Oklahoma Highway Safety Improvement Program FFY 2005 - 2014

August 31, 2015



Written by: Matt Warren, P.E. Traffic Engineering Division Oklahoma DOT

Table of Contents

Title Page	1
Table of Contents	2
A. Program Structure	3
1. Program Administration	3
2. Program Methodology	4
B. Progress in Implementing the HSIP Projects	8
1. HSIP Funds Available	8
2. General Listing of Projects	8
C. Assessment of the Effectiveness of the Improvements (Program Evaluation)	43
1. Graphs of General Highway Safety Trends	43
2. Description of Overall HSIP Effectiveness	46
D. High Risk Rural Roads Program (HRRRP)	48
E. Older Drivers and Pedestrians Special Rule	48
F. References	49
Appendix A: Initial Request with HSIP Project Categories	50
Appendix B: B/C Ratio and EUAC	57
Appendix C: Discount Rates	59
Appendix D: Oklahoma Highway Safety Office Crash Facts Book	62
Appendix E: Treatment of the Economic Value of a Statistical Life in Departmental Analyses – 2011 Interim Revision	63
Appendix F: MAPS-21 Interium HSIP Guidance	76
Appendix G1: High Risk Rural Roads Special Rule Calculations Appendix G2: Older Drivers and Pedestrians Special Rule Calculations	<u>78</u> 79

Program Structure

1. Program Administration

The following describes the practices for HSIP projects that are administered though the Traffic Engineering Division. The field Division Offices administered approximately half of HSIP projects. They selected these safety projects to address their need based on information about roadway, structures, maintenance status, pavement condition, and safety history.

a. How are HSIP funds administered in the state, i.e. centrally or via districts?

All of the HSIP funds are administered through ODOT's Central Office.

b. Describe any innovative practices used to implement the HSIP.

ODOT is currently in transition on the method in which sites are ranked for both segments and intersections. We are currently using Bayesian methods for segments and probability-weighted rates for intersections. ODOT recently contracted with Oklahoma University to integrate advanced Empirical Bayesian analytical capabilities into our existing collision database interface.

A safety performance function developed to model median crossover crashes on divided highways was used to help develop policy guidelines for median cable barrier installation. As a point of diminishing returns for median cable barrier had been reached, these guidelines will help direct funding to projects likely to provide greater benefits.

c. Describe how local roads are addressed as part of the HSIP.

The local roads are owned and operated by the local entity (county or city) and the data coverage represented in this report does not include county roads or city streets. Local roads are not identified as part of the HSIP.

Currently, ODOT's database does have city and county road collisions within it. However, these roads have two different coordinate systems than that of ODOT's system and are not capable of being related to each other at this time. Furthermore, the software is not capable of drawing comparisons across the three coordinate systems. Roadway data is not available for most local roads, making it impossible to use the same analytical

methods on these roads. Extension of the analytical methods to a limited set of local roads is under implementation.

Reporting methods for other local roads strictly require geocoded crash data. At present the majority of these crashes are geocoded and can be mapped but cannot be tied to roadway data. Complete geocoding of all crashes and integration with roadway data will require extensive resources and is not being actively pursued at this time since the resources to collect the relevant roadway data are not expected to be available in the foreseeable future. ODOT is presently exploring methods of selecting systemic safety mitigations on local roads.

d. Describe how highway safety improvement projects are selected for implementation.

Currently, HSIP funds are used by ODOT exclusively; i.e. there are no other entities that can apply and we have no competitive application process for these funds. Crash experience, as reflected by the annual Collision Data Digest (parallel to the former 5% report), is a factor in project selection but there is no single governing metric. Possible B/C ratios are typically not estimated but some of the lists are ranked by expected crashes or expected crashes per mile, which may be taken as roughly proportional to a first approximation of B/C ratio. Sites for systemic improvement are chosen based on roadway characteristics and sometimes on crash history; for certain improvements specialized reports using Bayesian analysis are available to help optimize benefits. There is no established method for ranking systemic improvements relative to hot spot projects.

2. Program Methodology

The following describes the practices for HSIP projects that are administered though the Traffic Engineering Division. The other HSIP projects (approx. half) that go through the other Divisions have their own practices.

The program was last updated approximately in 1998.

a. Data Used

<u>Crash</u>

Crash data used to evaluate HSIP projects has a span of 5 years before the exact Work Start Date and 5 years after the exact Completion Date. Fatality, incapacitating injury and non-incapacitating injury collisions (types K, A, B) are used. Other than excluding possible injury and property damage only crashes (types C, O) all crash types are included.

Site ranking for project selection typically uses 5 calendar years of prior crash data, including fatalities, incapacitating injuries and non-incapacitating injuries (K, A, B). For many rankings, only certain crash types are considered, for instance only run-off-road or only non-intersection or only median-crossover.

<u>Exposure</u>

Estimated AADT is used in both crash rate analysis and Bayesian methods. Population is not considered. For intersections, mainline AADT is used instead of total entering vehicles due to an almost complete lack of traffic data for minor approaches. For purposes of comparison with other intersections only, crash counts are adjusted to reflect the lower bound of a one-tailed 99% confidence interval on the assumption that observed crashes are a sample from a Poisson distribution with a mean which is itself a sample from a uniform probability distribution over the interval $(0,\infty)$. This method produces an estimate significantly lower than the observed crash counts and is not an accurate estimate of future crashes; the estimates cannot be used for instance to predict B/C ratios but provides a reasonable ranking of intersections relative to each other (for network screening), effectively deflating the ranking of intersections with very low AADT and only a few crashes.

<u>Roadway</u>

Only data from Oklahoma Highways, U.S. Highways, and Interstates (non-turnpike) were used in the Collision Data Digest and HSIP reports. High-level roadway data (e.g. urban/rural, 2-lane/multi-lane, divided/undivided, shouldered/unshouldered, access control) are used to segregate many internal reports. Median width was also taken into account for ranking segments by potential for crossover collisions.

b. Project Identification Methodology

The Collision Data Digest is used as guidance by Field Divisions to identify projects for safety hot spots. In accordance with our SHSP, HSIP funds are also used for systemic improvements, including cable barrier, rumble strips, and upgrades to striping, including edgeline striping, and guardrail. Systemic improvements are identified on the basis of past experience, including that of other states; expected benefits and known maintenance issues are taken into account.

Data from the Crash Modification Factor Clearinghouse is often used to help evaluate potential systemic programs and sometimes other projects as well.

c. Summary of Targeted Programs being Implemented under the HSIP

SHSP targets currently being addressed with HSIP funds include median crossovers, lane departures, intersections, and rural highways.

Median crossover collisions have been addressed by systemic application of median cable barrier, which has been notably successful. Only a limited number of locations remain to be treated with median cable barrier.

Lane departures are being addressed by application of shoulder rumble strips (systemically for new construction as well as selected retrofits), as well as systemic upgrades to guard rail and striping, including 6" edgeline striping. Some shoulder cable barrier has also been placed and more is planned. Projects have been initiated to improve curve delineation, replace obsolete guardrail, and provide clear zone mitigation in selected high-crash corridors. A small number of high friction surface treatments have been placed and more are planned. One "3-D" crosswalk has been installed as a pilot and the results are under investigation. A systemic program to place centerline rumble strips is under development.

Intersection crashes are being addressed by a policy of systematically funding the highest ranked intersections recommended for traffic signals each year by the Field Divisions. Implementation has been partially completed of systemic sign, signal and marking improvements as recommended by the FHWA Intersection Safety Assistance Program. Intersection crashes are also being addressed by a project to retrofit some existing signals with retroreflective backplates, which are also being used on all new signal projects. A few "J-Turn" intersections are finished or under construction, and more are tentatively planned. Two high speed intersections are planned to be retrofitted with dynamic advance signal change warning signs as a pilot.

Rural highways have been given increased attention by separating rural 2-lanes into their own reports and are ranked by Highway Safety Manual methods using Safety Performance Functions. Rural 2-lane highways are targeted especially for shoulder rumble strips, curve delineation, and shoulder widening.

d. Extent to which System Wide Improvements are Implemented as Part of the HSIP

We currently have several ongoing system wide projects which include: Cable Barrier, Sub-Standard Guardrail Replacement, Clearzone Mitigation, Intersection Sign & Marking Improvement, Curve Delineation, Shoulder Rumble Strip, Retroreflective Backplate Replacement, Centerline Rumble Strip, High Friction Surface Treatment, and Striping, including edgeline striping. These are funded partly by HSIP funds and partly by other sources.

In 1998 in coordination with FHWA and ODOT, a Guardrail Improvement Safety Policy was developed and implemented to address substandard guardrail and end treatments. The policy not only outlines strategies for ODOT's maintenance forces but also for new construction projects. It was decided to fund guardrail projects each year and plan development would occur in ODOT's Traffic Engineering Division. These projects have created new guardrail and end treatments that are up to date with industry and highway standards and these projects are still ongoing today. It is expected the projects will continue until we are fully updated.

ODOT has provided upgraded striping, including edgeline striping and delineation through the use of HSIP and/or other funds. Paint is being replaced with multipolymer and thermoplastic, and striping, including edgeline striping, on controlled access highways is being widened from 4" to 6". In recent years, progress has been made to provide these improvements in a data-driven manner. In 2010, a decision matrix was finalized for the type and size of striping, including edgeline striping based on AADT and the type and condition of pavement. System-wide use of 6" edgeline and centerline stripe is under consideration.

In 2012 ODOT received a plan for systemic intersection improvements from FHWA consultants (then known as SAIC), to be implemented over approximately the next 5 years. The majority of about 250 intersections on the ODOT system have now been treated.

Median cable barrier, initially treated as a hot spot mitigation and later as a systemic treatment, is now mostly in the realm of policy, governed a set of guidelines.

Systemic improvements to curve delineation are under construction for more than 100 curve locations on rural highways. A second phase of this program will treat additional curves.

Retroreflective borders on signal backplates have been established as standard for new signals and over two hundred intersections are planned for the retrofit in 2016.

e. Extent to which Highway Safety Improvements Projects Align with the State's SHSP

In accordance with our SHSP, ODOT is emphasizing rural locations and intersection improvements; we are implementing systemic improvements, especially to address roadway departure (i.e. cable barrier, curve delineation, guardrail, and rumble strips); we are now considering only injury/fatality crashes in prioritizing locations and Traffic Engineering use of HSIP funding is increasingly data-driven.

f. Project Prioritization Process

Prioritization is guided by the crash ranking demonstrated in the Collision Data Digest, with adjustments for field conditions, funding, and other circumstances.

B. Progress in Implementing the HSIP Projects

HSIP Project F	unding
Reporting Period:	FFY 2014
Funding Category	Obligated
HSIP (SAFETEA-LU Sect. 148)	\$7,279,260
HSIP (MAP-21 Sect. 1112)	\$17,877,255
Hazard Elimination (Section 152)	
HRRRP	
Optional Safety	\$744,101
Other Federal Aid Funds (i.e. STP, ARRA)	
State and Local Funds	
Total	\$25,900,616
Table 1	

1. HSIP Funds Available¹ (Programmed)

1. "Available Funds" are those funds that have been programmed in the Statewide Transportation Improvement Program (STIP) for the reporting period and can be expended on Highway Safety Improvement projects.

2. General Listing of Projects

The following 31 pages are a general list of all projects from FFY 2005-2014 that use(d) Federal safety funds. The projects were identified using fund codes for HSIP, Hazard Elimination, Optional Safety, HRRRP, and Rail-Highway Crossings, which included H020, H210, H240, H260, H280, Q210, Q280, L010, LY10, LY20, L05E, L05R, L01E, L21R, L24R, L28R, LS30, LS2E, LS3E, LS4E, LS5E, MS30, and MS3E. Also included are all projects let by Traffic Engineering Division in FFY 2008-2014 and all traceable cable barrier projects.

When 5 years of "After" crash data are available for a project, a Benefit/Cost ratio is reported. B/C ratios are based on the Value of a Statistical Life and estimated maintenance cost at the time the B/C is first calculated.

П																			
	OVE IsuteA																		
	сяла																		
IT	evna	Froject Not in Traffic Engineering Division	ring Division	eeing Dwaton	ing Division	ning Division	ing Division	ing Division	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Dwisism	Freject Not in Traffic Engineering Division	ng Division	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Dwision	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	ng Division	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	ering Division	eeing Division	Relevant Orach Data Carmol Be Isofaled
H	10471344	Ingineeric	8		R.		÷,	÷.	ugneat	Engineerit	Engineerir	fraffic Engineering Div	Ingreet	Ingineerir	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Div	Ingineerir	2		Carnot E
II	faU / miaM	n Traffic	Project Not in Traffic Engr	Project Not in Traffic Engr	Project Not in Traffic Engi	Project Not in Traffic Engine	Project Not in Traffic Engr	Project Not in Traffic Engr	n Traffic	in Traffic	in Traffic	n Traffic	n Traffic	in Traffic	in Traffic	in Traffic	Project Not in Traffic Engin	Project Not in Traffic Engi	rach Data
H	any source Life (yes	qect Not	qina Not	ged Not	qied Not	qicat Not	qect Not	qed Not	gied Not	qioct Not	qoot Not	Froject Not in 1	qect Not	qect Not	qiad Not	ged Not	qiad Not	qied Not	elevart C
⊢⊢	Study Period	Æ	5	£	æ	Æ	æ	æ	Æ	Æ	F	Æ	æ	F	5	2	4	æ	œ
⊢⊢	(શર્મ ડુ) કારણ 11																		
HH	rçējenole£ IIN sryējneliA 18∃																		
⊢⊢	en (di enola B I I																		
(8	a(d) axiad 103	8	8	3	8	8	2	8	2	8	05	2	2		05	8	95	8	8
╟	sbruñ elbiz struñ terto	8	8	8	8	0\$	8	8	8	8	0\$	8	8	8	8	8	8	8	8
	sbruit lension?	817,489	000'000'1\$	009/266/35	180,162	\$1,225,000	\$24,127	000/551\$	\$1,245,004	\$4,243,019	0\$	866,716	\$74,648	\$159,665	\$560,565	000'10#\$	\$160,000	\$77,007	\$10,119
	Project Total	8377,489	000 [°] 000 [°] 15	83,997,600	\$24,097	\$1,225,000	\$14,524,127	\$153,000	\$1,246,664	\$4,243,019	\$6,736,935	\$66,715	\$74,548	\$177,662	\$4,301,963	000'10%	\$150,000	\$77,067	\$39,731
	sco0.bruñ	H240	100E	H240	H240	1040	H240	H240	0\$ZH	1040	+040	H240	H240	H210	H240	1-1540	Ю. Н	H240	H240
	notinoceO	SH-18 BEG 1.33 MLE NORTH CF.140 IN SHVMARE & EXTEND NORTH 1.41 MLES (FOCK CREEK BR-C0868 (63) RW CLEANAVE FOR (656964) SMC 9020	1.44236; SBUS;77 & NB1235 TO WB 1444 1.00 EB1-44 TO SB12255 & NB US;77 RW FOR 09038(06) (SEGMENT 2A, 28, 38.6)	54-20 FR.0M US-169 IN TULSA CO. EAST 4.0 MLES TO EAST OF 2091H E AVE. (UT FCR 09422 (04) (4 LAVE) SMC=60/20	SH-20 FROM US-169 IN THUS A COLEAST 0 DALES TO EAST OF 209TH E AVE. IPW CLEARANCE FOR 03482(DS) (4 LAVE)	US 62 FROM 0.15 MILE WEST OF THE C.L. VORTHEAST THROUGH BLANCHWRD UT FOR 13574[04] (H4/2] SIAC 80/20	SH-74 NDRTH OF MEMORIAL NORTH APPFROX 15 M (4 LWEIJRAN FOR 14664(04) (RW PHASE II) (5 47)(H-80) SMC 50.00	US 64 FE 11 3 MUE SOUTH 0F JCT SH- 165, EXT SOUTH 18 MUE (5 UARE) (INCLUDES DIRTY CR & 0 FLOW) RW FOR	SHEFT 3 DWLES NORTH OF THE US 203 NULSI FORON NORTH APPROX 30 NULSI FORON EXIST SURFACE PHOALE LL LANES FOON CORRENOR REE (5:39 SURC 8020	SHE AT THE NORTH FORM OF THE RED RIVER # LN BR, NEW ALLGRY(SPECIAL LETTING 3:305) GR & DR = # 10101,04) SMC 8020	US 59: 0 86 MINORTH OF ARKANSAS RIVER & EXT NORTH TO 544 141 80/20 SMC	15 59 FROM SH9 EXTEND NORTH. (FROM SLEARANCE FOR 17127(16)) SMC 8020	IS 59 FROM 2 7 ML SOUTH OF L40 SOUTH 35 M (FWY CLEARANCE COL, PAT 75/20(10), (DEL FR 11.05, ADD T0 (2.05, LATE AOU)	TROY: SIGSURE AT AMOS CONLEY RD (EW 185) W/ BNSE RR. AARDOT# 672047A	LOWER MOUND FO FROM GORE BLVD. JORTH 10 M TO CACHE ROAD/ENGR. WY &UT = CTY)	SH-34 FROM SOUTH OF ASHER EXTEMDING SOUTH TO SH-58A PHASE II RWFOR 18775[04] 2004	39-50: SH-36 & KICKAPOD ST FROM 140 TO 45TH ST IN SHAMMBEUT FOR 1666804	JS-2701 CH & P LINDER, 66 MLES SOUTHEAST OF JCT SH-3 (DEL FR 04:05) VCD TO 05-05 SOCPE CHANGE) SMC 0020	115 PROJECT TO INTEGRATE DIVISION 1.48 HEADQUARTERS AND RENO ANNEX "AUTH" SWC-5050
H	, yifun y	<u>88</u> 88	1001	2000 2000 2000	040 (0	2000 2000 2000 2000 2000 2000 2000 200	509 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19	081 91 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10	300W 2 2	5293 40	157 R. 157 R.	550	35230	000	522	202 23 202	5148	00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00	ESE
IT	Trioge IVI bn 3	1053		0.49	0.49	0.69	9.15	13.10	00.9	8.72	243	11.60	480			6.62		88	
ŀ	triogelM tet2	129		000	80	000	765	11.30	300	9656	0.66	6.30	1.30			28		88	\square
1	Control Section	92	٤	55	99	2	ß	12	9	2	2	æ	2		NUA	12		0	NA
60	ed qrec) leutoA	10.7.05			2-14-06				7:12.07	11-16-06	7-22-09	6-16-05	61505		11-13-06				320.06
1	kad hass show	8.30.05			11-28-05				6-16-05	7-19.05	11-21-05	316.05			7-21-05				44.05
9	le () váci () si oliv	7.20.05			11-7-05				3-11-05	4-15-05	10-12-05	3505	4-15-05		6.27-05				3906
Ħ	end brewA	61.08			101-06				2:105	3:1:00	3605 1	2:1.05	3-1-05		6-1-06				2:1:05
Ħ	LetDate	5 19 05			9 15 05 11				1-20.05	3305	8.16.05	120.05	22405 3		5-19-05				1-20.05
╟	AUA AWH?	2			5				4 ²⁰	.9	8		64		40				-
H	ادار ا	2002	2005	2005	2005	2005	2005	2005	2002	3005	2005	2005	2005	2005	2005	2005	2005	2005	3005
Ħ	Division	3	7	æ	8	e	7	-	9	5	-	2		e	2	e	0	e	-
	ady ^T How	RIGHT OF WAY CLEARANDE	RIGHT OF WAY	UTIUTIES	RIGHT OF WAY CLEARANCE	UTIUTIES	RIGHT OF WAY	RIGHT OF WAY	GRADE, DRAIN & SURFACE	BRIDGE & APPROACHES	GRADE, DRAIN & SURFACE	RIGHT OF WAY CLEARANCE	RIGHT OF WAY CLEARANCE	CROSSING IMPR & RJR SIGNALS	RESURFACE	RIGHT OF WAY	UTUTIES	JOINT SEAL/REPAIR	SAFETY IMPROVEMENT
Y 2014	Латфу	SH:18	15044	818	81:8	18 -6 2	8H-74	18-61	9HS	왕동	(8 -31	65:50	65-50	8	Mutiple	WE HS	£H3€	ns-20	MN N
2005 to FF	xillus pri	RW	80 68	U	RW	5	RW	RW			GB	RW	RW	¥	SM .	RW	10		8
isting of HSIP Projects for August 2014 Report - FFY 2005 to FFY 2014	Project No.	STPY -1558 (171) RW	40.WV-0044-1 (98) 127.03	TU (53%) 8570- YATS	STPY -1728 (295) RW	STPY -1448 (060) UT	STPY -155C (372) RW	STPY -151C (007) RW	4300 9921- YATIS	STPY -026B (147)	ACSTPY -168A (023) GB	STPY -140A (121) RW	STPY -108A (138) RW	STP-1060 (000) NR	STP -1168 (048) MS	STPY -1628 (105) RW	STPY - 163A (179) UT	STPY -1578 (066)	ITSY -0078 (005) D.C
ISP Projects for Au-	билор	POTTAWATOME	VINOHETHO	IULSA	TULSA	MOCLAN .	OKLAHOMA	MUSHOGEE	GRER	GREER	SEQUOVAH	LEPLONE	SEQUOYAH	JOHNSTON	COMANCHE	PONTOTOC	POTTAWATOME	EMMOLE	MUSHOOEE
fing of 1	\$ ecel 4 dol.	096625	6000000	9079490	602960	1357406	1495407	1459413	6062091	1000593	1003031	112724	1767017	1016161	1008181	1877512	6053931	1947405	139/504

HSIP Report FFY 2005 - 2013

Use Restricted, 23 USC 409

FHWA copy

Page

Critical Brute														(92°29)			
CAUE														\$29,178			
	poss	fielded	potei	lated	uajuu	vaiu	S S	uaim	U By	visiu	vision	beet	h Analysis	(1840)	u siste	perei	poesi
EMB	Relevant Crach Data Cannor Be Isolated	Relevant Crash Dara Cannos Be Isolateo	Relevant Crash Data Cannor Be Isolated	Relevant Crash Data Cannot Be Isolated	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	Project Not in Traffic Engreening Div	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	Project Not in Traffic Engreening Dwarm	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	Engineering Div	Relevant Crash Dava Carmot Be Isolated	No Construction Date Auditable For Crash Analysis	0181/381/8403	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	Relevant Crash Data Cannor Be Isolased	Relevant Crash Data Cannor Be Isolated
Main/Unit	h Dara Ca	h Date Ce	h Date Ce	h Data Ca	fraffic Eng	raño Eng	raffic Eng	Traffic Eng	raffic Eng	fraillic Eng	Traillic Eng	h Data Ca	le Aualiab	\$200 3.00	raffic Eng	h Date Ce	h Data Ca
[thy] shill eximals	ant Cras	art Cras	art Cras	art Cras	a Not in T	# Not in	4 Not in	# Not in T	t Not in	a Not in T	Project Not in Traffic	art Cras	oction Dia	13	a Not in T	art Cras	art Cras
boine 9 yburis	Rolev	Fieldsv	Relev	Foelerv	Projec	Frejeo	Frejec	Projoc	Frqec	Projec	Projec	Rolev	Constitu	ۍ	Frojec	Fielder	Rolev
(suk g) Jaçler (1)	1												9 <u>2</u>	81			
(કાર્ય ઉં) કાઇન 11]													φ			
(શપ્ટ છે) કરીલ (ઉપ્ટ)														۰			
(sręd) enoled I IN														8			
(su) (g) acque (g) (us)	-													е О			
	8	2	8	2	8	<u>8</u>	8	8	3	2	8	8		0		2	8
struñ etst? struñ etru	\$	8	8	8	\$	Q;	8	8	8	05	03	8	\$20,540	8	8	8	8
	9			9		0		2	5	5	2	90		75	ş		
sbrui Flandon P	\$23,519	\$09,010	\$61,860	\$120,326	\$674,000	000'281\$	\$100,000	\$516,000	\$219,91	\$1,582,36	867,560	£278,966	665,168	\$219,381	\$16'05/\$	000'006\$	\$486,500
	99	010	9 <u>1</u>	8	8	8	8	8	216	013	99	8	88	8	52	0	02
Project Total	\$79,306	\$118,010	S87,16	805,605	\$674,000	\$1,687,000	100'001''15	\$516,000	\$219,91	\$4,237,01	867,960	\$549,005	\$102,580	\$446,452	834,351	000'006\$	\$499,500
000000				9				0			9		0	0	0		
sboObruR	10 H240	092-i	10 H240	H240	H240	5 H240	5 F240	R H240	062H	09 7	410 H240	st H240	H210	H210	1F. H210	NS H240	H H540
	PROJECT 1	ITS PROJECT FOR INTEGRATION OF EXISTING BARRIGBAOY MANAGEMENT AGENCIES IN TULSA REGION ""AUTH" SMIC+6050	LSA LSA	NER KOL	WCHE 13.18 V FOR	US 277: BEG & ELGRI AUD EXTENDING VORTH 6.43 MILE RW POR 20256(04) SMC=8020	US-277: REG @ BLGIN AND EXTENDING NORTH 6.43 MILE UT FOR 2025(04) SMD+6020	IS-177, FROM THE CARTER COUNTY INE, EXTEND NORTH 50 MILE FW FOR 006004, SMC-60.20	JIS 177 FROM THE CARTER COUNTY INE, EXTEND NORTH 50 MILE UT FOR 0060[04] SMC+60/20	GT OF	ORTH S (PNUA	TS DKC METHOLINITEGRITINEW & EXIST DOMPHICS INTO COMPLEXE DSTRUCTSINETWK AT VAR. LOCATIONS DELETER 66-05, ADD TO 07-05/PROTY CH6]**AUTH**	ER B	SHEELUPGRADE TRAFFIC SIGNALS & WARDUS LOCATIONS ALONG SHEE	해면 AND: INST: SIGS,	STATEWIDE HYDRAULOSHIDROLOGY AVALYSIS AVD REPORTS AT LOCATIONS STATEWIDE (SMO=60/20)	SH 61. PREPARE ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT ENAIGEBEING STUDIES AND RESIGNATIONES FOR UPGRADE OF SH41 FROM WAGOVER TO TALEQUAH (SMO- 60/20)
		RATION INVIGE	TS PRC ERGEN	RATION ATS WIT SNT OEI SNT OEI SNT OEI SNT OEI SNT OEI	COMA NORTH NORTH R 2] RV	0 EXTE	D EXT	MLEF	MLEL	NLE EA G EAST C-6026	D MILES O MILES	ER LOC/ 1.LOC/ 1.LOC/	BIGNAL STALL TO RE	C SIGN	41003	ATLO	NAIENT ING ST R UPGF 0 TAH
Description	S FOR I ON 1,41	INTEG SNCY N	NG BN NG BN SNO(6)	PONE) PONE) AGENE AGENE	T S. OF	SIN AN	GIN AN	CARTI 70150	CART CART 20	X. 1.8 h Buttinu N) SMI	AST I.C	VIEGR M FIB AT V/6 1 TO 07	AFFIC: (STEM (51; IN CABLE	RAFFI(NS AL(665. @ RE @ 2 //31P/	PORTS PORTS 80/20	MMRO BALEBR ES FOI MER 1
	ATTONS DMSIL DMSIL DMSIL DMSIL DMSIL DMSIL DMSIL DMSIL DMSIL DMSIL DMSIL DMSIL	N TULS	Ensin Ensin NT AG	T FOR S COM V MANU VTIONM	IN JUS E & E) VIST TO 04	ALLEP MILEP	MLEI	7: FROM THE C EXTEND NORTH 004, SMC=60.20	7. FROM THE C EXTEND NORTH (04) SMC=60/20	VID EICH VID EICH VID EICH	M COF	ETWK	ALL TR ECT S & @ SH ATION (WDE 1	NST. S CLOSU RIDOTI E.425L	ND RB	VARE E VIT ENG VISTUDI VISTUDI
	COMMUNICATIONS FOR ITS PROJECTING	TS PROJECT FOR INTEGRATION OF DISTING BRENGBACY MANAGEMENT AGENCIES IN TULSA REGION "AUTH" SMO-6050	COMMUNICATIONS FOR ITS PROJECT INTEGRATE EXISTING EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT AGENCIES IN TULSA REGION "AUTH" SMC-5050	TTS PROJECT FOR INTEGRATION OF EXERNAL TTS COMPARIES WITH OK EMERGENOTY MANAGEMENT CENTER, DES AND INSTROYLICIARD "AUTH" (FORMERLY WOSKIC: 5050	US-277 FROM JUST S. OF COMMUNE COUNTY LINE & EXTEND NORTH 3.19 MILE/RECONST TO SUPER 2 RW FOR 20220[bit] 2004	77: BEG TH 6.43 :80/20	277: BEG 277: BEG 21H 6:43	77. FRK EXTER	-177: FROM THE CARTER COUNTY E, EXTEND NORTH 50 MILE UT FC 82(04) SMC=60/20	SH-33 BEG APPROK, 1 BINLE EAST OF CUSHING AND EXTEMDING EAST (SAC FOX PARTICIPATION) SMD+60/20	31-FICOL FROM GORE, EXTEND NORTH 3.25 MILES THEN EAST 1.0 MILES (AWA CANCELLED 06/06, ADD TO 07/09)	TS DKC/METROLINIEGRI NEW & ED COMPNETS INTO COM FIBER 2017[SIN&TWK AT VAR. LOCATIO UREL FR 06-05, ADD TO 07-05/PRIOTY CHG]*AUTH**	US 62 INSTALL TRAFFIC SIGNUL WITHROWNECT SYSTEM @ WITHR @ ARYNE ST. & @ SH51; INSTALL ARYNNICATION CARLE TO RETAL BATTANCE	S: UPG	FAIRLAND: INST SIGS, @ 4 LOCS, SUF @ 3 LOCS, CLOSURE @ 2 LOCS, W B N S.F. [AARIDOT9 568425X,4246,4254,4340,54751954.]	STATEWIDE HYDRAUU(WALYSIS AND REPORT STATEWIDE (SMC=6020)	SHET PREPARE ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT ENVIRENTIAL AND DESIGNSTUDIES FOR UPDRA SHET FROM WAGOVER TO TAHLE (SMO- 62/20)
	COMP INTER HEAD	FIS PI FORST AGEN	COM INTEC MAN/ REG	ENER FOR	SECO						SH-100 FROM GORE, EXTEND NORTH 7.258.25 MILES THEN EAST LO MILES (AWARD CANCELLED 05/05, ADD TO 07/09	CONF CONF CONF CHG	US 62 INSTALL TRAFFIC SIGNU INTERCONNECT SYSTEM @ W D 10 RAYNE ST & @ SH51; INSTALL COMMUNICATION CABLE TO RE ENTRANCE			STAT ANAL STAT	SH51 ASSE AND 1 ASSE SH51 SH51 SH51 SH51
, ybu) y					8 316	3 643	3 6.43	0 520	0 5.20	3 033			5	1 0:00	000		000
' triogelM test2					0 318	0 11.73	0 11.75	0 520	0 520	333	0 725			11.11			000
,					000	530	12 5.30	80	80	300	24 0.00			166 934			16 0.00
¹ mite2.btm0	ViN	MA	N.A.	NIA		12	12	20	92	10	2	NAN				NuA	~
etell qmc3 leutsA		922.06		1.4.07						1.31.09	13.06			2:12:07			
exect these show		11-14-05		\$12.05						61305	9,26,05			1.16.06			
Mork Croke Date		10.24.05		8-23-05						1-13-05	8-23-05			8.23.05			
906G brewA		8		8						1.04	8-1-05 8			8-1-05 8			
LetDate		3 15 05 10		7.21.05						11-18-04 12	7.28.05			7.21.05 8			
AUA AWHR		<i>d</i>		14						=	2			7.			
	3005	3002	2005	3002	2005	5005	2005	505	2005	3005	2005	2005	2005	2002	3002	2005	306
Losinia Losinia	- 8	8	8	7	7 20	7 20	7 20	7 20	~ 20	-7	- 30	4	- 8	7	8	4	- 8
	<u> </u>																
ad f_{\perp} sport	SAFETY IMPROVEMENT	SAFETY IMPROVEMENT	SAFETY IMPROVEMENT	SAFETY IMPROVEMENT	RIGHT OF WAY	RIGHT OF WAY	UTUTES	RIGHT OF WAY	UTUTES	GRADE,DRAIMING, BRIDGE & SURFACE	RESURFACE	SAFETY MPROVEMENT	SAFETY IMPROVEMENT	SAFETY IMPROVEMENT	CROSSING IMPR & RJR SIGNALS	PRELIMINARY ENGINEERING	PRELIMINARY ENGINEERING
											100 RESU						
Asurphi 28	VIN	NWA	MM	19	US-277	12:SU	12-SU	US-177	US-177	SH33	SH-10	VIN	23061	SHOCE	R R	NAM	SH51
a xing pri	8	2	ä	8	Rav	Ruv	5	RW	5			Ŀ	TR	Ц	RR	BC	8
FFY 20	0	0	0	0	142	N.	E.	10	5							2	2
Project No. Port.	-00TB (017) D.C	0001 DC	0000 DC	TSY -00,TB (009) D.C	STPY -108C (094) RW	STPY-1160 (082) RW	STPY-116C (083) UT	STPY -1508 (043) RW	STPY -1508 (044) UT	690	011	-0180 (024) IT	056)TR	CB4JTR	SZJRR	STPY -156E (451); EC	STPY-1738 (097) EC
2014 R	-02.18	(500) EL TO-	-00TB	-0018	1-1080	r-1160	r-116C	Y -1508	7-1508	STPY -1808 (097)	STPY -168C (110)		STPY-111A(056)TR	STPY-109A(094)TR	STP-159E (D62)88	1-156E	Y-1738
August	TSY	1ST	TSY.	LSY I	STP	STP1	STP	STP	STP	STP	STP	LISY	STP	STP	STP.	STP	STP
ets for A	8			¥		뿟	뿟				Ŧ	\$		2		¥	α
SIP Proje	MUSHOGEE	IULSA	MULSA	OKLAHOMA	CADDO	COMANCHE	COMANCHE	MURRAY	MURBAY	PAYNE	SEGUOYAH	OKLAHOMA	CHEROKEE	CANADIAN	OTTAWA	OKLAHOMA	WAGONER
Alling of 155 Projects for Auge at 157	100%80	1 1023951	1 9073961	1086404	302200	3032605	2023506	3025205 N	3022202 N	2027/204 P	2028204 5	2103004 0	2145504	2162404 C	2163904 0	2167304 0	2187204 1
Lis.	81	¥1.	和	\$2	×	×	×	×	19	*	8	5	-5	ēi.	5	13	~

Use Restricted, 23 USC 409

FHWA copy

Page

П																		
	Ove leaded				000													
	CAUE				2955											Duta		
	ewa	ning Division	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	8	ing Division	ng Division	ng Division	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Dwision	Project Not in Traffic Engreening Dwision	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	eering Division	aing Division	eering Division	eering Division	Andysis Perding Analishing of Stees of Alter Crash Data	Relevant Crash Daris Carmot Be Isolated	Relevant Crash Data Cannot Be Isolated
Н	ewi/statu)	nginosi	nginaci	ngineeri	8	2	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Div	Engineering Di	ngineei	ngineen	ngmeen	Engineeri		Engineeri	Engineeri	5 Years	Carmot (Carmol (
H	14U / MaM	Project Not in Traffic Engines	Traffic E	rafic E	\$10	Froject Not in Traffic Engine	Taffic E	Traffic E	Traffic E	raffic E	rafic E	fraffic E	Project Not in Traffic Engine	Traffic E	Traffic E	bility of	h Data (h Data (
H	[suk] egi egi veg	Not in T	Notin	Not in T	8	Not in T	Not in T	Project Not in Traffic	Not in T	Not in T	Not in T	Project Not in Traffic	Not in T	Project Not in Traffic	Project Not in Traffic	fivale	rt Casi	rt Cas
Η	Study Period	Frejoot	Project	Freject	-co	Freject	Project	Project	Project	Freed	Project	Project	Freject	Freed	Freject	Pendin	Releva	Releva
H	(ark đ) tel A LIN	-	-		0	_	_	_	_	-	_	_		-	_	alysis		
H	(s:x g) ally II				-											×		
Η	Fid. Piter (5 yrs)				-													
H	(suc d) enoles I IIV				0													
Ħ	(sný đi onola B 11				•													
Π	(ක(වූ හැකියි කිම				0													
Π	strui art0	60	\$0	50		8	50	50	\$0	60	6	8	8	80	\$0		05	\$0
	shruñ elbi2	8	0\$	8	2112	8	03	8	\$	8	3	8	9 5	8	8	8	0\$	8
	sbrui Flando P	\$1,074,123	\$66,000	\$56,000	\$10,684	\$566,006	690'499	827'100\$	\$805,219	\$130,373	\$574,101	\$277,544	\$536,705	806,908	\$524,642	\$135,105	\$269,200	\$250,000
	Project Total	\$1,074,123	\$556,000	\$#56,000	\$13,466	900'968 5	629'0878	4004°536	\$805,219	575,0514	\$674,101	\$277,544	\$516,765	9/6'909	\$24,642	205(9613	626/30	\$20,000
Π	sco0br u R	H240	H240	H240	H210	H240	Н240	H240	1040	H240	0\$21	1-240	1-040	H240	H240	H210	H240	H240
				1.5 MLE SOUTH 33&EXTENDING 1	OL ZONE MESSIGE 3 BEACONS, FOR 3. FR 01-06, 400-TO			SOBRAND ECT. N. K. CAL(SPECIAL R. CAL(SPECIAL		LOT OF SH-EGYSH- 11 (SPECIAL) 3020	N. OF JOT. SHEBISH MILE TO 2000 Ch. (SPECIML 3020	NE. OF SH34 JCT. PECIM, LETTING 3- 1	OF SH 34 JCT. & C* ST, INOULISTEE 1 (B) SMC 80(20			TER. OF SH- 4050N NSS.	-	0
	Description	US-77 BEGIN L45 M S OF SH-11E UCT, EXT, N.4.4 M, TO SH-11W JOT [SPECIAL LETTING 3:3405) (3P PROGRAM) SMC 80.20	US-177 BEG. APPROX. 15 MLE SOUTH 1 50 OF UCT OF US-1771SH-33 & EXTENDING NORTH 6020 SMC	IS 177 BEG. APPRIOK. 15 MLE SOUTH IF JOT OF US-177/SH-33 & EXTENDING IORTH 8020 SMC	SH-20 INSTALL SCHOOL ZONE MESSAGE SIGNS WITH FLASHING BEACONS, FOR COLLINSALLE HIS [PEL FR 0]-06, ADD TO 20.05, LATE SUBM	2H TO BEGINALYIG APPROX 100 MILE VORTH OF JOT SH10US & EXT. VORTH60 MILE (SPECIAL LETTING 3:3 26) SALO 8020	5H-10 BE6 APPROX 165 M WEST OF CHEROWEBHADARE CA. & EXT 6AST 42 M TODELAWAREHADARE CA. (SPECIAL LETTING 333 05) SIAC 8020	US-TEA BEGIN AT BEGOS AND EXT. 7,76 ML TO THE OREEK OL(SPECIAL LETTING 3.3-05) (SP PROGRAM) SMC 2020	59459 BEGIND61 M. N. OF SH-22 JCT. 759 AND EXT N 799 MI (SPECIAL LETTIND3. 305) \$1/05020	SH59. BEGIN AT THE LOT OF SH25YSH AV AND EXTIN, 4.19 ML (SPECIAL LETTING 3.3405) SMC 8020	31459 BEGIN 3.36 M. N. OF JUT SH5993 TE & EXT NORTH 6.33 MILE TO THE JOHNSTON PONTOTOC CIT (\$PECIM LETTING 3.3405 (\$MC 8020	SH6 BEGIN D067 M. NE. OF SH34 JDT. AND EXT. NE. 15 M(SPECIAL LETTING 3. 305) SA/0.6020	SH6 BEG 15 ML NELOF SH3 JOT. & EXT. NEL 672 ML TO *C ST. INCUUSTEE (SPECIAL LETTING 33 (5) SMC 80:00	9H-6F BEGIN AT SH-6FA JCT_, IN SOUTH-ARD, AND EXT, E. 50 MI. (SPECIAL JETTING 3-3-05) SMC 90/20	SHEFLEEG 50 MLE OF SHEFLAUCT, IN SOUTHARD, & EXIL E 4.78 MLT010 ML MLOF SHA JUT, (SPECIAL LETTING 3-3 26) SALC 80.20	INSTALL TRAFF SIGSYS @ INTER OF SH INSH28/US-377 (KE UA RICHWADSON LOOP) & SH INH28/US-377 (MISS AVE), AUAQEL FR 05-06, AUD	SH51 PREPARE ENVIRONMENTAL DOCUMENTS FOR MPROVEMENTS UCOURT STATE LINE (FCX - 514) CUTO THE STATE LINE (FCX - 514)	STATEWDE WORK ZONE TRAFI STUDIES CONTRACT (EC# - 942)
Ħ	ւկքաղ	4 40	992 992	15001	8000	008	2660	7.76 1 96.7	7987	4.187	1 1 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2	1.50 A 33	6.72 E	5.00 S	4.78 5 0	020	278/2	00
	⁷ nioqelMbn3	468 4	344	3.44	0 763	0 19:00	0 266	0 7.76	959	0 4.18	82.01.29	6 156	6 929	0 13:50	0 18.28		0 7.78	
	¹ triodelM tet2	454	19	194	760	10:00	000	000	061	000	336	000	158	850	13.50		000	
	noise2 (control)	10	12	12	65	10	12	10	20	æ	æ	18	18	20	20	0	æ	NA
	ete Giqmo O, teuto A	1-24-06			52605	828-05	82605	6-24-05	1-27-06			7-5-05		12.15.05				
	eted hers show	7-19-05			5-11-05	44.05	44.05	4.26-05	5-19-05			59.05		7:11:05				
Ц	Mork Order Date	4506			4605	3.24-05	32405	44.05	3-31-05			3-31-05		4805				Ц
Ц	sted brewA	3-1-05			37.05		3-1-05	3-1-05	31-05			3-1-05		3.1.05				Ц
μ	LetDate	3:305			2:24:05		3305	3-3-05	3,305			3:305		3305				Ц
	AUA AWH?																	
H	Add	2005	2005	2005	2005	2005	2005	2005	2005	2005	2005	2005	2005	2005	2005	2005	2005	2005
Д	Division	-7	-7	4	œ	-	-	-	e	0	0	40	40	ŵ	40	09	-	4
	ad/_ som	RESURFACE	RIGHT OF W/V	UTIUTIES	SIGN VG	RESURFACE	RESURFACE	RESURFACE	RESURFACE	RESURFACE	RESURFACE	RESURFACE	RESURFACE	RESURFACE	RESURFACE	INTERSECTION MOD. & TRAF. SIGNALS	PRELIMINARY ENGINEERANG	PRELIMINARY ENGINEERING
1102	/алцбун	US-77	US-177	US-177	SHOO	0174S	01-HS	US-75A	8948	8등	95°+55	왕동	왕동	SH51	SH51	SHOOT	SH51	MA.
to FFY	xuns jori	-	L MB	5	Ĕ	8	8	8	8	16	8	质	8	8	8	Ĕ.	8	8
Listing of HSIP Projects for August 2014 Report - FFY 2005 to FFY 2014	Project No.	5TPY13EB (104) 3R	STPY -1608 (136) RW	STPY -1608 (137) UT	STPN-172A(274)TR	STPY-111C (077) 3R	STPY-101C (064) 3R	STPY - 1560 (101) 3R	STPY -1358 (067) 38	STPY -1368 (008) 3R	96 (890) 890 1- YATIS	STPY -130C (064) 3R	STPY -1360 (060) 3R	STPY -106C (068) 3R	STPY - 1060, (069) 3R	STP-I62A(\$31)TR	STPY -111A (09) EC	STPY -155E (461) EC
Projects for August	Kunog					SIERCAEE STP		DOMULGEE STP	JOHNSTON STF	JOHNSTON STP	OHNSTON STF	MCKSON STF	MCKSON STF		ARE STP	PONTOTOC STP	HEROKEE STP	OKUAHOMA STF
of HSIP F		KW. B	05 PAINE	06 PAINE	06 TULSA	0	04 ADIAR	~				<u> </u>		0: ELAINE	Ē		<u> </u>	
Listing	¢ ecei 9 dol.	2193004	2193205	2190206	2195404	2195604	2195704	2195604	2196204	2196304	2196404	2196504	2196604	2196704	2196904	2202004	2206104	2205204

Use Restricted, 23 USC 409

FHWA copy

Page

OVE IsuteA												(19.53)						8			
сыла												8 6,688						555			
6/I/3	Relevant Crash Data Cannor Be Isolated	Relevant Crash Data Carmot Be Isolated	Relevant Crash Dake Cannot Be Isolated	Relevant Crash Data Cannor Be Isolated	Relevant Crach Data Cannor Be Isolaad	Relevant Crash Date Carmor Be Isolated	Relevant Crash Data Cannor Be Isolated	Relevant Crash Data Cannor Be Isolated	No Construction Date Austrable For Cristh Analysis	No Construction Date Available For Crash Aralysis	No Construction Date Available For Crash Avaiyas	(9130/200)	Relevant Crach Dara Cannor Be Isolated	Relevant Crash Data Cannot Be Isolated	Relevant Crash Data Cannot Be Isolated	Relevant Crash Dasa Camnos Be Isolated	Relevant Crash Data Cannor Be Isolated	8	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Dwaten	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division
ສະນັງຊະບາ	Cannot	Carmot	Cannot	Cannot	Cannot I	Cannot	Cannot	Cannot	able For	idole For	able For	8	Cannot	Cannot	Cannot	Cannot	Cannot	8	nginees	ingineeri	ngineer
friUV nieM	sh Data	dh Data	sh Date	th Date	th Data	sh Date	sh Dara	ch Data	ite Auti	ite Aua	ae Audi	8	ch Data	th Date	dh Data	th Date	sh Date	8	Traffic E	Traffic E	Traffic
(sty) still solvas?	ert Crai	art Cra	art Crar	art Cra	art Cra	art Ca	art Cra	art Crai	ction D	ction Dr	ction D	19	an Cra	art Cra	art Oa	an Cra	ant Crai	19	Not in	I Not in	I Not in
Study Period	Follow	Releva	Fielevi	Releva	Roline	Releva	Releva	Roleva	Constru	Constru	Constru	10	Roleva	Releva	Releva	Releva	Follevi	ŵ	Project	Freject	Project
(stý č) teňA LIN									2	Po N	92	~						0			
(कर्ष दी फ़ार ।।												64	1					0	1		
(any d) refix the R												•						•			
(bit g) exoled 1 IN																		•			
(en(d) enolog 11												~									
(ක(වූ හැරාමේ ක3	2	8	2	8	02	2	2	0\$	8	8	2	0 02	92	8	8	8	2	•			
strui Fadi D	8	8	8	8	8	8	8	8	8	8	Ş	8	\$	8	\$	8	8	8	8	8	8
sbruñ e 1812	8	8	90	00	8	10	8	47	8	8	8	- 2	8	8	8	8	55	3	74	24	÷
Shruff Isnabaft	000'000	902/9214	6 \$24,246	1,53	36'86'	15/155	0 \$80,150	7 \$82,841	0 \$15,000	000 ²²⁵ 000	000'61S	CHO'101\$ 0	000'092\$	000'052\$ 0	000'0923 0	000'052\$ 0	1 \$229,68	810,264	\$211,171	5149,95	146/168
Project Total	8270,000	902/92.14	\$24,246	\$9,73	\$39,560	15/18\$	\$30,150	\$82,943	\$15,000	\$22,000	\$19,000	6H0'10I\$	000'052\$	000'052\$	000'052\$	000'052\$	100'0023	\$12,856	\$234,635	\$166,616	\$53,681
stoch brung	H240	H240	H240	H240	H240	H240	1040	H240	H240	H240	H240	894	H240	H240	H240	H240	1040	H210	H210	H210	H210
noispinoiseŪ	STATEWIDE: DEVELOP/BLTER WRTIS/OPE/BRDOGEWWEE PRODUCT TO MEET CURRENT REDURGE DATA MANAGEMENT REDURGENENTS (EC# - 307) (SMC = 8020)	DIV. 1: DIVISION VAIDE SILANE PROJECT FOR FEY 2005(ADD TO 04-05, LATE ADDITION	DN. 3 DIVISION WIDE SILANE PROJECT OR FEY 2005(ADD TO 04-05; LATE VEDITION)	DN: 4: DIMISION WIDE SIL ANE PROJECT -OR FEY 2005	DN: 5. DIMISION VAIDE SILANE PROJECT CR. FFY 2005	DIV. 6. DIMISION WIDE SILANE PROJECT FOR FEY 2005	DN: 7: DIMISION MADE SILANE PROJECT FOR FFY 2005	DIV. B. DIMISION WIDE SILANE PROJECT FOR FEY 2005	US-2005H-52 INSTALL THERMOPLASTIC 2-MEMENT MICKINGS, BEGIN BIMI N DF MAIN ST, INBEAVER, & EXT. S. 274 MI.	IS 20169-15 INSTALT THERMOPLASTIC WIENELT MARKINGS, BEGN 6 M. S. IFSH-15 JOT, & EXT. N. 145 M., BEGN AT IS 269 JOT, EXT. E. 148 M.	IS 20081-149. INSTALL THERARCHASTIC SMEALENT MARKINGS, BEGM 10, M, S DISNE M9. UCT, & EXT, N, 22, MI, BEGM AT US-200 UCT, EXT, E, 5 MI	81+86: INSTALL TRAFFIC SIGNAL SYSTEM AT INTER: OF SH-86 ALD CO. RD. EVL 540/INTHE TOWN OF VERDIGRIS	ENGINEERING SERVICES TO SUPPORT DEPARTMENT STAFF - POE & 455000ATES (SM0-90/20)	ENGINEERING SERVICES TO SUPPORT DEPARTMENT STAFF - BENHAM CO (SMC-8020)	ENGINEERING SERVICES TO SUFFORT DEPARTMENT STAFF - 0088 ENGINEERING(SMD-8020)	ENGINEERING SERVICES TO SUPPORT DEPARTMENT STAFF - TRAD DESIGN GROUP(SMO-6020)	STATEWIDE: DESIGN MANUAL	SH 1441 INSTALL SCHOOL ZOVE MESSAGE SIGNS WITH FLAHING BEACONS, FOR THE MASHOB SCHOOL DISTRECT (PEL FR 06 06, AOD TO 05 06, PR		LE SIGNALISURFACE PROJECT (§ 00 (EW55) YIP IN S.F. RALWAY	RALESUMMARE PROJECT (\$59-19WTHE) FAMARAL SYSTEM, INC. MANUNE, IN HOBART (AMBODT# 6712430)
' rhgno J	STA NRE MAC	POR FOR	FOR	5 PC	P.C.	P.O.	2 9 F	P.N.	NW OFI	Pav Pav OFE	NW AND NO.	8	AS DEF	N B S	283	EF EF	STA	090	DOI RAIL	0.01 RAIL	D01 FAR
² miogelM br3												642						460			
* triogelit/i test2				\vdash								642					\vdash	4.40			
¹ mite2.intro0	ΝA	NA	NIA	NiA	NUA	NIA	N.N.	NIN	Mutiple	Mutiple	PALE ple	61	NA	NiA	NN	NUA	N.A.	8			
etell qmc0 leutoA		12:27-05	11-78-05	85.05	1-31-06	37.06	10-31-05	11-8:05				10-5-06						8.24.05			
eavO hess show		67.05	39.05	6.29.05	7.6.05	7:25:05	7-11-05	8:17.05				7506						8.15.05			
elle Croler Date		613.05	6305	6305	6305	6305	66.05	6305				2-21-06						8-1-05			
enel brewA		61-05	5:1.05	51-05	5:1-05	51.00	51.6	51.0				10-1-05						76.05			
Let Date		+21:05	421.05	421-05	421-05	4-21-05	421.05	4-21-05				9-15-05						6.16.05			
riu A AWH?																					
Lis .	2002	3005	2005	3005	3005	3005	305	2005	3005	306	305	2005	306	2005	2005	305	3005	3005	2005	2005	3005
Upision	4	-	0	7	5	9	- 3	8	6	9	9	œ	4	4	4	4	4	9	8	6 3	9
$ad \lambda_{\perp} \cos \omega$	PRELIMINARY ENGINEERING	BRIDGE WATER PROOF SEAL	BRIDGE WATER PROOF SEAL	BRIDGE WATER PROOF SEAL	BRIDGE WATER PROOF SEAL	BRIDGE WATER PROOF SEAL	BRIDGE WATER PROOF SEAL	BRIDGE WATER PROOF SEAL	IMPROVEMENT	SAFETY IMPROVEMENT	SAFETY IMPROVEMENT	TRAFFIC SIGNALS	PRELIMINARY EN GINEERANG	PRELIMINARY ENGINEERING	PRELIMINARY EN GINEERING	PRELIMINARY EN GINEERING	PRELIMINARY ENGINEERING	SAFETY IMPROVEMENT	RAUROAD SIGNALS	RAUROAD SIGNALS	RAILFIOAD SIGNALS
Highweit 2	NA	Multiple	Mutiple	Mutple	Multiple	19-S1	Mutiple	NUTIPIE	Mutple	Muhple	Utiple	848	NW.	NA	NW.	ΝA	ΝŇ	SH144	RR	RR	а Ц
Frq Suffix	8	-		-	-	Ē	-	-	¥	a a	a H	Ĕ.	8	B	8	8	8	S E	RR	R	RR
string of 155 Projects for August 2014 Report - 177 2014 Project No. Project No. 177 2014 Courty - Courty - Cou	STPY -155E (463) EC	STPY -151H (133)	STPY -162H (132)	STPY -152H (090)	STPY -120H (106)	STPY -130H (098)	STPY -166H (100)	STPY -172H (275)	STPG-104C (042) TR	STPG-123A (039) TR	STPG-1208 (091) TR	STPY - 186A (162) TR	STPY -155E (465) EC	STPY -156E (466) EC	STPY -156E (467) EC	STPY -156E (400) EC	STPY-155E (477) EC	STPY-1640,076,TR	STP-1190(123)RR	STP-1/23D (040) RR	STP-108A (093) RR
SP Projects for Aug	ONLAHOMA	MUSHOGEE	PONTOTOC	NOBLE	CUSTER	HARPER	STEFHENS	TULSA	BEAVER	ELLIS	HARPER	RDGERS	WOHNDW	OKLAHOMA	OKUNHOMA	OKUAHOMA .	OKLAHOWA	PUSHMATANA	CREEK	ELUS	NUMA
**************************************	Z00301	2209004	2209104 F	2206204	2206304	10160ZZ	2200604	2209604	2210304	2210404 E	2210604	2210604	2212004	2212104	2212204	2212304	2216204	1 1020222	2220404	2220604	2220604
<u>Li</u>	81	8	13	8	8	2	8	22	8	27	27	22	8	8	2	8	8	8	8	22	8

Use Restricted, 23 USC 409

FHWA copy

Page

Π				g														
\parallel	OVE Isotat			69100														
	сула			\$17,136	ais										55			
	evna	Freject Not in Traffic Engineering Dweitin	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Dwision	(19356)340)	No Construction Date Available For Creath Analysis	eing Division	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	oring Division	ering Division	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	No Construction Date Available For Crash Analysis	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division
	nus twa	o Engine	c Engine	9.33	aidtie F	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Dr	o Engino	o Engine		o Engine	c Engine	o Engino	o Engine	o Engine	alidole F	o Engino	o Engine	o Engine
Щ	triUV niaM	in Traffic	in Traffic	\$10	DateA	in Traffic	in Traffic	Project Not in Traffic Engine	Project Not in Traffic Engin	in Traffic	in Traffic	in Traffic	in Traffic	in Traffic	Date Au	in Traffic	in Traffic	in Traffic
H	styl still solvas?	joct Not	ject Not	æ	diruction	ed Not	joct Not	joct Not	ject Not	ject Not	ject Not	ject Not	ject Not	joct Not	d'uction	joct Not	joct Not	joct Not
H	Study Period	Fre	F	v	No Con	Å	Å	Pre	Pro	Ĕ	Pic	Pro	Pro	Pre	No Con	P	ž	Ĕ
⊢⊢	(six g) telfa TIN			17 23														
⊢⊢	(ary ð) teftel 157 (ary ð) teftel 11																	
\vdash	sufig) exoped TIN			8														
((en(d) snote E E E			-4	1													
(5	ස(ද) හැලම කම			4	05										2			
╟	sbruñeitst? struñeito	0\$	8	\$05	8	8	0\$	8	8	\$	8	05	05	8	8	\$	\$	<u>9</u> ;
	sbruit landon	\$128,470	\$103,594	805'001\$	\$36,000	\$300,222	\$146,119	105'56\$	\$109,569	\$172,004	\$23,155	\$19,816	\$169,262	\$76,950	000'53	\$26,441	\$173,151	\$34,124
╟	Project Total	\$142,745	807'891\$	680'6315	\$35,000	1836,581	995,291\$	\$110,663	\$120,621	\$191,216	\$1,005,728	\$39,622	\$176,968	856,500	000/58	\$262,713	092'251\$	\$58,249
╟	eco0 pung	H210	510	+210	H240	H210	H210	510	H210	H210	H210	H210	H210	-C10	-670	H210	+210	H210
Ħ		-1			R.			4			2 SV 4)6S.					-4
	Description	RALSIGNAL PROJECT (\$ SH-18[FARRALIN A/E) WI'BNSF RALWNY MANUREJN SH-WAREE (AARJOTA 012380.)	RAIL SIGWLSURFACE PROJECT () OLD SHATULE, NEAR SAND SPRINGS () ANNUNE, NEAR SAND SPRINGS	US-777: INSTALL CENTERUNE RUMBLE STRIPS, BEGIN AT SH-15W, EXT. N. 100 MI	US 270/34/8/5H 3: THERMOPLASTIC PA MARRONG & RAVSED PAKE MARKINGN MATONGA	BND: INST GATE ARMS AND TWO CROSSING SURFACES AT RUPE ANE & CARWOOD AVE WUTHE FARMENTL SYSTEM, INC.S MAINUNE (AAROOTA	END: NIST PED MITD FLASHING LIGHT SIG WYSATE ARKS AND FULL DEPTH CROSS: SURF, AT N. 42AU ST. WYEWSF PAILWAY CO'S MANLINE (A	MIL OBEK INST GATE ARMS AND CROSSING SLIFFACES AT CO RD EVI- IVS, WITHE BAYSF RALWAY CO 'S MANLINE (AMAGOTE 6720310)	NEWAORK INST. FED. MTD. FLASHING ULGHT SIG. WIGATE ARMS AT FORSK RD. (CO. RD. EW-2) WI BIGE RAILWAY CO.'S MANLINE (AARDOTE	VINITA INSTALL GATE ARMS AND CROSSING SURFACE AT C.R. NS 442 WF BNSF F. RALWAY CO'S MANUNE (AMADOT # 6894518)	ENDINST: SIGS WIGATE ANNS (2) 6 LOCCS, SURF (6) 5 LOCS, & CLOSE (6) 2 LOCSWIDANS RALLWW/(ANNUOTE6714751,4770,4784) BW/4800,480	BROHEN BOW: INST. CROSS. SURF. AT ISH-70 WIT O'S, E. RNLFRAAD CO. MAINLINE (AARAOT9 BIS/BGB)	FWIRLAND INST SIGNALS AND 2 CROS SURF. AT OLIVER ST. WEB N.S.F. RAILWAY CO'S MAINLINE (AANDOT# 55840360]	PORT OF CATODSA INST. SIGNALS AT VORTH PORT ENTRY WITHE TULSA PORT OF CATODSAS MANUINE PANADOT# 86283703	SH44 INSTALL THERWORLASTIC PAVEMENT MARKINGS, EEGIN AT SOOMERDR, ANDEXT, S. 663 MJ, IN BURNS FLAT	KEERE SIGHULS LPEACE PROJ AT W 1915T. ST. (C.R. EW/5) WETHE B.N.S.F. Naturoadi Cors. Manuthe (Janudot 16717335)	CO RD EWSE WITHE BINS FIRALISOAD CO RD EWSE WITHE BINS FIRALISOAD COS MANULINE (AVRIDOT# \$736740)	MCALESTER SURFACE PROJECT AT SH 0.20 (13 WTHE U P.R. COS MANUINE (AAPUDOT # 4136720)
Ħ	լկքաղ	100	2 <u>525</u>	6.6	97 B R	8000	<u>5588</u> 99	020	90 070 070	89983	200 200 200 200 200 200 200 200 200 200	000 M	15 20 16 20 16 20	200 201 201 201 201 201 201 201 201 201	0.00	19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 1	800	0.20 (A)
	friogelM test2			026 026											386 450			
	noite@iono0			2.36, 36,240,000	Mutple										16			
	tell qraci) teutañ			1-12-05 2-28, 3	W													
\mathbb{H}	eaeQ track the W			11-30-05 1-1														
9	Work Croker Date			105.05 11														
	sted thewA			36.05														
\square	LetDate			8.16.05														
	ANK AWH?																	
Ш	Ald	2005	2002	2005	2005	2005	2005	305	2005	2005	2005	2005	2005	2005	2002	2005	2005	2005
\mathbb{H}	Division	0	8	-7	9	*	*	с с	*	00 02	<i>₹</i> α	8 64	8	8	φ	8	8	~
	ad All shows	SIGNALS SIGNALS	RAUPOAD		STRIFING & PAVENENT MARKING	CROSSING MIPR & FUR SIGNALS	CROSSING MPR & RIR SIGNALS	CROSSING MAPR & RUR SIGNALS	CROSSING IMPR & PJR SIGNALS	GROSSING MPR	CROSSING IMPR & RUR SIGNALS	CROSSING IMPR & RJR SIGNALS	CROSSING MPR & RUR SIGNALS	& RUR SIGNALS RAR SIGNALS	STRIPING & PAVENENT MARKING	CROSSING IMPR & RIR SIGNALS	GROSSING IMPR & RIR SIGNALS	RIR CROSSING SURF
Y 2014	Ланцбун	2	8	US177	Mutiple	er B	R	RR	а. Н	ä	ä	RR	RR	RR	848	R R	8	а Ц
95 to FF	xyns iau	ВЯ	R	Ř	Ц	ß	Вł	RR	85 B	ВЯ	В.	RR	RA	RI	R	R	뛾	БЯ
Usting of HSIP Projects for August 2014 Report - FFY 2005 to FFY 2014	Риојест Ио.	STP-163A (160)RR	STP-172A (ZT9)RR	STPG-1529(091)TR	STPG - 106A (070) TR	STP-1248 (065)98	STP-1248 (065)68	STP-1,560 (070) RR	STP-1300(106)RR	STP-1180 (063) RR	STP-1240 (068) RR	STP-145A(134)RR	STP-1680 (088) ATS	STP-1660(167)RR	STPG-175C (006) TR	STP-1190(128)RR	stP-1500 (৫55) দেন	STP-161C(156)RR
SIP Projects for Au	County	POTTAWATOME 8	urse (NOBLE	BLARE	GAPPIELD	GUBIELD	NOHNSTON 8	KWA KWA	CRMG	GAPPIELD	MOCURTAIN 8	OTTAWA 8	ROCERS	WASHTA	OREK	PAWREE	PITTSBURG
H Jo B	¢ ecei9 dol.	2220704 P	1080222	1001222	2227204 B	2231104	2231204	7001301	2231404	1003022	228604	2236604 N	102322	2236804 F	7245604	225004	2250404	2250604

Use Restricted, 23 USC 409

FHWA copy

Page

Π																			
	OVE Isotal BVC										897								
	CHUS										\$61,107								
	evna	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	eeing Division	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	oing Division	Engineering Division	\$249,320	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Drystam	Relevant Crash Data Cannor Be Isolated	Relevant Crash Daria Carmor Be Isolated	Engreening Division	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Dwarson	Relevant Crash Dara Cannot Be Isolated	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division
	#ek/stun	Engine	Engine		Engine	5 Engines	5 Engine	5 Engine	Project Not in Traffic Enginee	Engine	1.00	Engine	te Canno	la Canno	Engine	c Engree	la Canno	Engine	Engine
	InU hisM	in Traffo	in Traffic	Project Not in Traffic Engin	in Traffic	in Traffic	in Traffic	in Traffic	in Traffic	Project Not in Traffic	\$200	tin Traffic	Xrash Dar	Sach Dar	Project Not in Traffic	tin Traffic	Xash Dar	in Traffic	in Traffic
μ	avios Life (yrs	qiect Not	qeat Not	qect Not	qied Not	qiect Not	qiect Not	qiect Not	qiect Not	qiect Not	19	qisat Not	elevant (olevant C	giect Not	ged Not	elevart (qieat Not	giad Not
	Study Period	Æ	ć.	é	Ē	Ē	Æ	E	Ĕ	Æ	νΩ Γ	Æ	æ	æ	Æ	£	æ	đ	Ē
-	(ary ð) teifið I II (ary ð) teifið I III										4								
+	(કાર્ય છે) કર્ણા જિલ્લા										0								
-	ny Bolos IIV										91								
++	en di encone de la contra de la c										-								
	stari belo (5)m m(d) ochd bil			8	05	8		2	8	05	8	20	8	8	8	2	8	05	0\$
ł	sonuñ elbit2	8	\$	8	8	\$	8	8	8	8	8	\$0	8	\$	8	8	8	8	8
	sbruit levée ?	892'061\$	805'281\$	\$200,000	\$200,000	\$672,381	\$2,446,919	8	\$2,964,560	\$1,287,566	1961'186	\$75,950	\$41,041	\$10,000	\$783,199	880,800	965/369	\$562,561	\$5,000
	Project Total	\$144,842	\$29,422	\$200,000	000'002\$	\$6,046,555	\$2,446,919	\$6,105,479	\$12,010,409	\$1,716,754	1981/691	\$75,960	\$241,418	\$163,416	\$5,222,714	008'06\$	\$540,369	\$562,961	\$5,000
Π	sto0.bruñ	H210	H210	+240	H240	+240	0031	0921	+240	097H	0031	H240	+240	H240	H240	H240	H240	0831	1830
		ar.	ROJECT AT NLRDAD CO'S) AJ	NG RE-	59 ·	LO EAST TO E DIVIDED) EL FR 08-05, 40E) "AUTH"			H APPROX		z	ي ت	E EXISTING V1,4 8.8 1.06, BID 50	12			TE NEW WORK	IS JUT, EXT.	
	Description	MULDROW: SIGNUL PROLECT AT DYER BUXD: (D.R. NS-475) WITHE UP R.R. RAUROAD COTS MMINLINE (AMNDDT# (34117H)	TULSA SIGNAUSURFACE PROJECT AT 0/2055THPL WITHE UP R RAURDAD COS MINUINE (AARADOT# 4140084)	STATEWIDE LAND SURVEYING RE ESTABLISHMENT OF LAND CORREFISION = 80/20)	STATEWIDE: AERIAL MAPPING SERVICES STATEWIDE BY AERIAL DATA SERVICES INC.(SMD = 80(20)	SH 152 FROM COUNCIL ROAD EAST TO MAD ARTHURBLYD, (4 LANE DWDED) SURFACE FOR 0005(09) [DEL FR 08-05, AUD TO 01-05, SCOFE CHANGE) **AUTH-	1-44. AT HARVINGO AVENUE (RECONSTRUCT TO 6 LANES) RAV FOR 06374(50) ** PARTIAL BUY - PHASE III*	US59 FROM 13 M SOUTH OF 140 SOUTH APPROX 14 M (PECONST) (BR=12530(p7)) (S-7) (DEL FR 06:05, A00 TO 10.05, 404 PERMIT) "AUTH"	SH-6 FR SH-56E EXT NORTH APPROX 4 405 2 MLES (4 4 M/LE ON NEW ML (24 MENT) (5 LIPE-AOE FOR 14 560 (09	GLENFOOL ELWCOD AVENUE FROM 1518T TO 1318T (DEL FROB 06, ADD TO DA 06, AS PER LOCAL GOVE RAMENT) **AUTH**	SH-51 AT JUNCTION OF JARDOT ROAD I STILLIVATER (DEL FR 04-06, AOD TO 07- D0, BID REJECT) ""AUTH"	US-200 CRL&P UNDER, 6.6 MLES SOUTHEAST OF UCT SH3 (DEL FR 06:05) ACD TO 04:06, BID RELECT) SMC 00:00 "MUTH"	TTS PROJECT TO TERMINATE EXISTIN PRER CONNECTIONS AT DV1,4 8.8 PRQUEL FFT 10:05, AUD TO 01:05, BID REJECT) **AUTH** SMIC+50.50	ITS FOR INTEGRATION OF EXISTING IT COMPONENTS, TO LUNCES, TULSA SIGNAL DEPT, POLICE, FIRE & EMERGENCY RESPONSE "AUTH" FFORMERLY WOJ SMO-60.50	ISH 77 FROMUS 60, EXTEND NORTH TO OTOE AVENUE IN PONCA CITY (DEL FROB D5, ADD TO 10-05, ROW ISSUES) SMC 80.00 **AUTH***	SH4 PROVIDE LIVE SURVERING SERVICES FOR A FROLECTION SH4 BEGIN 110MLE OF THE GREER CAL EXT E 31 MT TO THE W EDGE OF HORMAT (SMD-8020)	ITS TULSA METRO-TO INTEGRATE NEW & EXSTING CONFORMER MID COMMON FIBER OPTIC (TS) NETWORK AT WARGOUS LOCATIONS "AUTH" SMD-5050	SH466 FRJUST NIOF SH20 SIUCT, EXT NIO 83 MI, IN CHELSEA (SAFETY IMPROVEMENTS)	US 270. REINSHAWNEE, SOUTH OF RICKAFOO SPURIMITHIN 21746(04))
╟	ւկքաղ	0.20 BLVD RAUF 43411	0.2056TH	STAT ESTA COR	STAT STAT INC.6	2 76 MAG	1.10 (REC) 1.10 FORC	US-55 US-50 05001 1010 1010	SH6 4.405.2 M AUC	GLENPO 151ST TI 06, AS PI **AUTH*	9445 0 00 STILL 06, BI	SOUTHER SOUTHER ADD TO C	HS P HBEF HQD RELE	ITS FL COMF SIGN EMEP	51-77 0100 0100 050, M	SHR SERV 004 BEGII E.31 (SMIC	E ST UN	59+48 0.83 N. 0.8 MPR	0 40 US 2/
	⁷ Trioge I/M bn 3					4.75		930	4,40		100				120	12.13		1850	485
	triogeliM trat2					200		63	80		8				00	12.09		18.07	4.45
	Control Section			NUA	NIA	52	78	64	ti -	NIA	8		NUA.	NUA	04	10	ΝA	4	23
ð	ted qmc0 teutoA					4:30-07			79.03	5-15-07	93-09		2:29-07	2-15-07	327-07			18.07	
	ward hass show					43.06			1907	7.17.06	10-30-06		419.05	3-13-06	1:23.05			3:11-06	
4	Morie Croker Diate					3:20:06			10.5.06	6.31.06	10-12-06		3-15-06	1606	12-13-05			7:20-06	
	exect thewA					2-1-06 3			9-1-06	5-1-06	8-1-06		2-1-06 3	12-1-05	11:1-06 15			6-1-06	
Ħ	Let Date					115.06			8-17-06	120.06	7.20.06		1-19-06	11-17-05	10:20:06			518.06	Η
H	RINA AWHR														-				\square
╟┤	Ald	3005	3005	3005	2005	2006	3006	300	500	2006	3006	2006	3000	3000	2006	3002	3002	2006	3006
Ħ	Division	-	œ	-4		4	æ	-	4	ω		~	-	80	*	4	æ	8	e
	ad A_ stopy	SIGNALS CNOLPOAD	CROSSING MPR	PRELIMINARY ENGINEERING	PRELIMINARY ENGINEERING	SURFACE	RIGHT OF WAY	GRADE, DRAIN &	SURFACE	GRADE, DRAIN & SURFACE	INTERSECTION MOD. & TRAF. SIGNALS	BRIDGE PAINTING	SAFETY IMPROVEMENT	SAFETY IMPROVEMENT	GRADE, DRAIN & SURFACE	PREUMINARY ENGINEERING	SAFETY IMPROVENENT	SAFETY IMPROVEMENT	RIR CROSSING SURF
1102	/анцбун	RR	RR	NWA	NKA	SH-152	10044	(C-53)	SH6		SH51	US-270	<u>8</u> 2	Ŧ	US-77	왕	NA	3H6	02-SU
5 to FFY	xuns but	ВЯ	붱	8	8		80	3		5	Ĕ		8	8		8	E		
Listing of HSIP Projects for August 2014 Report - FFY 2005 to FFY 2014	Project No.	5TP-1680 (144) RR	STP-1720 (281) RR	STPY -155E (490) EC	STPY - 155E (505) EC	STPY -156A (400)	401M-0044-2 431 227/G8	ACSTPY - 168A (059) GB	STPY -1068 (010)	STP -1728 (034) UR	STPY -180A (074) TR	STPY-NBIP (255)	15Y -0018 (004) D.C	TSY -0278 (007) D.C	STPY-136A (p68)	STPY -1388 (050) EC	11 (520) 081.0- ASI	STPG-1680 (142)	STPG-163A (207)
Projects for Augu-	Goung	SEQUOYAH ST	TLLSA ST	MURHOWA ST	OKLAHOMA ST	OKLAHOMA ST	ULSA AC	SEQJOYAH AC	BECKHAM ST	TULSA ST	ANNE ST	SEMNOLE	MUSHOGEE	TULSA		KIOWA ST	TULSA ITS	ROCERS ST	POTTAWATOME ST
g of HSIF		2260604 SEC	2260704 TUL	2256104 0H	2278604 041	0005613 041		1253009 SEC	1496919 BEC	1002004 JULI	1862104 P.M.	1947404 SEA	1094601 W.C	101 H05986	305504 KAY	2080607 1410	2103104 TUL	2157704 RDC	2174507 P.01
Listin	\$ 90919 dol.	280	258	226,	2276	3000	0637459	125	1496	10/1	1887	(16)	185	196	302	208	2105	2153	2174

Use Restricted, 23 USC 409

FHWA copy

Page

Ĩ

C/8 lauteA			403.16	(841.15)	85.24	365.47		(10.73)		62.622	80 69					04480		
SMUE			695'92\$	\$1,234	\$67,301	\$6,529		\$17,125		19422	\$15,076					\$7,75		
evra	Construction Date Available For Grash Analysis	Isolated	\$10,882,240	(\$2.272.400)	\$4,894,360	\$2,327,480	No Construction Date Available For Crash Analysis	(\$194,750)	Isoland	002' HAV\$	\$1,370,200	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	Relovant Crash Data Cannot Be Isolated	Relevant Crash Dara Canno: Be Isolaivid	Relevant Crash Dara Cannot Be Isolated	125,820)) Division	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Dwarsn
100 Lines	bie For	Relevant Crash Dara Carmot Be Isodeled	1.00 \$10	100	14.62	28	bie For C	8	Relevant Crash Dava Cannor Be Isoland	8	0:40 \$1	ginorin	annot Be	anno Be	amot Br	1 <u>8</u> 00	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Dv	gneerin
14U / HeM	ac Audit	th Data C	200	1	\$100	1	ate Audit	- 828	th Dara C	200	\$100	Traffic Er	ch Data (th Data (sh Data C	500	Traffic Er	Traffic El
[mg] etil esime2	ction De	art Cras	15	13	8	13	ction Dr	10	an Cra	10	- 10	I Not in	art Crac	art Crac	ant Cras	- 19	t Not in	t Not in
Study Period	Constru	Follow	ω	ω	ŵ	w	Constru	ŵ	Relev	io.	w	Project	Rolow	Relev	Relev	ω.	Project	Project
(arç Qi təfi A. Li N	No.		9	ŵ	27		2	ŵ	1	m	0	1				e		
(डःर्ड Ç) क्रांस II]		0	0	4	64		-7	1	5	0	1						
(ਗਪ੍ਰਾਟ) ਅਸ਼ੇਮ ਲੱਜ			0	-	•	0		•		•	0					0		
(sung) except 1 IN			75	•	55	5		=		£						0		
(m(d) orded to 7 (m(d) orded 11			2 7	•	3 7	-					•					0 0		
struit wito	8	2	8		8	8	2	8	2	8	8		8	8	2	8	_	8
sbruf elst?	8	8	8	\$3,545	8	8	8	8	ŝ	8	8	8	8	8	8	8	8	8
sbruftersboft	\$20,000	\$152,500	\$18,505	\$14,174	\$972,640	1/0/06\$	\$15,000	\$246,410	\$974,502	\$50,304	889/1623	670)	\$166,000	\$48,000	000'168	\$118,334	\$173,224	\$177,567
Project Total	000'02S	\$152,500	\$18,505	\$17,719	\$872,640	\$38,877	\$15,000	\$254,410	\$974,522	¥20'05\$	839/H62 3	\$266,710	\$166,000	\$49,000	901,100	\$118,334	\$1150,962	\$137,286
ebo0 bruñ	0S2	H240	000	H210	83	000	8	83	83	20	0237	H210	000	000	83	1230	0210	83
noiteirea	SH46 RIR PREENPTION SYSTEM AT NTER OF SH46 AND CO RD EW 540 IN INE TOWN OF VERDIGING (AMRIDOT# 3866071	US 177, FREPARE COMPLETE EMMROWENTAL STUDIES AND 050 ENGINEERANS STUDIES BEGEN AT KUPE (SMU-96X0) (SMU-96X0)	SH-22, INSTALL PLASHIVG INTERSECTION CONTROL BEACONS AT INTER OF SH-22 & SH-70F AND CONST. LEFT TURNLIVES ON SH-22	US 689. INSTALL SCHOOL ADVINGE WARVING SIGNS FOR EUFAULA SCHOOL DISTRICT	US-BE INSTALL GUARDRAIL, BEGIN AT JOT: OF US-64/US-412 AND EXT. N 14.27ML TO GRANT CAL	3H 65 INSTALL TRAFFIC SIGNALS WIRR SPEEMPTION AT THE INTERL OF LOWRY 3D JN CLARENORE	RALIKOAD FREEMPTION WITH 3 N S.F. RALIKOAD CO., AT INTERS OF LOWEY ROAD.IN CLAREMORE (FREEMPTION FOR 22780.04)	US 69 INSTALL TRAFFIC SIGNAL SYSTEM AT INTER, WYSH48A	US (BUUS /FE, ADDING SUP RAMP TO TREML COMPLEX INDURANT, IDEL FR 05- 06, ADD TO 09-06, ROW ISSUES) **AUTH**	US-270/077: UPGRADE EXISTING TLASHING SIGNAUS AT INTERSECTION 05 HARDESTYRD, (DEL FR 09:05, A00 TO 39:06, AS PER TRAFFIC)	SH ICS INSTAL GURADPAL, BEGN 3 MLS OF SHABAJOT, AND EXT.S. 0.4ML (DEL FR0606, ADD TO 09406, BID RELECT) **AUTH**	DACONAL CORREDOR PROLECT WITH BIRSF RAILWAY CO., AT VARIOUS LOCS AND 1 CLOSURE (AMRIDOF# 6739121, 5739134, 5730146, 5730154 (US-R2: INSTALL STRIPING AND 9.66 PAVEMENT MARKINGS, BEGIN AT MUSKOGEE CIL, 26XT E. 14.17 M.	US-77 & US-606 INSTALL THERMOPLASTIC PRVEMENT MARKINGS, AT VARCUSLOCATIONS IN PONCA CITY	JS. 193, US.412, SH34, SH415, INSTALL HERMOPLASTIC PAVE WENT ARABONISSAT VARIOUS LOCATIONS IN WOODWARD	SH-9 RA/SED MED/W AND INSTALL TRAFFIC SIGWLS AT THE INTERSECTION 0F5H-9 AND BANKER'S AVE.	MOALESTER: SIGNAL/SUFFACE 000PRO.ECT AT FRIM RD WITHE U P.R.R. MAINLINE (ARRODOT # 413580V)	TULSA: SIGNUL PROJECT AT 145TH AVE. W/S_K_& O RAUROAD COS MAINLINE (ARRODT # 000003)
լկքայղ	020		000	050	14.42	000	2233	80	0.45	8	0.40	000 00 BN 000 00 BN 000 00 BN 000 00 BN 000 00 BN 000 000 000 000 000 000 000 000 000 0		SEF	SEAM	000	000	UT WW
⁷ nioge IM bri 3	6.20	300	10.08	1.08	14.42	150		12.10	064	839	508		966			562		
⁷ triogelM trat2	89	250	10.68	050	000	150		12.10	019	639	488		00			5.02		
¹ noite2 lotro0	0	12	9	2	40	4	νīN	64	c)	23	15		2	Mutiple	t/ut ple	8		NUA
etelliqmoʻ) leutofi			1.29.07	68.00	415-07	3-13-00		1011677	8.20-07	12-19.06	13.07					11-6-06		
ead hast show			313.00	44-06	7-5-06	7-27-05		2:14.07	11-6:05	12.7.05	10-23-06					7.31.06		
Mork Order Date			8806	11-30-05	3.29.06	3.20.06		10-30-06	104.06	10-31-06	104.06					7.24-06		
exect brawA			7:1.05	11.7.05	3-1-06	2:1-06		10-1-06	9,108	10-1-06	9.1.06					7:1.06		
Let Date			6 15 05	10-10-05	2.16.06	1.19.06		9.21.06	8.17.06	9-21-06	8-17-06					6-15-06		
rauk AWH3																		
List.	300	306	3002	2000	2006	38	300	300	3008	2000	2006	3000	3000	306	300	2006	3008	38
UDISING	8	4	2	-	4	ω	8	8	es.	0	8	φ	-	4	6	co.	ev	œ
ad A_ score	MONEY ONLY	PRELIMINARY EN GINEERING	INTERSECTION MOD. & TRAF. SIGNALS	SCHOOL SIGNS	GUMEDRAIL	TRAFFIC SIGNALS	WONEY ONLY	INTERSECTION MOD. & TRAF. SIGNALS	GRADE, DRAIN & SURFACE	TRAFFIC SIGNALS	GUNDRAIL	CROSSING MPR & RJR SIGNALS	STREPING & PAVEMENT MARKING	STRIPING & PAVEMENT MARKING	STRIPING & PAVEMENT MMRMANG	TRAFFIC SIGNALS	CROSSING MPR & RJR SIGNALS	CROSSING MPR & RIR SIGNALS
19muliti	31-68	US-177	25H32	1800SH	US-81	316		69 SN	(B.B)	US-177	SH-125	ц	18-62	Mutiple	Mutiple	6H8	8	_]
AT XTURE (ATA	Ĕ	3	۴.	RI D	TR	AT A	ТR	TR	L L	R C	R	RR	E E	ц Ц	H H	Ĕ	SE	뚔
Alling of 155 Projects for August 10	STPY - (66A (169) TR	STPY -1800 (142) EC	STPG-MBC (051) TR	STPG-1460(078)TR	STPG-1246 (078) TR	STPY -166A (172) TR	STPY -166A (174) TR	HSIPY -149A (000) TR	HS/PV -107N (106) TR	HS/PY -1630 (199) TR	HSIPG-121C (081) TR	STP-1760(006)RR	HSIPG-1118 (006) TR	HSIPG-136A (118) TR	HSPG-177A (075) IR	STPY - 1448 (109) TR	STP-1610(178)RR	STP -1720 (330) FR
SP Projects for Aug	SDCERS	PAINE	S TTRHSHW	MONTOSH	SAPPIELD 8	RDGERS	ROGERS	MAILES	H NYAN	POTTAWATOME	DELAWARE	SCOOM	CHEROKEE	KAY I	(DEMINCOOM	MOCLAIN 8	PITTSBURG	TULSA
6 4049 401.	2210605 RI	222CC04 P/	Z265804 M	Z263604 M	2270604	ZZ78304 RI	2278305 R	2250704 M	2296004 BI	2305304 P(230900H Di	2315604 W	2317604 0	2317804 KI	2318104 W	2337604 M	2341204 PI	2341404 TL
Lish *	2211	82	972	276	WZZ.	12	227	5	52	23 0	230	38	38	331	59 1	239	39	162

Use Restricted, 23 USC 409

FHWA copy

Page

Use Restricted, 23 USC 409

FHWA copy

Page

ГТ																			
	OVE INNIA							107.27	61.57]		141.09	102.22	274						
	ovna							\$12,456	\$52,037		\$51,605	\$18,302	\$145,542						
	evna	ring Division	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Dwaisn	Project Notin Traffic Engineering Division	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	\$1,340,440	(\$2,725,040)	art Crash Data Carmot Be Isolated	\$7,280,880	\$6,991,120	\$6,237,600	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	eeing Dwalan	Relevant Crash Date Cannot Be Isolated	Relovant Crash Data Cannor Be Isoload	Relevant Crash Daris Carmot Be Isolated
It	nup://wa	8	Enginee	Enginee	Enginee	Enginee	Enginee	8	277	la Canno	5:10	4.22	800	Enginee	Enginee	Enginee	le Cennot	la Canno	a Canno
\square	fril V hisM	Frqect Not in Traffic Engin	tin Traffo	tin Traffic	t in Traffic	tin Traffo	t in Traffo	\$200	02500	Crash Dar	\$50	0.055.0	07800	t in Traffic	tin Traffic	Project Not in Traffic Engin	Crash Dar	Crash Dar	Crach Dar
H	int) stil eeines	qiect Not	gioct Not	qied No.	qeat Noi	qiect Noi	qeat Not	19	23	Relevant (Ю	19	8	qiect Not	qed No	ged No	elevant (disvant (elevart (
H	Study Period	Æ	4	Æ	£	Æ	E	2	2	æ	5 5	9 95	15 5	£	æ	æ	œ	œ	Œ
⊢⊢	(ang aya III Iang aya III							47	21 54		÷ n	6	بت ۳						
	(કાર્ય છે અર્થત 18ને							0	-17		4	0	0						
⊢⊢	suńg) exopeg TIN							4	R		8	æ	61						
⊢	සැප් පොළ ක (සැප් පොළ 11							*	-		6 13	23	+						
H	struit wito	8	05	2			8	8				47		2	_		2		8
	sbruñ elist2	8	8	8	8	0\$	8	8						8	8	8	8	8660	8
	sbru-H Isnebe-H	163	145,183	£503 198	\$227,831	0/11/19/3	\$2,800,000	\$152,062						\$5,030,123	\$706,000	\$1,452,500	\$42,500	152/03/3	\$70,963
	Project Total	\$124,450	098/80,2\$	\$1,100,554	\$364,236	117'2823	000'009'6\$	\$1192,062	\$500,065	\$573,990	8754,300	\$736,805	\$1,666,081	\$12,560,158	200'90/3	\$1,452,500	\$212,497	146'0323	\$997,404
	sco0.bru7	0SS1	0031	033	0510	0510	0031	12:0			AA			1-040	0231	R3€	H240	0210	H240
	notejnated	PRYOR SIGSURF PROJ INSTALL FED. MOLAT: FLASHING LIGHTS SIG W/CATE ARMS(1) LOCATIONS CO. PO. EW 54 WT U.P.R.R.S. MAYULINE ARC-DOT#1159721	AMARD CORRECTING INT. FED MOUTE ASSHUTES SIG WUGATE ARMS (0) SLOCI WIRNES FER, CO. AARLOOTES D14228, (0) 42247 (0) 42247 (0) 42260 42260	CAPRON COPRIDOR PROL INST. FED. MOUNT FLASH LITES SIG, WI GATE ARMS @ 3. OC WI BALEF PALLWOOD. AVO. DOTRS: DIAZGRF; DIAZGF; DIAZGF; DIAZGRF; DIAZGF; DIAZGRF; DIAZGF; DIAZGF; DIAZGF; DIAZGF; DI	DOLOGAY: PROLI PEO, MUTD FLASH LITES SIG WIGATE ARMS, CONCRETE SURFACE FERM, CLOSURE UP R.R.'S MAINLINE AAR-DOT#4240051, (434	CARRER SIGSURF FROL PED MATD FLASH LITES SIG WI GATE RAMS, CONC SURF. @ 2 LOC WIENDER RA. CO. MANUME ANR DOTRESSES (6363	STATEWIDE INVENTORY AVALYSIS AND DATA INTEGRATION, AND ASSESSMENT OF PASSINE YWANING DE VICES AT PLEUC ROADIRALL CROSSINS	SH9 INTERSECTION AT 24TH AVE. SW IN THE CITY OF NORMAN(S42) (H48) (THE MTH 21304(04))	IS NOP MEDIAN BARAGERIGES AT 30TH IT & EXT NORTH TO BIRD CREEK WRELW (DEL FR 01-08, ADD TO 02-08, OT ADVERTISED 1*AUTH*	441-244: REPLACE OF SIGNING ALONG I- 14 AND 1-244 IN TILLSA CO.	-40: MEDIAN BARRAER PROJECT, FROM VP 130 0 TO 136 0	36 MEDIAN BAARRER BEG @MILEPOST 36 & EXT NORTH TO MILEPOST 140.	36: MEDIAN BARRARER PROJECT, FROM AP 227,0 TO 2350 ** AUTH**	3H20 FROM US-169 IN TULS A COLE MST 0 MULES TO EAST OF 200TH E AVE. [DEL FR: 10:06, ADD TO 01:07, OONTRACT 3EMISIONS] SAK20020 "AUTH"	US-64: FR US 77, EXTEND EAST 10.0 MLES RJW/FOR 20011(04(07)	(S.64: FR. US 77, EXTEND EAST 10.0 ALES UT FOR 2001 (04) (07)	TS: INTEGRATION AND FIDER OFTICS AT AWTON "AUTH" SMC=50.60	TS: CCTV DEPLOYMENT AT MCALESTER	0x0 METRO AREA, CANADI/M, CLEMELAND, ONCA, BADCJAIN COLMITES ITSINTEGRATION PROJECT (DLL TESHBOD, ADD TO 11-00, PROBET CHG, AUTH?
	, yifun y	AM M	< 2 05	32035	0 10 10 10 10 10 10 10	0 10 10 10 10 10	2929	000	500 ST N 00	0.10	5 10	422	800 ¹⁻³	8 8 0	10 00 UN	10.00 US	ËA	000	89289
	⁷ Trioge IVI bn 3							0.32			31.60	4.23		0 0.49					
1	' triogeliM trat2							0.32	213		26.50	00	20.02	000					
	Control Section	NA	NN	NA			NUA.	6	001	8/0	500	800	979	25	4	4		14	
8	tell qrec') leutoA							S14.07	3-12-00	9-4-09	11-308	6.23-09	65-09	9-1-09					818.09
-	etek () tes (7-5-06	56.09	24.08	217.09	7 3308	7:17:08	3,25,07			12:17:07		4307
8	Work Croke Date							3.29.06	3-24-08	12307	11:39.07	11,28-07	2.29-08	3-13-07			8-23-07		1507
	sted brewA							36.00	33.08	115.07	115.07	11:507	24.08	2:1.07			8-1-07		12-1-06
Π	LetDate							2.16.06	2.1.09	10-1-07	10-1-07	10-18-07	1-17-08	1.16.07			7.19.07		11-16:06
Ħ	riuk AWH1								8-15-07	9.17.07	9-19-07	9-19-07	9-21-07						-
╟	kild	2002	3008	3008	3006	2008	2006	2006	2007 8-	2007 9-	2007 9.	2007 9-	2007 34	2007	2007	2007	2007	2007	2002
Ħ	Upision	œ	9	ω	ω	8	*	0	0	8	-7	4	4	θ	4	*	~	e4	*
	ad X _L spo _M	GROSSING MPR & RJR SIGNALS	STRING IN STRING IN THE STRING INTERPORT IN THE STRING INTERPORT IN THE STRING INTERPORT IN THE STRING INTERPORT INTER	GROSSING IMPR & RUR SIGNALS	A RIR SIGNALS	& FUR SIGNAL MAP	& R.R. SIGNALS	TRAFFIC SIGUALS	CABLE BARRIER	SAFETY IMPROVEMENT	CABLE BARRIER	CABLE BARRIER	CABLE BARRIER	GRADE, DRAIN & SURFACE	RIGHT OF W//	UTIUTIES	SAFETY IMPROVEMENT	SAFETY IMPROVEMENT	SAFETY IMPROVEMENT
12014	/анцбун				R R	RR		8H8	US169	13044	15040	13035	15035	31/30	NS064	1808J	US-62	SH031	MN.
5 to FP	xillu2 jori	RR	BB	RR	RR	BB	ЦR	¥	Ĕ	Ë	¥	Щ	Ц		Rw	5	E	Ĕ	E
isting of HSIP Projects for August 2014 Report - FFY 2005 to FFY 2014	Project No.	STP -1450 (100) FR	STP -1 760 (103) FR	STP -1760 (104) FR	STP-1660 (150) RR	ະນະເຊິ່ມເຊິ່ມ	HSIPG-1550 (500) RR	STPY -1148 (122) TR	NHG-000N (055) TR	IMG -0044-2(4558) 222 TR	IMG-00404(415) 131 TR	MG-00563[256] 136 TR	ING -00364[213] 227 TR	STPY-0728 (\$21)	STPY-1528(106)RW	STPY-1528(107)UT	11 (520) 0810 - Y211	STPG-1614(199)TR	ाहर - 4129 (833) IT
SIP Projects for Au-	County	MARES	SCOOM	SCOOM	ROGERS	ROCERS	NWOHE DWO	CLEVELWID	MULSA	TULSA	CANADIAN	OKUAHOMA	KAY	TULSA	NOBLE	NOBLE	COMANCHE	PITTSBURG	OKLAHOMA
ing of HS	\$ ecel dol.	Z565504 N	N 1023922	2366804 W	2371504 R	2272004 R	2372704 0	fied to 21C	2411004 11	2110104 1	2407404 C	2414504 0	213004 K	1023450	2031105 N	2031106 N	2103204 C	2103605 P	2163204 0
List		12	29	8	12	8	12	ŝ	茂	53	8	10 10	艿	8	8	8	21	34	24

Use Restricted, 23 USC 409

FHWA copy

Page

		_												_				
O/8 IsuteA				000	57.61		[75.67]	H2040			50 20	(128.04)	(12.823)	121.50		£67.09	(206 th	
วงกล				\$6,562	\$6,702		\$26,317	\$63,314			\$116,200	\$5,743	\$6,064	\$7,123		\$9,602	\$1,220	
evna	Relevant Crash Data Carmot Be Isolated	Relevant Crash Data Cannot Be Isolated	Relevant Crash Data Carmot Be Isolaled	ß	SHE: 400	Freject Not in Traffic Engineering Dwiscin	(\$1,515,800)	(\$27,187,000)	Relevant Crash Data Carmol Ee Isolaled	Relevant Crash Dara Cannol Be Isolaad	\$5,967,760	(\$75,200)	(\$1,125,523)	9965,EZ0	Relevant Crach Data Cannor Be Isolated	\$4,878,160	(\$1,125,020)	Relevant Crash Data Cannot Be Isolated
Rey Year	Canno	Canno	Canno	90.1	90,1	Enginee	200	200	Canno	Carmo	8	ŝ	8	<u>6</u>	Camo	8	8	Canno
14U / InioM	th Date	dh Data	ch Date	82	8200	Traffic	\$10	\$10	th Date	sh Data	88	88	828	83	ch Data	8	\$18	sh Date
(styl stil solves	art Crae	irt Oa	in Ca	- 18	В	Notin	18	19	nt Car	nt Crar	ю	12	13	13	n Coa	19	19	nt Cree
Sudy Period	Fieldwa	Roleva	Releva	u	s.	Freject	6	w.	Robert	Rollovs	un	ŝ	۰.	\vdash	Rollove	10	un	Releve
(skig) JellA LIN	-			0	(M)		45	412			ę	0	e	-		0	œ	
(suk g) asta TI							4	8			N	-		0		-	-	
(ary d) teth Ib T	1			0			0	⊳.			0	0	0	•			0	
(stry d) stoled 1 P				0	0		\$	8	1		~	0	0	2	1	=	ю	
(en(d) snote E I I				0	0		ő	2]		2	0	0	*]	4	0	
(sul g) auged in ;				0	1		**	e			2	0	0	•		~	0	
strui i india	8	50	\$0	8	20	8	50	05	05	60	6	8	50	8	66	05	05	80
sonuñ elbis	8	\$	8	8	8	8	8	8	8	8	8	8	8	8	8	05	8	8
sbruß landoß	\$12,337	830,000	\$19,419	866,394	918/22/18	250'8023	862,385	202 ['] 1901	\$242	\$07 ⁽ 0)78	\$184,875	866,500	\$123,168	\$108,158	81,879	092'161\$	861,524	000 ¹ 595
Project Total	\$154,197	\$30,000	\$242,740	\$50,304	\$132,815	230,352	862,385	\$991,282	\$287,242	रेत्र स ो ध	\$1,012,160	\$56,520	\$123,168	\$108,158	81,879	692 [°] 181\$	\$64,524	000'025
sto0.bruñ	8	CS30	H240	000	0530	83	83	1530	8	003	83	83	000	8	8	83	8	1230
			SR -		Ъ.				. 7	A (DEL L		0.		: GEO				6 N. A.
Description	DRI AHOMA CITY: INTEGRATION & FIBER DPTIC EXPANSION 44 AND L35 VAPIOUS .OCATIONS "AUTH"	NIC METRO AREA: FIBER OPTIC RUCING	TILLSA METRO AREA, CREEK, ROGER TILLSA AND WAGONER COUNTIES. ITISINTEGRATHON PROJECT "AUTH"	NSTAL TRAFFIC SIGHALS AT THE NITER, OF USES AND COMMERCE AVE: NOOMMERCE (DEL FR. 11-06, AOD TO 01 27, ROWISSUES)	INSTALL TRAFFIC SIGRAL AT INTERS. US 62 & N.E. 10TH ST., IN BLANCHARD	SH-IDISTEVE OWENS BLVD, & "D" ST IN MIAM, BNSF AARDOT# 6T0 4000S1044L UPGRADE, WITHIN 2266204)	ISH IS2 INSTALL GUADRAIL, BEGIN AT MCARTHURBLVOL, MID EXT, E. 22 MII. TOI 44 (DEL FR 07-06, ADD TO 11-06; FUNDING ISSUES)	550444, ANDEXT 6. MATORAL, BEGIN AT I. 550444, ANDEXT 5. 6.M. TO I-144/DEL FR 07- 08, ADD TO 11-08, FUNDING ISSUER),	ONLAHOMA CITY: INSTALL ADDITIONAL WARVING SIGNS AND DELINEATION ON ALLFREEWAYS IN ONCI METRO AREA (DEL FROTAGE, ADD TO 11-08; FUNDING ISSUES)	TULSA INSTALL ADOTTIONAL WARNING SIGHS AND DELINEATION ON ALL FREEWAYS INTULSE METRO AREA (DEL FREET1206, AUDI TO 05 07; OLIMITTY ERRORSS "AUTH"	DURATE INTERSECTION MODIFICATION AT INTERSECTION OF US 68/15 & CHOCTAWRD, IN DURANT (PEL FR. 13-05, ADD TO D1-07, POWISSLES) **AUTH*	JIS 27 (KNH-1/KNHS) (DALLAS ST.), US. 27 (KNH-1 (ZND ST.), UNERSECTION (RAFFICS)(GNULS(PEL. FR. 04.07, ADD TC (B407, UKNHTING AGREEMENT) "AUTH"	SH-37 (SW 134TH ST.), AND PENN AVE. INTERSECTION TRAFFIC SIGNALS	H3 (MIV H GHWAY), AND MUSTAVIS TIERSECTION TRAFFIC SIGNALS	SH-266, INSTALLATION EPOXY PANEMENT MEMOR, E. OF US-168 TULSA CO. EXTENDS E. 5.30 ML W. OF JCT OF SH 167 INROGER CO.	JS-77 & CEDAR LANE IN CITY OF VORMAN, INTERSECTION TRAFFIC 30GNALS	IS SEVEN 125 INSTALL FLASHING NIERSEC, TRAFF, CONTRI, BEACONSIDEL FRIDI -07, ADD TO 09-07 NS PER TRAFFIC DIVI, "KUTH"	SH-3 INSTRULATION OF THERMORLASTIC PMART MARKING, 050 MILE S. OF JCTUS 3775H39, EXTEND S. 11.70 MI. TO COAL CAL
, utrun	333	08	225	N N 00 000	200	あまち	238 238 238	578 999	8378 <u>8</u>	<u>28668</u>	80 90 90	000 110 000	<u>8</u> 2	<u></u> 82 80	5209 E9	828	00100	あどらこ
⁷ Inioge IVI br 3				630	230		69	5.50			02.0	205	267	17.30		13.72	ŝ	
⁷ triogeliM tet2				89	230		469	8			04.0	504	2.67	17.30		13.72	ŝ	
¹ mite2.ltim0				14	5		55	8			en en		2	61	Mutiple	47	0	
etell qmc0 teutol	:		822.03	8.1.07	6:17:07		921.07	3-20-09	531.08	60-62-2	7 11-17-08	42.08	12:19:07	7:11.07	7-14-07	10.25-07	331.09	
ead hass show			10:22:07	619.07	2.12.07		42.07	421-07	6 19 07	7:30.07	10-23-07	2-19-09	4:30.07	4-10-07	6407	8-27-07	24.08	
eller Date			10:2:07	31.07	1807		1507	10.02.1	1507	4-17-07	3-12-07	10.2.07	1807	1-10-07	1-10-07	3:1-07	10:26:07	
Stell DrawA		11-1-10	9-1-07	2:1.07	12:1:06		12-1-06	12-1-06	12:1:06	4-1-07	2:1-07	9-1-07	12.1.06	12.1.06	12-1-06	2:1-07	10:1:07	
Let Date			816.07	1.18.07	11-16-06		11-16-06	11-16-06	11-16-06	31507	1-18-07	8-16-07	11-16:06	11-16-06	11-16-06	1-18-07	9.20.07	
rhui A AWHR																		
List.	2007	2007	2007	2007	2007	2007	2007	2007	2002	2007	2007	2007	2007	2007	2007	2007	2007	2007
Unision	7	4 20	8	8	3 20	8	4 20	8	4	8	3	5	3 20	4 20	8	3 30	8	3 20
ady ^T How	SAFETY IMPROVEMENT	SAFETY MPROVEMENT	SAFETY IMPROVEMENT	TRAFFIC SIGNALS	IRAFFIC SIGNALS	RALFIOAD	GUARDRAIL.	CLINEDFIAIL	SIGNING	SIGNING	INTERSECTION MOD & TRAF. SIGNALS	TRAFFIC SIGNALS	TRAFFIC SIGNALS	IRAFFIC SIGNALS	STRIPING & PAVENENT MARKING	TRAFFIC SIGNALS	TRAFFIC SIGULUS	STRIFING & PAVEMENT MARANG
E /andit	MAN N	NW S	*	1000	1 29:51		SH-152	3H21 0	89	1	89 ST	1 12:SU	IEHS	SH3	SH-366	12-21	1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	245 745
X xmc hu							TR SH	¢5 E				TR OS	충					E S
a xilus jori	E	Ë	F	TR	TR		<u></u>	Ë	ЯĽ	TR	1K	Ė	È	IR	AT	Ш	TR	11
the source of the source	11 (260) (231) I.I.	STPG - 155E (594) TR	TSY -QT20 (034) IT	STPY-198A (084) TR	STPY-1488 (052) TR	STPG-158A (143)	48.P.G - 155A (521) TR	15/F/G-172A (203) TR	HSIPG-155A (\$22) TR	HSPG-172N (804) TR	45/PY -10/N (110) TR	(SPV -140C (139) TR	43.PV -1148 (158) TR	HS/PY -109A (115) TR	STPG - 1720 (333) TR	HSIPY -1148 (174) TR	HSIPG-1599 (111) TR	STPG - 1624 (159) TR
Projects for Augus	HOMA ITS	DKU/HOMA ST	LULSA III	OTTAWA ST	MOCLAN ST	OTTAWA ST	OKLAHOWA HS	TULSA HS	DIGLIAHOMA HS	TULSA HS	BRYAN	LER.ORE HS	OLEVELAND HS	CANADIAN HS	Mutiple ST	CLEVELVND HS	OTTAWA HS	ONTOTOC ST
of HSH	<u> </u>	-																
Series * exercise *	2163205	2163207	2163304	20004	1099272	2255205	1035601	10296301	2296604	2296004	2266005	2338704	1098832	1099652	2261304	2365004	2365604	2371704

Use Restricted, 23 USC 409

FHWA copy

Page

OVE Isoto-					(86.12)	000								651102
CANE					185'18	\$5,673								\$1,161
6///3	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	Project Not in Traffic Engreening Dwiston	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	(014/653\$)	8	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	Freject Not in Traffic Engineering Division	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Dwisson	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Dwisson	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Dwaran	Frigket Notin Traffic Engineering Division	Project Notion Traffic Engineering Division	(\$2,336,160)
#ex/stup	ic Engin	ic Engin	ic Engin	io Engin	100	1.00	io Engin	ic Engin	ic Engin	ic Engin	ic Engin	ic Engin	ic Engin	100
14U / IniaM	ot in Traff	ot in Traf	ot in Traff	ot in Trail	\$300	25 \$200	ot in Traf	ot in Traf	ot in Traff	ot in Trail	ot in Traf	ot in Traf	ot in Traf	\$100
Service Life (yra)	roject N	roject N	riged N	rqeat N	8	5	riged N	roject N	rged N	riged N	riged N	'roject N	roject N	22
(art d) tel/A LIN		-	-	-	e	0	-	-	-	Ξ.		-	-	~
(s:x č) #84 []					0	0								03
(કાર છે છોલ કિંગ					0	0								0
(suf g) exoped 1 IN					0	0								0 0
Ear Before (5 yrs) (sry 3 solne 11					0	0								0
struit seto	2	8	25	8	05	%	8	2	2	8	8	8	2	05
sbruñ elbi2	8	S	8	8	8	8	8	8	8	8	8	8	8	8
sbruf terebert	\$1'000'52	\$145,204	\$150,318	\$141,047	\$112,280	\$65,502	209'161\$	905/0314	r \$176,280	185/143	\$172915	\$565,164	102,0068	\$16,581
Ιετοί στα Ταταία	\$1,167,165	\$1913	19971123	\$157,608	\$112,280	\$66,502	\$212,931	\$215,040	100'0514	181/168	\$152,194	\$551,233	062/000'1\$	\$16,581
sbo0 bruñi	OESI A	0000	0231	IS30	US30	00SU	1830	CS30	IS30	0530	0237	1530	0530	0231
Description	VEM CAPRIER PROJ FED MINTO LITES SIG WIGATE BLOC, CONDET 3L.OC. PERM ZLOC BINER RILL ARC. 2000 6738016 (6738016 (6738631 (6738631 (67 38656)(6738016)	NEAR BEGGS, SIGHAL PROJ INSTALL OF PED, MOUNT FLASH UTES SIG, WV GATEARM & OO, RD, EW-BI W/ BNSF R.R. (MAR-DDT#6716026)	NEAR BEGGS, SIGNUAP PROJ INSTALL PED, MOUNT FLASH LITES SIG, WIGATE ARMISQ, CO, RD, ENY 80 VIENSF R.R. (AARLUDTS G710074)	NEAR MANE SIGNAL PROJ INSTALL FED MOLAT FLASHLITES SIG NU GATE ARMS@ US-GSA MUS-PROOM RD J WU BAGE FLR (AVR-DOT# 6703651M)	INTERECTION TRAFFIC STORAULS: SH- 511/21 STREET IN COMETADEL FR 05 07, ADD TO 07-07, UTLUTY ISSUES] "AUTH"	NTERSECTION TRAFFIC SIGNALS: SH- 005H 82, IN SALINA	HOLDENVILLE: SIGNSUPE INSTALL PED MNID FLASHLITES SIG WIGATE AGAS, CONOCROSS AT OARDOGE ST. WURKEF FR CO. MANULINE ARRODITE 6715503	MILL CREEK SIGNURF PROJ. INSTALL PRD. MATE. PROJ. INSTALLES SIG WI MARKS PACHT CHOSS. AT CO. RD. NS.348 SP20057 R. CO. MMILLINE ARKDOTH SP20057	MUSKOGEE SIGSUPE PROLI INSTALL PED MUDD: FAUSHLGENS SIGSWIGATE AGARS, CNCRT, CAOSS, AI FREDOMA SIT, WI BYSF R.R. CO, MARULINE, ARR-DOTE STREEDE	DURANT INSTALL FED MATD. FLASH LIGHTS SIG, WI GATES, CANOT TOODS & 3.1002FEBM, CLSR & 1.LOC, WIYAMICH RR, ML, STIEATLE7155644;6715514;6715554	DURANT SIGSURF PROJ INSTALL PED MNID FLASH LOHTS SIG WI GATE MARS, CNORT CROSS SURF & 13TH ST. W KAMCH PRIMANINE # 6715596	MLKON CORR PROJ INSTALL PED MATE PLASHLGHTS 516 W GATE @ 3.00, CNORTCROSS SURF. @ 1.000. 02. W URB.0ML. JSGBMH55684694556846945686617 01.	ALVA CORR PRO LINSTRIL PED MATE FLASHLENTS SIG WIGATE AND CNOOT CROSS ALOCPERICL & 1LOC, WLINST FRAML	SH 82 INSTALLATION OF SCHOOL ADVANCE WARNING SIGKS WITH FLAGHINGREACONS, KEY'S SCHOOL DISTRACT
¹ rhgns J	28228	28.93	99 89 89	AF AF		000	AM AM AR	12 4 M (S	M 45	039570	N N N	10552	<u> </u>	0.67
⁷ minge IM bri 3					7,10	609								16.01
' moite@lotmo.0					12 7.10	29 600								20 15.44
					8									
etell qmc0 teutof.					8 88.09	6 43.09								7 86.UT
Mork Chaker Date					8:20:07 7:8:08	10507 1-9-09								326.07 7.2.07
Stell thewA					0	-00								6
LetDate					7-19-07 8-1	8-16-07 9-1								21507 31
riu A AWH?					7.	æ								63
LEA.	2007	2007	2007	2007	2007	2007	2007	2007	2007	2007	2007	2007	2007	2007
Upisivig	*			æ		ω	en	0	-	64	2	*	ω	-
$ad\mathcal{K}_{\!\!\!\perp} \otimes \!\!\!ag_{\!\!\!\!M}$	CROSSING IMPR & RUR SIGNAL S	CROSSING IMPR & RJR SIGNALS	CROSSING MPR & RJR SIGNALS	GROSSING MPR & RJR SIGNALS	TRAFFIC SIGNULS	TRAFFIC SIGNALS	& R.R. SIGNALS	CROSSING MAPR & R.R. SIGNALS	CROSSING MPR & RJR SIGNALS	CROSSING MAPR & FUR SIGNALS	CROSSING MPR & RUR SIGNALS	& PUR SIGNAL S	STRUSISUNG INPLK	SAFETY IMPROVEMENT
Highwey 21					SH51	3H82								3H8C
a xilus pri	R	SR SR	뚶	뜅	Ĕ	Щ.	RE	뚶	똜	R	RA	簽	8	Ĕ.
Listing of ISSP Projects for August 2014 Report. 117 2016 to 117 2016 Courtry Cour	STP -1240 (056) FBK	STP -1560 (126) FR	STP -1560 (127) FR	STP -1560 (113) FAR	HSIPY -173A (123) TR	4SIPY -1498 (101) TR	STP -1320 (097) F8R	STP -1350 (086) FBR	STP -151D (155) RR	STP-:10/D (116) RR	STP -107D (116) FAR	STP -1060 (126) F4R	STP -1760 (116) 68	HSPY -1110 (112) TR
SP Projects for Aug	GAPPIELD	ONNULCEE S	OWNLIGEE S	OTTAWA. S	WAGONER H	MAGES H	HUCHES	S NOTINE S	MUSHOORE S	BRYAN	BRYAN	CANADIAN	S SCOOM	CHERCKEE
\$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$	26/1804	2279604 0	2378704 0	2379604 0	2383704 V	2383604 N	1 105/00	7 100682	N 1023862	2394404 E	2394504 B	2394504	4 10276Z	0 1081692
3	8	8	8	8	8	87	8	8	8	8	8	8	8	8

Use Restricted, 23 USC 409

FHWA copy

Page

												_					_		
CVB laut	₽¥	1006.37	000				(N.14)	85 B	93.94	(244)	\$7430	3591	31 EL	[68:04]			(134.56)		
SAUS	3	\$1,255	\$60I				\$25,718	\$94,443	\$56,666	\$56,660	\$43,637	\$63,316	\$12.091	\$73,987			\$27,924	Data	Data
evina		\$1,370,200	8	Project Nutin Traffic Engineering Division	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	(82,101,280)	\$7,827,360	\$2,524,480	(000/00143)	(\$11,996,800)	\$2,991,940	\$4,606,240	(65,034,240)	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	(022/09/13)	Andysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of Atler Crash Data	traipsis Pendrig Availability of 5 Years of Alve Crash Data
1895, j \$1	un -	8	8	ingree	Engine	ugne	353	400	2.40	46	545	687	2007	13.00	Bingine	ugine	88	f5Yea	15 Yea
1407.04	eM .	818 8	818	Traffic 1	a c	un la	3650	3000	\$650	00800	8650	02800	47549	\$650	un c	La C	88	sbilty o	stity o
[u/] a/] a	PARS	8	13	Not in .	Not in	Not in	8	- 10	10	8	8	*		8	Not in	Not in	10	hevà (finali
pcuo d /g		in a	6	roject	roject	rqeat	w.	u	-0	ω	ic l	io.	10	o.	rqeat	roject	6	endin	endin
		-		-				<u> </u>				-		122	-	-	0	alysis i	alysis i
(suk g) asy	_	0	0				1	80	8	5	192 1	5	8				<u> </u>	8	S.
ya (2 k.s) ya (2 k.s)	_	0	0				£	64 	1	19	127	-	-17	8			9		
	-	-	0				9	<u> </u>		9 9	7 14		-	8			6		
(suí g) auga (suí g) auga	_	-	0					81	10 24	342	112 407	3 12	8	92 98			-	1	
(sal g) auga	_	-	0						4	8	=		~	8 9			-	1	
	-	8	8	8	8	2	8	8	5	8	5	8	8	8	2	2	8	8	2
strui 14	40	8	8	8	8	8	8	8	8	8	8	8		2	\$	8	8	-	
spinya	P15								~	*			\$1,070,986					7 \$594,180	\$762,381
spung terr	803	S18,511	\$13,916	0 \$703,134	50324	\$174,902	\$965,926	\$1,228,933	660,87	\$52,71	\$536,354	00,5148	1 \$302,045	\$1,023,826	\$126,608	857,000	003(00+\$	121,127	068,6718
1020 T 0031	Proj	\$18,511	\$13,916	\$781,260	\$25,803	\$104,336	\$565,926	\$1,228,955	\$960,977	\$522,710	\$5.6,354	90(5)+68	\$1,372,53	\$1,023,826	\$144,010	667,963	\$400,690	06'87'\$	\$941,211
ebo© br	лу	8	8	12:00	003	03									000	8			
uojdj.co	20 INSTALL SCHOOL ADVAVOE	WARNING SIGNS WITH ASHING BEACONS, BOSWELL SCHOOL DISTRECTIDEL FR (03-07, AOD TO 06-07, BID REJECT)"*AUTH"	54-21. INSTALLATION OF SCHOOL ADVANCE WARNING SIGNS WITH FLASHMAREACON, COTTOMMOLO SCHOOL DISTRIGT	BHUP: CORR. PROJ. INST. PED. MATD. FLASH SIG. WI GATE. ARAIS @ 3LCC, CHOSS @ZLC, PERM. FLOC, UPRO FR MANN.M.E. SSERVIM, 555377U, 553770, 553770, 553770, 553770, 553770, 553770	VEAR EAGLE CITY: SIGRAURF PROJ INSTALL PED MIND FLOGH UTES SIGS W GATEARMS, & CAVETE CROSS ON SH-58 MF FAXMRAIL SYS INC. (ARR- DOT#G7130(S) DOT#G7130(S)	NEAR POOSEVELT SIGISURE PROJ. INSTALL MUTD FLASH UTES SIG W GATE VARIAS CONCRT CROSS SLIFE ON SH-10, WI GRANHBELT SYS INC., (AMR-DOT BG71:2233	-40: INSTRULATION OF LONGTUDINAL CABLE BARRIER ALONG LAD, BEGIN ATHAGGARD RD, EXTEND EAST 36 ML TO RED WHEAT DR. IN CUSTER CO.	LISEB MEDIAN BARRER PROJECT, BEGIN AT RED RIVER, EXTEND TO PLATTERCUT-OFF	44. MEDIAN BARRAER PROJECT, FROM WP 1110 T0 1150	44: MEDIAN BARRAER BEG @ MP 125 W/D EXTEND EAST TO MP 130.	44. MEDIAN BARRAER BEG @ MP 115 & EXTEND EAST TO MP 121.4	36: MEDIAN BARRBER PROJECT, FROM AP 2210 TO 227.0	US64 MEXIAM BARNER BECIN BLUT OF US 64/584-48 & EXTEND US 64/584-48 & EXTEND SOUTHEASTAPPROX 70 MILE/CABLE BARNER DATERTO	140: BEG @ CKLM-HOVA CKL& EXTEND 13:00 EAST 13:15 MILE TO JOT 140/SH- 19:0248LE BARRIER	NEAR NEWRINK: SIGIAM FROJ. INSTALL PED MAND FLASH (GTS SIG W GATE ARATSAT OD. RD. EW-5, WEBNGF RALLWW MANULINE (AGA-001#0118560)	SALLISAW SIGKLIGE PROJ. INSTALL OF PED MATD FLASH LEHTS SIG WI ARMS, KORCRIT DROSS ON REDWOLD ST. W KINSAS SOUTH AR OO, MAR- KINSAS SOUTH AR OO, MAR-	40: BEG AT MILEPOST 3185 & EXT EAST O MLE POST 322	US 6/US-412 MEDIAN BARRER BEG AT SH151 & EXT EAST TO SH27 (CARLE BARRER] (ADD TO 07-07, LATE ADD BY TRAFFIC)	US.64015-412914-51: MEDIAN BARRIER BEG AT SH 97 & EXT EAST TO I. 244,15-4016: BM-76129, (MDD TO 07-07) LATE ADD BY TRAFFIC)
լկճա	る	0.48 BEA DIST DIST BID I	019 ADM PLAC	END FL/S MAN	NEA INST GAT WV F	NEN INST ARM WI G MR G	363 CABI 363 ATTH TO F	400 BEGIN	2.40 MP	464 MD	545 EXT	5811385 1995	7.00 SOU BARR	13:00 EAS	NEA ARM RAIL	SALL SALL SALL SALL SALL SALL SALL SALL	350 ^{1,40}	0.5 C BAPPI FIAN	7.00 BEG 244.1
⁷ Trioge IM	EN	4.33	167				90	4.11	5.01	10.36	4.69,	19.13		13.16					
² triogelity	(#etS	386	1,48				5.47	8	260	5.36	24,000	13.13		80					
¹ mitte210	Contra	64	12				64	64	34	~	5,702	8	G	09			8	8	8
ete Date	kutoli.	12-12-07	7-10-07				7:17.08	420.03	1-21-09	62.09	831.09	65.09	82/09	41.09			9:30:03		
eavQ hass	Ac#V	11-29-07	621-07				10:30:07	1.7.08	610.08	12.207	423.09	11-26-07	10.3.07	9407			94.07		
Order Date	NOK	8-14-07	321-07				6.15.07	10:26:07	10-2-07	69.07	10-2-07	7.907	8:30.07	8-10-07			6907		
end Date	жy	7.1.07	3-1-07				67.07	10807	9-10-07	7-16-07	9-10-07	64.07	3 /098	7.16.07			7.16.07		
et Date	1	6.14.07	2.15.07				4:15:07	9:20.07	8-16-07	614.07	816.07	5.17.07	7:19.07	61407			6.14.07		
rau 4.AW	ены																		
Ali	+	1002	2007	2007	2007	2007	2007	2007	2007	2007	2007	2007	2007	200/	2007	2007	2007	200/	2007
UO(SUN		23	8	4	5	2	9 8	64	3 28	4	4	4 3	8		4	- 8	-	8	8
adi£_spi	PMR.	SAFETY MPROVEMENT	SAFETY IMPROVEMENT	& R.R. SIGNALS	& RUR SIGNALS & RUR SIGNALS	CROSSING IMPR & R.R. SIGNALS	CABLE BARFIER	CABLE BARRIER	CABLE BARRIER	CABLE BARRER	CABLE BARRIER	CABLE BARRIER	CABLE BARRIER	CABLE BARFIER	CROSSING IMPR & RIR SIGNALS	GROSSING IMPR & RIR SIGNALS	CABLE BARRIER	CABLE BARFIER	CABLE BARRIER
₹ /an¢i	н	R-31	813				0000	LISO081	15044	12044	15044	13036	US064	04051			0405	LS061	19081
2		TR OS		œ'	er.									2	er.	<i>pt</i>			
ung ku Soo	nd	μ.	TR	RR	RA	RR	TR	TR	TR	TR	ЦЦ.	Щ	8		55 F	52	AT A	8	8
Listing of ISP Projects for August 2014 Report - FTY 2005 to 1 Projects for August 2014 Report - FTY 2005 to 1 Project No.	οιd	HSIPY-112A (072) TR	HS/PY -115C (057) TR	STP -1240 (100) FK	STP -1060 (090) F8R	STP -1360 (144) F88	MIS 0040 2(156)0567R	NHG 013N([15)TR	MIG-0044-1(107)109TR	31521(301)1-1#00-531	MIG-0044-1(105)115TR	MG 00654(212)227R	STPG-1594009JSS	MG 0040 5(387)173	STP -1360 (142) F88	STP -1680 (173) F88	MIG-0040-6(352)319TR	NHG OTSN JD275S	NHG-015N [108]SS
SP Projects for Aug	0	DHOCTAW	DOM	SARFIELD	BLAINE	KIOWA	CUSTER	BRYAN	CLEVELWD	DKLAHOMA	DKL/HOMA	AY I	AMREE	POTTAWATOME	ar.	SEGUOVAH	SEQUOVAH	TULSA	TULSA
640013		239(30) C	2206004 CC	2399804 04	2402504 BI	2400604 KI	2402604 CI		2407804 CI	2406204 09	2408304 09	2408404 K/	2409E04 PJ	2409104 PC	2409604 KJ	2400704 SE	2410605 56	3410601 11	3410605 11
Eistin e apaida	φ4.	16 22	206	2396	2405	2405	2405	2407204	2407	2405	368	2408	2408	2405	2405	5400	340	3410	3410

Use Restricted, 23 USC 409

FHWA copy

Page

Π			_																
	OVE IsutaA	20514	(161.22			27.91							87						
	SMUE	\$33,528	\$78,091			827,16\$							896/363						
	6VN3	\$6,877,920	(\$12,086,800)	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Dwision	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	\$1,038,120	eering Division	Engreeing Division	ooting Division	eeing Division	Relevant Crach Dava Carmor Be Isolated	Relevant Crash Dara Cannor Be Isolated	\$2,077,360	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Dwiston	neeing Division	eing Division	Freed Not in Traffic Engineering Division	Project Motion Trailio: Engineering Diversion
Π	novisinu)	4.36	4.97	c Engine	o Engine	600		c Engine	Project Not in Traffic Engine	c Engine	ila Cann	tia Cann	1.00	c Engine	c Engine	o Engine	c Engine	c Engine	o Engine
\parallel	triu / triaM	02500	0,054.0	in Traffi	in Traffi	\$10	Project Not in Traffic Engin	Project Not in Traffic	in Traffi	Project Not in Traffic	Xash Da	xash Da	<i>111</i> 10	in Traffi	in Traffi	Project Not in Traffic Engi	Project Not in Traffic	in Traffi	in Traffi
Щ	(ay) still solves	93	13	ject Not	joct Not	13	ject Not	ject Not	joct Not	ect Not	liyvant (levan (8	joct Not	ject Not	ject Not	ed Not	ject Not	Ped Not
Щ	Study Period	w.	in	Fre	Pro	ŝ	Pro	e e	Pro	Fre	ß	22	w.	Pro	Frq	- F	Fe	Fre	Æ
	(arç ği telî A. Li N	8	129			÷							8						
H	(हाए दी फ़ॉस क्षेत्र (हाए दी फ़ॉस 11	9 61	- 43			~							5						
-	nçê) mûletî LIN (mêlî mîletî bili	5 75	148			2							5 8						
+	(av(d) soope 11	0 3											0 0						
+	ස(දූ) හැකිම කිම	=	4			-+							**						
	struit set0	25	8	8	8	8	05	205	8	8			80	8	8	8	8	8	8
	sòru1 e1812	8	8	8	8	8	8	\$	8	8			8	8	8	8	8	8	8
	sbruit landoof	\$183,213	\$841,115	\$210,632	600 ¹ 8915	\$57,34	\$1,166,337	\$191,068	\$166,783	\$131,376			\$571,602	\$2,500,000	\$1,600,000	\$40,000	\$11,330,788	\$163,176	\$50,000
	Project Total	\$183,213	\$841,115	\$034,034	\$16,777	\$72,354	\$1,291,865	\$212,265	187,537	\$212,640	816,313	\$1,000,974	\$571,622	82,594,000	\$1,943,000	\$42,000	\$18,300,539	306,1813	\$555,000
Π	sto0 bruñ			0031	83	83	830	0CS1	80	00SU			83	1830	8	830	CS30	LS30	80
	Deseription	1-44: MEDIAN BARRARER BEG AT LEWIS AVE. & EXT EAST TO 31ST STREET SOUTH (DEL FR 05-07, ADD TO 06-07, AS PER TRAFFIC)	IS-75: MEDIAN BARRIER BEG AT BIST TREET & EXT NORTH TO 1244	ON SIGSURE FROJ MAT LITES SIG WI GATE CROSS SURE ON SH-112 WE SOUTHERN RR CO. (MRL	WY AND THE SIC PRO LINSTALL PED MAIT FLASH LITES SIC W GATE APAS, AT MAINST, WY BNSF RR MAINLINE (AAR). DOT#668415H0	4124 (ADD	VINITA CORRIDOR PROJ WILLING PACIFIC RR. CO. (AAR-DOTAS) 4135104413821H413823N(413627Y)413638 F413524DCLOSE /413628ACLOSE)	VEAR CHLOCCO SIC/SUPE PROJ AT STATELINE RD (CO.RD EW-1) W BNSF 1 SRATELINE RD (CO.RD EW-1) W BNSF 1	NEAR GAYSEL, SIGJSURF PROJ AT CO. RD, NS-316 WI BNSF RN, CO.AAR- DOT#673738	NEAR CHELSEA' SIGKLIFF PROJ AT CO. RD, NS-424 W/BNSF RR CO.AAR.DOTW 1 066625R	FITS MSG SIGN LHM 244 WB TO TP ENTRY OF WEITO RELEVICE WB TO REGION THAT THRM TRY WE TO RELEVICE EXTIPLE TRAGE 3AUTO 11 14, 08, FULUE ISSUESIAUTH SSUESIAUTH	FOUR (§) ITS WESSAGE SIGN SY'S 1-36 NBSB TO TURNER ENTR, MULATROX EB TO TURNER & TURNER TRAPK WB TO 1- 36, IDEL FR 0509, ADD TO 11-08, FUND 153, IDEL	SHOT FROM 41ST SOUTH NORTH TO US- 54 (49FROX 2.25 M) (J.IGHTING) (DEL FROM 02/2009 ADD TO 04/2009, PRIORITY CHANSE "AUTH"	3H IO AT LITTLE EL MOREEK & AV INNANED CREEK APPROX 0 5 MILE EAST DEMILL ROGERS TURNEINE (RAW FOR RECORD	SH-10: OVER THE MILL ROGERS TURNINE RIVEOR 10430(04)	5H-11-0.2 MLE SOUTH OF KAY COUNTY UNE AT MUD CREEK, RAY FOR 12311 (0H) 11 3402 80200	MLES N.W. OF SH:10 6 LANE CURB & 05.09, ADD TO (07.08, AS	RAUPOAD SIGNAL PROJECT AT NORTH ROCKWELL AVENUE WITH UP # 5969726; 1	SH-28 OVER CGAGE OR 49 MILE FRYOR CR & PRYOR CR RELIEF, 51 MILE ANDBITTER CR, 56 MLE, EAST OF THE ROCERS CL (RW FOR 202004))
	'ntenu	4.36 SOUTH [DELF PER TEAFED	2 80	NEAR CAMER INSTALL PED I ARMS CACKT KONEAS CITY DOT 95/06/61	WY/ANDOTTE MNT FLASH L MAINST. W/B DOT#68419H	GUARDRAL II 560 APPROX560 TO 09/07, LAT	VINITA CORR PACIFIC RR (413518A,4135 F,413524DCL0	NEAR CHLOO STATELINE RI RR.CO. JAARJ	NEAR GANSE. RD. NS-316 WI DOT 9673779R	NEAR CHELS RD. NS-424 W GG605R	4 ITS MSG SIG ENTR; CREEK ENTR; CREEK EN 05 00 10 TTRUR T/P WB FR 05:09, AD0 ISSUES; AUTH	FOUR (4) ITS I NBKB TO TUF NBKB TO TUF 0 10 TO TUFNER 8 35,00EL FR 06 ISSUES)	SH47 FROM 41ST. 54 (49 PROX 2251 FROM 022009 ADD CHANGE "AUTH"		060 SH-10: OVER TURNPIKE RM	SH-11-02 ML 001 LINE AT MLD SMC 6020		RAUROAD SIC ROCKWELL A	
Ц	' model/Mbn3		4 4 37								ò	0		8 076			2 80		0 030
$\mid \mid$	PrioqelM trat2	35	33 1154			0 18 00					8	8	300	20 12.68	33 13.28	334	8 18.47		0 5.10
	Control Section	78 464	18 7.03			25 12.40					000 000	000	76 200	24 11.92	24 12.69	44 238	6 15.59		14 480
4	tell qrec') testañ	11-20-07	601/272			61308							65.13				4.15.10		
+	end hats show	10-14-07 11-2	26.08 22			27.08 51							39.08 65				10.27.09 4.1		
┢			-													<u> </u>			
H	Mork Order Date	7-16-07 8-9-07	9-10-07 10-2-07			JD 207							08 6-12-08				08 8:18:08		
μ	Stord breakA					5					8	8	4				÷		
	LetDate	6.14.07	8-16-07			816.07					80-1-11 80	11-1-09	6 19 08				80167		
	riuk AWHR		L								8092.8	9-17-08							
	لالله	2007	2007	2007	2007	2007	2002	2007	2007	2007	2009	2009	2009	200	2009	208	309	2009	208
H	uoisivij	œ	æ	~	00	~	œ	*	4	00 	8	7	æ	8	æ	œ	æ	4	œ
	$ad \mathcal{K}_{\underline{i}} \gg o_M$	CABLE BARRIER	CABLE BARRIER	CRCSSING IMPR & RIR SIGNALS	CROSSING MPR & RJR SIGNALS	SAFETY IMPROVEMENT	CROSSING MPR & RIR SIGNALS	CROSSING IMPR & RLR SIGNALS	CROSSING IMPR & RIR SIGNALS	CROSSING MPR & RJR SIGNALS	SAFETY MPROVEMENT	SAFETY IMPROVEMENT	UGHTING	RIGHT OF WAY	RIGHT OF WAY	RIGHT OF WAY	WIDEN & RESURFACE	RAILFOAD SIGNALS	RIGHT OF W/V
2014	Ланцбун	#ds	SUDSIN			246					13044	2009	161-86	01-10 28-10	8-10	풍	65 ST		8
toFFY	situs jori		Ř	援	ВЯ	R	ВЯ	뜠	ų	ų	TR	Ĕ	Ë	Raw	RW	Rw		R	RW
Listing of HSIP Projects for August 2014 Report - FFY 2005 to FFY 2014	Бтојест Ио.	ING-0044-2(489)226	NHG-014N (D67) TR	STP -1400 (153) KK	STP -1580 (130) FR	HSPG-1684 (142) TR	STP -1160 (069) FA	STP -1360 (159) FR	STP -1520 (158) RR	STP -1660 (206) FR	IMS-0044-2(471) 223 TR	MIG -0056-3(280) 138 TR	STPY-OZA (KR) IR	BRFY -059C (274) RW	BRFY -158C (020) RW	BHPY -157C (022) RW	STPY -0218 (2/3)	STP -1568 (343) RR	BRPY - 149C (000) R.W.
PProjects for Aug	County	ILLSA	TULSA	TEROME	OTTAWA	STEPHENS	CRMG 8	W.	BUBUE	RDGERS	TULSA	OKLAHOWA I	NSIL	OTTAWA.	OTTAWA B	OSAGE E	DELAWARE	OKLAHONA S	MARES
d of HS	6 000 J 000	71 1000117	241104 11	5454004 IE	2454204 01	2454404 ST	2464704 03	246/604 KV	2464504 N(2465004 R(JL 1010052	0 100092	0000614 TL	0600000 01	10 5006101	1231105 00	1201501 DE	1266304 04	3223005 M
Listin	\$ ecel 9 dol.	2410	訪	語	352	352	2464	2464	2464	2465	2057	2800	000	3930	1013	1231	105	1596	306

Use Restricted, 23 USC 409

FHWA copy

Page

Mutuality Mutuality <t< th=""><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th></t<>																			
Mode Mode <th< td=""><td>OVE INDEX</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>6153</td><td>000</td><td>000</td><td>405.13</td><td></td></th<>	OVE INDEX														6153	000	000	405.13	
Mode Mode <th< td=""><td>CHIC</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>\$42,075</td><td>\$15,189</td><td>\$11,222</td><td>\$34.3E</td><td></td></th<>	CHIC														\$42,075	\$15,189	\$11,222	\$34.3E	
Mode Mode <th< td=""><td>evna</td><td>no Division</td><td>ing Division</td><td>ing Division</td><td>ing Division</td><td>ing Division</td><td>ing Division</td><td>ng Dwasn</td><td>ng Dwacn</td><td></td><td>ing Dwaion</td><td>Be Isolated</td><td>ing Division</td><td>ing Division</td><td>\$2,558,860</td><td>8</td><td>ß</td><td>63,822,920</td><td>ng Dwaion</td></th<>	evna	no Division	ing Division	ing Division	ing Division	ing Division	ing Division	ng Dwasn	ng Dwacn		ing Dwaion	Be Isolated	ing Division	ing Division	\$2,558,860	8	ß	63,822,920	ng Dwaion
Mode Mode <th< td=""><td>asy'struu</td><td>2</td><td></td><td>Engineer</td><td>Engineer</td><td>Engineer</td><td>Engineer</td><td>8</td><td>Engineer</td><td>Engineer</td><td>Engineer</td><td>Cannot</td><td>× 1</td><td></td><td></td><td>8</td><td><u>6</u></td><td></td><td>Engree</td></th<>	asy'struu	2		Engineer	Engineer	Engineer	Engineer	8	Engineer	Engineer	Engineer	Cannot	× 1			8	<u>6</u>		Engree
Mode Mode <th< td=""><td>friu V hisM</td><td>n Traffic</td><td>n Traffic</td><td>n Traffic</td><td>Traffic</td><td>Traffic</td><td>n Traffic</td><td>Traffic</td><td>Traffic</td><td>n Traffio</td><td>n Traffic</td><td>ash Dare</td><td>n Traffic</td><td>n Traffic</td><td>\$200</td><td>\$200</td><td>0025</td><td>002S</td><td>n Traffic</td></th<>	friu V hisM	n Traffic	n Traffic	n Traffic	Traffic	Traffic	n Traffic	Traffic	Traffic	n Traffio	n Traffic	ash Dare	n Traffic	n Traffic	\$200	\$200	0025	002S	n Traffic
Mode Mode <th< td=""><td>(any) still exime?</td><td>ect Not in</td><td>oct Not in</td><td>oct Not is</td><td>ed Not i</td><td>ect Not is</td><td>ect Not in</td><td>ect Not in</td><td>ect Not in</td><td>ect Not i:</td><td>oct Not in</td><td>eran Ca</td><td>ed Not ir</td><td>ect Not is</td><td>93</td><td>8</td><td>53</td><td>8</td><td>ect Not in</td></th<>	(any) still exime?	ect Not in	oct Not in	oct Not is	ed Not i	ect Not is	ect Not in	ect Not in	ect Not in	ect Not i:	oct Not in	eran Ca	ed Not ir	ect Not is	93	8	53	8	ect Not in
And Contraction C		Fre	Proj	Fre	Fra	Proj	Frq	Pro	Fra	Proj	Proj	Rei	Fraj	Frq					Fa
Mode Mode <th< td=""><td></td><td>-</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>\vdash</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td></th<>		-													\vdash				
Model Model <th< td=""><td></td><td>-</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>-</td><td></td><td></td><td></td></th<>		-														-			
Mode Mode <th< td=""><td></td><td>-</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>œ</td><td>-</td><td>0</td><td></td><td></td></th<>		-													œ	-	0		
17.000 1.0000 1.000 1.000 <															**				
Mode Mode <th< td=""><td></td><td></td><td>8</td><td>8</td><td>8</td><td>2</td><td>8</td><td>22</td><td></td><td>8</td><td>2</td><td>8</td><td>8</td><td>2</td><td>8</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>8</td></th<>			8	8	8	2	8	22		8	2	8	8	2	8				8
MM MM<	sbruñ e1812	8	8	8	8	Ş	8	8	\$	8	8	05	05	8	\$	\$0	8	8	8
MM MM 9:9:8: 17:3:0:0:0:0:0:0:0:0:0:0:0:0:0:0:0:0:0:0:	sbrui Fionio P	095'6/08	\$36,048	\$955(000	\$115,000	859,500	\$26,000	\$1,730,000			\$1,000,000	\$612,322	\$187,152	966'191\$	\$554,173	\$234,141	\$172,337	\$136,978	
MMM MMM <td>Project Total</td> <td>\$579,583</td> <td>\$36,048</td> <td>\$555,000</td> <td>\$119,000</td> <td>\$39,500</td> <td>\$37,000</td> <td>\$1,739,809</td> <td>\$3,105,000</td> <td>\$322,400</td> <td>\$1,000,000</td> <td>\$536,918</td> <td>\$207,947</td> <td>197'5023</td> <td>\$554,173</td> <td>\$234,141</td> <td>\$172,337</td> <td>687'W13</td> <td>\$569,276</td>	Project Total	\$579,583	\$36,048	\$555,000	\$119,000	\$39,500	\$37,000	\$1,739,809	\$3,105,000	\$322,400	\$1,000,000	\$536,918	\$207,947	197'5023	\$554,173	\$234,141	\$172,337	687'W13	\$569,276
TYTMI TYTMI <th< td=""><td>ebo0 bruñ</td><td>ES#</td><td>0051</td><td>83</td><td>000</td><td>83</td><td>LS:0</td><td>15:30</td><td>100E</td><td>0531</td><td>0001</td><td>H240</td><td>0531</td><td>0531</td><td>0531</td><td>IS30</td><td>1830</td><td>0S3J</td><td>CS30</td></th<>	ebo0 bruñ	ES#	0051	83	000	83	LS:0	15:30	100E	0531	0001	H240	0531	0531	0531	IS30	1830	0S3J	CS30
TYTMI TYTMI <th< td=""><td>nosqinaseQ</td><td>END OF 4 LIME EAST TEND EAST5.12 3104</td><td>MLES WEST OF US-68, 5 MLES IN CHECOTAH</td><td>MLES WEST OF US-69, 5 MLES IN R 2020 (04) SMC-6020</td><td>ă.</td><td>AT FALLS OREEK, EXT 1.8 MLES TO EMBLY (NEW OR 2000304)</td><td>NEY CREEK, 11.2 MLES V FOR 20091 (04)</td><td>D SHOOFLY AT JCT SH RR FORCE ACOUNT)</td><td>MINORTH OF SH-36, MOGURE ROAD IN MDEDJ (RAW FOR</td><td>NORTH OF SH-30, MOGURE RDIN NOBLE DJ (UT FOR EVISED 5002009**</td><td>PLANS TO IMPROVE 10 NOTON TO NOBLERC- COST(04) (07) S(10)]</td><td>ES IN DIVISIONS IV & V. PROJECT "AUTH"</td><td>ROL AT LEWIS ANE. WT AS AND DRI MHOMA RIDOT# 006866E]</td><td>IOL AT APACHE AVE. NISAS AND OAD CO (AARDOTA</td><td>ST J AND MONROE ST : METIC SIGNALS</td><td>FFIC-ACTUATED 10-07; LATE ADD BY</td><td>AT US.75 (MASHIGTON ORTICAMELOT OR DEL FR.06/97, ADD TO UES) 7525 SMC</td><td></td><td>RR FROJ INSTAL FED. 55 SIG. WI FAL RR. MANLINE 58878066037866 CLOSE</td></th<>	nosqinaseQ	END OF 4 LIME EAST TEND EAST5.12 3104	MLES WEST OF US-68, 5 MLES IN CHECOTAH	MLES WEST OF US-69, 5 MLES IN R 2020 (04) SMC-6020	ă.	AT FALLS OREEK, EXT 1.8 MLES TO EMBLY (NEW OR 2000304)	NEY CREEK, 11.2 MLES V FOR 20091 (04)	D SHOOFLY AT JCT SH RR FORCE ACOUNT)	MINORTH OF SH-36, MOGURE ROAD IN MDEDJ (RAW FOR	NORTH OF SH-30, MOGURE RDIN NOBLE DJ (UT FOR EVISED 5002009**	PLANS TO IMPROVE 10 NOTON TO NOBLERC- COST(04) (07) S(10)]	ES IN DIVISIONS IV & V. PROJECT "AUTH"	ROL AT LEWIS ANE. WT AS AND DRI MHOMA RIDOT# 006866E]	IOL AT APACHE AVE. NISAS AND OAD CO (AARDOTA	ST J AND MONROE ST : METIC SIGNALS	FFIC-ACTUATED 10-07; LATE ADD BY	AT US.75 (MASHIGTON ORTICAMELOT OR DEL FR.06/97, ADD TO UES) 7525 SMC		RR FROJ INSTAL FED. 55 SIG. WI FAL RR. MANLINE 58878066037866 CLOSE
1 Yaya Name			805		옷 양 뜻 속 왕	SH-77D. FR. U.S. 77 SOUTHEASTERLY SOUTHEASTERLY AUGNMENT) UT F SMC-6020			and the day 112		US-77. PREPARE I MILES FROM LEX 1157A, 8, 86, FOR 2	VARIOUS COUNTI 113 INTEGRATION	TULSA SIGNAL PE THE SOUTH KANS RAILROADCO. (AA	TULSA SIGNAL PF WYTHE SOUTHK/A OKLAHOMARAULA 00666033	SH-51 (MEST 6TH INTERSECTION TE	US-Z71/5H-3: TRM SIGNALS(ADD TO TRAFFIC)		14 ID F	NEAR MLFAY: OD MNTD FLASHLITE STILLWATERCENT AAR-DOT 008756F,0687660
1 Yaya Northit North Northit		51							6						~				
TYDMA TYDMA <th< td=""><td>·</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td></th<>	·																		
TY2014 Fight Middle fight Middle fight Middle fight Middle fight Bridge Untritis 7<2004	-	4		6					4	प म	4					2 5			
TY2014 Fight Fight Max	etelliqmo0 leuto											15.03			30.08		60-01	80 02	
Y2014 Y2014 11 Hymury High unutes 2 200 High unutes 2 200 High unutes 1 200 Mon Color Date Mon Color Date<	SOVE LIFE MEAN																		
17304 17304 17304 1111 111 111 11																			
173014 173014 173014 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 200 1																		-	
Y 72014 P 75014 P 75014 Th 10 11 Th 10 11 Th 10 11 Th 10 11 Sh 10 11 Th 10 11 Th 10 11 Th 10 11 Sh 10 11 Th 10 11 Th 10 11 Th 10 11 Sh 10 11 Th 10 11 Th 10 11 Th 10 11 Sh 10 11 Th 10 11 Th 10 11 Th 10 11 Sh 10 11 Th 10 11 Th 10 11 Th 10 11 Sh 10 11 Th 10 11 Th 10 11 Th 10 11 Sh 10 11 Th 10 11 Th 10 11 Th 10 11 Sh 10 11 Th 10 11 Th 10 11 Th 10 11 Sh 10 11 Th 10 11 Th 10 11 Th 10 11 Sh 10 11 Th 10 11 Th 10 11 Th 10 11 Sh 10 11 Th 10 11 Th 10 11 Th 10 11 Sh 10 11 Th 11 11 Th 10 11 Th 10 11 Sh 10 11 Th 11 11 Th 10 11 Th 10 11 Sh 11 11 Th 11 11 Th 10 11 Th 10 11 Sh 11 11 Th 11 11 Th 11 11 Th 10																			
Y 72014 P. Y 2014 17.72014 5 5 5.17.12 5 5 5 5.17.12 5 5 5 5 5.17.12 5 5 5 5 5 5.17.12 5 5 5 2004 1 2005 6 514.26 5 5 2004 1 2006 6 514.70 5 5 2004 1 2006 6 544.70 5 5 2004 1 2006 844.5 5 5 5 2004 1 2006 844.5 5 5 5 2006 1 1 2 2006 84.5 5 5 5 2 <												111			6-11	1-1	101	101	
Y 2014 P 2014 <thp 2014<="" th=""> <thp 2014<="" th=""> <thp 2014<="" td="" th<=""><td></td><td>8</td><td>8</td><td>8</td><td>8</td><td>8</td><td>8</td><td>8</td><td>8</td><td>8</td><td>8</td><td>8</td><td>8</td><td>8</td><td>8</td><td>8</td><td>8</td><td>8</td><td>8</td></thp></thp></thp>		8	8	8	8	8	8	8	8	8	8	8	8	8	8	8	8	8	8
1 3814 1 38126 1 38126 1 38126 2 38126 2 38126 2 38126 2 38126 2 38126 2 38127 2 38126 2 38126 2 38126 2 38127 2 38127 2 38126 2 38127 2 38126 2 38126 2 38126 2 38127 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1															*	01	8		
				RIGHT OF			RIGHT OF					SAFETY IMPROVEMENT	SIGNALS SIGNALS	RAILFOAD SIGNALS	<u> </u>				CROSSING IMPR & PUR SIGNALS
Biological Section Magnet 2014 Section - 117 2006 Molecular 20100 Molecular SEPP 177 2006 Molecular 20100 Molecular SEPP	Aswull H		SH-266					21:58				NZA				US-271			
Minol al 1954 Projectiva August 2014 Manol. 1117.3 Minol al 1954 Projectiva August 2014 Manol. 1117.3 Distribution STEP1-rist (Editoria) D	a xuns but	5	5	RW	RW	U	RW		ßW	5	8	F	RR	R	Ħ	μ	Ш	ΠR	RR
Biol of 159 Progenitor A 20100 0-0115K 20100 0-0105K 20101 0-0105K 20101 0-0105K 20101 0-0105K 20010 0-0105K	Project No.	STPY-1108(110)UT	STPY -1460 (060) UT	STPY -1460 (003) RW	STPY -1500 (046) RW	STPY -150C (047) UT	BRFY -119C (106) RW	BRFY -1738 (149)	STPY-1140(112)RW	STPY-1140 (113) UT	STPY1140 (224) EC		STP -1 720 (309) F81	STP -1720 (310) F8	HSIPY -1608 (156) TR	HSIPY-1648 (000) TR	HS/FY -174A (048) TR	HSIPY -111A (107) TR	STP -1150 (140) F88
# mail of the second se	SP Projects for A	CARTER	WOINTOSH	NONTICEH	NURRAY	NURRAY	CREEK	WIGONER	CLEVELWD	0.EVELMD	DIEVELAND	DKLAHOMA	VSID	ILLSA	SAYNE	PUSHMATAHA	WASHINGTON	CHERCKEE	CREEK
	¢ecei9 dol. 20	2023106	2023105	2029106	200006	2020306 M	2069105	2091410	30380.02	3020302	2090711	2163404 0	2302604 1	1 10/2022	2338004 P	2366304 P	2371604 V	1036362	2387804

Use Restricted, 23 USC 409

23

Page

FHWA copy

																_				
Ove leads				¥0 Q2		[60 96]	000	6 2 81	40.22											
SAUS			n Dista	\$66,468		\$3,613	\$9,760	8234	102.14											
6vu3	ering Division	eing Division	Analysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of After Grash Data	\$4,657,040	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	(\$130,200)	8	\$12,400	\$172,960	(Be Isoland	d Ee Isolated	r Be Isoland	ering Division	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Dwisium	eing Division	(Be Isolated	K Be Isolated	r Be toolated	K Be Isolated	Relevant Crach Dara Cannot Be Isoland
នស្បែនលៀ	Engine	Engine	of 5 Yea	600	Engine	100	1.00	1.00	4.00	a Camo	la Canno	la Canno	Engine	Engine	Engine	la Canno	la Canno	la Canno	a Cannot	a Canno
foll / InioM	Project Not in Traffic Engr	Project Not in Traffic Engi	aliddity	03500	in Traffic	\$100	8200	47844	\$100	Relovant Orach Dava Cannor	Relevant Crash Data Cannox Be	Relovant Crash Dara Cannor Be	Project Not in Traffic Engr	in Traffic	Project Not in Traffic Engr	Relovant Crach Data Cannor	vart Crash Date Cannx	Relovant Crach Data Cannor Be	Relevant Crash Data	tach Dar
[mg] still soive 2	ject Not	ped Not	nding A	19	joot Not	8	53	13	5	lisvan C	sevant (lievant C	yect Not	ject Not	gect Not	lisvan (Relevant C	isvart (Aevart C	forant C
boine 9 yburs	Ĕ	Æ	tysis Pe	6	Ĕ	sc.	ŝ	o ن	۵.	ã	æ	ă	F	Å	Pro	ŭ	æ	ŭ	ž	ă.
NIT WHELE ALE			Ana	£		-	0	2	8											
(ary d) with BFI (ary d) with II				10 T		0	0	0	=											
(sung) suger TIN				8		0	0	~	В											
(en(d) shoke 11				~		0	0	0	ņ	1										
[ක පිළ්හල (5)ය)				4		0	0	0	0											
struit terto	8	\$0	\$0	8	8	6	8	05	0\$	\$0	80	\$0				\$0	8	\$0	\$0	05
sbruñ elbi2	8	8	\$	8	8	8	8	8	8	\$	8	8	8	0\$	8	0\$	8	0\$	8	8
sbruß landor?	257/253	S66(D00	\$526,908	\$500,027	\$205,179	\$54,881	146'6715	099'0014	843,330	836,000	\$70,262	\$50,000	\$230,512	\$226,702	\$151,874	000'115	\$26,000	\$34,000	\$34,000	\$74,000
Project Total	\$219,370	866,000	\$55,906	\$546,124	116,122	\$54,881	146,0341	099,601118	002'045	000 ¹ 96\$	290'395	850,000	199/523	100/1528	\$108,750	841,000	\$26,000	\$34,000	\$34,000	\$74,000
sco0 bruñ	8	0CST		0500	000	0831	0037	CS I	00ST	0031	DCST	0031	H210	H210	H210	0531	15:00	0031	08ST	83
	10	EM.	ECT, FROM		2			W POLES, SAPULPA	8		DMLTO L				8706M	5	URKGS, T00:10	E		12 B
notegiosed	DWC SIGNUPF PROLINGTALL RED WITD FLASH UTESSIG WIGATE AMIS, CHORETCAOSS ON SI PORTLAND AVE. MISTILLWATER CENTRAL ER OD (AMR- DOT #65007W)	US-64. OVER TIMIN SPRINGS CR. 1 EAST OF THE SHOB UCT RIVE FOR (24070 (D4))	36: MEDIAN BARRAER PROJECT AP 31,0 TO 36.0	1-40: MEDILAN BARKRER PROJECT, FROM 23.0 TO 29.0/DEL FR 09:08, ADD TO 09:09, AS PER 0.E.)	TLLEA SIG PROJINSTALL CANTILENER MATELLES SIG WIGATE ARASON 33RD M. ANE: SAND SPRING RR CO. MAULINE (MALDOTBEOGODIY)	SH65 INSTRUATION AN EMERGENCY IRAFE SIG SYS, ON SH66 ADUACENT TOFINE STATION #4 IN THE OITY OF SAPULPA	US 59 & L.C. WELLS RD INTERSCETION. IN THE TOWN OF SHALP POINT (ADD TO 06.08. LATE ADD BY TRAFFIC)	NSTALL TRAFFIC SIGNAL SYS. W POLES MAST. ARMS, & LUMPANES AT NTERSEC SHOT & LINE AVE. IN SAPULP (15425 SMC)	PAVEILIENT MOKOS SANTA FE AVE. E 30 MI. TO SURWUANE IN CLEVELAND CO.	3H 152 FROM 1-44, N 5.0 M TO SH-266 THIS WILL BE EPOXY STRIPINGPROLECT FRORCE ACCOUNT)	US 64 FROM 111TH ST., S. 4 ISTST. THIS WILL BE EPOXY STRAPNAGPROLECT	STATEWIDE ITS OFFERATIONS & AMMTENAMICE INCLUDING UTILITIES (7-1- 007 THROUGH 6: 30-2008	AR MERIDAVI AVE: SIGSURF IN DALAHOMA CITY U.P.R. RAAR. DOT#SE6688	RR: COUNCIL RD: SIGISURE IN OKLAHOMA CITY U.P.R.RAVRADOT #566873X	RR: ASHLAND RD: SIGISURF NEAR MONLESTER UP R R AAR-DOT M13706M	JISEB INSTALL THERMOPLASTIC MANNT MPKCS, BEGIN 024 MLS IGT, SH 100EXT, N. 2.63 M.	SHE INSTALL THERMOPLASTIC MR42 BEGN JOT 1409, EXT 3, 150 M. T00, 5, OF JOT, SHEA40	JS-62. INSTALL THERMOPLASTIC P ARKOS, BEGIN 1-44 EXT. N. 158 MI DERO ST.	JUS-BEB INSTAUL THERMOPLASTIC PAMANT MEKGS, THEU RUSH SPRINGS 2 82 MI	US 77. THERMO PVMNT MRHKIS & US 70 EL EXT. N. 25 MI TO JOT. SH199 933H199 @ MANN & WASHGTON EXT. N. 0.10 MI TO BROADWAY EXT. W. 10 MI
, digne J	82528	89 29 27 27 27 27 27 27 27 27 27 27 27 27 27	500 ¹³	27323 AS	2283	8 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5	010 010 08	2326	400 P	<u>あ古毛</u> 89 7	400 15 ST	15 A G	010 010 07	010 150 150 150	0 10 RF	263 PA	58 of	1.58 MIC 1.68 MIC	262 PA	20 00 C
⁷ niogel/Mbn3		1.70		2.73		5.15	7.00	0.31	400	88	400					14.80	936	158	262	7.14
¹ triogelM tet2		1.30		000		505	7.00	0.31	000	000	00					12.17	606	000	0.00	464
¹ mitte2 (com0.)		9	88	*		Ŷ	9	58	2	36	9					2	ä	2	99	40
eted qmc0 leutoA				81503		630.09	531.00	63.63	10.21.08											
ead has show				63.09		531.08	60+11	15.09	99.98											
Mork Order Date				14.08		2.29.08	8-12-08	10.2.08	7:25.08											
Steld brewA				12:3:07		2:1:09	11:00	9:1:09	7:1.08											
Let Date				11-15-07		10-18-07	821-09	7:24:08	10-18-07											
riu A AWH3																				
LEJ	5005	2009	209	2003	3009	309	2009	3008	209	209	500	308	2008	309	2008	209	2009	209	2009	2008
Upision	~	9	p	φ	œ	00	64	œ	(1)	ω	ŵ	-7	4	4	64	-	ŝ	~	~	P
$\mathrm{ad}\mathcal{K}_{\underline{i}} \lesssim \mathrm{sp}_{M}$	& PUR SIGNALS	RIGHT OF W/X	CABLE BARPIER	CABLE BARRIER	GROSSING IMPR & R.R. SIGNALS	SAFETY IMPROVEMENT	INPROVENENT SAFETY	SAFETY IMPROVEMENT	STRIPING & PAVENENT MARKING	FORCE ACCOUNT	STRIPING & PAVENENT MARADNG	SAFETY IMPROVEMENT	CROSSING MPR & FUR SIGNALS	CROSSING IMPR & FUR SIGNALS	CROSSING IMPR & PJR SIGNALS	STREMMG &	STRIPING & PAVENENT MARIANG	STRIFING & PAVEMENT MARKING	STRIFING & PAVEMENT MARADAG	STRIFING & PAVENENT MARANG
Highwey 231		18-SU	12035	Q-		3H66	(C-53)	16.55	10HS	SH-167	rs ea	VIN V	RR	ВR	RR	(83)	348	(18-81)	USBIB	12-31
to Suffix Table	R	RWL	¥ ₩	μ	ų.	RT S	TR	R S	R	TR SI	TR C	Ц	RR	R	R	ar L	¥.	цЩ.	TR O	E L
Asting of 155P Projects for August 2014 Report. E17 2005 E0 17 2014 Project May 2014 Report 17 2005 Project May 2014 Report 2014 Report 2014 Report 2014 Courty 9	STP -1560 (601) FR	STPY -1020 (110) RW	MG 0035-1(1H4)031TR	MIG-0040-2(138) 023 TR	STP -1720 (377) FK	HSIPY -118A (168) TR	4SPG-1404 (155) TR	48.PV -119C (171) TR	STPG-1140 (217) TR	STPG-1688 (215) TR	STPG-172A (403) TR	TSY -166E (s47) TR	STP-1450 (663) RR	STP-1550(664)RR	STP-1610(217)RR	STPG-101A (083) TR	STPG-1059 (167) TR	STPG-126A (170) TR	STPG - K26C (171) TR	STPG-110A (214) TR
ojects for August 2 Courty								-							TTSBURG STP.					
of HSIP Pr	DKLAHOWA	05 ALFALFA	04 CARTER	01 BECKHAM	705 TULSA	Of CREEK	01 TELLOVE	S SEE	04 CLEVELWD	05 ROCERS	107 TULSA	MANHALINO 40	04 OKLAHOMA	OKLAHOMA	<u>a</u> .	ADAR 40	04 BECKHAM	10t Gaver	04 GRADY	04 CARTER
Listing \$ #39619 dol.	2402/04	240//05	2407704	2412604	105352	2465104	1052182	260304	1006252	2000252	1020022	1079997	101/992	1077332	2567404	7051252	1007252	1077297	257204	2572404

Use Restricted, 23 USC 409

FHWA copy

Page

гт			_																
	OVB IsutoA	547.11		6070				(er 1)	192			(98 Dh 1)	1205.82		000	20135			99 605
	сяла	11,281		\$21,221				1001225	846,534	bita	bata	\$5,721	\$7,722		\$1,542	\$14,976	bata	Data	\$20,458
	6vina	5316,460	eing Division	(\$1,210,720)	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	eing Division	(\$143,500)	\$1,969,440	Andreis Pending Availability of 5 Years of Alter Crash Data	kodysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of Afer Crash Disa	(\$605,820)	\$9,347,200	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	ß	\$4,003,940	walability of 5 Years of After Grash Data	inalysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of Atler Crash [\$19,229,260
H	nnis/sin	1.00	Engine	200	Engines	Engine	1 (A	200	600	of 5 Yea	d 5 Yea	8	90	Engine	1.00	1.00	of 5 Yea	of 5 Yea	66.20
	fidU / hisM	\$100	Traffic	\$200	Traffic	Taño	Project Not in Traffic Engi	\$200	00800	likility	date in y	\$200	\$200	Traffic	\$100	\$200	ynicel	labity	\$100
5	ny] shi saina2	13	Project Not in	8	ct Not is	d Notic	ct Not i	ю	ю	Ing Ava	ing ƙwa	19	8	d Noti	8	8		Ing Ava	8
	boine'' (Your's	ø	Proje	9	Proje	Proje	Proje	ŝ	6	is Perc	ois P end	υ.	co.	Fraje	ω.	ø	Knalysis Pending	is Pend	5
(anç Qi tərî A. Li N	3		16				Ę	œ	Frail/r	Knatys	0	0		0	-	Analys	Analys	106
0	(हर्ष्र दी भास ।।	0		-				- 00	4			64	0		0	0			5
+	ary dj teftel Ib F	•		•				•	•			0	•		•	•			97) 97
+	16 Belone (59			5				5	2	-		~	ŵ		0	5			113
+	en Baloce (5) ve	**		**				~	0	-		•	m		•	0			8
┢	a(8) ancheil 103	0 05	05	0	8	8	8	0	 26	8	8	0 8	\$0 4		0	0 05	8	8	30 21
┢	sbruñ elbiz struñ erto	8	8	Ş	8	8	8	\$	\$	\$	8	8	8	8	8	8	8	8	8
1	sbruit lensionit	\$16,445	8877,686	807,093	\$2,956,982	\$6,081,710	\$6,686,511	\$49,122	\$468,443	235,672	\$415,769	86(203	\$112,974	\$1,200,188	\$22,526	169'062\$	\$481,774	\$597,271	803,438
T	Project Total	\$18,445	8877,885	836,210	\$5,550,173	\$6,081,710	\$0,666,511	\$454,152	896/803	\$25,572	\$415,769	86,253	\$117,924	\$1,338,543	\$22,525	169'062\$	\$491,774	\$587,271	\$13,438
	sco0.bruñ	8	0031	88	82	83	8	8	06/0			8	8	0210	88	830		830	83
	Description	US-70 INSTALL SCHOOL ADVINCE INMENING SIGNS WELSCHOOL DISTRICT BEACONS IDMEL SCHOOL DISTRICT	IE ARKANSAS RIVER BR.	36.N.B. & S.B. RAMPS TERMINULS AT TECLARSEH RO. INSTALL TWO (2) TRAFFICACITIATED SIGNAL CONTROL. SYS, (NUD TO TOOT, LATE ADD BY TRAFF)	USEL FR. THE NORTHEDGE OF UNION CITY, NORTH-2.43 M (PARALUSS & RECONDUSTING)(LATE ADD TO D1. 36)**AUTH**	US-70 BEG APPROX 21 MLE WEST OF UCT US-705H-76 & EXT EAST 21 MLEPHSE 1 CONSTI (DEL FR 09-00, ACD TO 11-09, UTULTY ISSUES)**ALTH**	HI-39 FROM APPROX 087 MILE EAST OF IS-02, EAST 255 MILE (WIDEN & UESURFACE) (DEL FR-07-03, ADD TO 11- 81 BID REJECT) "AUTH"	TTAPF SIGS: SH-66/MEST ROGERS BLVD, SH-66/MEST PATTI PAGE 8/VD, & SH- 66/MEST 1ST. ST. IN CLAREMORE (F5/25 1	200 & EXTEND EAST TO MLEPOST 200.	1-40 MEDI AN BARPABER PROJECT, FROM NP 550 TO 39 ODEL FR 11-06, ADD TO 01. D5, AS PER TRAFFIC) **AUTH**	140 MEDIAN BARRER PROJECT, FROM MP 98 0 TO 101 000EL FR 11408 ADD TO 01408, AS PER TRAFFICI	NSTALL TRAFF SIG SYS @INTERSEC US 3775H 59 HEMP ANE & ZAUDALAN I STUN TISHOMINGO (AGENDA #664)	INSTALL TRAFFIC SIGNAL SYS @ INTERSEC US-177 & BEASON PARK ROAD INTECLINSEH (AGENDAR 800) 75051 SMC	u IN ANDRAKO WI UPBR 1568740,506531,506566 13V, 8,566530, 0L0SE	USER INSTALL SCHOOL ZONE ADVANCE WARNING SICHS WELLSCHOOL ZONE ADVANCE BERCONS WORK WELLSCHOOL (DEL FRI BERCONS 400 TO 11-00; FRIGHTY CHIG # 3010; 400	408: TRAFFIC SIGNALS AT MERGET LOND IN ELK CITY	40 FROMMP 125 TO MP 127 [CABLE MERIER]	520TH	INSTALL RUNBLE STRIPS ALONG WPRIOUS LOCATIONS IN DIVISION1, APPRIOX 110.0 MILES (50% FEDRIDK SMIC))
	ູປການ	US-70 INSTAU WARNING SIG BEACONS.IDA	5.38 NORTH 5.39 MI	1.36. N.B. & S.I. TECUMSEH R 0.10 TRAFFICACTI SYS. (ADD TO SYS. (ADD TO	US-81: FR THE CITY, NORTH 2.43 RECONEDGT 001**AUTH**	2 10 US-70 BEG AP JCT US-70 SH JCT US-70 SH 2 10 UT-09, UTI	269 BL-20 FROM APPROX 08 US-02 EAST 255 MLE(WI DB, BID REJIET R 07- 08, BID REJECT) "AUTH"	TFAF SICS: SI SH466/WEST F 56/MEST 1ST. SMIC)	5 00 140 MEDIAN B	300 MP 550 TO 99 300 00; AS PER TE "AUTH"	1-40: MEDIAN BARFORER P 301 01-09: AS PER TRAFFICJ **4UTH**	INSTALL TRAF US 3778H 59 STUN TISHOM	INSTALL TRAF INTERSEC. UR ROAD INTEGL SMC	CORRIDOR PRO CORRIDOTES 0 10 596370A,566372 N,596654A,5963	US-59: INSTA WARRING SIG BEACONS,HO 1-080, ADD TG 1-080, ADD TG	0.10 PODE: TRAFFIC SIL	200 L40 FROM MP BARRIERI	INSTALL TRAF ST, & US-75U OXMULGEE/D BID REJECT)	INSTALL RUM VARIOUS LOO APPROX 110.0 SMC()
\perp		4								~	~			0			~		
	triogelM test2 triogelM bn3	030 060	0.00 5.29	450 460	237 460	250 500	087 382	010 010	271 77						000 000	2.90 3.00			
1	noitse2 lottroD	3	88	Ģ	æ	0	8	4	8	8	89				8	9	40		
ag	ed qrici) leutod	2:11.09	1-21-09	7.13.09	6.7.10	12-16-11	412-10	721-10	56.10			11.10.09	10.31.09		61103	922.09		86.10	7-15-09
6	nad hass show	12.308	9.22.08	324.09	3-16-09	46.09	1-16.09	2-11-10	10.5.03			8.15.03	69.09		32603	60111		12.303	3.18.09
9	Nois Crois Day	8.26.08	8.25.08	11:27-07	2.11.09	12-30-08	12:30.08	10.28.09	8-12-03			5.16.09	2:27:09		12:31:08	5-16-09		10.27.09	3.13.09
	and brewA	8-1-08	8:1-08	11507	1-22-09	11-20-08	11-20-08	9-17-09	7-23-06			4.23.09	1-22-08		11-20-08	423-09		7.23.09	2-19-09
	LetDate	7:24:08	5-15:08	10.18.07	2.1.09	12-1-09	801-23	10-1-09	8-1-09			41.09	2.1.09		12-1-08	41409		8.1.09	3.1.09
	ritu A.AMHR																		
+	, Lili	2008	2009	2009	2009	308	3009	303	2003	503	2009	5002	2003	2009	303	2009	38	2009	2003
	uojsijaj	2 3	8	0	-7	P	1 3	œ	-	7 2	7 2	9 19	3	2 2	-0 -0	40	7	- 3	-
	adif_ How	SAFETY IMPROVEMENT	RESURFACE	TRAFFIC SIGNULS	GRADE, DRAWN & SURFACE	GRADE, DRAIN & SURFADE	GRADE, DRAIMING, BRIDGE & SURFACE	TRAFFIC SIGNULS	CABLE BARFIER	CABLE BARRIER	CABLE BARRIER	INTERSECTION MOD. & TRAF. SIGNALS	RAFETY IMPROVEMENT	CROSSING IMPR & RJR SIGNAL S	SAFETY IMPROVEMENT	TRAFFIC SIGNALS	CABLE BARRIER	SAFETY IMPROVEMENT	8 MFETY MPROVEMENT
1 2014	Ланцбун	US-70	83 35	18	16.81	02°30	88	316	웃	2940	04051	US-37/	US-177	84 14	68:37	-408	0400	US-75	Multiple
T In FE	xilus pri	Ĕ	85	Ĕ				Ĕ	Ĕ	Ĕ	Ĕ	Ř	μ.	R	Ĕ	Щ	Ĕ	Щ.	Ĕ
Listing of HSIP Projects for August 2014 Report - FFY 2005 to FFY 2014	Project No.	HS/PY -145A (176) TR	STPY -157B (152) 3R	ILM - 005 2(298) 112 TR	(600) N110- XHN	STPY-0108 (302)	STPY -1268 (067)	HS/PV -1680 (189) TR	NT 9040-6(563) 239 TR	ILIG 0040-4 (418)055TR	IMS-0040-4(417)058TR	HS/PY -1338 (112) TR	HSPY -1638 (224) TR	STP-1060 (254) PR	HS/PY -15/B (156) TR	HSIPY -105A (175) TR	IMS-0040-4(421)125TR	HS/PG-1564 (167) TR	HS/PV -1518 (194) TR
31												NO	POTTAWATOME			W		GEE	36E
SP Projects for P	County	MOCURITAIN	0S/GE	(hied to 25 CLEVELAPLD	CANADIAN	CARTER	GRADY	ROCERS	SEQUOYAH	CADDO	CADDO	NOTENHOL	NTTO:	CADDO	0SAGE	BECKHAM	CANADIAN	DKUNLGEE	MUSHOGEE

Use Restricted, 23 USC 409

FHWA copy

Page

flobu	SIP Projects for Au	Listing of HSIP Projects for August 2014 Report - FFY 2005 to FFY 2014	to FFY 201	-	┢	+	+	\uparrow	T			4		t	†	+						t	t	ť	-+	4	1							
6 ecel 9 dol.	Kunog	Бтојест Ио.	Highwey Yewrydd	addy yorg	Livision D	CILIA AWH?	ANA AWH?	LetDate	ened brewA	eller Dieler Dieler	edarQ hass show	ited qroc0 leutoA	miteStran0	' triogelM tet2	⁷ rioge IM br 3	լկքայլ	Description	sco0 bruñ	Project Total	sbru-3 linebo-3	soruñ elbiz	strui ladi.0	(ක(දු) හදුනු ලෙයු	(suf g) avoja (j TIN (suf g) avoja (j TIN	Fat After (5 yrs)	(डार्थ है) काल 11	(ary QinafiA. Liv	boine 9 years	[ay] sid exive2	friU ViniaM	10181749	6vn3	ovna	Ove leaded
3224504	5HUBS1114	HSPY -1618 (223) TR	TR Mutple	SAFETY IMPROVEMENT	30	600Z	æ	8.1.09 7	915270	8-12.09	11.403	1.28-10				NARIO VARIO APPRI SMOJO RELEC	NSTALL RUNDLE STRIPS ALONG APPROX 420 CM (2012) MUSTICLE LOCATIONS IN DIVISION 2, 1 PPROX 420 CM (2014) MUSTICLE FT 05-00, BID RELECT)	000	638/1653	636/1653	8	8	5	2 R	10	8	R	ى ت	œ	\$100	9 <i>38.04</i>	811,146,720	81,231	122 10
3624604	CUSTER	HSIPY -1206 (172) TR	TR Mutiple	IDIA SAFETY IMPROVEMENT	5 20	309	÷	31.09 2	2.19.09	3-16-09	54.09	62603	Various			170.00 VARI APPE	INSTALL RUMBLE STRIPS ALONG WARIOUS LOCATIONS IN DIVISIONE, 1 APPRIX 170 DM (20% FEDRID% SMC)	02SJ	\$161,865	\$161,865	8	05	81	73 12	173 15	\$	<u>8</u>	ۍ	8	\$100	232.64	\$26,015,760	\$41,481	627.01
3627604	BECKHAM	HSIPIG-0040-2(139) 022 TR	TR40	O CABLE BARFIER	5	2009	<i>ф</i>	9-1-09 8	9:20:03	9.23.09	10-13:03	9 55-10	4	789	16.22	8 33 MP 4	40. CABLE NEDIAN BARRER, MP 33 TO WP 41.33	89 9	\$1,184,192	\$1,122,350	\$	\$0	5	8		æ	4	ю	8	\$650	833	\$19,662,240	\$81,217	242.10
3639604	HARPER	HSIPY -1308 (140) TR	TR Multiple	IDIO SAFETY ILIPROVEMENT	9	3009	œ	81.09 7	7-23-09	8.12.03	8.19.09	12.2.03				RUN DNB ASP	RUMBLE STRIPS: VARIOUS LOCATIONS IN DMISION VIDEL FROB.09, ADD TO 07-09, 11 45 RER TRAFE)**AUTH**	83	\$114,325	\$14,962	8	8	=	40 12	8	52	R	ŝ	œ	\$100	235.04	(85)555(03)	\$34,764	60.039
2643604	OKLAHOWA	HSPG-155N (713) TR	1R 140	SIGNING 0	4	6002	5	10.1.08	917-09	10-27-09	11-17-09	9 6-1-10	3	8	19.20	19.20 OK. 0	WY SIGN REPLACEMENT ALONG L40 IN INCO. FROM FT, SMITH JCT, E 9 20M TO OKPOTT AWATCARE CU.	CS3	\$544,115	\$544,115	8	05	6	9 22	18	æ	8	ø	13	\$100	1.00	\$3,330,400	192114	808
3644104	TULSA	HSIPG-172A (459) TR	TR SH-11	T1 SIGNING	8 20	5009	9	10-1-09	9-17-09	11-2-09	3-1-10	2-20-11	90	80	5.45	545INTL MLTC	HWY SIGNREPLACEMENT ALONG SH411 IN TULSA CO. FROM JOT. 1244 W 545 MUTO JOT. US-75 (MGENDA 4E)	0031	\$260,381	\$260,381	80	80						Reli	vart Or	ach Dar	la Canno	Relevant Crash Data Cannor Be Isoland		
364/204	TULSA	HSIPG-172A (459) TR	TR US-159	SIGNING 81	8	5009							8	80	926	WH TUN	WY SIGNIFEFLACEMENT ALONG US-169 N TULSA CO. FROM 66TH ST. N NOWASSO, N. 9 25ML TO 146TH ST. N.	0237	105/293	\$25,930	93	6						Rull	wart Or	ach Dar	ta Carmo	Relevant Crash Data Cannot Be Isolated		
2653004	NOTZNHOU	HSIPY -135C (118) TR	TR SH7		3	2003	νό.	5.1.09 5	5-14-03	6-1-03	99.09	11-18-09	-4	8	820	020 CEE	34-7: SCHOOL ZONE BEACONS AT MLL CREEK HIGH SCHOOL	8	\$14,539	\$14,539	8	8	0	0	•	•	•	ω	13	\$100	<u>6</u>	8	100'1\$	80
265394	BECKHAM	HSIP/G-0040-2(140) 040 TR 1	TR 140	STRIPING & PAVENENT MARKING	5 20	5008	ė	6-1-09 6	6-18-09	7.1343	8309	9:17:09	4	14.08	16.08	2.00 MAR MAR	40. FROM MP 40 TO 45, PAVEMENT MARKINS & REPLACEMENT OF RASED 1 MARKERLENSES	0CS7	\$106,608	\$106,808	8	8					Analy	sis Pen	ang Aw	alability	of 5 Yea	knalysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of Atler Crash Data	n Deta	
1008937	CADOO	STP-1060 (268) RR	RR R.R.	R CROSSING IMPR & RUR SIGNALS	20	5008										SAFE 000 CRU AAR	SAFETY RRIXING ON EW 142 AT THE U.P. CROSSING NEAR APACHE (SIGRUAR) AVR-DOTA = 566 578A	0210	\$179,191	\$161,271	8							Froje	Project Not in Traffic Engin	n Traffic	: Engine	ering Division		
3069404	CRMG	STP-118D(141)RR	RR R.R	R CROSSING MPR & RUR SIGNALS	8	6002										000 CRO DOT	SAFETY RR XINS: ON EW 06 AT THE LLP. CROSSING NEAR WELCH(SIGSUPP) AAR. (DOT# = 413-494N	0/210	955 536	\$341,372	8							Froje	ed Not i	n Traffic	5 Engine	Freject Not in Traffic Engineering Division		
365604	ROGERS	STP-1660(236)RR	RR RR	R CROSSING MAPR	8	5000										SAFE 000 THE TAUA		0210	\$260,134	\$234,120	60							Proje	ot Noti	n Traffic	Engine	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division		
2669704	TILLMAN	STP-1718[134)RR	RR US188		5 20	3009							œ			SAFE 0.02 J. CF DOT	æci	0210	\$53,947	\$48,562	\$5,366							Proj	oct Not i	n Traffic	c Engine	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division		
266304	LEFLORE	HSIPG-140A (176) TR	TR US-59		2 20	200	8	9-1-09 7-	7-23-09	9.15.09	0.9.0	6.3.10	69	8	4.23	429 SOU 429 SOU	US 59POTEAU BYPASS FROM US 59 SOUTH, EXTEND NORTH 60 MIMULTH 1 POLYMER PAVE MM90)	CS30	\$114,194	\$10,278	8	8					Analy,	Grahisis Pending		placetry	of 5 Yea	Availability of 5 Years of After Crash Data	n Detia	
2666404	PITTSBURG	HSIPG-161N (229) TR	TR US-69	STRIFFING & PAVEMENT MARGING	2 20	3009							4	80	16.99	US-69 16.99 NORTI MARKO	US-EB SOUTHBOUND FROM SH I13 VORTH 17.0 MI(MULT) POLYMER PAVE (AAR40	0031	\$152,628	\$22,664	8	8						Reli	wart Or	ach Dar	la Canno	Relevant Crash Data Cannot Be Isolated		
3666604	CRMG	STP-1180(143)RR	RR R.R	R CROSSING IMPR & FUR SIGNALS	8	3009										0.00 RR S	\leq	0510	\$365,067	\$229,280	\$							Proje	ed Not i	n Trañic	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Di	ering Division		
2673104	FONTOTOC	HS/P.G - 162H (158) TR	TR Mutiple	IDIA SAFETY IMPROVEMENT	3 20	2009	ர்	9.1.09 8	8:20:03	9,23,09	10.6.09	4-10-10				LOC.	MISION 3. RUMBLE STRIPS. MULTPLE OCATIONS	0000	\$233,105	\$101,352	8	\$0	8	202 662	2 58	202	<u>99</u>	ø	8	\$100	\$3250	\$52,548,560	\$53,113	16.682
3675004	NOBLE	HSIPG-152H (175) TR	TR Muhple	IPIO SAFETY IMPROVEMENT	7	2009	6	0.1-00 9	9-17-00	10-27-09	12.7.03	2:19-10				LOC.	INSION 4 RUMBLE STRIPS MULTIPLE OCATIONS	02S]	\$02,563	\$9,256	8	\$0	8	201	13	\$	143	w	8	\$100	いち	\$30,902,560	\$23,214	1336.12
2675004	OKLAHOMA	HSIPG-155A (736) TR	TR 3H66	STRIPING & 466 PAVENENT MARKING	4 20	2003							9	8	5 60	560 EAST PAWE	H46 FROM THE CANADIAN COLUNE DAST TO 1-44 THE FRANCHLASTIC WVERENENT MINHAKINGS	DS31	000'001\$	000'53	8	8						Rei	wart Or	ash Dar	la Canno	Relevant Crash Data Cannor Be Isolated		
3673404	OKLAHOWA	HSIPG-155N (740) TR	TR 140	STTRIPING & PAVENENT MARKING	4 30	5009							8	89	19.00	13:00 MI (T PAVE	 MI (THERMORUE 155 EAST 13.0 MI (THERMORUESTIC) PAVEMENTINARNING LENS) 	CC30	245,000	\$15,000	8	05						Reli	wart Or	ash Dar	ta Canno	Relevant Crash Data Cannot Be Isolated		
2679604	CUSTER	HSIPG-1204 (177) TR	TR Multiple	STRIPPING & PAVEMENT MARKANG	5 20	2000										DIM CUIN PAWE	DIVISIONE VARIOUS LOCATIONS IN CUNTON (THERMOFLASTIC PAVEMENTIAVARINGS)	US30	\$101,000	\$11,000	\$0	8						Rel	vor C	ash Dar	ta Canno	Relevant Crash Data Cannot Be Isolated		
2679604	NCHSON	HSIPG-133A (108) TR	TR Mutiple	STRIFFING & PAVENENT MARADING	6 20	5009										SE	USE2 & US-283 JACKSON 00 THE FALOPLASTIC PAVEMENT MARKING	0000	\$60,000	16,000	8	05						Reli	wart Or	ach Dai	la Canno	Relevant Orach Data Cannot Be Isolated		
								1	1					1							1	1	L	L	L	L	L	L	L	L				

Use Restricted, 23 USC 409

FHWA copy

Page

1 1	Listing of	ISIP Projects for Au	isting of HSIP Projects for August 2014 Report - FFY 2005 to FFY 2014	to FFY 2	014	H	Η	Ц	\parallel	H	H	H	H		╟	\parallel	\mid			H			H	H	þ			H					
	\$ ecel 4 dol.	(muco)		xilus jori		Leve						Mork Croke Date	eaed hers show	ikili qinci) ikutof	_	-				sco0 bruñ	Project Total	sbruit landooft			(sık çi ələşi I I	 (हर्ष्र दे) भारत ।।				Bay Mail	evna	owna	OVE IsutaV
(1) (1) <td>2679704</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>9</td> <td>8.14</td> <td>7.2</td> <td>3:09</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>22:10</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>おうき</td> <td>MRKER 31</td> <td>0000</td> <td>£45,433</td> <td>\$17,180</td> <td>8</td> <td>8</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>Analysis</td> <td>Pending</td> <td>Availability</td> <td>y of 5 Year</td> <td>rs of After Crast</td> <td>h Deta</td> <td></td>	2679704							9	8.14	7.2	3:09			22:10				おうき	MRKER 31	0000	£45,433	\$17,180	8	8			Analysis	Pending	Availability	y of 5 Year	rs of After Crast	h Deta	
With the probability of the	2675604	COMANCHE						6												0000	\$126,663	\$16,362	8	8				Relevant	t Crash De	ata Cannor	Be Isolated		
Image: inder the control of the contro of the control of the control of the control of the control of t	26/3604							8											(DNO	0031	\$136,000	\$11,000	8	8				Relevant	t Crash De	ata Cannot	: Be Isolated		
Model Instruction Instruction <th< td=""><td>2694404</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>V7 =</td><td></td><td></td><td>8</td><td>9.17</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>30-10</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>MULTIPLE LOCATIONS 7/MILLED RUMBLE STE</td><td>NOISING</td><td>0874</td><td>\$223,088</td><td>\$223,088</td><td>8</td><td></td><td>8</td><td>2B</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>\$3550</td><td>\$6,846,640</td><td>\$46,262</td><td>148.03</td></th<>	2694404				V7 =			8	9.17					30-10				MULTIPLE LOCATIONS 7/MILLED RUMBLE STE	NOISING	0874	\$223,088	\$223,088	8		8	2B				\$3550	\$6,846,640	\$46,262	148.03
Montane Interfacional Solutional Interfacional Solutional Solu	2694504							0	916					17:11	\square			DIVISION® MULTIPLE LOCATIONS/MILLED RI	UNBLE STRIPS)	-1080	\$656,417	\$656,417	8	0%			Analysis	Pending	Availability	y of 5 Year	ts of After Crass	h Deta	
(1) (1) <td>1000410</td> <td>WHOMER</td> <td>STPY -1738 (015)</td> <td>47</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>0</td> <td></td> <td>0001</td> <td>\$5,276,647</td> <td>\$4,132,802</td> <td>8</td> <td>2</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>Project N</td> <td>lot in Traffi</td> <td>io Engree</td> <td>ning Dwaion</td> <td></td> <td></td>	1000410	WHOMER	STPY -1738 (015)	47				0												0001	\$5,276,647	\$4,132,802	8	2				Project N	lot in Traffi	io Engree	ning Dwaion		
Optimize Image: Section Sectin Sectin Sectin Section Secting Sectin Section Secting Secting Se	50/1998).	ROGERS	STPY-166C (072)	~7		8 2														000	\$1,531,281	\$3,462,715	8	8				Freed N	lot in Traffi	ic Enginee	ring Division		
OTTO Description 1 Cold Sector Sector Constraint Cold Sector	2023307		STPY -1268 (113)	97	BRIDGE & SURFACE SURFACE	NING,												초꼴문	EAST	0031	\$1,067,629	\$1,067,629	\$	05			_	Project N	lot in Traffi	ic Enginee	ring Division		
UNICL UNICL USE	2411405	COTTON				à												052	I ON OFFSET MPS OF L44 DW FOR 24114(04)	053	\$1,555,470	\$1,556,420	0\$	05			-	Freject N	lot in Traffi	io Enginee	ving Division		
ODMODE Hold Mode I Color Color <t< td=""><td>2422904</td><td>ADAR</td><td>STPY -101A (072)</td><td>7</td><td></td><td>_</td><td>1 2010</td><td>0</td><td>10-15</td><td></td><td>_</td><td>_</td><td></td><td>23-12</td><td>6 3</td><td></td><td></td><td>当前</td><td>ANES JILLINOIS</td><td>0031</td><td>\$2,000,230</td><td>\$2,202,766</td><td>8</td><td>05</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>Project N</td><td>lot in Traff</td><td>ic Enginee</td><td>ning Division</td><td></td><td></td></t<>	2422904	ADAR	STPY -101A (072)	7		_	1 2010	0	10-15		_	_		23-12	6 3			当前	ANES JILLINOIS	0031	\$2,000,230	\$2,202,766	8	05				Project N	lot in Traff	ic Enginee	ning Division		
Experimental Experimental<	2427104		NHY-01414059		- ×				5-20		8			24.11	1		9	29 B	63 MLE NORTH OF M (CABLE		1/09/19/1	\$1,691,877	8	3			Analysis	Pending	<i>fivaliability</i>	y of 5 Year	ts of After Crast		
PMIC Bit 0 Solute Meridents 1 2 2 1 2 Concertementation of control 2 2 1 2 Concertementation of control 2 1 1 Concertementation of control 2 1 1 1 Concertementation of control 2 1	3622804		HSIPG-121A (136)	-				0	12-17		1-10		2	19-10	4					0031	\$1,105,036	\$1,105,035	8	05			_	Freject N	lot in Traffi	c Engrae	ing Dwarm		
EEMMOLE IEFF CODEC_ACCEPCTORE IE IE <th< td=""><td>36,26404</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>-</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>5-20</td><td></td><td>8</td><td></td><td></td><td>14-11</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>174 TO</td><td>0031</td><td>\$543,208</td><td>\$201,644</td><td>\$</td><td>02</td><td></td><td></td><td>Analysis</td><td>Pending</td><td>Availability</td><td>y of 5 Year</td><td>ts of After Cras</td><td>h Dota</td><td></td></th<>	36,26404				-				5-20		8			14-11					174 TO	0031	\$543,208	\$201,644	\$	02			Analysis	Pending	Availability	y of 5 Year	ts of After Cras	h Dota	
MARICION Lerge JODANICATINE Ise Color Developments I	3626704				-	-	3 2010			\mid	\vdash		\square		Œ		ę	1.2		ES2	\$50,447	\$520,446	4				Analysis	Pending	Availability	y of 5 Year	is of Atter Crast		
MOUNTIANE Iservision (a) (b) (b) (b) (b) (b) (b) (b) (b) (b) (b	3626904				<u> </u>			0	6-17.		9			12.11	0				I BARRIER, FROM ORTH TO USGBIB	183E	\$659,527	\$609,527	8	8			Analysis	Pending	Availability.	y of 5 Year	rs of After Crass	h Dota	
Rockies Ispectifies <	363304								12.17		1-10			33.10				INSTALL TRAFF SIG 70US 269 WITH MEMO EXTLIN BROKEN BOW		00001	\$160,104	\$160,104	8	8			Analysis	Pending	Availability	y of 5 Year	s of After Crasl	h Deta	
Model M	2633404				167	INT IN	8 2010	0	2:18		<u>e</u> ;		2	1-18-10				INSTALL TRAFF. SIG. 167 & ROLLING ST. IN C		ES3	\$794,782	\$784,782	\$	05			Analysis	Pending	Availability	y of 5 Year	s of After Crast	h Data	
Outcome Inter-0.228 (100 mm) TR US-78 (100 mm) TR US-78 (100 mm) TR US-78 (100 mm) TR US-78 (100 mm)	2644004					-			10-15					31-10				002		0000	503,665	\$203,665	Ş	8				Relevant	t Crash De	ata Carmo	Be Isolated		
011MM 1676-155C (201 25110 (2412))))))	2653704							0	12-17		-10			-17-10				1205		0001	\$250,964	198'052\$	8	8			Analysis	Pending	Availability	y of 5 Year	ra d'Atter Crast	h Data	
Weitrik Lussonorzijurijotoss isa isavo peule devrietik is (200 7.25-10 810-10 516.10 11-110 825.11 2 1 12.00 Luke Evrorem PROMINE 15.00 51.57.57 507.54 50	200304		HSPG-159C (100)	V7	<u> </u>				12-17		1-10			0510				W. Low Mr. Mar. H.	n pa.	1530	\$1,006,573	£25'800'1\$	8	9			Analysis	Pending	Availabilit,	y of 5 Year	rs of After Crast	h Deta	
	2703604						5 2010		7:23					23.11	64	\square	12		FROM MLE	\square	1091405115		5327,164	2			Analysis	Pending	Availability	y of 5 Year	rs of After Crass	h Dota	

FHWA copy

Page

Use Restricted, 23 USC 409

Π	OVE IsutaA																				
	CAUB	sch Dota	ach Dota	ash Deta	ssh Dota			ash Dota	ash Dota												sch Dona
	evna	knalysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of After Crash Data	Analysis Panding Awakadaty of 5 Years of Afler Grach Data	Finalysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of Atler Crash D	Andrysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of Afric Crash Date	Relevant Crash Data Carmot Be Isolated	Relevant Crash Daka Cannot Be Isolated	trajois Pendry, Availability of 5 Years of After Crash Data	Aralysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of Atler Crash Data	Relevant Crash Data Cannol Be Isolated	Relevant Crach Data Carmit Be Isofaled	Relevant Crash Data Cannor Be Isolated	Relevant Crash Data Cannot Be Isolated	Relevant Crash Data Cannor Be Isolated	Relevant Crash Data Cannot Be Isolated	Relevant Crash Data Cannor Be Isolated	Relevant Crash Data Carmx Be Isolated	Relevant Crash Data Cannor Be Isolaed	Felevart Crash Data Cannot Be Isolated	Relevant Crash Data Cannor Be Isolated	Analysis P and ng Awalability of 5 Years of After Grash Data
	Bey 1870	ty of 5 Ye	ty of 5 Ye	ty of 5 Ye	ty of 5 Ye	uta Canr	ate Canr	ly of 5 Ye	ty of 5 Ye	eta Canr	ata Canr	ata Canr	lata Canr	ata Canr	lata Canr	ara Canr	ala Carr	ara Canr	eta Canr	ara Canr	ty of 5 Ye
H	10U/ May	Availaté	Availabil	Fivaliste	Availabili	Crash D	Crash D	Available	fivalisti	Crash D	Crash D	Crash D	Crash D	Crash D	Crash D	Crash D	CrashD	Crash D	Crash D	Crash D	Availabili
H	boins? Yours Bry source Life (yes	Pending	Pending	Pending	Pending	Relevan	Fielevan	Pending	Pending	Relevan	Relevan	Relevan	Relevan	Relevan	Relevan	Relevan	Relevant	Relevan	Fielevan	Relevan	Pending
h	arç Quella LIN	Analysis	Analysis	Frails is	Analysis			Analysis	Analysis												Analysis
Ħ	(हर्ष दे) भारत ।।																				
H	nç d) shole6 TIN (shý d) teifet (5 yrs)																				
H	en (di enola li II en di enola li III																				
(1	ස්දු හදාන කි													0	0						
\parallel	strui 1940	05 05	05 05	8	05 05	50 50	8	8	80	\$0 80	80 80	05 05	05 05	05 05	80	05 03	80 80	05 05	80 80	05 05	\$0
	sonuñ e1612	_		0																	
	sbruit landorit	\$515,200	\$183,79	\$246,36	\$234,178	\$1,072,600	21,420,600	990'092\$	\$296,490	000'844\$	\$25,000	S87,000	00'006\$	000'000\$	\$200,000	000'0003	200,0023	000'002\$	000'002\$	000'005\$	100'089\$
	Project Total	\$515,303	\$189,797	246,369	506,905	\$1,100,600	\$1,450,800	990/6528	856,480	\$149,000	\$25,000	\$97,000	\$500,000	\$500,000	\$200,000	000'002\$	\$200,000	000'002\$	8300,000	\$500,000	\$680,364
	sboð þruð	0CS1	0031	0031	033	183E	LSGE	183E	189E	₩S.	153E	LSCE	LSGE	LSCE	ESE	∃£31	183E	BSST	LSGE	∃CS1	ES3
							z 8		See		KING ST SK	~									
	Description	US TO INSTALLATION OF GUARDRAL & IMP ACT ATTEAUATORS ATROCEDUELT BRIDGE AT LAVE TEXOMA	SH 152 IN BECKHAM OO, & US 62B IN 900WA CO.: GUARDRAIL &PARAPET WALL	36 REST AREAS: LIGHTING	84-20 @ THE MILL ROSERS TH GATE EAST OF EAST OF EAST OF A BAD OF OF A SPER FR 0510, ADD TO 08-10, AS PER FR 0510, ADD TO 08-10, AS PER O E ATTULTY ISSUES)	US-60 OVER POND OR US-60 OVER BOGGEY OR & US-81 OVER POLE CAT & UNIVARED OR [P. E. FOR 21849[04], 21651[04] & 24177[04] EC 1280A	PPELIM ENGR FOR BROIDEE ON US 65 IN CREEK CO. UIS-60 IN CRANG CO 8, 144 INROGERS CO. (PE FOR 2412204). 24123(94, 2420004) \$ 21699(94) EC-12008	3474 FROM 74 MI NORTH OF THE OG AN CAL, NORTH 7.7 MI (VARIOUS OCATIONS) [INST ALLATION OF SURFORMUL & PARAPET YWUL]	INSTALLATION OF GUARDRAIL & PARAFET WALL ON EXISTING BRIDGES BRICES, JAULTINE L LOCATIONS IN CANADIAN COUNTY]	2/WEIMENT MARKING 140 MM 38 EAST IO MM 40, SH6 FROM 100 FT SOUTHOFT. D SOUTH 2.3 M	THERMOPLASTIC PAYEMENT MARKING ALONG SH75 BEGIN AT UNCOLN ST 1.20 EXTENDIORTH & WEST 1.2 M TO DODLAND ST IN HEALDTON (NOPEX DIDDERQ	MULTI-POLYMER PAKEMENT MARGINGS SH-7 SULPHER IN MURRAY OD & US- 17ARDMORE IN CARTER CO	WISION 4. DVI/SION WIDE STRIFING	MSON 1: DVISION WIDE STRIPING	IMSION 2 DVI/SION MIDE STRIFING	MISION & DIVISION MIDE STRIFING	MISION & DIVISION MIDE STRIPING	INSION6: DIVISION MIDE STRIPING	WISION 7. DVI/SION MIDE STRIPING	INISION& DIVISION MIDE STRIFING	10.00 40: CABLE NEDWN BARRER, MP 203 TO MP 213/ADD TO 08-10: LATE ADDI
Н	ւկքույ	050 IMF	동물	0.101.35	5 <u>33583</u>	0.10 216 216 216	0 10 CR	760 D E	2263	801 01 01	12 12 12 12 12 12 12 12 12 12 12 12 12 1	REE	20	S	2	2	20	Š	8	2	000
H	rioqe Mibri3	090		4.10	2.40	15.13	150	15.00			42										206
H	triogeliM trat2	8		8	530	15.03	8	7.40 %			38										306
	Control Section	9		46	0	4 15	-	8			8										8
0	led qmc0 leutoA	12-29-10	8.2.10	51611	59.11			10-12-11	722.11												0 4:30-12
	rava hass show	9.22.10	6-7-10	10.8.10	11.011			2:10.11	1311												11-15-10
8	Work Crider Date	6.26-10	5-20-10	7:2:10	10-19-10			9-27-10	9.27.10												9-27-10
Ħ	ened breekA	63-10	63-10	01-7:5	104-10			9-7-10	9.7.10												9-7-10
H	LetDare	41510	415-10	520-10	316:10			8-15-10	19-10												8-15-10
╟	AMA AWHR	4	4	6	ೆ			æ	æ			\vdash								\square	æ
\parallel	All	2010	2010	2010	2010	2010	2010	2010	2010	2010	2010	2010	2010	2010	2010	2010	2010	2010	2010	2010	2010
Ħ	noisivil	2 20	5	3 3	8	4 23	8	8	4 20	6 3	~ 20	7 20	4 20	- 30	2 20	3 20	5 20	6 20	~	8	3
	ad X _L ×JoyA	GUNDRAIL	GUNDRAIL	UGHTING	INTERSECTION MOD. & TRAF. SIGNALS	PRELIMINARY EN GIVEERANG	PREUMINARY ENGINEERING	BRIDGE IMPR.	GUAPORAIL	STRIPING & PAVENENT MARKING	STRIFING & PAVENENT MARKING	STRIPING & PAVEMENT MARKING	STRIPING & PAVEMENT MARKING	STRIFING & PAVEMENT MMRMNG	STRIPING & PAVEMENT MAGNONG		STRIPING & PAVEMENT MARADNG	STHIPING & PAVENENT MARKING	STRIPING & PAVEMENT MARKING	STRIPING & PAVEMENT MARIANG	CABLE BARRIER
5014	/атфу	UC-70	Mutiple	8	02145	09:97	3H6	3H74	Multiple	Muhiple	81-18	Mutiple	Mutiple	Mutiple	Mutiple	Mutiple	Mutiple	Mutiple	Mutple	Mutiple	9
5 to FFY	xyns bu	at 	a ar	Ĕ	Ц.	33	8	Ц.	AT N	AL N	Щ.	A H	H H	AT I	AT N	AT T	R.	TR	TR. II		Ĕ
Listing of HSIP Projects for August 2014 Report - FFY 2005 to FFY 2014	Project No.	HS/P/G-107N (167) TR	HSIPG-105C (188) TR	HS/PG-1Z5N (182) TR	HSIPY -1668 (248) TR	BRFY -1278 (178) EC	BRPY - 1158 (204) EC	STPY -124C (133) TR	HSIPY -109F (171) TR	HSIPG-1058 (188) TR	HSIPG-110C (230) TR	HSPG-150C (087) TR	HSIPG-155H (602) TR	HSP-0-168H (209) TR	HSIPG-103H (134) TR	HSPG-114H (286) TR	HSIPG-105H (192) TR	HSPG-113H (094) TR	HSPG-143H (100) TR	HSPG-148H (145)	HSIPIG-0040-5(405) 203 TR
P Projects for Aug	County	BRYAN	BECKHAM H	ARMN H	tocers H	GRANT	B	SARFIELD	CANADI AN	BECKHAM	CARTER	MURRAY	околнома н	SEQUOY AH	ATOKA H	CLEVEL/MID H	BECKHAM	NORMARON	OVE	MAKES	REMNOLE
ng of HSI	t apei 4 dol.	27:22504 61	2732604 BE	2732704 GA	2733204 RD	2736604 (55	2738505 09	2745104 GA	2764104 CA	2764204 BE	2774604 CA	2774704 MI	2784204 0H	2766104 SE	2780204 AT	2786304 CI	2786404 BE	2786504 CII	2786604 LO	2786704 MM	14 (tied to 13 SE
Listi		203	273	5/2	EdZ	213	5/2	24	276	9/2	LIZ.	277	278	278	278	278	278	278	842	278	2

Use Restricted, 23 USC 409

FHWA copy

Page

Π	Ove leaved																						
	048 Inc. 124																						
	CANE	sh Deta	sh Data										sh Dota	sh Dota	sh Data	sh Deta	sh Data	sh Dota		sh Dota	sh Deta		sh Deta
	evna	Knatysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of After Crash Deta	kralysis Pandrig Avaitatiky di 5 Yoars of Afror Craah Data	Engineering Division	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	Project Not in Traffic Engreening Dwarm	Project Not in Traffic Engreening Dwarm	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	Frqed Notin Traffic Engineering Dwision	Frqed Notin Traffic Engreening Division	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	Project Not in Traffic Engreening Dwisim	trajes Pending Avalacity of 5 Years of Ater Crash Data	Analysis P ending Availability of 5 Y ears of After Crash Data	Analysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of After Grach Dat	Analysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of After Grash Day	Vraiysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of Afler Crash Dav	traipsis Pending Availability of 5 Years of After Crash Date	Relovant Crach Data Cannor Be Isolated	Analysis P anding Availability of 5 Y cars of After Crash	Analysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of Atler Crash Data	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	Analysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of After Crash Deta
Ħ	1897/181AU	of 5 Yea	of 5 Year	Engine	Enginee	Enginee	Enginee	Enginee	Enginee	Enginee	Engine	Enginee	of 5 Yea	of 5 Yea	of 5 Yea	of 5 Yea	of 5 Yea	of 5 Yea	a Canno	of 5 Yea	of 5 Yea	Enginee	of 5 Yea
	friu't risM	valid: lity	valacity	Project Not in Traffic	in Traffic	in Traffic	in Traffic	in Traffic	in Trañic	in Traffic	in Traffic	in Traffic	valactity	aliability	aldolity	vilicity	alability	alabity	hach Dar	valability	alabity	in Traffic	railability
Ц	[style Life [yts]	nding Au	w Cupe	joct Not	ect Not	ed Not	ject Not	ject Not	ject Not	ect Not	ject Not	ed Not	w Cu pu	wy Bullow	ey fulpe	w Bullow	el gribe	w Cu pu pu	lisvant C	w Guipe	ey Gu pe	ject Not	w Bulo
Н	boina y Peniod	dysis Per	Mysis P.G	Free	Fre	PA	Pro	Fre	Pic	Pro	Free	Free	tysis P o	éysis P e	dynis P et	Mysis Per	dysis P e	øysis P.e	Re	dysis P o	dysis Pe	Fre	tyrsis P e
Н	(ary ð) teftel II (ary ð) teftel III	έų	Ŷ										ş	Ϋ́	Ŷ	Ŷ	NO.	ω.		ş	ş		Ŷ
Η	Fat After (5 yrs)																						
I	(sufig) exoped TIN																						
Н	(ක(ප්) හැකි කම් (ක(ප්) හැකි 11																						
H	struit arti0			8	2	8	8	05	8	8	05	8	8	05	05	05	05	95	05	8	05	8	05
H	sonuñ e 1612			8	8	8	8	0\$	8	8	0\$	8	0\$	8	8	0\$	8	03	\$0	8	8	8	8
H	strui Floreico P			\$1,450,727	\$2,500,006	\$1,612,134	\$5,622,025	\$37,066	\$5/6,000	\$1,038,411	000'086'25	\$2,000,000	\$1,043,808	\$543 [,] 669	\$2,474,527	\$1,136,865	\$231,761	\$1,589,467	\$246,939	600'602\$	\$22,130	\$45,981	\$157,662
	Project Tocal	\$1,073,654	\$18,763	\$7,154,441	\$9,455,394	\$1,613,134	\$5,604,020	\$5,664,081	\$5/15,000	\$1,075,100	22,597,000	\$2,031,800	\$1,043,808	\$545,669	\$2,474,527	\$1,466,647	\$601,003	\$1,588,467	\$246,939	\$417,308	\$740,321	\$45,981	\$156,712
Ħ	ecc0.bruñ			1040	Ξ.	8	Э.	See.	Se Se	ESE L	SGE	3.e	DIE	LSGE	3	SCE	S.	21023	2IR	8	ж,	8	S3E
Ħ		0 MP 158	E 4 SAVRE MFFIC)		Ť.	ENT OVER	ц.		CIATES]		OF OKAY RWFOR				2	2	2	LIONIN		~	u		Z
	notiqueed	36: CABLE BARRIER, MP 150 TO MP 159	NSTALLATION OF SCHOOL ZONE DUACE WARRING SIGNS WITH LASHING BEACONS ON LADD IN SAVEE LATE ADD TO 10-11, AS FER TRAFFICI	3H 18. FROM COUNTY ROAD (EW-108), JORTH TO SH422 IN INFEKER	SHET FROM 0 JMI EAST OF THE CHEEL CAL, EAST 594 MILESSECON EXIST LAVES (DEL FR 10 10, ADD TO 11:10, PLAN REMISIONS)	N 22 80	3H-33 BEG APPROX 372 MILE EAST 0 OGAN CAL&EXT EAST APPROX 4,0 AILE (SURFACE FOR 20331(07))	1406 REG APPROX 025 MLE WEST OF PROMER ST BLCT EAST APPROX 15 SMLE TOMAN ST WELK OTY (5 LWE SEGJBEL RE 07:0, A00 TO 11:10, REV PROPOSL)	USED FROM USER NORTH JE NI INVLLIDES HOD OR BRY (PE FOR 23107(07)0544-10N TULL & ASSOCIATES)	SHJ3 FROM JCT UIS 250 EXTEND WEST 5 (3) MILES2 BRIDGES (PE FOR 24219,04) EC1329 BWR CORP.) 04(02)	SH-IIS BEGINNING JUST NORTH OF OKA & EXTENDING NORTH 7.5 MILE (RW FOR (24366(04))	SH-16 BEGINNING JUST NORTH OF OKAN & EXTENDING NORTH 7.5 MILE (UT FOR 24366(04))	LAD. CABLE BARRER, FROMMP 111 TO MP 116(DEL FR/05-11, ADD TO 06-20-11 LET, BID REJECT)	I-36: MEDIAN BARRAER, BEG @ THE GARMIN CL & EXTEND NORTH APPROX 5 25 MILE.	40: CABLE MEDIAN BARRER, MP 216 4P 230	40: CABLE NEDIAN BARRER, MP 200- AP 305	35: CABLE MEDIAN BARRER, MP 130 MP 13350% NON-TRAFFIC)	US 77/MHOFF ROAD INTERSECTION IN ORMAN	AFETY INPROVEMENTS AT VARIOUS OCATIONS WITHIN DIMISION 6	44 BEGIN AT WOLF OREEK BR 053 MIC 3. OF 11TH STREET, EXTEND N 2.62 AIS(TIED TO J.P. 27164(04))	144 CABLE BARFIER BEGIN 273 MIS S O SH-49 EXT N 3:46 MIS TO EXT 46 ATH E. BAULEY TURNPIKE	JERR PREEMPTION AT SH51/257 E AVE MIDWAY RDJ	TRAFFIC SUCKNL AT US-77 AVD FRAMAU 3D IN NOFWAN
Ц	կուս	8 00 L36: CAE	D 20 FLASHIN RATALL	1.03 SH-18. F NORTH 1	SH51 FF 555 CA, EAS PLANES (286 APPROX 3 APPROX 3 DCGF1080	4 18 LOGAN CM 4 18 LOGAN CM MLE (SUF	PICNEE PICNEE 90 MILE TO SEC)(DE PROPOS	360 (INCLUD 23107(07	509509 ML	6.05 & EXTENDI 24366(04)	SH-15 BE0 605 & EXTEND 24366(04)	500 MP 1160 LET: BID	5.25 GARVIN C 5.25 GARVIN C	14.00 HP 220	6.00 MP 305	300 NP 1305	0.00 US-77/MA	0.10 SAFETY LOCATIC	282 S. OF 11Th 282 S. OF 11Th MIS(TIED 1	3 46 SH-49 EXT N 3 BALEY TURNE	0.07 UPRR PREEN	TRAFFIC SIGW RD IN NORWAN
Н	riogelMbn3	8	-	1156	625	372	7.50 4	675 1	350 3	27.14 5	11.10 6	11.10 6	1180 5	5 25	17.00 14	14.00 6	12.00 3	0.42 0	15.13 0	564 2	1588	517 0	
H	PriogelM test2	12.20	350	10.53 11	0:00	980	372 7	486 6	000	22.06 27	505 11	505 11	680 11	000	3:00 12	9:00	900	0.42 0	15 03 15	282	12.42 15	5:10 5	
	¹ mite2lotto0	003	8	2% 1	8	Ģ	9	9	4	6 2	23	23	47	ę	22	23	15	\$7	16	67	49	12	
	elediqueO leutoA	12-10-12	3-12-12										413-12	92941	629-12	8:19:11	10-15-12	12:31:13		6412			7:13:11
	eaeQ hass show	3:1-12	313.12										9264	14-11	11523	2.7.11	13-12	2.6.12		37-11			37-11
Ħ	Mork Croke Date	11-29-11	112511										7:29-11	12:1-10	12.2.10	12-1-10	8-19-11	10:20-11		11-18-10			14-11
Ħ	end brewA	11.7.11	11.7.11										7-11-11	11.8-10	11-8-10	11-8-10	8-1-15	10.3.11		11-8-10			12-6-10
Ħ	LetDate	10:20:11	10:20:11										6:30-11	10:21:10	10-21-10	0.21.10	7.21-11	9.15.11		10-21-10			11-18-10
Ħ	riuk AWH3	3-6-11 1	9-21-11										-	**	-					~			
H	Lisi,	2011	2011 9	i.	201	2011	2011	2011	2011	331	2011	2011	2011	2011	2011	2011	2011	2011	2011	2011	2011	201-1	2011
Ħ	Division	4	νο	0	ω	*		40	-	04	-	-	7	0	0	-	7	69	9	~	~	-	s 3 2011
	ad f_ isom	CABLE BARRIER	SCHOOL SIGUS	WIDEN & RESURFACE	PAVENENT REHABILITATION	SURFACE	SURFACE	WIDEN & RESURFACE	PRELIMINARY EN GINEERANG	PRELIMINARY ENGINEERING	RIGHT OF W///	UTIUTIES	CABLE BARRIER	CABLE BARRIER	CABLE BARFIER	CABLE BARRIER	CABLE BARRIER		SAFETY IMPROVEMENT	CABLE BARRIER	CABLE BARFIER	CROSSING MPR & RJR SIGNALS	TRAFFIC SIGNALS
1014	/anutity	13035	80n081											8	ę	ę	<u>16</u>	US-77		¥	¥		11:SU
15 to FF	xillus jorit	TR	TR						8	Ш	Rav	5	μ	R	R	R TR	Ĕ	Щ		¥	Ë		μ
Listing of IISP Projects for August 2014 Report - FFY 2005 to FFY 2014	Project No.	MG-00054(231) 190 TR	HSIP -106C (206) TR	STPY-068C (372)	STPY -1720 (509)	STPY -1508 (166)	STPY -150B (171)	STPY -105A (060)	STPY -1888 (224) EC	STPY -145A (155) EC	STPY -173C (133) RW	STPY -1730 (134) UT	MG-0040-4(42-9) 111 TR	HSIPIG-0035/2(303) 061 TR	HSIPIG -0040-5(400) 216 TR	HSIPIG-0040-6(369) 259 TR	MG-0056-3 (298) 129 TR	मा हम्र्य 1144 हिंस्	STPG - M7B (171)	MIG-20044-1 (115) 007 TR	MG-0044-1(11-0) 042 TR	STPG-173A (174)	STPY -114A (280) TR
P Projects for Augu	Aunoo	NDBLE IN	BECKHWM HI	POTTAWATOME S1	IULSA SI	PANNE	PANNE SI	BEOKHWM ST	SEQUOVAH SI	MOOURTAIN ST	NAGONER ST	WAGONER SI	DAVADLAN IN	MOCLAN H	OKFUSKEE HI	SEQUOYAH H	DKUAHOMA IN	CLEVEL/MID H	MAUOR S1	DOMANCHE	DOMANCHE	WAGONER ST	CLEVELWD ST
of HSI	¢ecei9.dol,	2618104 NC	3666004 BE	0586610 PO	1114307 TU	2033105 PA	2033109 PA	208004 BE	2310710 SE	2421507 MK	2436605 W/	2130606 WJ	2622404 CA	303004 MK	2626804 0%	2627004 SE	2627304 06	2647404 CL	2700604 MV	2706204 00	2705604 00	2710607 WJ	2782304 CL
Listin	#:0 MM	381	992	89	111	203	203	308	1182	242	243	243	36	203	262	262	262	264	270	220	2/0	274	278

HSIP Report FFY 2005 - 2013

FHWA copy

Page

Use Restricted, 23 USC 409

Π	OVE IsuteA																			
	сина		_	-	_			_			_	_			-			_		e
$\left \right $	evna	kraksis Pending Availability of 5 Years of After Crash Data	Analysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of Aller Crash Data	Analysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of Afre Crash Data	kralysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of After Crash Data	Analysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of After Crash Data	Engineering Division	Aralysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of Atler Crach Data	Analysis Pending Awalacking of 5 Years of Afric Crash Date	Aralysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of Atler Crash Data	Analysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of Afric Crash Data	Arabasis Pending Availability of 5 Years of Afric Crash Data	sering Division	Be Isolated	Aralysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of After Crash Data	krakyss Peoling Availability of 5 Years of Atler Crash Data	of 5 Years of After Crash Date	knalysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of Afric Crash Data	Analysis Pending Awailability of 5 Years of After Crash Data	Analysis P and ng Awalaciaty of 5 Years of Ater Grash Data
H	asy the	15 Years	15 Years	15 Years	15 Years	15 Years	Ingineeri	15 Years	15 Years	f 5 Years	15 Years	15 Years	Ingineeri	Relevant Crach Data Carmor Be Iso	f 5 Years	15 Years	15 Years	15 Years	15 Years	15 Years
It	14U / Maint	liability of	lability of	lability of	liability of	liability of	Traffic B	lability of	istiny o	lability of	lability of	McMty of	Traffic E	ech Data	lability of	lability of	walability of	labity of	lability of	liability of
1	any) si Li eoime 2	any Bup	eny fuip	wy Sup	wy Gup	wy Gup	Project Not in Traffic	wy Sup	wy Cup	ding Ava	wy Sup	ang ƙwa	Project Not in Traffic Engi	evant Or	ewy Bulp	and grip		wy Gup	wy Guip	wy Sup
\parallel	Study Period	dysis Per	dysis Per	øysis Per	Aysis Per	Aysis Per	Frei	lysis P er	lysis P er	lysis Per	Aysis P er	dysis Per	Froj	P.	dysis Per	dysis Per	frair/sis P ending	lysis P er	Mysis Per	lysis P cr
⊢⊢	(ary ð) 16fA 11 (ary ð) 16fA 110	Kra	Ana	Ane	R/10	Ane		Aca	And	- Yua	Ane A	And A			kra	P-4	Nne	And	Ane	kne
⊢	(six d) teffet Ib T																			
\vdash	nų či enolae LIM																			
⊢⊢	er(d) snote (f) in																			
	struit wrto r(d) ordoo (b) w	2	8	2	8	2	8	2	2	8	2	8	02	8	25	2	2	8	8	8
	sonuñ elbit2	8	8	8	8	8	Ş	8	ŝ	£	8	8	\$	8	8	8	8	8	95	8
	sbruit landon?	\$1,224,889	\$206,861	\$1,554,240	\$1,109,992	105'028	191 (503)	8491,448	\$570,600	\$1,557,430	\$563,807	\$06,126	\$160,031	000'092\$	\$14,508	\$20,184	\$1,060,626	890'58	\$143,402	\$13,842
	Project Tocal	\$1,224,669	\$206,691	\$1,619,000	62°'001'1\$	\$1,219,231	81,307,089	\$509,876	\$570,600	\$1,557,430	\$563,837	\$903,678	\$761,682	000'0523	\$18,197	\$13,385	\$1,000,626	859,534	\$143,402	\$17,303
	sto0 bruñ	LOTE	H020, L	BSJE	LSJE	LZIR	183E	121R	H210, L	H210, L	H210, L	L21R	LS3E	T\$3E	183E	183E	H210	183E	LISSE	124R
	notajnose ()	L-35 CABLE BARRER BEG APPROX 2.55 M N. OF LONE OL EXT NAPPROX 16.7 MITO APPROX 1.0 M. NOF SH53 (DEL FR 05-11, ACD TO 05-20-11, BID FELECT)	1-35 SIGNAL LIGHTS AT MILE 1 INTERCHANCE FOR NB OFF- RAMP™ALTIH™	1.40. CABLE BARRER FROM MM 120.10 TO MM 125.10(0EL FR 05-11, ADD TO 09-11; FLINDING ISSUES)	IS BE CABLE BARGIER FROMS ONIS S. F SHEG ON THE E SIDE OF EL RENO UNDING ISSUES; UNDING ISSUES;	1240 CABLE BARRIER FROM DOUGLAS BLVD: E 50 MILES TO LADIDEL FR 04:11, ADD TO 00:11; FUNDING ISSUES)	ISHIG INTERSECTION SAFETY IMPROVEMENT AT JUCT NIG4G AND NG 345 (DK060, (LATE ADD TO 07: N1; AS PER (PROJIMGMT) "AUTH"	CABLE BARFIER ALONG HOBEOIN AT 300MLE MARKER 322 EXTEND EAST 3 M TO MLEMARKER 325	S.G. CABLE BARRIER BEGN 3.5 M CUTH OF MAYES C/L EXTEND NORTH 5 MI	US-69 BEGNIAT CHOCTAWIND EXTEND VORTH 8.5 MI TO BILLE RIVER 94005ECABLE BARRIER	US 69 BE GIN AT OKLAHOMATEXAS SA EXTERUD NORTH 20MI TO ATOKABRYANCA, (SUARDRAIL)	1.35 BEGN AT SH459 OVERPASS MI MARAGR 66 EXTEND NORTH 35 M TOM MARAGR 65 CORE E BARRERI	S 177: FROM Z/OT M NORTH OF SH-39, ORTH 6.0 M	ON DEMAND ENGINEERING SERVINGES (EC.13070) THE BEN-MIN COMPANES LLC	SCHOOL ZONE ADVAKCE WARKING SIGN WITH FLASHING BEACONS ON SH3 NEARDAGEL (DEL FR 02:11, AOD TO 03- 11, AS PER TRAFFIC)	EADS AND A CONTRACT GUARDOAL, TERMINAL BADS & PARAFET WALL ON EXCENDE BADGESS BODGE BODGE BORE ON EXTEND BATTANKTOME CALENDAL EAST TEM	I-40 INSTALL GUACOPAU, TERMINAL EMDS & PAGAPET WALLS ON EXISTING BRIDGESBEGINAT SHLIB JOT EXTEND EAST 7.87 MI	NSTALL RUMBLE STRIPS ALONG VARIOUS LOCATIONS IN BLAINE & BECKHAM COSHET SHEB US283 SHI52	SHETRIATET JUST INSTALL GUARDRALL & CHEURONS	IS-281 INSTALL SCHOOL ZONE ADVANCE MARVING SIGNS WIBE ACONS IN HINTON
┢	ւկքայղ	16.20	0.10	500	2022	2005	002		3500	098	11.00 E	350	600 US	000	0.10	0.60	7.72	NA NA NA	333	010
	⁷ Trioge IM bri 3	92.61	1.10	2008	364	16.50	1.49	760	8.34	850	1103	750	14.28	000	010	6/8	7.72			10.10
1	triogeliM trat2	255	10	15.08	4.94	1150	1.47	450	4.94	80	80	40	829	00	000	00	80			10.00
	noitae2 lonno)	8	17	Ŷ	æ	12	12	23	8	0	64	47	8		12	8	41			P]
4	le Diqinc O leuto A	817.12	817-12	44.13		2:15:13	61512	66.12	11-16-12	11-8-12		10-16-12			921-11	630.12	6-14-12	11-20-11	3.27-12	926-11
1	ward hass show	8.18.11	81811	12.511		12.12	10-17-11	1.2.12	12-5-11	12611		1.2.12			830.11	1.16.12	91211	10.31.11	11-15-11	8.24.11
9	ne Oraki Disko Pan	84:11	81-11	10.7.11		10:20-11	8211	10:20-11	9,23-11	11-62:6		10.22-11			426-11	10:20-11	8-22-11	10.26-11	10-11-11	526-11
╞┼╴	ene DrewA	7.11.11	7-11-11	9.12.11		10.3.11 10	8-1-11 8	10.3.11 10	9-12-11 9	9.12.11 9		10.3.11 10			44-11 4	10.3.11 10	8-1-11 8	9.12.11 10	9-12-11 10	52.11 5
Ħ	Let Date	630.11 7	630.11 7	8-16-11 9		31511 1	7.21-11	9 15 11	8-18-11 9	8-18-11 9		9.15.11			317.11	31511	7-21-11 6	81811 9	81811 9	11-11-7
╟	riu A AWHT	U U	0	œ		5	2	m	¢	æ		0			e	5	-	æ	œ	4
\mathbb{H}	Ald	2011	19	2011	2011	2011	5011	2011	2011	3	2011	2011	2011	2011	2011	1ER	2011	Ē	2011	2011
Ħ	Division	~	~	4	4	4	3 3	-	-	10	5	09 09	3	1	2 23	e e	е 1	9	8	7 2
	ad f_ sport	CABLE BARRIER	TRAFFIC SIGUALS	CABLE BARRIER	CABLE BARRIER	CABLE BARRIER	INTERSECT MODIF	CABLE BARRIER	CABLE BARRIER	CABLE BARRIER	GUARDRAIL	CABLE BARRIER	RESURFACE	PRELIMINARY ENGINEERING	SCHOOL SIGNS	SAFETY IMPROVENENT	SAFETY IMPROVEMENT	SAFETY IMPROVEMENT	SAFETY IMPROVEMENT	SVEDIS TOOHOS
2014	/алфу			91	US:81	1:340		9				8			SH3	SHORA		Mutple	Muhiple	
5 to FP	xillus jori	Щ	Ħ	¥	Щ	TR	88	벁	Ĕ	Ĕ	Ä	Ħ	8	H	Ĕ	Щ.	R	AT .	Ĕ	¥
Listing of HSIP Projects for August 2014 Report - FFY 2005 to FFY 2014	Project No.	ILIG - 0036-1 (158) 027 TR	MG-0055-1(160) 001 TR	IMG-0040-4(434) 120 TR	NHG-001N (086) TR	ILLS-0240-1(565) 011 TR	STPY -1658 (957) SG	MG-0040 8(3/1) 322 TR	NHG-003N (143) TR	NHG-013N (144) TR	NHG-003N (145) TR	ILG -005 2(312) 096 TR	STPY -1638 (361) 39	STPY -155E (955) EC	HS/PY -145A (194) TR	HSPG-167C (187) TR	HSP/G-0040-5(419) 166 TR	HSIPG-105C (201) TR	HSIPG-1729 (524) TR	STPY -1068 (296) TR
SIP Projects for Au	улиоо	CARTER	IOVE	CANADIAN	CANADIAN	OKLAHOMA	POTTAWATOME	SEQUOYAH	WAGDNER	BRYAN	BRYAN	MOCLAN	POTTAWATOME	V/WOHV1040	MOCURTAIN	SEMNOLE	POTTAWATOME	BECKHAM	TULSA	CADOO
fing of F	, top Exece #	10/96/2	2795004	2001204	301304	201404	301101	360504	2910004	2810104	2610204	2810304	260005	7006092	309604	200204	2046404	2046604	2945704	2949104

FHWA copy

Page

Use Restricted, 23 USC 409

1 1																			O/8 Isuta
1 1																			0.01-14
1 2								h Deta			th Data						th Deta	th Deta	owna
1 2	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	ing Dwaion	ng Division	Be Isolated	ng Division	ing Division	ng Division	a d' After Cras	Be Isolated		of After Cras	Be Isoland	Be Isolated	Be Isoland	Be Isolated	Be Isolated	s of After Cras	s of After Cras	evna
1 2	Engineer	Engineer	Engineer	e Cannot I	Engineer	Engineer	Engineer	of 5 Years	a Cannol	Engineeri	of 5 Years	a Cannor I	a Cannor I	a Cannor I	a Cannot I	a Cannot I	of 5 Years	of 5 Years	any teru
1 2	in Traffic	In Traffic	in Traffic	Xash Dar	In Traffic	tin Traffic	tin Traffic	validotility	Xash Das	in Traffic	validolity	Xash Dar	Xrash Dar	Crach Dar	Xrash Das	Crach Dat	valididity	valiability	14U V NieW
1 2	reject Not	reject Not	reject Not	delevant (roject Not	reject Not	roject Not	ending A	oelevant (roject No	ending A	oliovan (belevant (olovan (delevart (belevant (ending A	ending A	
1 2	-	<u>م</u>	α.	u	<u>a</u>	<u>م</u>		indiysis P	u.	a.	rodysis P	ŭ		u.		u.	rodysis P	nalysis P	
1 1																			(six ĝi esta T
1 1																			
1 2																			-
1 1								2	2	9	2	0	0	0	2	0	2	2	
1 1	+						<u> </u>												strui seto
1 2			N-1	81								65							spung apply
1 1	\$1613			222091\$	65'6923	3/6'000'1\$		26'96\$	99/2018	\$319,55	\$12,006		\$402,600	\$175,000	000'04/6\$	100 ¹ 1968	\$13,50	\$12,38	Span Funds
R R	\$213,015	\$415,000	\$212,730	\$160,272	\$322,216	\$1,212,156	\$500,000	\$129,231	\$137,961	\$1,067,500	\$15,000	\$1,157,446	\$774,243	\$175,000	200,0767	894,000	\$16,862	\$15,481	Project Tocal
3 2011 -	154E	_			LSAE				60			153E		83	₩S]	ESE L			scoObruA
7 2011 7 2011 7.001 10.046 Mar 1 2011 2011 7.001 2011 201 2011	668464, AP 503 NAMIN LIAITS OF VINANEXAH RR SIGNALSURFACE PRODUCT AT DELLIST WITH UNION	ITLLWATER OBVIRAL FREFORCE COLAUT WORK FOR RESUBLIEF PR IN US-177NEAR WARMOK, AMPDOT M 66948, MP-5031(MIN LIM TS OF	26MAL PROJECT IN DUNCAN PLASHIN UGHT WITH GATE ARMS ON MARTIN UTHERANG BLVD MITH UNION PACIFI VALEROAD COMPANY	CONTINUED CREADION OF THE STATEWIDE ONLAHOMA RAL SSESSIMENT, INVENTORY AND OCATION SYSTEM (100% FED)	JORTH 4TH IN CHICKASHA 36NAL/SURFACE WITH UNION PACIFIC 34LFROAD CO	MUPRAND SIGNAL SURFACE IN EL REN L' 27714 ST, E WOODSON ST, RADIO PO BREAMMENT CROSSING CLOSURE AT CANIS RO	ATTEMIDE ITS OFFRATIONS & AMITEMANCE INCLUDING MULTIES(2012)	ANLEQUAH INSTALLATION OF TRAFFI ACMAL SYSTEM AT INTERSECTION OF #618, MEST 4TH ST LLATE AOD TO 05-1 S FER TRAFFIC)	VSTALLATION OF PANEMENT MARNING LONG-LOS FROM MM 114 EXTEND LONG-HO MM 118 (LATE ADD TO 02-11; S PER TRAFFIC)	IS 270 @ JCT WITH NS- BOULWARSPORTSMAN LAVE ROY (08/070	IS 7715474 IN PURCELL SCHOOL ZOM UNANCE WARNING SIGNS MITH LASHNGREACONS (ADD TO 0411; LAT UD BY TRAFFIC)	WHAMIC MESSAGE SIGN TULSA AT WARDUS LOCATIONS (\$2% FED UNDS 38% TURMPIKE FUNDS)	WHAMICARESSAGE SIGHS AT VARIOUS OCATIONS \$2% FED FUND SHOK URAPTIKE FUND SI	IN 7. DIMISION WIDE PAVEMENT ARMINS AT VARIOUS LOCATIONS	IN 5 DIVISION WIDE PAVEMENT ARRANS AT VARIOUS LOCATIONS	RV 1. DIVISION WIDE PAVEMENT ARMINISS AT VARIOUS LOCATIONS	IS-77 INSTALL SCHOOL ZONE ADVINO WANING SCONS WEEACONSIN ANDETTAIDEL FR.04-11, ADD TO 06-11; ID REJECT) "AUTH"	H-2BIA INSTALL SCHOOL ZOME DOWING WARHING SIGAS WREE/CON N GERONIMOPEL FR 04 11, ADD TO 06 1, BID KEJECTI, "AUTH"	Depeription
No. 5001	0 200	0400	0114	0043	200	<u>u < e m</u>	020		P 2 P 2				010	02	02	02			¹ rhgmu J
3 2011 7 2011 7 201 7 201 7 201 7 201 1 <th1< th=""> <th1< th=""> <th1< th=""> <!--</td--><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>941</td><td>27.7</td><td>12.10</td><td>151</td><td>501</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>650</td><td>⁷ niqelM br3</td></th1<></th1<></th1<>									941	27.7	12.10	151	501					650	⁷ niqelM br3
No. 000100 No. 000								17.00	520	691	12.00	150	28				14.38	038	* triogeliM test2
NEWARD NEWARD NEWARD NEWARD 7 2011 2011 2011 2011 2011 7 2011 2011 7.3.11 7.3.11 2331 8.2.11 8 2011 6.6.11 7.1.11 5.3.11 8.2.11 8.2.11 8 2011 6.6.11 7.1.11 6.6.11 8.1.11 8.2.11 3 2011 6.6.11 8.1.11 8.2.11 8.2.11 8.2.11 3 2011 4.4.11 5.2.11 6.6.11 8.2.11 8.2.11 3 2011 5.8.11 6.6.11 8.2.11 8.2.11 8.2.11 3 2011 5.8.11 6.2.11 8.2.11 8.2.11 8.2.11 3 2011 5.8.11 10.2.1 10.2.1 10.2.1 10.2.1 3 2011 10.2.1 10.2.1 10.2.1 10.2.1 10.2.1 4 2012 10.2.1 10.2.1 10.2.1 10.2.1 10.2.1<								12	ę	0	4	8	o				0	61	¹ mite2.htm0
NEW MARE								6 514-12											etell qmc0 leutoA
NBB0000 AMD AMD AMD 7 2011 7 2011 2011 7 2011 2011 2011 2011 2011 8 2011 2011 2011 2011 2011 2011 8 2011 2011 2011 2011 2011 2011 2011 3 2011								5									8-16-11	822.11	ead hass show
NB800 (0000000000000000000000000000000000								10-22-11			62641						81:11	11-62.1	elle Choki Date
Rivesor Rivesor 7 2011 1 1 2011 1 201 1 2011 1 201 1 2011 1 201 2 2011 1 201 2 2011 1 201 2 2011 2 201 2 2011 1 2 3 2011 1 2 3 2011 1 2 1 2011 1 2 2 2011 1 2 2 2011 1 2 2 2011 1 2 2 2012 12 2 2 2012 12 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 3 2 2 2 3 2 2 2 3								10311			52.11						11:11:2	IF IF Z	exect brewA
NMMAME NMMAME 7 2011 1 2011 1 2011 2 2012 <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>94511</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>4-14-11</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>61611</td> <td>61611</td> <td>Let Date</td>								94511			4-14-11						61611	61611	Let Date
Bit Mission N <th< td=""><td>42.12</td><td>1-10-12</td><td>2:20:11</td><td>2.19-11</td><td>215-11</td><td>12-1-11</td><td>0-31-11</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>AUA AWHR</td></th<>	42.12	1-10-12	2:20:11	2.19-11	215-11	12-1-11	0-31-11												AUA AWHR
10200 ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~	2012	2012	2012	2012	2012	2012	2012												
PERION STREET AND ADDRESS AND	~	0		4	~		*		00	0				2	9	-			Division
	CROSSING IMPR & RIR SIGNALS	BRIDICE & APPROVICHES	RAUROAD SIGNALS	CROSSING IMPR & PJR SIGNALS	CROSSING IMPR & PUR SIGNALS	CHP SEAL	SAFETY MPROVEMENT	TRAFFIC SIGUA	STRIPING & PAVENENT MARKING	INTERSECT MODIF	SCHOOL SIGNS	SAFETY IMPROVEMENT	SAFETY IMPROVEMENT	STRIFING & PAVEMENT MARADNG	STRIPING & PAVEMENT MARANG	STRIFING & PAVEMENT MARAGNG	SMOIS TOOHOS	STADIC SIGNS	ad A_ score
Amphi Amphi States 51.00		US-177				81-10 01-10		3451											Kenutin
1941 1941	쓢		ЯЯ	R	R		E	¥		SG	Ц	F	E				Ř	Ħ	and a much ord
Alienda of Tisse Projects for Anguard 2014 Report 117 2005 In 11 Relation 2016 Set Projects for Anguard 2014 Report 117 2005 In 11 2846004 Core STPV - 110C E00 E 2846004 EECOHAM PEFG - 110F E00 E 2846004 EECOHAM PEFG - 110F E00 E 2846104 COLAHOMA PEFG - 110F E00 E 2846104 MCUAVU STFP - 110F E E E 2861004 MCUAVU STFP - 110F E E E E E E E E E E E E E	STP-2260 (000) RR	BRFY-147 Q121)	STP-1680(194)PR	STP-266E (061)RR	STP-1268 (190)968	MK-125C(211)	HSIPY-200E(023) IT	HSP-111A (136) TR	MG-00552(313) 114 TR	SEC117-1679 [889] SG	STP -144A (168) TR	HSIPG-172F (530) IT	HSPG-155F (865) IT	HSIPG-116F (204) TR	HSIPG-105F (202) TR	HSIPG-111F (133) TR	STPY -1430 (108) TR	STPY-1160 (203) TR	agust 2014 Report - FFY 20 Project No.
SE Projecti for Au SE Projecti for Au COMANCIE EECONAMI EECONAMI EECONAMI EECONAMI MCCUANI MCCUANI MCCUANI COMUCIANI COMU	GRADY	NIDONI	STEPHENS	OKLAHOMA	NUMPE	CANADLAN	DKLAHOMA	DHERONEE	DIEVELVAD	SEMNOLE	NCLAN	TULSA	DYLLAHONA	DOMANCHE	BECKHAM	CHERCKEE			SIP Projects for Au County
306000 10 306000 10 306000 10 10 10 10 306000 10 10 10 10 10 306000 10 10 10 10 10 10 306000 10<	093222			-		-	<u> </u>	100518		~~			<u> </u>	- ×		- Ŭ		<u> </u>	evoxi9 dol.

Use Restricted, 23 USC 409

FHWA copy

Page

Listing of F	SIP Projects for A	isting of HSIP Projects for August 2014 Report - FFY 2005 to FFY 2014	5 to FFY	2014	H	μ		T						$\left \right $	+			H			H	H	ļļ	H	+	+			μ		Π
\$ ecel 9 dol.	Kunog	Рисјест Ио.	riq Sufix	/анцбун	ady ^T HoW	Lild Dision	riu A AWH?	Let Date	sted brewA	Mork Order Date	exed hers show	ited groch leated.	Control Section ¹	riogelM tet2	' rioge IM br 3	⁷ ritgnuJ nostrjeton		ebo0 bruñ	Project Total	sbruß limboß	spung etpis	struit vrt0 Inv Funts Inv 8 more 15 mil	(shí ci anais I I	Fat After (5 yrs)	(ary ð) tefter (f) yrst (ary ð) tefter (f) yrst	poine 9 years	(ay) stil soivas	1011/IniaM		evre evre	 Cristian Bric
108322	ATOKA	STP-2030 (004) RR	Æ	GROS & RJR	RECESSING IMPR	2 2012	4412									RAUROAD SIGNALSURFACE AT VENTS ALLEN RO NEAR ATOKA WITH UNION PACIFICIRAL ROAD CO	ž	S4E	\$555,840	\$500,256						Froj	ect Not in	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Dwision	gineering D	watch	
300004	ADAR	STP-101D (005) RR	援	RAUS	RAUPOAD 1 SIGNALS	1 2012	4-10-12									RALEROAD SIGNAL PROJECT IN STILLMELL AT SOUTH 3FD ST WITH KONISAS CITYSOUTHERN RAILWAY CO	8	붕	\$241,502	\$217,424						Frei	oct Not in	Project Not in Traffic Engin	gineering Division	vaim	
2423004	MAJOR	BRFY-1470(121)		SH53 BRIDI	REDGE & 6 APPROMOPES 6	6 2012	4-12-12									SH45) OVER INDIAN CREEK AFPROX 57 MLE NORTH OF JCT SH58SH 8 (DEL FR 05-12, 400 TO 05-12, AS PER FROJ MCMT)		ž	\$1,200,000	\$1,200,000						Frei	oct Not in	Project Not in Traffic Engine	precing Division	visim	
222004	STEPHENS	STP-2660 (DOI) PR	벖	2 RUR 2 RUR	CROSSING IMPR	7 2012	4:30-12									IN DUNCKN CROSSING MP & PR SIGHU INSTALL & PREDICTION CHOUTPY AT PLATORD, BOIS D'ARC & SPRUCE WULKION PACIFIC RALLROAD CO		붨	815,8273	\$55,000						Free	ed Not in	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	jreeing D	warm	
102222	NLSA	STP-2720 (022) RR	R	CRO & RUR	& PUR SIGNALS	8 2012	4.30-12									IN TULSA SEPT ANE SIGNAL SURFACE PROJECT SIGNALS WIGHTE ARMS & PECINCINI OR OUTFRY MULMON PACIFIC RAILROAD CO		S4E	81/5/83	\$536,400						Froj	ect Not in	Project Not in Traffic Engine	gineering Division	Wath	
2191304	OSAGE	(190)0721-Y970(061)		SH18 APPR	BRIDIGE & B	8 2012	51:12									SH18: OVER LOST MAN CREEK, APPROX 2.0 MLES NORTH OF JCT. OF SH18/US-60		SCE	\$962,119	\$962,117						Free	ect Not in	Project Not in Traffic Engin	preering Div	vision	
1006 J.SZ	PAYNE	HSIP/G-0005-4/246)/70		ISO35 CABU	ABLE BARRER 4	4 2012	6.6-12	7.19.12	845-12	6.24-12	10-17-12	10.28-13				CARLE BARRER ALONG LOB BEGIN AT MULE MARKER 170 EXTEND MORTH 4 M INPAYNE CLINOBLE CO BEGIN AT MULE MARKER 160 EXTEND EAST 1.7		SCE	\$41,949	\$41,949					N/A	Mysis P en	drŋ /wai	lability of 5	Years of A	rodysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of After Crash Data	
200104	NDWATA	STP-2530 (00) RR	발	ORON & RJR	CROSSING IMPR	8 2012	7-17-12									NEAR NOWATA INSTAUL SIGNULS WIGATE ARAUS UTIUZING PREDICTION CIRCULTRY AL EW19 NORTH OF NOWATA WU MUON PACIFIC FAULTOAD CO	TION DWATA	090	879,670	\$251,704						Proj	oot Not in	Projoct Not in Traffic Engineering Division	jnecing D	wainu	
2170304	BECKHWM	BRFY-1050(09)(SS	8	SH-152 BRIDO		5 2012	82.12									SH M2: OVER SMEETWATER CREEK 2 OVERLOW APPROX 1.9 MLE EAST OF THETEXKS SAL (MLSO ROGER MILLS COUNTY)		ŝ	\$1,308,129	\$1,203,123						Pro	ed Not in	Project Not in Traffic Engr	preering Division	vain	
2700205	SCOOM	SSP-2760(004) SS	8	US-291 NTEF MODI	INTERSECTION 6 MODIFICATION 6	6 2012	8.2.12									US:201 @ SH-14 IN THE CITY OF WAYNOKA[INTERSECTION MOD		SGE	05	0\$						Proj	oct Not in	Project Not in Traffic Engines	greeting Division	vision	
2411404	COTTON	STPY-1170(057)		SH36 GRAD	GRADE, DRANN & 7 SURFADE	7 2012	86-12									SH-36 RECONSTRUCT ON OFFSET AUGAL REVAILINE RAMPS OF LAU NORTHITO US 70W (IRRELANDS INCUDED/()OEL 0612, ADD 0512, UTILITY IS	unur.	SCE	8,000,000	\$2,000,000						Froj	oot Not in	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	jnecing D	uasin	
Z312804	NDWATA	BRPY-153C(140)		SFL00 SFL00	BRIDGE REHABILITATION B	8 2012	88.12									SH28: OVER BIG CREEK APPROX. 4.5 MILES NORTH OF JCT. OF SH28US 60		3.EE	\$2,342,301	\$2,32,30						Fro	ect Not in	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	greeting D	wata	
3694304	COME	STPG-017N (226) TR	Ĕ	US075 PAVE MAGK	STRIPING & PAVENENT 3 PAVENENT 3 MARADAG	3 2012	8-17-12	-					805	80	ел —	US-75 FROM THE ATOKA CLUNE. NORT 9 00 TO SH-31 (THERWOPLASTIC PAVEMENT MARANUS)	CALINE, NORTH TIC PAVEMENT		\$94,000							Rel	evant Cra	Relevant Qrash Daria Cannol Be Isolaac	mmx Be Is	pand	
369(30)	HUGHES	STPIG - 1320 (136) TR	Ĕ	SH009 PAVE MARK	STRIPING & PAVENENT 3 MARIGING	3 2012	8-17-12	~					014	80	16	SH4 FROM US-75 IN METUNIKA, EAST TO 16.00 The MOINTOSH CL (THERMOPU/STIC PAVENENT MARKING)	TUMKA EAST TO RMOPLASTIC		\$141,000							Ref	evant Gra	Relevant Qrash Dava Cammi Be Isolaled	annot Be Is	Deep	
2191604	OTTAWA.	BRFY-1598071)		US-69 BRIDI	RFIDICE & BRIDICE & B	8 2012	8-23-12									US-69: OVER TAR CREEK, APPRICK MILES NORTH OF JCT. US-68-US-59	77	Sæ	\$2,913,361	\$2,913,351						Proj	ect Not in	Project Not in Traffic Engin	greeting Division	vision	
2191004	MMILES	BRPY-HSO(076)		SH028 BRID(PPROACHES 8	8 2012		10:20:11	11-7-11	1-11-12	26.12	924-13	16		°	SH-28 OVER BIG CARIN CREEK APPRO 7 5 MLE EAST OF JCT OF SH-28UIS- 58 (DEL FR 07-11, ADD TO 05-11; NO 404 PERM T)	~ ~	SZE L	SI, 661, 554	\$1,851,554	8					Proj	ect Not in	Project Not in Traffic Engreening Dwison	jreening D	waim	
227204	ALFALFA	BRFY-1020(033)		SHOOE BRID(BRIDGE & 6 APPROACHES 6	6 2012		10-20-11	11-7-11	11:25-11	35-12		12		*	SH8 OVER DRIFTWOOD CR & OFLOWS 100 APPROX 33, 34, 35, & 36 M NOTTHOF US 64/WSH-11E JOT NEARINGERSOLL		SCE	\$2,420,346	\$2,490,946	8					Proj	oct Not in	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	jneeing D	waion	
2437304	CARTER	STPY-1106(198)HP	£	SHORE GRAD	ŵ	7 2012		5-19-12	26-12	2:22-12	423-12	12.31-13	8		•	SH53 BEG 7.05 ML E. OF L35 AT THE W. 0.60 ENT: TO ARDMORE AIR PARK, EXT S.0.5 ML TO JUT SH55A (0K.000)		ŝ	\$1,411,518	\$1,411,616	8					Proj	ed Not in	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	jnering D	vision	
2617804	2617804 MOCURTAIN	BRFY-145C(181)		SHO37 BRID	BRIDGE & 2 APPROMOHES 2	2 2012							8	-	<u> </u>	0.20 SH 37 OVER THE RED RIVER(MOVEY ONLY, TEXAS TO LET)	_	ESE S	\$3,667,885	\$1,945,259	8					Proj	oct Not in	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	jnesing D	vision	

Use Restricted, 23 USC 409

FHWA copy

Page

Ove leads																				
сула								sh Data	sh Deta	sh Data	sh Dota	ch Data			ch Dota					
evna	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Dwision	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	oring Division	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	Relevant Qrash Data Carmot Be Isolaled	Relevant Crash Data Cannot Be Isolated	Freject Not in Traffic Engineering Division	kodysis Pending Awalability of 5 Years of After Crash Disa	Andysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of After Crash Data	Availability of 5 Years of Atler Crash Data	Availability of 5 Years of Ather Crash Data	Analysis P and ng Availability of 5 Years of Afric Crash Data	Relevant Crash Dara Cannor Be Isolaad	Relevant Crash Dava Cannor Be Isoland	Analysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of After Grash Data	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division
pox/stup	c Engine	o Engine	Project Not in Traffic Engine	c Engines	la Carno	la Canno	c Engines	of 5 Yea	r of 5 Yea	of 5 Yea	of 5 Yea	of 5 Yea	la Canno	48 Canno	of 5 Yea	o Engines	o Engined	c Engine	c Engine	o Engine
fri U hiaM	tin Traffi	t in Traffi	t in Traffi	t in Traffi	Crash Da	Crash Da	t in Traffi	watecility	valability	validity	mainting	valacitry	Crash Da	Crash De	validati	tin Traffi	t in Traffi	tin Traffi	tin Traffi	tin Traffi
boine? Yours (any) et in earlies	roject No	roject No	roject No	roject No	oelevant -	oelevart -	roject No	ending A	ending A	ending A	ending A	ending /	olevari.	devart	ending A	roject No	roject No	roject No	roject No	roject No
(suck g) using TIN	æ	6	ć	2	α.	ŭ	æ	alysis P	atysis P	Analysis Pending /	halysis Pending I	alysis P	Ľ.	Ċ.	alysis P	a	6	6	đ	æ
(ang white II								N	*	A	N	N			Å					
(કપ્ર દુ) કરીલ કેને																				
(suf g) exoped 1 IN																				
(cs(d) solate (cs(d) solate (cs) solate (c																				
strui setto				_		8							8	2	8					
sbruñ elbi2	8	\$5,757	8	8	8	ß	8	55	55	8	ų.	05	ŝ	8	8	8	8	ŝ	8	8
sbruit landorit	85,000,000	\$6,321,981	\$2,179,978	\$1,500,000	\$2,500,000	\$65,000	840'603	\$64,125	895'898	\$£5,750	\$52,377	\$200,121	\$166,642	\$49,502	\$560,240	\$2,000,000	\$3,014,326	\$371,234	\$4,250,000	\$1,026,360
Project Total	\$5,000,000	\$6,327,578	\$2,179,998	\$1,500,000	\$2,500,000	\$65,000	600'323	\$64,126	695'855	\$65,750	\$52,370	082'502\$	\$155,642	\$49,502	\$350,240	\$2,000,000	\$3,014,326	\$371,255	\$1,250,000	090'300'1\$
sco0 bruñ	LS3E	LISCE, N	MS30	MS30	MS30		OCS1	1530	15:30	0031	0001	0031				WS30	MS30	LSGE	MS30	WC30
Description	5H-3M OVER CANADIUM RIVER, FROM LOT MI NORTH OF US-177, NORTH 0.75 MI LISSE INCLUDES OF BALANCE)	3H-32 OVER HICKORY CREEK BOMLES EAST OF MARIETTADEL FR 09-11, ADD TO 10-11, ROWISSUES	IS 266: OVER PUTTY CREEK, 4 7 MI. E OF IMMUGEE CIL	SH28 OVER ROCK CREEK, APPROX. 4/5 MLES EAST OF JOT. OF SH28US 69	4410. OVER SYCAMORE CREEK, 4PPROX 8.3 MILES NORTH OF THE DELAWARECOUNTY UNE	DEFATIONS AND MAINTENANCE COST NOLUDING UTUTIES FOR LT S COMPONENTS (DK/SION 4) SEY 2009 (71.07 THRU 6/30.08)	NEAR BELVA, SIGSUPE PROJ, INSTALL PED IADUM", FLAEHIKG LITES SIG WI GATEARMS @ CO, RD, NS 2285 WI BYSF R.R. (AMAGDI # DI 440M)	ISHER FROM GREGORY RD , 850 ML E. TO OKUM-OWAXON/UDIAN CALTHERMOPLASTIC STRIPTING PROJIDEL FR.04.08, FORCE ACCT)	2944 FROM 59TH ST., 4 55 ML N TO 140, THE WILL BE A THE FRAOPLASTICSTRIP NG PROLECT (DEL FROHOB: PORCE ACCT)	5H22 FROMSH152, N.7.39 M. TO SH- 30, THIS WILL BE A THEFAMORUASTICSTRIP NG PROLECT [DEL FRO408, FORCE ADOT]	54-152 FROM SH22, 50 M. E. TO 241,4HOMA OL. THIS WILL BE ATH-ERMORLASTIC STR/PING PROJECT [DEL FR.04-06; FORCE ADOT]	24-3 FROM KINGFISHER CK, E. 16.10 M TO 54-4. THIS WILL BE A THERMO- NUASTIC STRIPING PROJECT	-40 FROM MA 134 E. 6.30M. TO AORGAN RD THIS MILL BE A AUTIPOLYMERSTRIPTING PROJECT (DEL FR.04.08 FORCE ACCT	USEN FROM GRADY CILIN 3.40 ML OF SH 152 THIS WILL BE A THERMOPLIASTICSTRIP NIG PROLECT (DEL FROMORUASTICSTRIP NIG PROLECT	E CABLE MEDIAN BARRER, MP 215 TO 220	US 64 OVER EAST GLAY CR. 1.0 M EAST OF SH-BIDEL FR 06-13, ADD TO 09-13, UTL SSUES)	SH (6) OVER DEEP FORK NORTH CANADIAN RIVER, 7.7 MI EAST OF ORLAHOMA CAL	NTERSECTION SIGNING AT VIRKOUS OCATIONS WITHINDMISIONS	SHEE MOSSEY CREEK, 4 B.M. NOF JCT. 44	US 266 OVER WAYNE CREEK 62 MLES EAST OF OWNLIGEE COUNTY LIVE
ւկքսող	HS 10	990 EX	0.20 US	0.04 SH	15 10 10 10 10	90 201 201 201 201 201 201 201 201 201 20	00 RFI RF	999 199 199 199 199 199 199 199 199 199	<u> 85</u> 25 至王王弓	8 <u>8</u> 2 85 85	50 99 99 99 99 99 90 90 90	16.10 10 PU	200 200 200 200 200 200 200 200 200 200	88 86 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10	500 ^{1,36} .	10001	068 CH	000	050 144	050 US
⁷ Trioge IM bri 3																				
* triogelM tet2																				
¹ noite@iotroO	12	0	9	16	8	866		Ŷ	25	37	8	23	υ	æ	8	47	Ŷ		2	÷
etelliqmoʻ) leutofi															7:15-14					
enad hast show	7813	4-1-13	2.19.14	2.18.14	1:13.14										85.13	2:16:14	11-11-13		1:15.14	
elle (Trabi O xi oW	49-13	2.25-13	10.29-13	10-23-13	11-21-13										4.9-13	10:25-13	7-19-13		10:22-13	
enell brewA	4-1-13	24-13	10.7.13	10.7.13	10.7.13										4-1-13	10.7.13	7-1-13		10.7-13	
LetDate	321-13	117-13	9.19.13	91913	9 19 13										321-13	91913	6.20-13		9 19 13	
ntu A AWHR		-													<i></i>					
Add .	2013	2013	2013	2013	2013	2013	2013	2013	2013	2013	2013	2013	2013	2013	2013	2013	2013	2013	2013	2013
noisivil	8	7 20	-	8	8	4 33	9	-7	-7	4	4	-7	4	.4	4	6 3	33	6 2	8 30	- 3
ad AL SOM	BRIDGE & APPRONCHES	BRIDGE & APPROACHES	BRIDGE & APPROACHES	BRIDGE & APPROACHES	BRIDGE & APPRONCHES	SAFETY IMPROVEMENT	CROSSING IMPR & RJR SIGNALS	FORCE ACCOUNT	FORCE ACCOUNT	FORCE ACCOUNT	FORCE ACCOUNT	FORCE ACCOUNT	FORCE ACCOUNT	FORCE ACCOUNT	CABLE BARRIER	BRIDGE & APPROMOHES	WIDEN, RESURFACE & BRIDGE	SAFETY IMPROVEMENT	BRIDGE & APPROACHES	BRIDGE & APPROMOHES
/anuliyi	SHOO3W	SH020	US266	SHCCB	DIDHS		RR	SH066	51-100	SHORE	SH152	SHOO	0000	18061	13035	N3064	3H066		SH066	992 ST
A Be Fry Suffix	₫ \$2		•			μ	똜	at E	Ĕ	цЕ С	AT .	AT .	TR	цЕ П	Ħ			•		•
stang of 15% Properts for August 2014 Report - F-Y 2005 to 1-Y 2014 Country Project No Project No	STPY-1528(392)P	BRFY-1430(060)	STPY-1450(065)	STPY-1490(076)	STPY-15900077]	STPY-155A(628)TR	STP-1760(115);RR	STPG-1090(142)TR	STPG-1090(145)TR	STPG-1090(146)TR	STPG-1094(147)TR	STPG-1034(149)TR	MG-0040-4(420)134TR	NHG-011N (082)TR	HSIPIG-0035-4(234)215TR	STPY-s02c(H4)	STPY-1416(207)	STPG-230F(004)	STPY-1660(260)	STPY-1480(138)
SP Projects for Aux	PONTOTOC	LOVE	MONTOSH	MATES	OTTAWA	OKLAHOMA	SCOOM	CANADLAN	CANADLAN	NVIGNOU	CANADIAN	COMPLAN	COMOUNT	CANADIAN	KAY	ALFALFA	NDOON	HARPER	ROGERS	MONTOSH
#exercition,	2030604 P	2006404 U	2173104 N	2190904 N	2191804 0	2209524 0	N 1066252	2230104 0	2239105 C	2539106 0	2520107 C	2520109 C	2230109 C	2530110 C	2020504 K	2645604	3673704 U	2700505 H	2709104 R	2722504 N
List	R	8	21:	210	210	23	23	8	8	8	8	8	8	8	R	8	8	Ŕ	22	29.

2
5
5
22
S
Ñ
7
-
2
ă
e
£
₽
ŝ
Î

Use Restricted, 23 USC 409

FHWA copy

Page

Record De (Jean) Maint Uha Brund Bru	o Koajina Panding Analacting di Si Yeans of Atter Chash Data	Analysis Pending Availability of Sitewis of Aller Chash Data	Analysis Pending Avelability of 5 Years of Ather Creath Data	g Availability of 5 Years of Ather Crash Data	Analysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of After Chash Dota	icalpus Pending Availability of S Yoars of Abor Crash Data	g Availability of 5 Years of After Crash Data	Analysis Pending Awakabley of 5 Years of After Crash Desa	Krabais Pending Kwalability of 5 Years of Afre Crash Data	krakjeis Pending Awatakity (15 Years of Atler Crash Data	g Avalaciaty of 5 Years of Afler Crash Data	Analysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of After Crash Deta	Project Mot in Traffic Engineering Division	Arabysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of Aber Chairh Dala	Valjos Pentry Analicky of Stars of Alve Crash Data	Analysis Panding Availability of 5 Years of After Crash Data	Analysis Pending Availachty of 5 Years of After Crash Data	tradysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of Atter Crash Data	valgeis Pundry Availedity of 5 Years of Alor Crash Data	Andrysis Prinding Availability of 5 Years of After Crosth Data	Analysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of After Chach Data	
stru-Fordo (m) discrete a (m) discre	el IN	Contract of the second s	Analysis P and n	Bupus d scalery	Analysis Pendry	Analysis Pendar	Analysis P end ng	Analysis Pending	Analysis P and m	Analysis P and ny	Bupus _d sistery	Analysis Pending	Projecti	Analysis Pendin	Ruppen of services A	Analysis Pending	Tupui disis/puv	Rubas Pendig	Andrysis P (mdn)	Analysis Pendry	Analysis Pendry	
sbruñ elbit? eta ili vetiti	8	8	-5	5	8	\$	8	8	8	8	8	8	40	\$	÷6	5	8	8	8	8	\$	
sbrui 3 landoo 3	\$196,426	\$1,304,416	\$591,416	\$261,754	\$63,250	860,563	\$110,680	805,463	\$1,536,540	\$514,828	\$13,474	\$166,307	\$2,930,221	\$182,567	193(088	292/198	\$263,215	\$12,680	\$49,504	\$442,623	\$64,743	
Ιειο΄ τοιρι4	\$510,847	\$1,304,416	117'185	592/1928	\$63,230	\$69,563	002/9018	\$113,952	\$1,536,540	\$514,808	\$16,843	\$224,517	\$2,970,222	\$162,668	\$80,662	897,138	\$553,217	\$15,803	\$48,504	\$442,623	\$54,744	
sbo0 bruñ	05W		OCSW 0	OCSW +	0CSW	0CSW	0ESW	ES2E	0E2W	WS30	WS30	00SW	VICEO I	T NC30	R MS30	NC30	NC30	0E2M	NC30	NS30	MS30	
nobeliated	HARFIC SIGNL & INTERSECTION IMPROVEMENTS U.S. & NORTHBOUND OFF RAMPS, PEOREN MC: N. TULSA (75/25 SMCJ/PEL FR.08-12, AOD TO 01-13,	CABLE BARRIER INSTALLATION ALONG 40 FROM .5 M EAST OF SH-18 EXTEND 2 MEAST OF SH-59	CABLE BARRER ALONG 135 BEGIN NORTH OF USSA EXTEMD NORTH 3 MI TO BLACKBEAR CREEK	CARLE BWRRER: SH-ITD FFROM US 62 NORTH APPROX 50 MI & US 62 FROM SH 51NORTH APPROX 50 MI (DEL FR 01-13, ADD TO 04-13, NO NEP 4)	INSTALL FLASHING WARNING SIGNS AT JCT US-70 & US-76	DIVISION II INSTALLATI ON OF FRUMBLE STEPS ALONG VAPIOUS HAY'S IN CHOCTAWWARSHALL PITTSBURG AND PLICHMATAHA COUNTIES	CHILAHOMA CITY INSTALL TRAFFIC SIGNAL AT INT SH-152 & SW 58TH	TUSHKA INSTALL TRAFFIC SICKAL JCT US (B/75 & BOGGY DEPOT RD	CABLE BAGRIER VARIOUS LOCATIONS ALONG US 691N ATOKA & PITTSBURG CO.	SH7 INSTALL CARLE RARRER RECIN 3.5 MILEAST OF 1.44/SH7 JOT EXTEMD EAST4.6 MI TO STEPHENS CAL	SH17 IN RUSH SPRIVES INSTALL SCHOO ZONE AD UNIVEE WARMING SIGNS WIBEACONS	ARDMORE SH-142 & ROCKFORD RD TRAFFIC SIGNAL SYSTEM (75/25)	CARLE BAYANER INSTALL USTS BEGN TULSA OL EXTEND NORTH 165 M(DEI FR 0613, ADD TO 0813, PLANS)	LISE IN SEQUOYAH CO, SHI IN HASKELL CO, SHI SI N OKANLI GE CORUMBLE STRIPS]	INSTALL RUNBLE STRIPS IN VARIOUS LOCATIONS ALCHIG SHER IN VARIAFISHER CO, SH3 IN CAVADUAR CO, SH11 IN GRANT CO, SH33 N LOGAVICO	INSTALL RUMBLE STRIPS IN VARIOUS LOCATIONS IN DIVISION 6	INSTALL RUMBLE STRIPS IN VARIOUS LOCATIONS ALONG STATE HWY'S IN DMSION8	SWEETWATER INSTALL SHOOL ZONE ADVANCE WARNING SIGNS WITH BEACONS	RUMBLE STRIPS, MARCUS LOCATIONS ON SH-54 IN CLISTER COUNTY & SH-51N TILLIMAN COUNTY	RUMBLE STRIPS: VARIOUS LOCATIONS DIVISION 2	RUMBLE STRIPS; VAIOUS LOCATIONS IN DIVISION 3	REPLACEMENT OF IMPACT ATTEM INTORS & ONG THE INTERSTATE
' nioqeiMibri ' rippeu'	001	722	300	656	0.01	000	0.01	0.01	10:00	4.54	0.04	0.10	16.60	0.00	000	000	000	0.10	200	010	010	
' triogeli// test																						
maitae2 latina	0 8	2	8	0	81		52	64	÷	<u>8</u>	95	8	œ					8	8	0	÷	
eted qrec0 teut		11	7-22-13		621.13	88.13	12-17-13	10-10-13	51614	10.23-13	96.13	513-14			1.23-14	\vdash	7:14	6-13	11-6-13	4.24.14	1.31.14	
end has how		913 630	42343 7.2	7-30-13	321.13 62	61013 88	6.17.13 12.1	6-17-13 10-1	10.7.13 5-11	7.12.13 10.2	6313 86	1:15:14 5:1			10-1-13	11-413	310.14 327.	5313 10.20-1	10.7.13 11-1	11413 42	11-18-13 1-3	
lote Crate Carle	2	2.13 8.29.1	2:25-13 4:2	5.22-13 7.3	225-13 32	43-13 6-1	3:19:13 6:1	3-15-13 6-1	7.19-13 10.	3-15-13 7-1	2.15-13 60	8-29-13 1-1			6.20-13 10-	9-11-13	9.11-13 3.11	62413 30	7-19-13 10-	7.29-13 11-	7.29-13 11-1	
end trewA		56-13 522-1	24-13 2.25	56-13 5.22	24-13 2.25	1-13 49	34-13 3-15	34-13 3-15	-13 Ft-	34-13 3-15	4-13 2-15	8-12-13 8-25			63-13 6.20	8-12-13 9-11	8-12-13 9-11	3-13 6.24	-13 7-16	1-13 7-25	1-13 7.25	
	7.2513 8.12.13	-			1.17.13 2.4	**		-	14	2/21-13 3-4	64	7.25-13 8-12						6	2	2	7.	
Let Date	921	41813	117-13	4.18.13	1.17	321-13	2.21.13	2:21-13	6-20-13	2.21	1-17-13	7.26			51613	7:25-13	7.25-13	51613	6.20-13	6.20-13	6.20.13	1
CILINA AURI	2013	2013	2013	2013	2013	2013	2013	2013	2013	2013	2013	2013	2013	2013	2013	2013	2013	2013	2013	2013	2013	
noisivid	8	3 39	8	-	~ 28	2 20	~	-04	2 20	- 28	7 20	2	8	- 8	8	8	8	5	5 30	2 30	3 20	
ad X_ story.	INTERSECTION MOD. & TRAF. SIGNALS	CABLE BARFIER	CABLE BARRIER	CABLE BARRIER	SAFETY IMPROVEMENT	SAFETY MPROVEMENT	TRAFFIC SIGNALS	TRAFFIC SIGNALS	CABLE BARRIER	CABLE BARPIER	SHOR 100HOS	TRAFFIC SIGNALS	CABLE BARRIER	SAFETY MPROVEMENT	SAFETY MAPROVEMENT	SAFETY IMPROVEMENT	SAFETY IMPROVEMENT	SAFETY IMPROVEMENT	SAFETY IMPROVEMENT	SAFETY IMPROVEMENT	SAFETY IMPROVEMENT	MPACT
Ламцбің	nsore	090S1	13055	SHOUD	SHORE		SH152	020SU	690SIN	SH007	SH017	SH142	1000					DEDHS	SH054	02050	SH009	
xitu2 pri	Я	ц.	×	IR	Ħ	¥.	Ξ.	TR	TR	Ĕ	1 <u>H</u>	TR	TR	R	TR	Ĕ	TR	TR	¥.	Ĕ	Η	ţ
Project No.	HSIPY-172N(456)TR	ILC:0005(/21)18/TR	HSIP/G-005-4/245/1937R	HSIPG211F(000)TR	HSIPG210C012)TR	HSP/G212F(000)TR	HSIPY-255C(132)TR	HSIPV-2034(p10) TR	HSIP G-2034(015)TR	HSIPG-216N020TR	HSIP-2260(000)TR	HSP-210N015JTR	HSIP G-27404004)TR	HSIP G-268F(009) TR	HSIPG-230F(00)/TR	HSIP G-204F(D09)TR	HSIP G-2156(020)TR	HSIP-2050(019)TR	HSIPG-2200017)TR	HSIP G-207F(018)TR	HSPG214F(019)TR	CONTRACTOR POLICY
6.2K		TOME		H		M	AMA			E.		R	WASHINGTON	HVAH	KINGFISHER	e.	,	MM	Æ		CLEVELAND	
broyed do Project No.	MLSA	POTTAWATOME	NOBLE	CHEROKEE	CARTER	GHOCTAW	OKLAHOMA	ATOKA	ATOKA	COMANCHE	GRADY	CARTER	WACH	SEQUOYAH	KING	BEAVER	CREEK	BECKHAW	CUISTER	BRYAN	OLEVE	

Use Restricted, 23 USC 409

FHWA copy

Page

Π																						
	Ove leuteA																					
	owna															-	_	e	a			
$\left \right $	evna	Analysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of After Crash Data	diated	dated	dated	beep	Be Isolated	dated	olated	dated	diated	ing Division	waian	Watch	Analysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of Aiter Crash Data	Analysis Panding Availability of 5 Years of Afric Crash Dav	fter Crash Done	valgis Perding Austative of Stears of Atlan Crash Data	krájais Pending Kvalábálny dÉS Years d'Ather Crash Data	Isoland	diated	ucisivi
H	Boy 18th	5 Years of A	Relevant Crash Data Cannos Be Isolaac	Relevant Crash Data Cannot Be Isolated	Relevant Crash Dara Cannor Be Isoland	Relevant Crach Data Carmot Be Isolaked	Connoc Be Is	Relevant Crash Daka Cannot Be Isolaled	Relevant Crash Daka Connot Be Isolaad	Relevant Crash Data Carinxi Be Isofaled	Relevant Crash Data Cannot Be Isolaad		Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division	5 Years of A	5 Years of /	fivaliability of 5 Years of After	5 Years of A	5 Years of /	B	Relevant Crash Data Cannot Be Isolated	Project Not in Traffic Engineering Division
H	friu/ risM	lability of (eth Data C	ish Data C	ish Dara C	ich Date C	Relevant Crash Data Canno	ish Dara C	ish Data C	sh Data C	ish Data C	Project Not in Traffic Engines	Traño Er	Traffic Er	lability of t	labitry of (lability of !	labitry of (lability of t	Relevant Crach Data Cannor	sth Data C	Traffic Er
Į	(mg) sitt soives	drig Ava	evant Cra	evart Ora	evant Cra	evart Ora	evant Cra	evart Cra	evant Cra	evart Cra	eran Cra	oct Not in	ect Not in	oct Not in	drig Avai	drig Avai	ding fival	drg ƙwa	iewy Guip	svart Cra	erart Cra	ect Not in
H	Study Period	alysis P er	22	2	22	Red	19	Rei	22	æ	59	Fré	Fre	Frei	alysis Per	alysis Per	frat/sis P ending	alysis Per	alysis P er	12	29	Pro
H	(ary ð) teiter (5 yrs) (ary ð) teiter (5 yrs)	ų													Å	υV	N.	Ψu	ų			
H	(any d) with the F																					
H	(sný ði snölað 11 (sný ði snölað 111)																					
H	(sa(5) occide (12) ka)														05							
$\left \right $	sonufiettst? strufiert0	15	8	8	5	15	8	8	8	8	05	8	8	\$	8	8	8	8	8	\$	8	8
	sbru Flando P	\$1,340,073	\$657,509	000'0083	\$165,315	\$714,624	F4,000	£1012.89\$	\$55,000	\$340,200	\$234,943	\$3,237,737	\$2,701,810	\$3,000,000	\$452,641	\$1,102,206	\$74,610	\$12,005	\$25,440	\$2,300,561	\$778,620	206'862
H		10/4	85	0007	5,316	529	\$4,000	013	\$56,000	0021	545	192	,810	000'	2641		850 [,] 400	\$r26,005	000'16\$	3,562	1,620	3962
	leto Trojori	\$1,340,07	1995	8300,000	\$166,311	8714,625		30,78%		\$340,200	36'623 (81,229,720	18'1UL'31	000'000'ts	197218	\$1,182,206				5,300,55	009'BU/\$	295/8623
	ebo0 bruñ	WESO IS	W230	NS30	MS30	0ESM	WS30	0ESM	0CSW	02SM	MS30	88	IE- MS30	CS30	2	W230	F WS30	0. MISO	OCSW DN	WC30	0ESM	A, 0210
	Description	IS-75 FROM 126TH STREET NORTH TO HE WASHINGTON CALICABLE BARRIER)	MISION 1 STRIPING AT WAROUS OCATIONS	DMSION 2 STRIPING AT VARIOUS .OCATIONS	INISION 3 STRIPING AT WROUG OCATIONS	20MISION 5 STRIPING AT VARIOUS LOCATIONS	INISIONE STRIPING AT VARIOUS OCATIONS	INVERTING AT VARIOUS OCATIONS	IMISION IN STRIPING AT VIAROUS OCATIONS	INSTALL MULTI-FOLYMER PAVENENT 34.36 MARRINGS INBEAKER, WOOD WARD & MAJORODUNTIES DISTRICT M	INSTALL MULTI POLYMER PAVENENT MARKINGS IN CADDO, COMPROJE & GRADY COUNTIES DISTRICT VII	11-19. OVR APPARAS RVR, FREAST EDGE OF RAUSTON NORTH APPROX 08 MII 50 MLES IN OSAGE COMPELFR 09- 13, ADD TO 10-13, PER PRO	SHL20 OVER NORTH FORK OF RED FINER, 5 0 MI NORTH OF L40(\$PRDGE TIE- INS)	29-17 OVER WH SKEY OPEEK BEGIN 9PFROX 0.79 MLE WEST OF 3H-65	40: CABLE NEDIAN BARRER, MP 0.0 AP 6.0	CABLE BAGRIER VARIOUS LOCATIONS ALONG US 691N ATOVA CONDEL FR05 14, ADD TO 06-14, AS PER PROJ MGMT	IS277/SH17 IN ELGIN INSTALLATION OF RAFFIC SIGNAL SYSTEM(7525 CITY)	NSTALL CARLE BARRIER USTS BEGN 600 NORTH CE MAIN STI IN HENRYETTA SCIENDID 72 MLES NORTH (400 TO 10- 13, LATE ADD BY TRAFFIC)	SM/DER SCHOOL ZONE ADVANCE MARVING SIGNS ON USED AND SIGNING ON USERANDD TO Q2-M, LATE ADD)	INSTALLATION OF GUARDRAIUCAGLE BAGRER IN VARIOUS LOCATIONS IN DMISION I	INSTALLATION OF GUARDRAILICARE E BARRIER IN VARIOUS LOCATION IN DMISION III	INSTALL SCHOOL ZONE ADVANCE MARVING SIGNS AT VAROUS LOCATIONS INDIVISION VI (DELFR DH.M. ACD TO 05-14, FUNDING ISSUES)
Ħ	' digne J	9009	52.52	16.00	15:50	36.27 ²	66.10 ^D	18.25	523 ^U	428.8	20761	07850	000	0.25	6:00	10:00 A	0.10	972 E	0.10 M	61.578	19:00	000
	⁷ rioqe1M bn3																					
Ц	¹ triogelM tet2	<i>(</i>)			10				0			14					0	-	10			
	"mite2 lono)	86	ä	01	47	-		81			81	4	20	24	-	-	12	-		~	14	
H	ete Giqmo O leuto A	2										-7		-7			5.7.					
	eted has? shoW	3.17.14										3 1-6-14		36-14			4-7-14	e				
Ц	elle Croler Date	11-1-13										11:25-13		1:2:14			12:14	11:25-13	3-31-14	6.19-14		6-16-14
	steld brewA	10.7:13										11413		114-13			12.9-13	114-13	3-10-14	6.2.14		62.14
Π	LetDate	9.19.13										10-17-13		10-17-13			11:21:13	10-17-13	2:20:14	5-15-14		51514
Ħ	rinA AMH3																					
þ	164	2013	2013	2013	2013	2013	2013	2013	2013	2013	2013	2014	2014	2014	2014	2014	2014	2014	2014	2014	2014	2014
Н	nsisivij	ER 8		2	0	9	9	æ	47	φ	ż	0	e Ng	~	ER 5	ER 2	ALS 7	ER 1	22 22	 	88 3	9 \$2
	ad A ₁ som	CABLE BARRIER	STRIFING & PAVENENT MARKING	STRIFING & PAVENENT MARKING	STRIPING & PAVENENT MARKING	STRIPING & PAVENENT MARKING	STRIFING & PAVENENT MARKING	STRIFING & PAVEMENT MARKING	STRIPING & PAVENENT MARIANG	STRIFING & PAVENENT MARRING	STRIPING & PAVENENT MARKING	BRIDGE & APPROMONES	GRADE, DRAIN & SURFACE	BRIDGE & APPROACHES	CABLE BARRIER	CABLE BARRIER	TRAFFIC SIGNALS	CABLE BARFIER	SMDIS TIDOHOS	CABLE BARFIER	CABLE BARFIER	SMOIN SIGNS
Y 2014	/anuộjiji	0.0075	SH051	D/DSN	1006	80+08	990SU	US169	13056	BBOSIN	500HS	SHORE	SH030	SH017	090S1	890SN	<i>112</i> SD	10012	US180	SH000	500HS	
005 to FF	xillu2 jor9	AT.	Ĕ	Ĕ	TR	R	TR	Щ	TR	¥.	TR			•	R	TR	TR	TR	H H	Ĕ	Щ.	WS
Listing of ISSP Projects for August 2014 Report - FFY 2005 to FFY 2014	Project No.	HSIPG-272NDM)TR	HSIP 0-270F(000)TR	HSIPG-207F(019)TR	HSIP G-244F(D07)TR	HSIP G-205F(020)TR	HSIP G-213F(D07)TR	HSP/G-272F(050)TR	HSP/G255F(162)TR	HSIPG-204F(010)TR	HSIP G-209F(010)TR	STPY-1508 (036)	STPY-1056(183)	STPY-1160(134)	HSIPIG-0010-1 (052)000TR	HSIP G-200MD16)TR	HSIP-216C(D26)TR	HSPG/260016)TR	HSIP-238ND11)TR	HSIPG-231F(011)TR	HSP-G-267F(CC/)TR	STPG-277F(0/3)MS
SIP Projects for Au	Kunog	TULSA	WAGONER	BRYAN	MOCLAN	BECKHAM	CIMARRON	NLSA	OKLAHOWA.	BEAVER	CADOO	PAWNEE	BECKHAM	COMANCHE	BECKHAM	AT OKA	COMANCHE	OWNLGEE	KIOWA	HASKELL	SEMNOLE	WOODWARD
sting of H	\$ ecel 4 dol.	3027004	3023404	3023405	3023406	3023407	3025409	6016206	3029410	3037804	3037805	2086604	2324307	2225004	2027504	3010005	1095205	10/2000	1092200	3073704	3073804	3073604
2		0	¹ 0		- 60	10	17	10	.0	in the second se	57) 1	- 24	64	1.04	- 64	0	e9	- 67	e.	10	.9	(3)

HSIP Report FFY 2005 - 2013

Use Restricted, 23 USC 409

FHWA copy

Page

Cristian BVC																	12.31
ovna		a	a	a	a	e	e	a	e		q		a	ę			292/190
evna	trajsis Pending Availability of 5 Years of After Crash Dista	traksis Pending Availability of 5 Years of Ater Crash Data	Aralysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of Afler Crash Data	of 5 Years of After Crash Data	kodycis Prodry, kwalatility of 5 Years of Afre Cristh Data	krájels Panding Availability of 5 Years of Ather Crash Data	trajois Pendry, Availability of 5 Years of After Crash Data	Analysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of Afric Crash Data	krájsis Pandryg Avaliskéhy dľ 5 Years of Ather Crash Data	Isolated	" After Crash Deta	kralysis Pending Availately utS Years of Aller Crash Data	kralysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of Atlan Crash Data	krájsis Pendryg Ávallabéhy of 5 Years of After Crash Dala	Isoland	Isolated	0600345
	5 Years of	5 Years d	5 Years of	5 Years of	5 Years d	5 Years of	5 Years d	5 Years of	5 Years of	Relevant Crash Data Cannot Be Isolated	of 5 Years of After	5 Years d	5 Years of	5 Years of	Relevant Crash Dara Cannor Be Isolaad	Relevant Crash Data Cannot Be Isolated	8 8
14U / MaM	lability of	lability of	lability of	lability of	lacity of	lacitry of	lability of	lability of	lacitry of	esh Date (lability of	lability of	lacity of	lability of	ish Dara (sth Date (3
(trt) stil solvas	nd ng Ava	awy Supp	od ng ƙwa	Analysis P ending Availability	awy Bupe	ewy Clup	ewy Gup	ewy Supe	ewy Clupe	levart Or	Analysis P ending Availability	ewy (units	evý Eup	ewy Gup	levant Or	levart Or	19
Study Period Study Period	alysis Pe	udyais P o	ualysis P e	udysis P e	algais P e	alysis P.B	alysis P.e	alysis P o	algeis P.B	₹.	udysis P e	udysis Pe	alysis P.e	alysis Pe	æ	β.	9 8
(any č) tenta II	*	2	~	×	~	2	2	2	2		×	~	×	~			21 (
(sry d) with as T																	76 10
(ang online III																	8
Fat Belore (5 yrs)		2									2	05	8	2			5
sbruffetst2 struffert0	8	\$	8	8	\$	\$	8	8	Ş	8	8	8	8	8			
sbruit landorit	\$18,624	\$801,523	\$180,543	806,058	601,228	\$567,680	1991,654	\$23,236	\$18,185	\$687,762	000'00 <i>u</i> \$	\$3,841,751	000'00est	\$1,200,000			
	\$23,280	\$801,523	\$169,543	800,905	\$31,238	\$567,680	190'167\$	\$23,045	\$22,731	\$697,762	000'00./\$	\$3,041,751	000'008	\$1,200,000	806,906	\$-19', BS	\$1,445,042
Project Total	8	×		8	24 24	3 <u>5</u>	31	18	~	32	125	\$3.9	<u>8</u>	Z'I\$	26	8	4'IS
ebo0 bruñ	0ESM		0ESM	0ESM	0ESW	NC30	0CSW	WC30	NC30	0ESW				-			
	DOWINGTON INSTALL SCHOOL ZONE LASHERS ON SH74 (ADD TO 02:14, LATE 401	HISZ INST ALL CABLE BARSIER BEGIN 6 MI WEST OF OCUNCIL RD EXTEND IST 8 MI	31-152 INSTALL GUARDRAIL FROM L40 TO SH-34SH5 BRIDGE AT UCT L40SH6	D APPING S ON SCIICANS	DIVISION 2 INSTALL AND UPGADE SIGNG STRIPING TRANSVERSE RUIMBLE STRIPSAT VARIOUS GRADE MTERSEC (DEL FROGAR, ADD TO 07-14, AS P	HES DIVISION A INSTRULT AND UNDANCE SONING STRIPING AND TRAMERSE UMBLESTRIPS VARIOUS GRADE VTERSECTIONS	AND D S ON DONS	SCHOOL GNSJADD FIGJ	OL ZONE INICE INICE E ADD)	NSTALL MULTI-POLYMER & REFERENCIELASTIC PAVE MENTI MARKINGS VIVASION V	CARLE BARRIER ALONG HAD BEGIN AT ALE MARKER 238 EXTEND EAST 6.6 M	JS-GE INSTALL CARLE BARRER BEGINAT AUSKOGERMANTOSH CALEXTEND SOUTHAMS TO US 66ISH 160 UCT/DEL RCG-14, ADD TO 10-14, FURDING SSUES)	IS 64 IN GARPIELD COUNTY REG EAST DCE CP 37 78114 STREET AND EXTEAST 5 ALETO N 2500 ROAD INSTALL CABLE MARIER SLOP CORRECTIONS AND RAMAGE INLET AD	VSTALLATION OF CABLE BAGBUER BEGIN OF EAST 1570 FOI IN HOCKVA SCTENDINGRTHEAST 6.5 MI TO 4TH ST IN DAVANNA.	SCH REPLACEMENT AND OVERVIEAD SCHINSPECTION NUD REPARE US 75 IN ARTLES VILLE FROM THE WOOLAND OOP TO EASTLAND PARAWAY	441.241 REPLACE OF DVERHEAD SIGN STRUCTURE ON 144 AND 1.244 IN TULISA	SCT OF RED DUS
Description	DVINGTON INSTALL SCHOOL ZONE ASHERS ON SHP4(AOD TO 02:14, L 20]	31-152 INSTALL CABLE BASKIER BEG D6MI WEST OF OOUNCIL RD EXTEND EAST4 8MI	JARDRAIL IGE NT JC	IMISON I INSTALLATION AND FERRADING OF SIGNING STR PPING PANSWERGERUMBLE STRPS ON WHOUS AT GRADE INTERSECTIONS	INISION2 INSTALL AND UFGADE STRIPING TRANSVERSE RUMBLE STRIPSAT VARIOUS GRADE INTER DEL FRO6-14, ADD TO 07-14, AS P	3466 DIVISION 3 INSTRUE AND UPOR 30341103 STRIPTING AND TRAVAERSE 30340LESTRIPS VARIOUS GRADE INTERSECTIONS	2H 51 DIVISION IV UPDRACE ALD INSTALL SIGNS STRIPTIAG AND INSTALL SIGNS STRIPTIAG AND INSTALL SIGNS RUNBLESTRINS ON APPOUND GRADE INTERSECTIONS	TOWN OF MODURTAIN SHIZE SCHOOL ZONE ADVANCE WARAING SIGNS (ADD TO 05 M; LATE ADD BY TRAFFIC)	3H FLINDER CREEK SCHOOL ZONE SPEED LIMIT SIGNS AND ADVANCE MARANIG SIGNS WITH FLASHING BEACONS (ADD TO DE-14, LATE ADD)	NSTALL MULTH-POLYMER & THE RAMPHUSTIC PAVEMENT MARKING AT VARIOUSLOCATIONS IN DIVISION V	EXTEND E	JS-69 INSTALL CABLE BARRIER BEGIN ALISKOGEEMCINTOOH CALEXTEND SOUTH14 MIS TO US 681SH 150 JCT[DE 15 05 14, ADD TO 10-14; FUNDING SSUES)	US-64 IN GARPIELD COUNTY BEG EAST SIDE OF S 701H STREET AND EXTELNS MILETO N 2000 ROAD INSTALL CABLE BARRIER SLOP CORRECTIONS AND DRAINAGE INLET AD	CABLE BAV VI KICWA ST 6.5 MI T	SIGNINE PLACEMENT AND OVERHEAD SIGNING FECTION AND REPAREULS 75 MATLES VILLE FROM THE WOODLAND OOP TO EXSTLAND PARAWAY	E OF OVER H MID1-24	1-36 MEDIAN BARNBER PROJECT BEGINNING @ NORTH EDGE OF RED RIVER & EXT NORTH @ WARIOUS LOCATIONS TO MLE POST 19
	ON INSTA S ON SH?	STALL CF ST OF OC	STALL GL	INSTALL VG OF SH RISERUMA AT GRAD	ZINSTALL TRANSVI VARIOU	SION 3 IN STRIPING TRIPS V/	ISION IN I ISION STI RISE RUN GRADE II	MOCURI ANDE W LATE ADD	IEER CRE MT SIGNE SIGNE W (ADD TO	NULTHPO LASTIC F	KRIER A	TALL CAE EEMCINT MIS TO U ADD TO 1	NAPIELE 781H ST 2200 ROJ SLOP CO SLOP CO	570 RD II 570 RD II 0RTHEA	ECTION ECTION ALLE FR	REPLACE RE ON L4	AN BARK G @ NOF XT NORT XS TO ML
	LASHER	H-152 INS 16 MI WES SAST4 B MI	H 152 IN 6	INSON 1 FGRADIN PANSVEI HANSVEI	INISION 2 TRIPING TRIPSAT DEL FR 0	H56 DIVIT AGNING S AUMBLES VITERSEC	H-51 DIN NSTALL S PANSVEI PANSVEI PANSVEI	CONN OF CONE ADV CONE ADV	PEED UN PEED UN WARNING EACONS	NSTALL N HERMOP IT VARIO	ABLE BA	IS-GEINS AUSHOGE AUSHOGE AUTH14 R 09-14, J R 09-14, J SOLES	IS-64 IN GAPPELD (IDE OF S 78IH STR MILETO N 2000 ROAD MARIER SLOP CORP PAINAGE INLET AD	NSTALLATION OF CABLE B AT EAST 1570 RD IN KIOWA EXTENDINORTHEAST 6.5 M SAVANNA	ACN REP AGNINSP MRTLESY DOP TO P	441-244	36: MEDU EEGINNIN MER & E OCATION
, ution y	0 LO	5 180 180 180 180 180 180 180 180 180 180	697	8	8	80	80	8	010	10509	099	14.00	200200	1059 8.9	010	0.10	500
⁷ rioqe M br 3																	
⁷ triogeliM trat2															8	00	12.97
¹ mite2imm0	20	52	8					0	14	4		3	3	64	ŝ		015
etell qmc0 leutoA	73.14														6:000	82509	1-25-10
etad had? shoW	6.16.14														2250	3.31.09	2:19.08
Mork Croker Date	3:20-14		7:22:14				7:25-14	7:22-14	7:22-14						11-19-07	14.08	14.08
exect thewA	3.10.14		7.7.14				7:7-14	7.7.14	7.7.14						11507	123.07	12.3.07
Let Date	220.14 3		61914				613.14	6-19-14	6-19-14						10.1.07	11-15-07	11-15-07
AUA AWH?	63		á				6	6	4						9-17-07 10		10-26-07 11-
Add	2014	2014	2014	2014	2014	2014	2014	2014	2014	2014	2015	2015	2015	2015	200 21	2009 10-19-07	2009 10/2
noisivii]	4	-7	5		3		4	-	*	5		-	4	04	œ	8 3	~
ad X Kom	SCHOOL SIGNS	ABLE BARRIER	GUAFORAIL	SAFETY IMPROVEMENT	MPROVEMENT	SAFETY MPROVEMENT	SAFETY IMPROVEMENT	SCHOOL SIGNS	SCHOOL SIGNS	STRIPING & PAVENENT MARKING	ABLE BARRIER	CABLE BARFIER	CABLE BARFILER	CABLE BARRIER	SAFETY IMPROVEMENT	MPROVEMENT	CABLE BARRIER
tendiji	SH074 S	SH152 C	SH152 G	57 ml	- 07 HE	01		SHOOS	SH011 SI	S DISZ70 P	15040	US068 C	12064 C	D BOOSI	10075 B	~ 1	13036
A Musion	R	er er	R S	Ĕ	Ĕ	Ĕ	Щ	AT S	er E	IR C	¥	AT D	AT C	TR C	AT C	Ä	¥ –
County County 100 Dates a cliss transformed of the county to county the county transformed of the county transformed of the county of the coun	\$08)TR	15 P.O.255A(252) T.R.	HSIP G-205002/JTR	HSIPG-251F(1020)TR	45 F.G-212F(00)TR	FE(D20)TR	45.P.G-237F(013)TR	4SIPY-231C(D13)TR	HSIPY-2278(011) TR	13.P.G-200F(017)TR	13/P1G-0040-6(360)236TR	HSIPG 246ND11)TR	45.P.G-2244000/TR	HSP G-261ND26)TR	u (D66) TR	MG-00M-2(462) 222 TR	MG-005-1(146) 013 TR
August 2014	HSIP-2240(000)TR	HSIP G-255	HSIP G-200	HSIP G-251	HSIPG-212	HSIP G-267F(0.0) TR	HSIP G-23	HSIPV-231	627-AdISH	HSIP G-200	HSIPIG-00	HSPG24	HSIP G-224	HSIP G-261	NHC-014N (DEB) TR	M00-5MI	500° 511
SP Projects for County	GARFIELD	OKLAHOMA	BECKHAM	MUSKOGEE	CHOCTAW	SEMMOLE	KINGFISHER	HASKELL	Gawit	BLANE	OKMULGEE	MONTOSH	GARPIELD	PITTSBURG	WASHINGTON	ROGERS	LOVE
t sosi9 dol.	3074404	3074504	3074604	3076604	3075004	3 1016LOE	10025102	1057600	1030800	10363CE	2510004	3078704	3075604	10/2805	2410204 V	2465204	2414104
ات	.09	107	0	19	(7)	0	(9	e9	0	0	64	.9	1.9	(9	Ç4	64	14

Use Restricted, 23 USC 409

FHWA copy

Page
Markate	П																			
Image: Section of the sectin of the section of the section		Cristian BVC	6184				(11) (1)	527.20	900				106.53	62.63	34.53					
Non-static biology Non-static bioliogy Non-static biology Non-st		owna	161 (63)		Data		\$65,960	\$13,335	\$354,040				915,05\$	\$43.621	\$55,991					
Image: Section of the sectio		evna	(K), 134,500)	Be Isoland	s of After Crash	Be Isolated	(1),264,000)	000'286'8\$	005/22\$	Be Isolated	Be Isolated	Be Isolated	089'839'6\$	\$2,620,160)	\$1,966,920	Be Isoland	Be Isolated	Be Isolated	Be Isolated	Be Isolated
Image: Section of the sectio	H	nis/yea		Cannot	f 5 Year	Cannot			283	Cannot	Carnot	Carmot	⊢	600		Cannor	Cannot	Carnot	Cannot	Cannot
Non-static biology Non-static bioliogy Non-static biology Non-st	Ħ	friu't nieM	00800	ich Date	liability o	esh Date	0.9500		00200	sch Date	ech Date	ish Date	02800	0.75.0		ish Date	sth Date	ech Date	sch Date	ish Date
Image: Section of the sectio	Π	[sty] et l'exive 2	13	antOr	evy Gu	rant Cri	ю	8	8	ran Or	ant Oa	rart Oa	8	8	19	an Cr	rart Or	an Or	an Cr	rant Ore
Image: Section of the sectio	Π	Study Period	ß	Rolo	is Pend	Refe	ω	6	ω.	Rele	Refe	Refe	ø	ŝ	ŵ	Refe	Relev	Refer	Relo	Rele
1 1	Ħ	(any Qinarî A. Li N	33		Analys		8	8	46				~	8	69	1				
Matrix Matrix<	Π	(इन्ह्र है) काफ़्स II	27				9	40	40				-	8	5	1				
No. No. <td>Π</td> <td>(ary d) फॉर्स क्रिन</td> <td>0</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>φ</td> <td>2</td> <td>+</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>•</td> <td>co.</td> <td>4D</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>	Π	(ary d) फॉर्स क्रिन	0				φ	2	+				•	co.	4D					
No. No. <td>Ц</td> <td></td> <td>_</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>⊢</td> <td>-</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>	Ц		_										⊢	-						
1 1	Н						\vdash		<u> </u>				⊢							
No. No. <td>Н</td> <td></td> <td>m.</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>-7</td> <td>9</td> <td>**</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>4</td> <td></td> <td>9</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>	Н		m.				-7	9	**				4		9					
1 1 2	\mathbb{H}																			
1 1 2	$\left \right $												\vdash							
No. No. <td></td> <td>sbrui Flandon</td> <td></td>		sbrui Flandon																		
No. No. <td>Ħ</td> <td>1000 1 0000 14</td> <td>,002,862</td> <td>180,188</td> <td>\$149,187</td> <td>19,587</td> <td>\$561,613</td> <td>834,460</td> <td>(,700,127</td> <td>\$250,547</td> <td>\$96,363</td> <td>\$487,548</td> <td>845,507</td> <td>215,916</td> <td>pc04,142</td> <td>\$94,500</td> <td>\$96,000</td> <td>\$42,000</td> <td>543,300</td> <td>836,000</td>	Ħ	1000 1 0000 14	,002,862	180,188	\$149,187	1 9,587	\$561,613	834,460	(,700,127	\$250,547	\$96,363	\$487,548	845,507	215,916	pc04,142	\$94,500	\$96,000	\$42,000	543,300	836,000
Image: Section of the sectio	H		SI.						3											
American International Sector Type (Trinty American Sector Type (Trinty American	H	avohnik		_ø.	g	8	~	. e		5 0	IN .	ġ	~		E.	F		Ξ	2	
American International Sector Type (Trinty American Sector Type (Trinty American		Description	16 MEDIAN BAARMER BEG @ 2ND IREET, IN EDMOND, & EXT NORTH 70 LE	474 PAVE MRVS & PEPLACE LENS 56 @ SH466 & EXT N, APPROX 7, 43 M 205 M, N, OF MEMORIL RD, IDEL FR(1, ADD TO 04-06; AS PER 0 E) "AUTHY	6: PAVANT MEK, PAVANT MEK EFLACE LENS BEG @ MAI 145 7 & EXT 2 MAI 1525 [DEL FR 02:09, ADD TO 04 5 FER 0.E.) "AUTH"	6: PAMMINT MARS, 8, REPLACE LEVS ETINEEHVMINTS, 8, REPLACE LEVS 8, INCLUDE PAMPS, IDEL FR (2008, A 3, 000,08, AS FER O E) "AUTH"	40: MEDIAN BARRIER PROJECT, FROM P. 69: 0.10 55:0	0. MEDIAN BARABER PROJECT, FROM P. 101.0.10.106.0.(DEL FR.02.08, ADD 1 L08, PR.0R11Y, CHWIGE) **AUTH**	0. BEG. 0.40 M. W. OF SH-CE ICK-PPOD AVE1, EXT. E. 26 M. TO 12 L.E. OF SH-18 IHARR SON AVE.) ONCRETE BARRIER & LIGHTING)	H INSTALLEPOX/RASED PAYEMEN RK REPLACE LEVS: AT MA230, EXT. 0RTH EAST 6.0 MI TO UCT I:244 MV23	144 INSTRUL EPOXYANSED PAVENE PK REPLACE LENS, AT JOT 144, EAT ORTHEAST 30 ML TO JOT US75	5-160 INSTALLEPOXY/RAISED WELENT MRK, REPLACE LENS, ALOI 5-160		5-160: FROM 96TH ST., N 6.0 MI. TO 66TH ST. (DEL FR.04.09; ADD TO 05:09 HANSE IN PRIDRITY) **AUTH**	S. 75 MEDIAN BARRIER BEG AT 76TH 3 ORTH & EXT WORTH TO 126TH ST. ORTH	D SS	ANY MPKIGS, & LENSE REPLACE. COLLAN CO. LN. N. 50 MILTO VLANOMA CO. LN. (FORCE ACCOUNT)	41: FRIGM 145TH ST. E. 30 ML TO 1937 I. THIS WILL BE THERMORLASTIC RAPING FROLECT (FORCE ACCOUNT)	+51 FROMPEORIA.AVE ,S 14.3 M 1 AGONER CL. THS WILL BE THERMO AGTIC STRIPING PROJECT (FORCE COUNT)	S49. INSTALL THE PMOPLASTIC AMMIT MAKOS, BEGINO 10 MI S. OF L LEXT. N. & E. 204 MI. TO JOT. US641
Image: Control in the contrelation in the control in the c	Ħ		7.00					511	263	122				800	322	2420	920		V S L A	204 P.U
Image: Section of the sectio							0			8	8	8	8			8	8		8	5
Induction Induction <t< td=""><td>Ц</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>174,00</td><td>1.73, 0(</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td></t<>	Ц							174,00	1.73, 0(
Strate Strac Strac Strac <td></td> <td>miteSlotto0</td> <td></td> <td>59</td> <td></td> <td>015</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>500</td> <td>8</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>8</td> <td>034</td> <td>80</td> <td>960</td> <td>200</td>		miteSlotto0		59		015					500	8				8	034	80	960	200
Ref Transmit Almon Control Control <thcontrol< th=""> <thcontrol< th=""> <thcontro< td=""><td>Ц</td><td>rkell qrmc0 kutoA</td><td>8</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td></thcontro<></thcontrol<></thcontrol<>	Ц	rkell qrmc0 kutoA	8																	
Ref R AG R AG AG AG DRALE BANGRER A 2004 121707 11709 24.00 DRALE BANGRER A 2004 121707 11709 24.00 DRALE BANGRER A 2004 15.00 12.00 25.00 DRALE BANGRER 7 2004 14.00 47.00 25.00 DRALE BANGRER 7 2004 14.00 47.00 25.00 DRALE BANGRER 7 2004 14.00 47.00 25.00 DRALE BANGRER 8 2005 24.00 25.00 27.00 DRALE BANGRER 8 2005 24.00 25.00 27.00 DRALE BANGRER 8 2005 24.00 24.00 <td></td> <td>eted hers show</td> <td>_</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>521.03</td> <td></td>		eted hers show	_				521.03													
Fight Eight Fight Eight Fight Eight Fight Eight Eight <th< td=""><td>Ц</td><td>ellerű valoró si oliki</td><td>2:29:08</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td><u> </u></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>_</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td></th<>	Ц	ellerű valoró si oliki	2:29:08						<u> </u>				_							
Ref R Mode Pack Benelser 2 17.00 Debute Benelser 4 2009 12.17.00 Debute Benelser 4 2009 12.01.00 Streams at Weather 4 2009 15.00 Streams at Weather 4 2009 15.00 Streams at Weather 7 2009 14.00 Streams at Weather 7 2009 14.00 Debute 8 2009 210.00 Measure 8 2009 210.00 Debute 8 2009 210.00 Debute 8 2009 <	Ц	ened breekA	è		-			*	4	4				ŵ	3					
	Ц	LetDate					-						—							
Image: Section of the sectio	Ц								9 2-19-08											
PARENER PARENER PARENER PARENER PARENER MARANA MARANA MARANA MARANA MARANA MARANA MARANA MARANA MARANA PARENER PARENER PARENER PARENER PARENER PARENER MARANA PARENER PARENE	Н																			
Allow of 158 Physicklike August 2014 Region 1. 17 2005.ml 1. 2414 Region							-					STRIFING & PAVEMENT MARRONG	-	STREFING & PAVEMENT MARKING	CABLE BARRIER					
Altern of 159 Propertition Automatical 2014 Sectors 11 120 Propertition Automatical 2014 Sectors 11 2000 Automatical 2014 Sectors 11 2000 Automatical 2015 Sectors 100 Automatical 2015	Y 2014	/seußH	18035		13036	3039	13040	0+081	01001	13044	1244	US169	15035	US169	US075	19064	13044	15044	5-C9	
Almont of ISP Program for Almont 2014 Sectors 11/12 Almont of ISP Program for Almont 2014 Sectors 11/12 284/09 OULHHOMA Also 2005 4/223 1/02 IR 286/09 OULHHOMA Miso 2006 4/223 1/02 IR 286/09 OULHHOMA Miso 2006 4/223 1/02 IR 286/09 OULHHOMA Miso 2006 4/223 1/02 IR 287/09 OUDOO Miso 2006 4/223 1/02 IR 287/09 OUDOO Miso 2006 4/223 1/02 IR 287/09 OUDOO Miso 2006 4/223 2/20 IR 287/09 OUDOO Miso 2006 4/223 2/20 IR 287/09 OUDOO Miso 2006 4/220 IR 287/09 ULLSA Miso 2004 4/269 20 IR 287/09 ULLSA Miso 2006 4/263 IR 287/09 ULLSA Miso 2	6 to FF	xillus jori	Ĕ	Ц.	Ц.	Ä	Ĕ	Ц	TR	ŭ,	μ	Ĕ	Ĕ	μ	TR	Ц.	ΗĽ	Ĕ	Ц	Ä
<u>липа 11758 Риденски липа</u> 386004 олинномл. 286004 олинномл. 286004 цодичи 286004 цодичи 286004 цодичи 286004 цодичи 281204 сисосо 281304 сисосо 281400 нигон 281400 нигон 281400 нигон 281400 сисосо 281400 сисосо	ugust 2014 Report - FFY 200	Бтојест Ио.	IMG-00564[222]142.TR	NHG-0250 (005) TR	ILIG - 0036-4 (223) 146 TR	MIG-0056-3(260) 126 TR	MIG-2040-3(063) 099 TR	IMG-0040-4(418) 101 TR		IMG -0044-2(466) 230 TR	ILLS-0244-2(468) 000 TR	NHY CON (062) TR	IMG -0036-4 (214) 209 TR	NHG-030N (063) TR	NHG-014N (070) TR	NHG-008N (D78) TR	MG-0044-1(108) 102 TR	IMG -0041-2(467) 236 TR	NHG-0(5N (031) TR	NHG-053N (013) TR
12 (2000) 13 (100) 14 (1	SIP Projects for Au	Kunog	OKLAHOMA		NABOL	OKLAHOWA	CADDO	CADOO	POTTAWATOME	TULSA	TULSA	NLSA		TULSA	MLSA	TEXAS	CLEVELMAD	ROGERS	TULSA	SEQUOYAH
	Listing of H	\$ ecel 4 dol.	2114804			1023052	2412504	2413604				2506304	2414004		2415504		200822			

Use Restricted, 23 USC 409

FHWA copy

Page

-

Π	Adual B/C								(21.44)	8	8		(17.305	74	(112.68)				9			
	OVE INTER								12	103 <i>2</i> 2	80.29		906	179.74	(112				832 10	-		
	CMUB								\$64,446	\$65,130	\$72502		990'00\$	\$41,614	47,100	th Deta	th Dona		\$14,470	th Dona	th Dota	th Dista
Γ	evna	Relevant Crash Data Cannot Be Isolated	Relevant Crash Data Cannot Be Isolated	Relevant Crash Dasa Cannor Be Isolaed	Relevant Qrach Dara Cannor Be Isolaad	Relevant Grash Data Carms Be Isolated	Relevant Crash Data Cannot Be Isolated	Relevant Crash Dasa Cannor Be Isolaaed	(\$1,381,840)	\$6,726,860	\$3,772,000	Relevant Crash Data Cannot Be Isolated	(8317,760)	\$7,479,600	(002/2008)	Analysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of After Grash Data	Analysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of After Grash Dena	Relevant Crash Date Cannot Be Isolated	\$12,040,960	Analysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of Afric Crash Data	Frailysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of After Crash Dota	Analysis Panding Availability of 5 Years of Ater Cristh Data
	evy and	sta Canno	sta Canno	sia Canno	sta Canno	sta Canno	sie Canno	sta Canno	332	500	500	sta Canno	00E 4	300	100	y of 5 Yea	y of 5 Yea	ste Cenno	8	y at 5 Yea	y of 5 Yea	y of 5 Yes
⊢⊢	truu hism	Crash Dv	Crash Dv	Creath Dv	Crash Dr	Crash Di	Crash Dr	Crash Di	8660	0.0994.0	43540	Crash Dv	42540	6 <i>0.66</i>	\$200	final addition	Svalabilit,	Crash Di	\$10 810	five lecting	finalist fit.	fivelability
\vdash	vcino 9 yburis y ješi 1 solivias	Relevant	Relevant	Relevant	Rolevant	Relevant	Relevant	Relevant	8	8	8	Relevant	22	8	8	ending	ending	Relevant	8	ending	(unding)	ending
⊢⊢	KĞ 191A LIN									10	~		9	ę	8	natysis (inalysis (8	nelysis (indysis (nalysis l
⊢⊢	ny à BBA II								51	-	0		9	-7	eN		~		£		~	
(8.	ર દ્વાર દિય									•			φ.	64	0	1			÷			
	(g) exoper LIN								8	81	=		ia i	9 20	œ				128	-		
⊢⊢	(c) support (c) su								б 	3			5	4	е о				8	-		
⊢⊢	strui seto	_																				
1	sonuīt etbili																					
ş	bru Planaba P																					
I	Ρτοίοα Τατα	840,000	\$120,000	\$134,000	\$33,000	800,000	\$26,000	861,000	896,975	\$55,908	\$742,079	\$65,000	7/5/22	\$15,769	298'801\$	\$11,1182\$	105'196\$	\$30,000	\$224,497	\$334,916	\$1,300,597	600'309
	scoðbruð															ΝA						
	notiquese	JS-70 FROM US-70/US-259/SH-3 EXT. 3 D AIL (AGENDAA BOA) (PAVEMENT AAPRONG)	US 48 FROM UCT US 488 / 24-113 EXT. 17.60 MI TO MICH CAL (AGENDA 628) PAVEMENT MARKING)	H-HT INSTALL PAVNET MEMOS & MISED REPLACE LENGES FROM 66TH ET. N. EXT.N. 13.0 M TO WASHINGTON 24. (AGENDA 668)	31-151: INSTRALL PAYMANT MEKGS, FROM US-412 INTERCHG, S. EXT. N. 1.8.M. TO IOT, SH-51 (AGENDA.660)	US-64 INSTALL PAVANT WEAGS FROM MINGO FOL EXT E. 680 ML TO WAGOVER CAL (AGENDA #680)	INSTALL PAYANT MAKGS, ONOFF RAMPS US-644 12 @ QUAVAH AVE RAMPS EXT W. TO E 8, EXT RAMP @ BIST, W. RVE, (AGENDA #66E)	INSTALL PARANT MEKGS ALONG US- DAM'2, W. OF 2001H ST. EXT. TO 03 AGE C.L. (AGENDA #66E)	US-TŐ: CABUE BARAUER BEG & 2615T STREET & EXT NORTH TO 211TH STREET (TULSA CUL)	36. MEDIAN BARRIER PROJECT, FROM AP 31.0 TO 36.0	CEIMEDIAN BARGER PROJECT, FROM AP 36 0 TO 41 0	JS-412. INSTALL THERMO PAVEMENT APKGS AT VARPOUS LOCATIONS IN SAPFIELD CO. (AGENDA # 120)	1-40: NEDI AN BARRER PROLECT, FROM MP 95:010 99:0 (DEL FR 11-08, AOD 10:01 05; AS PER TRAFFIC; **ALTH**	H40: MEDIAN BARNER PROLECT, FROM MP 99:0 TO 101 0 (DEL FR 11.08, A00 TO 01-09, AS PER TRAFFIC) "AUTH"	IS 70 INTERSECTION MODIFICATION AT IS 70 & US-69/US-75 ON PAMPS (DEL FR 0.09, ADD TO D3:09, NO ROW CERT)		40: MEDIAN BARRIER PROJECT, FROM AP 18:0 TO 23:0	SH460 INSTALL PAVNYT MRKGS, AI DEPOT BLVD, E.4.0 ML TO POST RD, IN EDMOND (AGENDA 187A)	HWY SIGN REPLACEMENT ALONG SH74 NLOK, CO, FROM 30TH ST. N. 7.25 ML TO OL PATRICK TURNPIME (AGENDA 4C)	SURPORAL INSTALLATION ALONG SH-75 BEOIN GARANNCARTER CALEXTEND JORTH 8 MI TO SH-76/SH-29 JUT	36: CABLE BARRER, FROMMP 160 TO AP 170	US-R88. FROM R06TH ST. NORTH EXTEND NORTH 5 MILES TO 156TH ST. NORTH 650% NON-TR
	ւկքայ	300 ML	US 16.99 P.V	1380 RM 51 CL	100 100 100	680 MIN CAL	0 10 RA 818 818 818	160 G44	3665TI STI	500 ^{1,30}	500 ¹⁻³⁵	US 296MR GA	400 1400 171	301 MP 5	0.10 US	200 L40	500 ¹⁻⁴⁽	0 10 DEI EDI	7.25 IN (00 900 900 900 900	10.00	00 200 k0 80
r,	nioge IM bri 3																					
.,	triogeliM #612	8.8	80	194	00	8.01	00	80	14.56	6.18	11.08	000	8.60	11.80	000	21.00	19.00	80	80	100	13.23	11.00
,u	oite2.lotno2	804	¥0	900	692	8	80	8	011	80	80	035	850 6	048	300	90	8		88	80	000	981
opr(0 qmc0 leutoA								723.09	831.09	631.09		10:30:09	10.30.09	11-12-09	10:20:11	813-10		519-10	9-30-10	2:29:11	5/29-10
63	N:44 Start De								22.09	613	6-1-09		316.09	316.03	7.31.03	6-1-09	8.3.09		2.9.10	617.10	7-1-10	7-5-10
	Work Crider Da								10.7.08 2	10.29.08	10-29-09		0	2:12:09 3	4.24.09 7	47.09	4-14-03		9.23.09	2.24.10 6	2:24-10 7	4-23-10
0,2	And down				<u> </u>	<u> </u>			<u> </u>					2.12		-	-			-10 2.24	_	
	ened brewA								9.19.09	10.6:09	10.6-09			22	3-30-00	3-30-08	3-30-05		39.00	ē.	2-1-10	4-12-10
	Let Date								821.09	9-18-09	9-1-09	~	1.1.09	122.00	312.00	3.19.09	3.24.00		820.00	1-1-10	1-28-10	3.16.10
	AWH AWH I	6-13-09	6-13-08	6-23-08	6,23,08	6,23.08	6-23-08	6-23-08	7-18-09	7:24:08	7:28-09	8.26.08	1-14-08	1:22:08	2-10-09	3-12-09	3-20-09	4-13-09	006/2	12.23.09	1-11-10	2-12-10
H	i li j	2009 6	2009 6	2009 6	2009 6	3 602	2009 6	2009 6	2009 7	2009 7	2009 7	8 602	5003	2009 1	2009 2	2009 3	2009 3	2009 4	300	2010 11	2010	2010 2
Æ	uoisini(]	2	62	æ	œ	æ	œ	œ		~	~	4	ź	P	61	4	φ	7	-7	0	4	æ
	ad X_ Kow	STRIPING & PAVEMENT MARKING	STRIFING & PAVENENT MARKING	STRIFING & PAVEMENT MARKING	STRIFING & PAVENENT MARKING	STRIPING & PAVEMENT MARANG	STRIPING & PAVENENT MARADAG	STRIPING & PAVEMENT MMRADNG	CABLE BARFIER	CABLE BARFIER	CABLE BARRIER	STRIPING & PAVEMENT MARKING	CABLE BARRIER	CABLE BARPIER	SAFETY IMPROVEMENT	CABLE BARFIER	CABLE BARRIER	STRIPING & PAVENENT MARANG	SIGNING	GUARDRAIL	CABLE BARRIER	CABLE BARRIER
2014	Ламцбун	0/050	690SN	3+011	SHI5	19061	13064	1906U	US075	18035	13035	US412	13040	0+051	0/0501	04051	0105		\$1074	3101S	9092	US169
5 to FFY	Millio pril	A.	Ĕ	Ĕ	Ĕ	Ĕ	R.	¥.	Ĕ	Æ	¥	H.	1E	Ĕ	Ĕ	Ĕ	Ĕ	R	Ϋ́Ε.	Ĕ	Ĕ	¥.
Listing of HSIP Projects for August 2014 Report - FFY 2005 to FFY 2014	Project No.	NHY -022N (180) TR	NHY -013N (115) TR	STPG-1728 (425) TR	STPG-1728 (426) TR	STPG-172A (427) TR	STPG-172A (428) TR	STPG-172A (429) TR	NHG-014N (068) TR	IMG-0035-1(14-9) 031 TR	IMG-0035-1(143) 036 TR	NHY -019N (114) TR	MG-0040-4(415) 095 TR	IMS-0040-4(417) 098 TR	NHY -022N (175) TR	IMG-0040-4(421) 126 TR	IMS-0040-1 (080) 018 TR	STPG-165C (708) TR	HSPG-155A (714) IR	STPG-1250 (179) TR	IMG-0035-4(220) 160 TR	NHG-000N (666) TR
dP Projects for Au	ƙunog	MOCURITAIN	1TTSBURG	MILIAN	VSIDE	IULSA	IULSA	ILLSA	DKMULGEE	CARTER	CARTER	SAPPIELD	04000	0000	INVAN	CANADIAN	BECKHAM	OKLAHOWA	OKLAHOWA I	GARMIN	OG4N	TULSA
ng of HS	¢ ecei 9 dol.	W 105/892	2588004 FI	1095253	11 1000852	71 101082	11 1020952	11 1000957	2115201 01	(tied to 24 C/	2407604 C/	2002104	(hed to 2004	(hied to 20 C/	2557104 BF	4 (hied to 20 C/	2414404 BE	203604 0	2643204	2220604	3623704 LC	2704104 11
Listin	* ·····0 *M	82	992	292	%	82	82	82	2411	14 (trie	240	260	4 (1)6	14 (trio	類	4 0.6	241-	263	384	52	262	270

Use Restricted, 23 USC 409

FHWA copy

Page

Mutuation Mutuation <t< th=""><th>Π</th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th></t<>	Π																					
Alter Alter <th< td=""><td></td><td>C/6 lautsA</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td></th<>		C/6 lautsA																				
And And <td></td> <td>ovna</td> <td>ch Deta</td> <td>th Dista</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>th Dotta</td> <td>th Dota</td> <td></td> <td>th Data</td> <td></td> <td>th Data</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>th Dota</td> <td>th Data</td> <td>th Dosta</td> <td></td> <td>th Deta</td> <td>th Data</td> <td>th Deta</td>		ovna	ch Deta	th Dista			th Dotta	th Dota		th Data		th Data				th Dota	th Data	th Dosta		th Deta	th Data	th Deta
And And <td></td> <td>evna</td> <td>s of Atter Cras</td> <td>s of After Cras</td> <td>Be Isolated</td> <td>Be Isolated</td> <td>s of After Cras</td> <td>s of Ather Cran</td> <td>Be Isolated</td> <td>s of Ather Grai</td> <td>Be Isolated</td> <td>s of Afler Crax</td> <td>Be Isolated</td> <td>Be Isolated</td> <td>Ee Isolated</td> <td>s of Ather Craw</td> <td>s ở Âthr Crau</td> <td>s of After Cras</td> <td>Be Isolated</td> <td>s of Ather Cras</td> <td>s of After Cras</td> <td>s of Ather Cras</td>		evna	s of Atter Cras	s of After Cras	Be Isolated	Be Isolated	s of After Cras	s of Ather Cran	Be Isolated	s of Ather Grai	Be Isolated	s of Afler Crax	Be Isolated	Be Isolated	Ee Isolated	s of Ather Craw	s ở Âthr Crau	s of After Cras	Be Isolated	s of Ather Cras	s of After Cras	s of Ather Cras
And And <td>Ħ</td> <td>nay) tanu</td> <td>of 5 Year</td> <td>of 5 Year</td> <td>ra Cannot</td> <td>la Cannol</td> <td>of 5 Year</td> <td>of 5 Year</td> <td>ta Carrot</td> <td>of 5 Year</td> <td>la Cannol</td> <td>of 5 Year</td> <td>ta Cannot</td> <td>ta Cannot</td> <td>ta Cannot</td> <td>of 5 Year</td> <td>r of 5 Year</td> <td>of 5 Year</td> <td>la Cannot</td> <td>of 5 Year</td> <td>of 5 Year</td> <td>r of 5 Year</td>	Ħ	nay) tanu	of 5 Year	of 5 Year	ra Cannot	la Cannol	of 5 Year	of 5 Year	ta Carrot	of 5 Year	la Cannol	of 5 Year	ta Cannot	ta Cannot	ta Cannot	of 5 Year	r of 5 Year	of 5 Year	la Cannot	of 5 Year	of 5 Year	r of 5 Year
And And <td>H</td> <td></td> <td>walability</td> <td>walability</td> <td>Crach Da</td> <td>Cash Da</td> <td>walability</td> <td>walability</td> <td>Cratch Da</td> <td>walkbilty</td> <td>Crash Da</td> <td>walkcity</td> <td>Crash Da</td> <td>Crach Da</td> <td>Crash Da</td> <td>valid dity</td> <td>walability</td> <td>watecity</td> <td>Crash Da</td> <td>walability</td> <td>walability</td> <td>walability</td>	H		walability	walability	Crach Da	Cash Da	walability	walability	Cratch Da	walkbilty	Crash Da	walkcity	Crash Da	Crach Da	Crash Da	valid dity	walability	watecity	Crash Da	walability	walability	walability
And And <td>Н</td> <td></td> <td>ending /</td> <td>Pending /</td> <td>Relevant</td> <td>Relevant</td> <td>Pending /</td> <td>Pending /</td> <td>Relevant</td> <td>Pending /</td> <td>Felevart</td> <td>Pending /</td> <td>Relevant</td> <td>Rolovart</td> <td>Relevant</td> <td>Pending /</td> <td>Pending /</td> <td>P (mding /</td> <td>Rollsvart</td> <td>Pending /</td> <td>p and ng /</td> <td>Pending /</td>	Н		ending /	Pending /	Relevant	Relevant	Pending /	Pending /	Relevant	Pending /	Felevart	Pending /	Relevant	Rolovart	Relevant	Pending /	Pending /	P (mding /	Rollsvart	Pending /	p and ng /	Pending /
Mode Mode <th< td=""><td>H</td><td></td><td>Analysis</td><td>Analysis</td><td></td><td></td><td>Andysis</td><td>Analysis</td><td></td><td>Analysis</td><td></td><td>Analysis</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>Arabysis</td><td>Analysis</td><td>Andyais</td><td></td><td>Analysis</td><td>Analysis</td><td>Analysis</td></th<>	H		Analysis	Analysis			Andysis	Analysis		Analysis		Analysis				Arabysis	Analysis	Andyais		Analysis	Analysis	Analysis
1000 1000 <th< td=""><td>Ħ</td><td>-</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td></th<>	Ħ	-																				
APARE Example and the participant of the particip																						
$ \begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $	Ħ																					
APAR APAR <th< td=""><td>H</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>_</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>_</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td></th<>	H							_						_								
APARE APAPAE APARE APARE <t< td=""><td>╞┼</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td></t<>	╞┼																					
APAN APAN <th< td=""><td></td><td>shruf terésé?</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>\$974,661</td><td>105/1523</td><td>200'8003</td><td>\$117,729</td><td>258,852</td><td>821,500</td><td>\$502,948</td><td>\$507,712</td><td>\$923,158</td><td>\$166,685</td><td>\$1,191,713</td><td>805'9943</td><td>\$1,475,100</td></th<>		shruf terésé?								\$974,661	105/1523	200'8003	\$117,729	258,852	821,500	\$502,948	\$507,712	\$923,158	\$166,685	\$1,191,713	805'9943	\$1,475,100
17.044 1.7.04<		Project Total	\$164,579	\$556,160	\$162,000	8/6/00	\$229,820	\$566,850	\$404,124		\$251,501	\$11,309	\$117,729	\$189,882	\$921,500	\$552,948	\$507,712	\$923,158	\$166,686	\$1,191,713	\$766,508	\$1,475,100
TANN TANN <th< td=""><td></td><td>ebo0 bruñi</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>T\$3€</td><td>LS3E</td><td>153E</td><td>ISGE</td><td>LS3E</td><td>183E</td><td>T\$3E</td><td>183E</td><td>183E</td><td>153E</td><td>LSGE, L</td><td>1,362,1</td><td></td></th<>		ebo0 bruñi								T\$3€	LS3E	153E	ISGE	LS3E	183E	T\$3E	183E	183E	153E	LSGE, L	1,362,1	
TANN TANN <th< td=""><td></td><td>Description</td><td>WFFIC SUCHAL & INTERSECTION PRONEMENTS SHAFF & TURNER RANPINE GATE DEL FR (33-10, ADD TO 0 ; CONST TIIMING ISSUES) ""AUTH""</td><td>6 CABLE MEDIAN BARRIER, MP 182 TO > 187</td><td>MARRON, MALOR, TEXAS, WOODS & DODWARD COUNTIES (MULTI- DUTINER PAVE MARK, VARIOUS CONTIONS)</td><td>MARRON, MAJOR & WOODWARD DUMTES (THERMOPLASTIC PAKE 444 VAROUS LOCATIONS)</td><td>GIALS & INTERSECTION MOD IN UERA ON US 60/75 AT MAIN STREET & DRTH MCKINLEY STREET</td><td>6: CABLE MEDIAN BARRER FROM LEPOST 200 NORTH TO MILEPOST 209 ART OF PROJINIKAY CO.)</td><td>ALFROM SH-36 NORTH TO SH-45 (\$16N SPLACEMENT)</td><td>477HROBINSON STREET TERSECTION IN NORMAN</td><td>EPLACE SIGNS ALONG US 52 BEGIN AT OWA OL EXTEND EAST 25 M TO UCTI. IN COMMICHE CO</td><td>5-271 INTERSECTION MODIFICATION AT 3X RD WITH DECELERATION RIGHT & 311 TURN LAVES</td><td>EPLACE SIGNS ALONG US 412 BECIN X REK TURNPIKE EXTEND EAST 16.5 MI</td><td>EFLACE SIGNS ALONG US-412 BEGIN A DGERS CAL EXTEND EAST 10M TO 4EROMEE TURIVPINE</td><td>VISIONLI INSTALLATION OF MULTI- DUYMER PAVEMENT MARVUNGS AT VIROUS LOGATIONS</td><td>HELE BARTARER ALCING 1240 BEGIN AT LE MARKER BEXTEND EAST 3 M (1/OO 005 12. LATE ADO)</td><td>HELE BAGRIER ALONG 140 BEGIN AT 95TINS CABLE BAGRIER EAST OF USSE CTEND EAST 25 MI TO CREEK BRIDGE EST OF USS4</td><td>HELE BAGRAER ALONG 140 BEGIN AT LE MARKER 282 EXTEND EAST 8 M EL FR06-12, ADD TO 05-12, AS PER 301MGMT)</td><td>VISION IN INSTALLATION OF MULTI- DUVIDER PAVEMENT MARKINGS AT HEIQUS LOCATIONS</td><td>ELE BARPAIER ALONG 1244 BEGIN AT LE MARKER D'EXTEND MORTH 2 M. ONG SH-11 BEGIN EAST OF HARVARD KERPASS EXTEND SOUTH-EAST 4.3 MI</td><td>HE BWORER ALONG USEB BECIN AT LE RIVER EXTEND NORTHE 4 M TO 22 (DEL FROS-12, AUD TO 07-12, NO 5PA)</td><td>HELE BASREIS ALOVG USEB NORTH OF MON HILL RD EXTEND NORTH 6.7 M D CHOCTAW RD (DEL FR 05-12, ADD TO -12, ND NEPA)</td></th<>		Description	WFFIC SUCHAL & INTERSECTION PRONEMENTS SHAFF & TURNER RANPINE GATE DEL FR (33-10, ADD TO 0 ; CONST TIIMING ISSUES) ""AUTH""	6 CABLE MEDIAN BARRIER, MP 182 TO > 187	MARRON, MALOR, TEXAS, WOODS & DODWARD COUNTIES (MULTI- DUTINER PAVE MARK, VARIOUS CONTIONS)	MARRON, MAJOR & WOODWARD DUMTES (THERMOPLASTIC PAKE 444 VAROUS LOCATIONS)	GIALS & INTERSECTION MOD IN UERA ON US 60/75 AT MAIN STREET & DRTH MCKINLEY STREET	6: CABLE MEDIAN BARRER FROM LEPOST 200 NORTH TO MILEPOST 209 ART OF PROJINIKAY CO.)	ALFROM SH-36 NORTH TO SH-45 (\$16N SPLACEMENT)	477HROBINSON STREET TERSECTION IN NORMAN	EPLACE SIGNS ALONG US 52 BEGIN AT OWA OL EXTEND EAST 25 M TO UCTI. IN COMMICHE CO	5-271 INTERSECTION MODIFICATION AT 3X RD WITH DECELERATION RIGHT & 311 TURN LAVES	EPLACE SIGNS ALONG US 412 BECIN X REK TURNPIKE EXTEND EAST 16.5 MI	EFLACE SIGNS ALONG US-412 BEGIN A DGERS CAL EXTEND EAST 10M TO 4EROMEE TURIVPINE	VISIONLI INSTALLATION OF MULTI- DUYMER PAVEMENT MARVUNGS AT VIROUS LOGATIONS	HELE BARTARER ALCING 1240 BEGIN AT LE MARKER BEXTEND EAST 3 M (1/OO 005 12. LATE ADO)	HELE BAGRIER ALONG 140 BEGIN AT 95TINS CABLE BAGRIER EAST OF USSE CTEND EAST 25 MI TO CREEK BRIDGE EST OF USS4	HELE BAGRAER ALONG 140 BEGIN AT LE MARKER 282 EXTEND EAST 8 M EL FR06-12, ADD TO 05-12, AS PER 301MGMT)	VISION IN INSTALLATION OF MULTI- DUVIDER PAVEMENT MARKINGS AT HEIQUS LOCATIONS	ELE BARPAIER ALONG 1244 BEGIN AT LE MARKER D'EXTEND MORTH 2 M. ONG SH-11 BEGIN EAST OF HARVARD KERPASS EXTEND SOUTH-EAST 4.3 MI	HE BWORER ALONG USEB BECIN AT LE RIVER EXTEND NORTHE 4 M TO 22 (DEL FROS-12, AUD TO 07-12, NO 5PA)	HELE BASREIS ALOVG USEB NORTH OF MON HILL RD EXTEND NORTH 6.7 M D CHOCTAW RD (DEL FR 05-12, ADD TO -12, ND NEPA)
YPAN No. No. <td>H</td> <td>լկքայյ</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>2 M 8</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>Mar. Mar. No.</td> <td>012</td> <td>300</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>0 0 0 2</td> <td></td>	H	լկքայյ						2 M 8						Mar. Mar. No.	012	300					0 0 0 2	
YAMI F A																						
YPANI Final Enditional			0.10	438	3125	36.87	10.50	2269	400		80	530	80	000	80	10.50	88	909	000		10.50	
YPMAI F <td></td> <td>Control Section 7</td> <td>320</td> <td></td> <td>80</td> <td>8</td> <td>8</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>80</td> <td>8</td> <td>8</td> <td>910</td> <td>810</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>520</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>200</td>		Control Section 7	320		80	8	8			80	8	8	910	810			520					200
YAMI FAMI FAMILIATION COLUMN FAMILIATION COL		etell qric0 leutoA	151	12-9-10			6-13-11	531.11	11-14-11			88.12				331.13	56-13	7,23-13		73-13	10.31-13	
YANIA FAINIA FAINIA </td <td>Π</td> <td>exed has? shoW</td> <td>8.13.10</td> <td>6-7-10</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>01 + 10</td> <td>10.5.10</td> <td>53-11</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>57.12</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>82012</td> <td>9412</td> <td>9412</td> <td></td> <td>26-13</td> <td>11-8-12</td> <td></td>	Π	exed has? shoW	8.13.10	6-7-10			01 + 10	10.5.10	53-11			57.12				82012	9412	9412		26-13	11-8-12	
YAMI E A M TYAMI 5<	IT	Work Croke Date	2	123-10			514-10	7.2.10	0-19-10							22	518-12	539-12		324-12	324-12	
Y 2014 F <td>H</td> <td>sted brewA</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>01-2</td> <td>10-10</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>Ω.</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>57</td> <td>5j</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>얻</td> <td></td> <td></td>	H	sted brewA						01-2	10-10			Ω.				57	5j			얻		
Y.NH F.NH Type Set A.S. Set Set A.S. Book A.S. A.S. Book A.	H	LetDate							_	1-12	1-12		1-12	1-12	1-12	<u> </u>			1-12			1:12
Y 2014 F T <td>ℍ</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>-</td> <td>Di si</td> <td>2</td> <td><u> </u></td> <td>_</td> <td>-</td> <td></td>	ℍ			-	Di si	2	<u> </u>	_	-													
Y 2014 Inference I	H				22												012 4-15					
Y 2014 H 2014 H 2014	Ħ			7																		
1 2014 1 2005 1 1005 1 1005 1 1005 1 1005 1 1005 1 1005 1 105 1		ad i kow	INTERSECTION MOD. & TRAF. SIGNALS	CABLE BARRER	STRIFING & PAVENENT MARKING	STRIPING & PAVENENT MARKING	INTERSECTION MOD. & TRAF. SIGNALS	CABLE BARRIER	SIGN VG	INTERSECTION MOD. & TRAF. SIGNALS	SIGNING	INTERSECT MODIF	5M N915	SIGNING	STRIPING & PAVENENT MARADNG	CABLE BARFIER	CABLE BARFIER	CABLE BARRIER	STRIPING & PAVENENT MARKING	CABLE BARRIER	CABLE BARRIER	CABLE BARRIER
	1102	/emulijiji		15035	US066			13035		SH077H	USD62		US412	US412		0,03	0+081	0+051		1224	18069	630SN
Image of ISPE Progenition Answerd 2014 Resource 11/12 3 Resource 11/12 4 Right of Right o	05 to FFI	xillus jori			Ĕ		Ĕ	Ħ	Ĕ		¥	Ĕ	Ц.	Ц.	Ħ			Ĕ	Ц.		TR	Ä
Ming of 155 Properts for fac 30, 10, 10, 10, 10, 10, 10, 10, 10, 10, 1	gust 2014 Report - FFY 20	Project No.	STPY-115A (201) IR	MIG-00354/217) 192 TR	STPG-113F (081) TR	STPG-113F (080) TR	STP -107N (161) TR	MG-005-4/218, 200 TR	IMG-0044-1(116) 030 TR	HSIPY -114A (243) TR	HSPG-1164 (210) TR	HSIPY -112A (097) TR	HSIFG-2664 (004) TR	HSIPG-148A (150) TR	HSIPG-200F (001) TR	1 600 (2540 1 (352) 9 dish	T 605 (775)3-01401- 5141SH	HSIPIG-0040-6(375) 282 1	HSIPG-236F (003) TR	HSP/6-02441(009) 0001	HS/P.G-013N (156) TR	HSIP G-013N (157) TR
the second of the second	SP Projects for Au	Kunog									20MAN CHE		DOERS	MIES	EQUOYAH			AISKOGEE	AN.	VSTL	NAVAN	RYAN
	ting of H	100 Piece #	0 10/2822	2423204 N	2745204	2745304	8 1055801	2423205 N	2745404	2647504 0	306404	2946204	3000004	2606504 N	200004	2016604	200/804	2018704 N	2G31004 K	2010101	B 105/052	9 1006052

Use Restricted, 23 USC 409

FHWA copy

Page

	0AUB 016 leuteA	beed	er Crash Data	er Crash Data	peed	rr Grash Data	er Chash Dela	er Crash Deta	ir Crash Deta	ir Crash Data	er Crash Deta	in Crash Dota	ir Crash Deta	ir Crash Data	er Crash Deta	ir Crash Data	er Crash Deta	er Crasth Dista	er Crash Deta
	EUA8 Service US (yrs) Service US (yrs) Main / Unit Main / Unit Service US (yrs)	Relevant Crash Data Cannot Be Isolated	Knalysis Pending Kwalability of 5 Years of After Crash Data	Analysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of After Crash Dise	Relevant Crash Data Carmot Be Isolaled	Analysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of After Crash Data	Analysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of Atlen Crash Data	Analysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of After Crash Data	Analysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of After Crash Date	Analysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of After Grash Date	kraipus Perding Avalacity of 5 Years of Afer Crash Date	Andrais Pending Availability of 5 Years of Afler Crash Date	Analysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of Afree Crash Date	Analysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of After Crash Data	Analysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of After Crash Date	Analysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of Atler Crash Data	Analysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of Atlen Crash Data	Analysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of Afer Crash Date	Analysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of After Crash Data
	stru? wrt0 (mgð) ordas fað (mgð) ordas 11 (mgð) ordas 11 (mgð) orda 12 (mgð) orda 12 (mgð) orda 11																		
Ħ	sbruñ elbis										8	8	40	\$34,900	8	\$65,562	8	15	15
	sbruil timosia	\$314,620	695'095	\$1,095,577	\$318,000	\$167,777	693/2014		\$522,246	\$236,009	0\$	\$10,000,000	\$15,607	9/5/8213	8	\$138 [°] X2	\$200,000	629'996\$	\$1,006,463
	Project Total	\$314,620	\$120,918	\$1,095,577	\$318,000	\$157,777	886388	\$1,985,947	\$302,246	600'908	05	\$10,000,000	\$15,608	\$174,475	8	103,6342	\$200,000	1/3/3003	\$1,026,454
Н	ebo0 bruñ	150E	D LSGE	ξ.	ŝ	LSSE L	B LSGE	-	E E	LS R	25 7 # 55	0ESM	S.	200 N	83	8	D MS30	IS20	LS2E
	Description	INISTON IL INSTALLATION OF MULTI- OLYMER PAVEMENT MARKINGS AT MAROUS LOCATIONS	HAVAGE INSTALLATION OF TRAFFIC JIGNAL SYSTEM US 177,270 JOT AGNE FO ADD TO 07:12 LATE ADDITION	US 2283 36 MI SOUTH OF SHG3US 228 UCT INSTRULATION OF BARGER WALL AND ADUNT OF SUPERELEVATIONDEL FR 05-12, ADD TO 07-12, NO NEP A	DIVISION VINSTALLATION OF MULTI- POLYMER PAVEMENT MARKINGS AT VARIOUS LOCATIONS	36 AT SH7. GUARDRAIL & FLASHING NARNING SIGNS	2045/04/11 GLARDPALL INSTALL SH78 BEGN SH49. JCT EXTEND WEST 348 SH49 BEGN SH49. JCT EXTEND NORTH 10M JSC0 344 EAST OF CAL EXTEND 1M EAST	CARLE BAGRER INSTALLATION ALONG 40 REGN AT MLE MARKER 262 EAST SIDE OF ELFAULA BRIDGE EXT 8 MI TO MM 270	INSTALL GUARDRAIL ON SH59 BEGN J SH49 & EXTEND WEST APPROX 100 MILE	CARLE BARRIER ALONG HADBEGIN AT MILMARKER 268 EXTEND 52M EAST	226 SOUTHERD TO WESTERD OFF RAMPS & THE Z254-44 INTERCHINGE/PHSE 24(FERAN DIV 4 CP) (DEL FR11-10, AOD TO 01-11, K5 FER O E) **AITH**	19-74: FR NORTH OF MEMORIAL NORTH TO 0.5 MILES NORTH OF NW 16/7TH ST INTERCHANCES AND INTERCHANCE)	US-172 FROM SH-33 EXTEND NORTH TO REST 2040 AVENUE IN STILLWATER UT FOR 18976(04)	SH 9 INTERSECTION AT 24TH AVE. SW IN THE CITY OF NORMAN(S42) (H49, (TIE MTH 21301(04))	DALAHOMA CITY: INTEGRATION & FIBER DPTICEXPANSION 40 & L35 NTERCHANGE TO TIMER "AUTH", MIHDRAMMA SUBFENDED 36-07	LIGE N.B. & S.B. RAMIPS TERMINUKS AT TECLIMBER RO. INSTITUTINO (2) TEAFFICACTUATED SIGUAL CONTROL SYS. (MDD TO 10-07), LATE ADD BY TRAFF	IPAFFIC OPERATIONS CENTER IN THE 000T CENTRAL OFFICEE QUERNENT AND INSTALLATION	SH-76 OVER WASHITA RUER, 9.4 M NORTH OF STEPHENS CALIDEL FR03-15, AOD TO 05-15, UTIUTY ISSUES) **AUTH**	59-76 OVER WASHITA RIVER, 9.4 MI VORTH OF STEPHENS CALIDEL FR:03-15, ADD TO 05-15, UTILITY ISSUES) "AUTH"
Ħ	, utrun	000	010	020	000	0.10	686	88	1000	520	14500	0155	554	Ø ⊢ ≥	0025	2 = = 0	F 0 E	025	024
\parallel	' trioqelM test?	80	2.10	11.00	000	1.40	611	16.00	8	10.00									
$\ $	mitte@lotm0	0	2.	043 111		1	0024 8.	15	0089	10									
	ited grec) leated		2413				2:13:13		32843		1-17-13								
Π	eard hass show		12312	10-1-12		1.7.13	11-26-12	1.7.13	12412		620.11	26-15							
Ħ	elle Order Date		6-24-12	6.24-12		10-2-12	10:24-12	10-31-12	10-30-12		426-11	11:20-14						6:29-15	
Ħ	ened breakA		86-12	66.12		9-10-12	108-12	108.12	10.8-12		2.7.11	11344						61-15	
Π	LetDate	7.1.12	7.15.12	7.19.12	7.1.12	8-16-12	92012	9.20.12	9-20-12	9.1.12	1-20-11	10-16-15						521-15	
	rin A Awhi	625-12	6-25-12	6-27-12	6-27-12	7:2:12	7:30:12	88-12	848-12	8-15-12									
Ħ	Lisi Dision	2 2012	3 2012	2 2012	5 2012	7 2012	2 2012	1 2012	7 2012	1 2012	4 2011	4 2015	4 2003	3 2005	7	3 2008	4 2015	3 2015	3 2015
		STRIPING & PAVEMENT 2 MARRANG	TRAFFIC SIGNALS	ODVCRETE BARRIER	STRIPING & PAVENENT { MASIQING	GUARDRAIL	GUAPORALL	CABLE BARFIER	GUARDRAIL	CABLE BARFIER	GRADE, DRAIN, BRIDGE & SURFACE	GRADE, DRAIN & SURFADE	UTILITIES	TRAFFIC SIGUALS	SAFETY IMPROVEMENT	TRAFFIC SIGNALS	MONEY ONLY 4	BRIDGE & APPROMOHES	BRIDICE & APPROMOHES
Y 2014	/анцбун		US270	66730		SH007	SHORE	010051	SH058	15040	90751	SH074	US177	SH009	13035	1009		SH076	SH076
Listing of HSIP Projects for August 2014 Report - FFY 2005 to FFY 2014	Project No.	45/F/G-200F (008) TR	2638 (06) TR	STPG-M0A (211) TR	HSIPG-200F (014) TR	HS/P/G-260A (001) TR TR	HS/P.G. 2070 (D04) TR	MG-00405(375) 252 TR	15P.G.215C (D04) TR	15/P1G-0040-6(378) 256 TR	AN-0235 1(103)005P	strv-0660(861]ss ss	2484-0016003-00	STPY-1448122-00TR	00-120030-00	41 000000000 MN	13.PV-255F290-00 TR	5TP-225C(041)3S	STP-2260 (M1) SS
Projects for August 201	(Muno)		OTTAWATOME HSIP-20	LEPLONE STPG-1	BECKHAM HSIPG.	MURRAY HSIPG-		OD-ENTI HSOLINOW	OWANCHE HSIPG.	MONTOSH HSIPIG.	COL-MIN MICHELINO	DKLAHOMA STPY-06	WINE RABAD	CLEVELAND STPY-16		CLEVELWID INV-326	HSPY-2	GARMIN STP-226	GARMN STP-225
d of HSIP	\$ ecel 3 dol.	2530604 AT 0KA	201604 FOT	2945404 IEH	2331104 BEO	227304 MJF	2227104 BRYAN	365504 WCB	2527204 CON	2516604 MOII	NH0 0H8206	1456404 OKU	1897605 PAN	2132704 CLE	2163206 04/1	2359604 CLE	2555211 0KU	2799704 GAR	2799704 648
Listin	Rewight.	230	200	Ř	20	222	762	286.	222	2816	806	14%	1931	213.	216.	286	299	9 <i>4</i> 7	5 12

ŝ
Ξ
20
2005
≻
Ĺ.
ш
ť
ō
<u>a</u>
e
œ
₽.
~
Ψ
_

Use Restricted, 23 USC 409

FHWA copy

Page

2013	
2005 - 3	
rt FFY	
Repo	
HSIP	

Т																			
	OVE Isuted																		
	SAUS	cua.	bita	bita	bita	beta	201a	para	bata	bita	beta	bita	lata	lota	bata	bata	lata	batta	bosa
t	EVII3	knaljels Pending Availability of 5 Years of After Crash Data	Analysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of Atler Crash Data	Andysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of Atler Crash Data	Andysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of After Crash Data	krájnis Perding Avalistišky cí 5 Years of Aker Crash Data	traipis Perding Availability of 5 Years of Ather Crach Data	loalysis Peeling Availability of 5 Years of Atlan Coash Data	Andysis Perding Availability of 5 Years of Afler Crash Data	kralysis Perding Availability of 5 Years of Aller Crash Dala	rodysis Perding Availability of 5 Years of After Crash Date	Analysis Pending Awalability of 5 Years of After Crash Data	Aralysis Perding Availability of 5 Years of Alter Crash Data	trajysis Perding Availability of 5 Years of Atter Crash Data	Araksis Pending Availability of 5 Years of After Crash Data	traksis Pending Availability of 5 Years of Afric Crash Data	Analysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of After Crash Data	Andysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of After Crash Data	Analysis Piending Availability of 5 Years of After Crash Desa
+	###[stun	f 5 Years	15 Years	f 5 Years	15 Years	f 5 Years	15 Years	15 Years	f 5 Years	f 5 Years	15 Years	15 Years	f 5 Years	15 Years	15 Years	15 Years	f 5 Years	f 5 Years	f 5 Years
E	14U / Main	alability o	aliability o	alability o	alidelity o	aliability o	alability o	alability o	alidolity o	electify c	alability o	alability o	alkolity o	alability o	elability o	alability o	alabity o	alithity o	alability o
ļs.	service Life [yr	wy Cuip	wy Eup	wy Sup	ան քոն	wy Bulp	wy Cup	wy Bup	wy Cup	wy Gup	wy Bup	wy Bup	wy Cup	wy Gup	wy Sup	wy Cup	wy Sup	wy Cup	wy Sup
⊢	Study Period	Ayois Per	Arsis Per	Aysis Per	Aysis Per	bysis Per	tysis Per	Aysis Per	dysis Per	dysis Per	dysis Per	lysis P er	lysis Per	dysis Per	dysis Per	lysis Per	lysis Per	lysis P er	tysis P cr
+	ayð efe li Ni Afer (5yn	Ana	Ana	Ana	Ana	Ane	Vus	Vue	P.a	Ana A	Ana	And	Ana.	PA.	P.V	And	Ana	Ana	And
+	ry đ wita 157																		
(31	ifg) exojeg i IN																		
+	a(d) sola B II																		
⊢	struit wito Fai Belore (5 y																		
┢	sond etails	05	8	8	\$		8	8	8	8	8	8	8	8	8	8	8	8	8
8	Focient Funds	66'390	\$5,000,000	8	\$,945,447		\$440 (00	000'009\$	236'6363	\$/1/S	\$206/428	\$21,350	\$266,166	000/00%	\$425,278	\$155,000	81,001,058	\$1,300,500	\$12,720
	Project Total	\$8,280	\$5,000,000	8	\$2,723,225		\$445,103	000/0095	235,900	\$71,919	\$509,435	\$26,600	\$266,166	000/001%	\$4.25,278	000(95)\$	81,001,098	\$1,320,500	\$25,440
	ebo0 bruñ	FICS	OCSW	NS.	OCSW		a210	OCSW	OESW	0CSW	0CSW	0CSN	0ESM	02SW	0ESM	NS30	0ESJ	LISSE	0CSW
Γ		41 03-15 UTH**		6 SIGN 199 0 TO 79-	AMP 3.15,	L ONS R 09-15,	URVE	ROSS WR 15	F FRE VITONS	STALL	& MONS	ZONE	αø		æ 10	f. F	-LI-L	KINGS	U U
	Description	SH-IS: OVER WASHI'A RIVER, 9.4 (M) NORTH OF STEPHENS CALIDEL FR03-15, ADD TO 05-15; UTLUTY ISSUES) ""AUTH""	3+19 DARS WASHITA RIVER AND WISHITA RIVER OFLOW, APPROX I 5M WIGF GRIVIN CIL EXTEND SW APPROX (80 MIS)	SCHOOL ZONE ADVAVCE WARNING SIGN MITH FLASHING BEADONIS ON SH 199 VEMBOOKSON (DEL FR.03-11, ADD TO 73- 72, BID REJECT]	LAD AR DEPOT BLVD. DN & CFF RAMP NTERSECTION MIPROVEMENTS & SIGNALS (DEL FR 01-15, ADD TO 03-15, BID REJECT) ""AUTH"	REFLACEMENT OF TRAFFIC SIGNAL BACK FLATES & VARIOLIS LOCATIONS MITHIN DIVIR, DIVI & DIVI 2, IDEL FR 09.15, ACD TO FFY 2016, AS FER TRAFF)	STATEWIDE INSTALL MIPROVED CURVE SIGNALSE AND TRANSVERSE FUMME E STRIPSAT VARIOUS LOCATIONS FORMERLY HSPG.258 (200) TR3	NSTALL OVEHD SIGN STRUCT ACROSS N BUDLNS OF LAD, 300 EAST OF AR DE OTBLVD, PART REPR. OVER 52 2014 "AUTH" PEL FR 01-16, AOD TO 03-16 REACT)	NSTALLATION AND UPGRADING OF 30GNING, STRIPING AND TRAVENERSE 31.MRLESTRIPS AT VARIOUS LOCATIONS N.DMISION V.	US-412.4.5 MILES EAST OF ENDINGS TA WOVING WIRING STOKE @ FR SEADECROSSING WIFLASHERS & STEED DETECTOR (DEL FROB-14, ADD TO 1-14, EID RE.)	INISION VII INSTALLATION AND IPGRADE OF SIGNING, STRIPTNG & UMBLE STRIFSAT WAROUS LOCATIONS	34-EDC IN ALEX INSTRALL SCHOOL ZONE NARVING SIGNS WIFLASHING BEACONS	VSTALLATION OF MULTI-POLYNER AVENENT MARKINGS AT VARIOUS OCATIONSIN DIVISION I	INSTALL MILTI-POLYMER & THE PAUOPLASTIC PAVEMENT MARKINGS AT VARIOUSLO CATIONS IN DIVISION I	VISTALLATION OF MULTI-POLYMER AVERENT MARKINGS AT VARIOUS OCATIONSIN DIVISION III	INISION NI INSTALLATI ON OF MULTI- OLYMER PAKEMENT MARKUNGS AT (#BIOUSLOCATIONS	DMISION VIII INSTALLATION OF MULTI- POLYMER PAVENENT MARVINGS AT JAROUGLOCATIONS	DIVISION IV. OF MULTI-POLYMER & THERMOPLASTIC PAVENENT MARKINGS	YOND CREEKLISED INSTALL SCHOOL CONE AD VANICE WARNING SIGNS
+	, utra	あどせ	5228	SEES.	1238	378 M M	5855	23858	2822	359255	225	. 8 ≤	223	골류호	223	253	223	5 ≟	28
	Trioge I/M bri 3																		\vdash
	triogeliM trat2																		\square
, ⁶	noitae2 lottino2																		\vdash
ogt	vDiqmoO lisutoA																		\square
	MC LIPS SHOW		5415		9-1-15		3-10-15	52315	11.3.14	4-16-15	32515	12.9.14							7.15.15
┝					-														
9)	e Orski Orski Da		10/23-14		5-15-15		124-14	4-27-15	9,26-14	9121	9.25-14	9.25-14							3-23-15
	sted brewA		106-14		46-15		11314	46-15	38.14	128.14	38.14	98.14							3.2.15
Γ	୮ଟାଠ୍ୟତ		318.14		31915		10-16-14	31915	821-14	11:20:14	821-14	8-21-14							2:19:15
t	AMA AWHT																		
t	ili.	2015	2014		2015	2016	2014	2015	3i7	2015	2014	2014	2014	2015	2014	2015	2014	2015	2015
t	noisivil	m	~	~	-7	ω	00	-7	ψ		P	~	-	64	3	9	œ	7	-7
	adk <u>i</u> som	BRIDGE & APPROMOTES	BRIDGE & APPRONCHES	SUPPOL SIGNS	INTERSECTION MOD. & TRAF. SIGNALS	RAFFIC SIGUALS	SIGN VG	SIGN VC	SAFETY MPROVEMENT	RALFROND	SAFETY IMPROVEMENT	SCHOOL SIGNS	STRIFING & PAVENENT MARKING	STRIPING & PAVENENT MARGING	STRIPING & PAVENENT MARIANG	STRIFING & PAVENENT MARADNG	STRIPING & PAVENENT MARHANG	STRIPING & PAVENENT MARKING	SCHOOL SIGNS
10	/елцбун	SH076	6104S	SHIS	3040		19081	13040	SHORE	US412	18061	SH019C							09050
	rigi Suffix	\$	TR S	AT S	ц Ц	¥	ц Ц		R S	¥ ⊃	AT U	AT S	Щ	R	R	H.	TR	Ц	1 E
1 1 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2	Project No.	STP-226C(041)SS	STPY-ZZ6C(014)-00TR	HSIPY-M08237.00TR	HSILD-SEBN(150)	13.F.G-2724094-00	45.P.G.27.2(080)17.R	STPY-255N(269)TR\STPY-257R.0	45/P.G-276F(016)-00TR	ISIPG 224N010) 00TR	15/P/G-226F(013)-001/R	45.P. 2260/015/001R	15/P.G.246PU16.00TR	HS/P/G_26/F028 00/R	HS/P/G-2638021-0011R	45/P.G-270P011-00/FR	15/P.G.272F081.00	45/P/G-20094026-00/TR	45IP-227B(014)TR
PTOPECTS FOR MUGU	(unic)	GARMN ST		CARTER HS	OKLAHOWA HS			OKLAHOMA ST	WASHITA	GAGFIELD HS		-	MONTICSH HS	PITTSBURG HS	POTTAWATOME HS	-		COMPLIAN HS	
1		2799704 GAR	203504 GSADY	369604 CAR	CU-0 1083852	3073004 TULSA	3074304 TLLISA	77/00	SVM 1052800	308004 G4R	3065204 (6:54/07	3092404 GRADY	3083504 WOI	3033704 PITT	303/304 POL	3110404 TEXAS	3110504 TULSA	314000H C/V/1	3142004 GRANT
10	100 E1000 \$							84	1 23		54	6	- 26	100	1.5	ő	8	8	181

Use Restricted, 23 USC 409

FHWA copy

Page

Listing of	HSIP Projects for A	Listing of HSP Projects for August 2014 Report - FFY 2005 to FFY 2014	to FFY 2	914	H	H	H	H	H	H	$\ $	$\ $		Π	Ħ		Ħ	H	╞	H	F		
¢ ecerá	Kunog	Project No.	xyns buy	adh <u>i</u> sona Aanußiti	uosing	YII NUA AWHT	Let Date		sted thewA	encûnsbirû kirofît	eter (Comp Dates	eted qrec0 testañ	' noitbe2 lornoD	⁷ Trioge IM bri 3	լկքաղ	nciaçinasO	ebo0 bruñ	looT top99	sbru-Hanaba-H	sonuñ e 1612	Cither Funds Fair Bedore (5 ym) I I Bedore (5 ym)	Int Qi volui I IV (mr Qi volui I IV Int) volui Int) volui Volui BAU3 CAU3	OVE INVENT
2642604	SCOOM	STP-1760163-00	a Tr	USD64 BRIDGE & APPROACHES	6 2015	115			\square	\vdash					20	S 64 OVER HOUSTON CR, 0.1 MI WEST F F US 50	MS2E		\$1,536,377	\$314,667		Analysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of After Crash Dista	
3149504	BRYAN	HSP G.2074030-00	TR U	US070 GUMEDRAIL	2 29	2015									32F	US 70 GUARDRAIL FROM SH 78 EAST 20 MI & FROM 1.77 MI EAST OF THEMARSHALL CILEAST 056 MI	MS2E		\$264,548	8		Analysis Pending Awaketity of 5 Years of After Crash Data	
3155704	CHOCTAW	HSPG-2124014-00	at D	US271 GUMPDRAIL	2 20	2015									368	US-271 FROMINDIAN NATION T/P EAST TO US-70 - US-70 EAST TO US- 708(3JJ490RAU)	NSC		\$973,205	8		Analysis Pending Awalidahy ut 5 Years of Aller Crash Data	
3085104	CREEK	HSIPG-218H027-00	Щ	GUAROFAIL	8	2015	11.26	11-20-15 12-8	12814 120	12.29-14 6-1	61515				<u>= = > 2</u>	PE GURDRAUCABLE 90US LOCATION IN DIV 4, ADD TO 11-14, NEPA	MS3E		\$1,605,189	8		Analysis Pending Analability of Sitears of Atler Crash Data	
3164304	GAPPIELD	HSIP-224c021-00	TR S	SH074 SCHOOL SIGNS	4 20	2015		\square	\vdash	\vdash	$\left \right $				60 Fi	H-74 IN GARBER INSTALL SCHOOL CHE ADVANCE WARNING SIGNS	MS3E		\$20,120	\$		Knalysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of 7 Her Crash Data	
2714204	NOTSNHOL	STP-2568023-00	S S	SH009 RRIDGE & APPROACHES	3 20	2015									00	SH450 OVER WASHITA RIVER, 1.2 MI SOUTH OF SH-22/LATE A0D TO 08/2015	MS3E		\$1,430,256	101,786\$		Analysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of Afler Cristh Data	
3147204	LEFLORE	HSIP G-240K034-00	η Έ	US271 GUMPDRAIL	8	2015									26	S-271: INSTALLATION OF GUARDRAIL IN	NS3E		\$231,607	\$		Analysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of After Crash Deta	
3147304	MOCURITAIN	HSIP G-2450030-00	TR USC	ISO70725 GUARDRAIL	2 20	2015									22	IS 70759. INSTALLATION OF GUARDRAIL DAGEL TO BROKEN BOW	-WC3E		\$150,816	\$		Analysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of After Crash Data	
2665212	OKLAHOMA	HSIPY-255E323-00	Ĕ	MONEY ONLY	4 2015	115									_ <	IS OPERATIONS AND MAINTERANCE CTMTES FOR 2015	NSJE		\$500,000	8		Analysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of After Crash Deta	
7016704	ROGERS	STP-266A001-00	TR S	SHOOD INTERSECTION MODIFICATION	8	2015									WO SEE	SH-20 INTERSEC @ SH-20 & CLUBHOUSESOUTHWIKEN RD & @ SH-20 & TRALWOOD DRAFFROM SSMLES EXET OF THUS ALL (PEUT-IS, ADD TO DB IS UTILITIES)	BCSW		\$142,238	\$1,042,400		Andyrs Pendrg Nadabiliy of Siver of Aker Crash Dida	
2/04504	STEPHENS	STP-2680016-00	AT S	SH063 BRIDGE & APPROACHES	7 20	2015									0.0	SH53 OVER REGRO CREEK ON WEST SIDE OF LOCO, 584 MIS W. OF JCT SH489	NS3E		\$297,09 \$1	\$1,263,206		Aralysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of Afler Creah Data	
3138604	TULSA	HSP-2728087-00	TR G	US075 TRAFFIC SIGNALS	æ	2015	6-18-15	~	\$5 2 Y-5	7-20-15					00	GLENPOOL INSTALLATION OF TRAFFIC SIGNAL AT US75/SH117 JOT (75/25)	MSZE		\$147,763	8		Analysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of After Crash Data	
3153404	WAGONER	HSIP-2734013-00	8 B	SH072 TRAFFIC SIGNALS	1 2015	115									005	CITY OF COMETAINSTALL TRAFFIC SIGNAL SYSTEM AT SH72/SH-5(B NTERSECTION (ADD TO 09 15; LATE ADD)	ws3c		\$26,160	\$		Analysis Princing Avaluating of 5 Years of Adv. Crash Disa	
2700505	WOODWWWD	HSIP(9-277H026-00	R	GUARDRAIL	6 20	2015									তএৰ	10US 6-15,	MSDE		\$211,592	8		Analysis Pending Avalasishy of 5 Years of Afler Crash Data	
3073006	GRAMMOON.	HS/F/G-277F027-00	¥	TRAFFIC SIGUALS	9	2015	61815	~	\$.12 V-2	7-20-15					u d S	REPLACEMENT OF TRAFFIC SIGNAL BACK FLATES & VARIOUS LOCATIONS IN WITHIN DIVISION 6 & DIVISION 5	MS3E		\$49,010	8		Analysis Pending Availability of 5 Years of Afler Cristh Data	
3463104	MUTIPLE	00.770805.8 AISH	TR	SAFETY MPROVEMENT	8	2015									<u> </u>	TS DEMONSTRATION PROJECT FOR THE INTEGRATION & INSTALLATION OF ITS COMPONENTS TO ODOT SNOW PLOW IRUCKS FOR INFORMATION GATHERING	ASSe Mission		890,000	8		Andyss Pendry Analokaly of Stees of Aker Cash Data	
3122504	MOCLAN	00-2000036-91dISH	RT I	ISO35 CABLE BARRIER	3 20	2015	6-18-15	~	-6-15 B.	8.3.15					<u>- 6 8</u>	-36.HLTENSION CABLE BARRIER PROJECT MP 104.5 TO MP 105.5 MID MP 1 98.5 TO MP 89.5	MC3E		\$96,965	8		Analysis Pending Awalectity of 5 Years of After Creath Data	
3155804	MURRAY	HSIP/G-360010-00	AT N	IS035 CABLE BARRIER	7 20	2015	6.18.15	~	-6-15 BC	8.3.15					100	-36 FROMMLE WARKER 44 IN CARTER CO. NORTH TO MLE WARKER 52 MLRRAY CO. (DABLE BARRER)	MS3E		\$1,471,905	8		Analysis Pending Awalability of 5 Years of After Crash Data	
3160305	IOVE	00-61-00092-50 d ISH	a ≣	IS035 CONTRACT P.E. JAS OF 101/2013	P~	2015		\vdash								ITS 1.55 INSTALLATION OF RMIS, CCTV AND VEHICLE DETECTORS FROM TX TO INSTECH 1M790; [PE FOR 31603001])	MCGE		\$10,000	8		Analysis Panding Analaciaty of 5 Years of Atlan Crash Data	
Some val.	ses for projects uneve	Some values for projects unevaluated, or evaluated before 2012,	- 8	unvertied and subject to significant	icant error		\parallel	+	+	+	+				Ħ					\parallel			
FPY = Feder	PY = Federal Flacal Year			Injury Values Used to Calculate Benefits	Caloula	ulate Benefics		+	+	+	+	+	\parallel		Ħ		Ħ	++	+	+			
I = Incapu	ai = naaity = Incapacitating Injury		z,	Modeate 0.047		(N.L.L)	\parallel	╢	╢	\parallel	\parallel	$\ $	\parallel	Π	Ħ		Ħ	$\left \right $	$\left \right $	Ħ			
ELAB = E	NI I = Non Incepeotang Injury EUAB = Equivalent Uniform Annuel Benneft	rual Berneft				Not Lised	+	+	+	+	+	+			\parallel				+	\parallel			
ELAC = EL	ELMC = Equivalent Unform Annual Cost	mual Cost		Critical 0.563		[Not Used]		-		-								_					

Use Restricted, 23 USC 409

FHWA copy

Page

<u>C. Assessment of the Effectiveness of the Improvements</u> (Program Evaluation)



1. Graphs of General Highway Safety Trends









Fig. 4







Fig. 6







See reference information in Appendix D for more trends and crash facts for Oklahoma.

2. Description of Overall HSIP Effectiveness

Improved site ranking methodologies include using only injury/fatal crash history (to better concentrate on reducing these crash types), introduction of Bayesian methods, specialized reports for prioritization of specific systemic mitigations, and probability-adjusted rate-based rather than frequency-based methods in order to emphasize higher risk rural locations. Key systemic improvements (e.g. cable barrier and shoulder rumble strips) are being implemented on relevant construction projects.

a. SHSP Emphasis Areas

Crossover fatalities and injuries have diminished drastically on highways treated with cable median barrier. Because of this success, installation of cable median barrier is being considered even for highways with narrow medians. The overall fatality trend for 2013 is downward, with the decrease dominated by declines in single vehicle crashes, roadway departures, and rural crashes.

b. Subprogram types

Distinct subprograms exist for cable barrier, guard rail, shoulder rumble strip, low cost intersection safety improvement, retroreflective backplates, curve delineation, high friction surface treatment, and intersection signalization. The cable barrier program has been the longest running and has had the most obvious success to date.

c. System Wide Treatments

Most SHSP targeted areas are, or are planned to become, system wide. Systemic intersection treatment is moving toward implementation with site screening in progress and a small number of sites already treated.

D. High Risk Rural Roads Program (HRRRP)

ODOT did not utilize any HRRRP funds for FFY 2014. Oklahoma did not meet the HRRR Special Rule for FFY 2016 funding, based on a decline in fatalities per hundred million vehicle miles of travel on rural collectors and local roads, per 23 U.S.C 148(g)(1). See Appendix G1 for calculations.

E. Older Drivers and Pedestrians Special Rule

Oklahoma did not meet the criteria for the Older Drivers and Pedestrians Special Rule, based on a decline in the rate of fatalities and serious injuries per capita among the State's population of persons aged 65 and older, per 23 U.S.C. 148(g)(2). See Appendix G2 for calculations.

F: References

Lindeburg, Michael R., P.E. <u>Engineering-In-Training Reference Manual, 8th Ed.</u> Professional Publications, Inc. Belmont, 1998.

Toole, Joseph S., Associate Administrator for Safety. <u>Memorandum. Subject:</u> <u>INFORMATION: Highway Safety Improvement Program (HSIP) Reporting Guidance.</u> USDOT / FHWA. May 14, 2009.

Furst, Tony, Associate Administrator for Safety. <u>Memorandum. Subject: Highway Safety</u> <u>Improvement Program – Map021 Interim Eligibility Guidance.</u> USDOT / FHWA. October 4, 2012.

Rogoff, Peter, Acting Undersecretary for Policy. <u>Memorandum. Subject: Guidance on</u> <u>Treatment of the Economic Value of a Statistical Life (VSL) in U.S. Department of</u> <u>Transportation Analyses – 2014 Adjustment.</u> Office of the Secretary of Transportation. June 13, 2014.

Appendix A: Initial Request with HSIP Project Categories (Toole Memorandum)

USDepartment Oklahoma Division 5801 N Broadway Ext., Ste. 300 Oklahoma City, OK 73118	
Federal Highway June 3, 2009 Phone: 405-254-3300 Administration Fax: 405-254-3302 Www.fhwa.dot.gov/okdiv In Reply Refer To: HDA-OK	© Memorandum
Gary Ridley	SENT VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL
Director Oklahoma Department of Transportation 200 NE 21 ⁴⁷ Street Oklahoma City, OK 73105	Subject: <u>INFORMATION</u> : Highway Safety Improvement Program Date: May 14, 2009 (HSIP) Reporting Guidance
Attention: Messrs. Harold Smart, Joe Kyle and Ms. Ginger Miller	From: Joseph S. Tool In Reply Refer To: HSSP Associate Administrator for Safety
Dear Mr. Ridley:	To: Division Administrators
Enclosed is the guidance package for reporting requirements under Title 23 U.S.C. Section 148(g) and 23 CFR 924. The Department needs to submit its annual reporting on Highway Safety Improvement Program (HSIP), "5 Percent" Report, and the Railway-Highway Crossing Report. The HSIP report shall also contain information regarding the High Risk Rural Roads Program (HRRRP), which is a component of the HSIP. The guidance for the annual Railway-Highway Crossing and "5 Percent" reports remain the same and are available on the web at <u>http://safety.fhwa.dot.gov/safetealu/usc130.htm</u> and <u>http://safety.fhwa.dot.gov/safetealu/fiveguidance.htm</u> . However, the HSIP reporting guidance has been updated to reflect the recent revision of 23 CFR Part 924 which was effective January 23, 2009. The State should submit all three reports together to FHWA Division Office no later than August 31 of each year. If you have any questions, please contact me at 405-254-3345, or huy.nguyen@dot.gov.	 The FHWA Office of Safety has updated the Highway Safety Improvement Program (HSIP) Reporting Guidance to reflect the recent revisions to the HSIP regulation (23 CFR Part 924), which was effective January 23, 2009. This guidance supersedes the April 4, 2006, guidance entitled "Highway Safety Improvement Program Reporting Requirements 23 USC 148(g)". The guidance for the annual Railway-Highway Crossing and "5 Percent" reports remains the same and is available on the Office of Safety's Web site, as follows: Railway Highway Crossing Report (May 5, 2006) <u>http://safety.fhwa.dot.gov/safetealu/usc130.htm</u> The "5 Percent" Report (April 5, 2006) <u>http://safety.fhwa.dot.gov/safetealu/fiveguidance.htm</u> These reports are due to the FHWA Division Office by August 31, 2009, and to the FHWA Office of Safety by September 30, 2009. If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact Ms. Karen Yunk at (609) 637-4207. Thank you for your continued support in ensuring successful implementation of the HSIP. Attachment
Enclosure Ce: David Streb, ODOT	cc: Director of Field Services Safety Field

HIGHWAY SAFETY IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM REPORTING GUIDANCE May 15, 2009

The Highway Safety Improvement Program (HSIP) Reporting Guidance is being revised to reflect the reporting requirements of Title 23 of the Code of Federal Regulations, Part 924 (23 CFR 924). This guidance supersedes the April 4, 2006 "Guidance for Highway Safety Improvement Program Reporting Requirements 23 U.S.C. 148(g)."

Table of Contents

1. Introduction	2
2. Reporting Frequency and Schedule	2
3. Content and Structure of the HSIP Report	3
A. Program Structure	3
B. Progress in Implementing the HSIP projects	4
C. Assessment of the Effectiveness of the Improvements (Program Evaluation)	6
D. High Risk Rural Roads Program (HRRRP)	7
4. Protection of Data from Discovery & Admission into Evidence	5
Attachment 1: General Listing of Projects	0
Attachment 2: Highway Safety Improvement Categories	1

1. Introduction

The Safe, Accountable, Flexible, Efficient Transportation Equity Act: A Legacy for Users (SAFETEA-LU) established the Highway Safety Improvement Program (HSIP) as an FHWA core program and provided a significant increase in the funding available for infrastructurerelated highway safety improvement projects. This program is established as section 148 of Title 23, United States Code (23 U.S.C. 148) and regulated under 23 CFR 924.

Given the emphasis on this program, it is important that FHWA be able to demonstrate that the program is being effectively carried out, and that the projects being implemented are achieving results. The ultimate measure of the success of this program is a significant nationwide decline, in real terms, in the number of fatalities and serious injuries. To ensure that the program is being implemented as intended and that it is achieving its purpose, an annual report on the HSIP implementation and effectiveness is required by 23 U.S.C. §148(g) and 23 CFR 924. Furthermore, State Departments of Transportation (SDOT) that can clearly demonstrate the success of the safety program, through regular reporting, can use the report to communicate to others within their State about the importance of continuing to focus on improving highway safety.

The following guidance will assist the States in meeting the HSIP reporting requirements of 23 U.S.C. §148(g) and 23 CFR 924. Pursuant to 23 CFR 924.15, the HSIP report shall also contain information regarding the High Risk Rural Roads Program (HRRRP), which is a component of the HSIP.

While 23 U.S.C. §148(g) also includes a requirement to address railway-highway crossings, this information should be collected in a separate report required under 23 U.S.C. § 130(g). At the option of the State, the three reports required under Section 148 (the HSIP report, the railway-highway crossing report and the transparency (5%) report (Section 148(c)(1)(D)) may be submitted separately, or combined into one report with three distinct sections. (See guidance for the Railway-Highway Crossing Reporting requirements dated May 5, 2006, and guidance for the "5% of most hazardous locations" dated April 5, 2006, for additional information on those reports.)

2. Reporting Frequency and Schedule

Pursuant to 23 CFR 924.15, States reports shall be submitted to the FHWA Division Administrator no later than August 31st of each year. The report should be no more than 10 pages in length, excluding general listing of projects.

Pursuant to 23 CFR 924.15, the report shall be for a defined one year reporting period. It is at the discretion of the SDOT, in consultation with the FHWA Division Office, to define the reporting period. The States have the flexibility to report based on calendar year, federal fiscal year or State fiscal year. However, the reporting period must be clearly indicated at the beginning of the report and be consistent from year to year.

The Division Offices will forward the reports electronically to the FHWA Office of Safety by September 30th each year. These dates coincide with the other HSIP-related reports required under SAFETEA-LU (e.g., the report describing at least 5% of the locations exhibiting the most severe safety needs and the railway-highway crossing report).

3. Content and Structure of the HSIP Report

The report should address ALL projects implemented with HSIP and HRRRP funds, including local projects and non-infrastructure projects (i.e. implemented with HSIP flex funds). In addition, States should also report on projects identified through the HSIP but implemented with other funding sources. States are encouraged to coordinate with their planning organizations and local government agencies to obtain all relevant information to ensure complete HSIP reporting.

The HSIP report should consist of four sections: program structure, progress in implementing HSIP projects, assessment of the effectiveness of the improvements, and the HRRRP. The content and structure of each section is described below.

A. Program Structure

The report should briefly describe the structure of the State's HSIP, including the HRRRP, and any significant program changes that have been implemented since the beginning of SAFETEA-LU. This should include, but not be limited to, the following:

- i. Program Administration
- Program Methodology ii.

i. Program Administration

Briefly describe how the HSIP funds are administered in the State (i.e. centrally or via districts). If the HSIP is administered at the district level, describe the funding allocation process (i.e. formula, crash data). Describe any innovative practices (i.e. road safety audits) used to implement the HSIP. Describe how local roads are addressed as part of the HSIP. For example, are local road (non-State owned and operated) projects identified using the same methodology as State roads? If not, describe how local road projects are identified under A.2) below. Describe how highway safety improvement projects are selected for implementation (i.e. competitive application process). Lastly, describe overall coordination and collaboration with internal (i.e. planning) and external (i.e. regional planning organizations) partners as it relates to the HSIP.

ii. Program Methodology

The program and project identification processes must be developed in consultation with the FHWA Division Administrator. Since these processes will not likely change on an annual basis, it is recommended that they be submitted to the Division Administrator under separate cover from the annual HSIP report. The Division Administrator should maintain a copy of current program and project identification processes. For the purposes of the annual HSIP report, States should indicate the date the program methodology was last updated and submit a brief summary of the following key elements:

3

Data used

- o Crash (i.e. all crashes, fatal only, fatal plus serious injury, fatal plus all injuries) Exposure (i.e. traffic volume, population)
- o Roadway (i.e. geometry, pavement condition)
- · Project Identification Methodology (i.e. frequency, equivalent property damage only, critical rate, safety performance functions, empirical bayes)
- · Summary of targeted programs being implemented under the HSIP (i.e. median crossover, intersection, safe corridor, horizontal curve)
- · Extent to which systemwide improvements are implemented as part of the HSIP (i.e.
- proportion of spot location vs. systemwide improvements) · Extent to which highway safety improvement projects align with the State's SHSP
- · Project prioritization process (i.e. incremental benefit cost ratio, ranking based on net benefit, etc.)

B. Progress in Implementing the HSIP projects

States should describe the progress in implementing HSIP projects during the specified reporting period. This description should include the following:

- i. HSIP funds available (programmed)
- ii. Number and general listing of the types of projects initiated
- o Identify how the projects relate to the State SHSP and the State's safety goals and objectives

i. HSIP Funds Available (Programmed):

For the purpose of this report, the term "HSIP funds" includes those funds that are available (programmed) to implement highway safety improvement projects that have been identified as part of the State's HSIP. At a minimum, this would include projects obligated using HSIP funds (Section 148), Hazard Elimination funds (Section 152), Optional Safety funds, penalty transfer funds (from Sections 154 and 164), safety belt performance grant funds (Section 406) and incentive grant funds (from sections 157 and 163). In addition, the report should include other non-safety funds (i.e. STP, ARRA, State, local) that were available (programmed) to implement highway safety improvement projects. HRRRP funds are addressed in Part D below and Railway-Highway Crossing Program funds are addressed under separate reporting requirements.

"Available" (Programmed) funds are those funds that have been programmed in the Statewide Transportation Improvement Program (STIP) for the reporting period and can be expended on highway safety improvement projects. States should not only report available (programmed) funds, but also the amount of available (programmed) funds that were obligated for the specified reporting period.

This information could be presented in a format similar to that illustrated below. If this format is used, it should be supplemented with a narrative briefly describing the information presented. The report should also discuss any impediments to obligating HSIP funds and plans to overcome this challenge in the future.



HSIP P	roject Funding	
Reporting Period: MM	DD/YYYY to MM/DD	YYYYY
Funding Category	Programmed*	Obligated
HSIP (Section 148)		
Hazard Elimination (Section 152)		
Optional Safety		
Penalty Transfer (154 and 164)		
Safety Belt Performance Grants (Section 406)		
Incentive Grants (i.e. Sections 157, 163)		
Other Federal-aid funds (i.e. STP, ARRA)		
State and Local Funds		
Total		

* "Available" (Programmed) funds refer to those funds that have been programmed in the Statewide Transportation Improvement Program (STIP) and can be expended on highway safety improvement projects.

Lastly, briefly describe the amount of HSIP funds, either dollar amounts or percentage basis that were available (programmed) and obligated to local safety projects for the specified reporting period. Local safety projects are those projects implemented on non-State owned and operated roadways.

ii. General Listing of Projects:

Pursuant to 23 CFR 924.15, States shall provide the number and general listing of the types of projects obligated using HSIP funds for the reporting period. The general listing of the projects obligated shall be structured to identify how the projects relate to the State Strategic Highway Safety Plan (SHSP) and the State's safety goals and objectives. For each project obligated with HSIP funds, the following information should be provided:

- Improvement Category
- Project output (i.e. miles of rumbles strips)
- · Project cost
- · Relationship to the State's SHSP

Attachment 1 illustrates how this information can be presented in a tabular format. This table should be supplemented with a narrative briefly describing the information presented.

The improvement category should align with the list of highway safety improvement projects in 23 CFR 924, as shown in Attachment 2. While a single project may consist of multiple project types, each project should be assigned to only one category. The category chosen should align with the primary purpose of the project. For example, the State recently completed a pavement overlay at intersection A to improve the skid resistance on the approaches to the intersection. This project could be categorized as (1) intersection safety improvement, (4) installation of skid resistant surface and (11) improvement of highway signage and pavement markings. The State

5

HSIP Reporting Guidance May15, 2009

chose improvement category (4) installation of skid resistant surface since that was the primary purpose of the project.

The project output will vary depending on the type of projects implemented. For example, if the State recently completed a rumble strip project, the project output would be the miles of rumble strips installed for that project. On the other hand, if the county had a project to improve pedestrian accommodations at ten intersections in their region, the project output would be 10 intersections.

The cost should reflect the total cost of each project.

For each HSIP project, the State must demonstrate the relationship to the SHSP. States should not only link each project to the appropriate SHSP emphasis area (i.e. intersection, roadway departure), but also the strategy that most closely aligns with the primary purpose of the project.

C. Assessment of the Effectiveness of the Improvements (Program Evaluation)

This section should provide a demonstration of the effectiveness of the HSIP in two parts:

- i. Overview of general highway safety trends
- ii. Description of the overall effectiveness of the HSIP
- i. Overview of general highway safety trends

Present and describe figures showing the general highway safety trends (for the past five years) in the State (crashes, serious injuries and fatalities and any other information the State deems useful) by number and by rate.

ii. Description of overall HSIP effectiveness

As appropriate, the summary of program effectiveness should consist of three components, as noted below. Provide any other information that demonstrates the effectiveness and success of the HSIP. For example, in some instances, successful implementation of programs, strategies and/or treatments may lead to policy level changes, whereas safety treatments are being applied across all projects and not just safety specific projects. Such changes should be noted in the annual report as they represent a shift in safety culture.

Also, briefly describe significant program changes that have occurred since the beginning of SAFETEA-LU. For example, some States have begun targeting fatal and serious injury crashes in their HSIP, rather than all crashes. Other States have taken steps to address local roads as part of the HSIP. This information will help FHWA qualitatively assess the effects SAFETEA-LU has had on the HSIP.

SHSP Emphasis Areas

Present information regarding SHSP emphasis areas that relate to the HSIP. Present and describe trends in emphasis area performance measures (i.e. fatalities and serious injuries, all crashes).

Subprogram Types

Many States have subprograms that are administered under the HSIP. These subprograms may target subsets of the SHSP emphasis areas or specific strategies (i.e. median barrier program). States should report on the overall effectiveness of these subprograms. Continuing with the example, if a State has been implementing a median barrier program for the past several years, trends in cross median crashes could be presented.

Systemwide Treatments

Many States are beginning to implement treatments on a systemwide basis. States should also report on the effectiveness of these treatments in reducing the target crash type. For example, the State has been targeting horizontal curve crashes by implementing chevron warning signs on a systemwide basis for the past several years. The State should report on the effectiveness (i.e. percent reduction of targeted crash type) of this treatment.

D. High Risk Rural Roads Program (HRRRP)

This section of the HSIP report should provide information on the progress of HRRRP implementation. The content of the HRRRP portion of the report should mirror that of the HSIP, as outlined in sections B and C above, except that it is specific to the HRRP. HRRP funds are set aside for construction and/or operational improvements to improve safety on roadways functionally classified as rural major or minor collectors, or rural local roads.

The HRRRP portion of the HSIP report should consist of three parts:

- i. Basic program implementation information
- ii. Methods used to identify HRRR
- iii. Overall HRRRP effectiveness

 <u>Program Implementation</u> Based on the specified reporting period, the following should be addressed:

- HRRRP funds available (programmed)
- Number and type of HRRRP projects initiated

HRRRP Funds Available (Programmed)

This section of the report should only address the funds set aside for the HRRRP. Other funds (i.e. STP, ARRA, Rural Safety Innovation Program, State, local) used to obligate projects identified through the HRRRP should also be identified in the report. If additional HSIP funds are used to support the HRRRP, that information should be captured in the HSIP portion of the report. "Available" (Programmed) refers to the HRRPP funds that have been programmed in the Statewide Transportation Improvement Program (STIP) for the reporting period and can be expended on HRRRP funds available

7

HSIP Reporting Guidance May15, 2009

(programmed), States should also report the amount of HRRRP funds obligated for the specified reporting period.

This information could be presented in a format similar to that illustrated below. If this format is used, it should be supplemented with narrative briefly describing the information presented. The report should also discuss any impediments to obligating HRRR funds and plans to overcome this challenge in the future.

HRRRP Reporting Period: MM	Project Funding /DD/YYYY to MM/DD/	YYYY
Funding Category	Programmed*	Obligated
HRRRP		
Other Federal-aid funds (i.e. STP, ARRA, Rural Safety Innovation		
Program)		
State and Local funds		
Total		

 "Available" (Programmed) refers to the HRRRP funds that have been programmed in the Statewide Transportation Improvement Program (STIP) and can be expended on HRRR projects.

HRRRP Projects Initiated

States should provide the number and general listing of the types of projects obligated using HRRRP funds for the reporting period. The general listing of the projects obligated should be structured to identify how the projects relate to the State Strategic Highway Safety Plan (SHSP) and the State's safety goals and objectives. For each project obligated with HRRR funds, the following information should be provided:

- Improvement Category
- · Project output (i.e. miles of rumbles strips)
- Project cost
- · Relationship to the State's SHSP

Attachment 1 illustrates how this information can be presented in a tabular format. This table should be supplemented with narrative briefly describing the information presented.

The improvement category should align with the list of highway safety improvement projects in 23 CFR 924, as shown in Attachment 2. However, those items designated with a caret (^) are not eligible for HRRRP funds and should not be used to categorize HRRRP projects. In addition, while all HRRP projects would be considered "construction and operational improvements on high risk rural roads," this project category should not be used to define the project type for HRRRP reporting purposes. Also, while a single project may consist of multiple project types, each project should be assigned to only one category. The category chosen should align with the primary purpose of the project.

The project output will vary depending on the type of projects implemented.

The cost should reflect the total cost of each project.

For each HRRR project, the State should demonstrate the relationship to the SHSP. States should not only link each project to the appropriate SHSP emphasis area (i.e. intersection, roadway departure), but also the strategy that most closely aligns with the primary purpose of the project.

ii. Methodology used to identify HRRR locations

States should briefly describe methods and data used to identify HRRR locations, if it is different than the program methodology described under the HSIP Program Structure (A). This description should include, but not be limited to, a description of the crash and volume data used to calculate the statewide and location specific fatality and incapacitating injury crash rates for each applicable roadway classification.

If the State does not currently have the capability of locating crashes (or determining volumes) on all public roadways, this section should clearly describe:

- o the data-based methods that were used to select projects for HRRRP and
- o the steps underway to improve the data systems to permit the required analysis.

If applicable, States should also clearly describe the methods and data used to determine projected increases in fatalities and incapacitating *injuries based on projected traffic volumes*. The report should briefly describe the extent to which projects identified using this methodology are implemented under the HRRRP.

iii. Narrative summarizing the overall HRRRP effectiveness

States should present and describe figures showing the general highway safety trends related to the HRRRP. For example, this could include the number of fatalities and serious injuries occurring on roadways functionally classified as a rural major, minor collector and rural local roads in the State for the past five years.

4. Protection of Data from Discovery & Admission into Evidence

Section 148(g)(4) stipulates that data compiled or collected for the preparation of the HSIP Report "...shall not be subject to discovery or admitted into evidence in a Federal or State court proceeding or considered for other purposes in an action for damages arising from any occurrence at a location identified or addressed in such reports..." This information is also protected by 23 USC 409 (discovery and admission as evidence of certain reports and surveys).

9

Project (see Improvement Category ent 2) Output (i.e. #, miles) Attachment 1: General Listing of Projects Cost Tota 10 **Emphasis** Area **Relationship to SHSP** Strategy HSIP Repor rting Guidance May15, 2009

	HSIP Reporting Guidance May15, 2009
	Attachment 2: Highway Safety Improvement Categories
	Attachment 2. Highway Safety inprovement Categories
	Highway Safety Improvement Project Categories (Source: 23 CFR 924)
	While a single project may consist of multiple project types, each project should be assigned to nly one category. The category chosen should align with the primary purpose of the project.
	1) An intersection safety improvement project
	 Pavement and shoulder widening Installation of rumble strips or other warning devices
è	4) Installation of skid resistant surface at an intersection or other location with a high frequency f crashes
*	5) An improvement for pedestrian or bicyclist safety or for the safety of persons with disabilities (6) Construction of any project for the elimination of hazards at a railway-highway crossing that s eligible for funding under 23 U.S.C. 130, including the separation or protection of grades at aliway-highway crossings.
*	(7) Construction of railway-highway crossing safety feature, including installation of highway- ailway grade crossing protective devices
((8) The conduct of an effective traffic enforcement activity at a railway-highway crossing9) Construction of a traffic calming feature
	10) Elimination of a roadside obstacle or roadside hazard
	 Improvement of highway signage and pavement markings Installation of a priority control system for emergency vehicles at signalized intersections
Ò	(12) Installation of a priority control system for emergency ventcies at signalized intersections (13) Installation of a traffic control or other warning device at a location with high crash otential
	+(14) Transportation safety planning
	+(15) Improvement in the collection and analysis of data
à	16) Planning integrated interoperable emergency communications equipment, operational civities or traffic enforcement activities (including law enforcement assistance) relating to ork zone safety.
()	17) Installation of guardrails, barriers (including barriers between construction work zones and affic lanes for the safety of road users and workers), and crash attenuators.
() ir	18) The addition or retrofitting of structures or other measures to eliminate or reduce crashes nvolving vehicles and wildlife
p	19) Installation and maintenance of signs (including fluorescent yellow-green signs) at edestrian-bicycle crossings and in school zones.
H	(21) Construction and operational improvements on high risk rural roads. [Do not use for the IRRRP portion of the report.] (22) Conducting road safety audits.
as	Include only if railway-highway or high risk rural roads projects are funded with HSIP-type funds, NOT the set- ide funds for these programs. Projects implemented using the set-aside funds for these programs have separate porting requirements.
	These project categories should not be included in the HRRRP portion of the report. They are not considered instruction or operational improvements and therefore are not eligible for HRRR funds.
+	Describe in narrative
	11

Appendix B: B/C Ratio and EUAC (Lindeburg 13-7, 13-15, 13-16)



13-16

ENGINEER-IN-TRAINING REFERENCE MANUAL

Notice that the change in *residual value (terminal value)* appears in the denominator as a negative item. An increase in the residual value would decrease the denominator.

Example 13.14

By building a bridge over a ravine, a state department of transportation can shorten the time it takes to drive through a mountainous area. Estimates of costs and benefits (due to decreased travel time, fewer accidents, reduced gas usage, etc.) have been prepared. Should the bridge be built? Use the benefit-cost ratio method of comparison.

	millions
initial cost	40
capitalized cost of perpetual annual maintenance	12
capitalized value of annual user benefits	49
residual value	0
(solution)	

If Eq. 13.21 is used, the benefit-cost ratio is

49 $B/C = \frac{49}{40 + 12 + 0} = 0.942$

Since the benefit-cost ratio is less than 1.00, the bridge should not be built.

If the maintenance costs are placed in the numerator, the benefit-cost ratio value will be different, but the conclusion will not change.

$$B/C_{\text{alternate method}} = \frac{49 - 12}{40} = 0.925$$

B. Rate of Return Method

The minimum attractive rate of return (MARR) has already been introduced as a standard of performance against which an investment's actual rate of return (ROR) is compared. If the rate of return is equal to or exceeds the minimum attractive rate of return, the investment is qualified. This is the basis for the *rate of return method* of alternative selection.

Finding the rate of return can be a long, iterative process. Usually, the actual numerical value of rate of return is not needed; it is sufficient to know whether or not the rate of return exceeds the minimum attractive rate of return. This comparative analysis can be accomplished without calculating the rate of return simply by finding the present worth of the investment using the minimum attractive rate of return as the effective interest rate (i.e., i = MARR). If the present worth is zero or positive, the investment is qualified. If the present worth is negative, the rate of return is less than the minimum attractive rate of return. Ranking of multiple investment alternatives is required when there is sufficient funding for more than one investment. Since the best investments should be selected first, it is necessary to be able to place all investments into an ordered list.

26 RANKING MUTUALLY EXCLUSIVE MULTIPLE PROJECTS

Ranking is relatively easy if the present worths, future worths, capitalized costs, or equivalent uniform annual costs have been calculated for all the investments. The highestranked investment will be the one with the largest present or future worth, or the smallest capitalized or annual cost. Present worth, future worth, capitalized cost, and equivalent uniform annual cost can all be used to rank multiple investment alternatives.

However, neither rates of return nor benefit-cost ratios should be used to rank multiple investment alternatives. Specifically, if two alternatives both have rates of return exceeding the minimum acceptable rate of return, it is not sufficient to select the alternative with the highest rate of return.

An incremental analysis, also known as a rate of return on added investment study, should be performed if rate of return is used to select between investments. An incremental analysis starts by ranking the alternatives in order of increasing initial investment. Then, the cash flows for the investment with the lower initial cost are subtracted from the cash flows for the higher-priced alternative on a yearby-year basis. This produces, in effect, a third alternative representing the costs and benefits of the added investment is not warranted unless the rate of return of this third alternative exceeds the minimum attractive rate of return as well. The choice criterion is to select the alternative with the higher initial investment if the incremental rate of return exceeds the minimum attractive rate of return.

An incremental analysis is also required if ranking is to be done by the benefit-cost ratio method. The incremental analysis is accomplished by calculating the ratio of differences in benefit to differences in costs for each possible pair of alternatives. If the ratio exceeds 1.0, alternative 2 is superior to alternative 1. Otherwise, alternative 1 is superior.¹⁸

$$\frac{B_2 - B_1}{C_2 - C_1} \ge 1 \quad \text{[alternative 2 superior]} \qquad 13.22$$

27 ALTERNATIVES WITH DIFFERENT LIVES

Comparison of two alternatives is relatively simple when both alternatives have the same life. For example, a problem might be stated: "Which would you rather have: car A with a life of five years, or car B with a life of five years?"

¹⁸It goes without saying that the benefit-cost ratios for all investment alternatives by themselves must also be equal to or greater than 1.0.

PROFESSIONAL PUBLICATIONS, INC. • Belmont, CA

Appendix C: Discount Rates

	Discount Rates				
Discount Rate = [(1 + Market Interest Rate) / (1 + Inflation Rate)]-1.					
	The discount rate (commonly called an interest rate in business investments) represents the time value of money. It is usually expressed as an annual compounded rate that represents the rate of interest money will earn over a future period. The AASHTO Pavement Design Guide explains the discount rate in the following way: "A governmental unit that decides to spend money improving a highway, for example, loses the opportunity to "invest" this money elsewhere. That rate at which money could be invested elsewhere is sometimes known as the "Opportunity Cost Of Capital" and is the appropriate discount rate from performing the present value calculations on public projects should represent the opportunity cost of capital to the taxpayer as reflected by the average market rate of return. However, the market rate of interest includes an allowance for expected inflation as well as a return that represents the real cost of capital."				
•	The Oklahoma Turnpike Authority uses approximately <u>5% to 6%</u> bonds. (Should receive more information from OTA, 1/15/97.)				
	Oklahoma State Treasury's office has availability to invest in US Treasury Bills (0-12 months) varies Notes (1-20 years) 6.94 % (20 year Note) Bonds (30 years) <u>6.85 %</u> They currently invest in bills and notes.				
•	FHWA considers "Best Practice" to use a 3% to 5% discount rate.				
٠	Corps of Engineers , use a discount rate based on interest-bearing securities. Currently, all projects having terms exceeding 15 years have a discount rate of <u>7-3/8%</u> .				
•	American Concrete Paving Association, Frank Cunningham recommends <u>3%</u> for government projects.				
•	Asphalt Institute, Gary Fitts says it varies from 2% to 6%. Most states settle on 3% or 4% with 4% being the most common.				
•	" PONTIS " a National Bridge Management tool for AASHTO contributing states comes with the default value of <u>2.5%</u> discount rate.				
		1			

Further Life-Cycle Analysis of Proj No.: BHF-186(176)

I have reevaluated the study using a constant-dollar analysis (discount rate adjust for inflation). Below list a summary of the sensitivity.

Uniform Equivalent Annual Cost

iscount Rate	Widen w/ Exist. Steel	Replace Steel	Difference
2.00%	\$124,803	\$105,793	\$19,010
3.00%	\$151,122	\$137,866	\$13,256
4.00%	\$177,804	\$173,084	\$4,720
4.46%	\$190,074	\$190,075	- \$1
5.00%	\$204,479	\$210,506	- \$6,027
6.00%	\$231,252	\$249,377	- \$18,125
7.00%	\$258,283	\$289,155	- \$30,872
15.00%	\$485,100	\$616,008	- \$130,908
20.00%	\$630,751	\$821,325	- \$190,574

- depending on whether "Constant Dollars" or "Nominal Discount Rate" is used.
- This study was perform using "Constant Dollars" and the discount rate of 2 to 4% + should be used.
- Both options are equal using a 4.46% discount rate. +
- At 15% discount rate, it will be very difficult justifying anything beyond maintain + existing situation. Future accidents, delays due to congestion and detours due to failed roadways will not greatly impact the present cost. To rebuild the superstructure 75 years in the future with today's dollars at \$4,106,621 will have the present cost of \$100.

See Attachment *

.

- 1995 Federal Register (12/21/95) applies to the Department of Interior's "Bureau of Reclamation" for all 1996 Water Resource Projects use <u>7.625%</u> discount rate.
- * Michigan DOT uses <u>4%</u> discount rate.
- South Carolina DOT BMS uses <u>4%</u> and PMS uses <u>3 3.5%</u>.
- South Dakota DOT While we have no official policy on this figure, we have used figures in the <u>3 to 5%</u> range and <u>never above 5%</u>.
- * Executive Office of the President The Office of Management & Budget Circular No. A-94 recommends the following discount rates. Programs with durations longer than 30 years may use the 30-year interest rate.

Effective Dates: March 96 through February 97

Nominal Discount Rates

3-Year	5-Year	7-Year	10-Year	30-Year
5.4 %	5.5 %	5.5 %	5.6 %	<u>5.7 %</u>

Real Discount Rates (No Inflation)

3-Year	5-Year	7-Year	10-Year	30-Year
2.7 %	2.7 %	2.8 %	2.8 %	3.0 %

When government expenses provide a mix of cost savings and external social benefits, the OMB recommends the net present value of such investment should be evaluated with a $\underline{7\%}$ real discount rate.

Appendix D: Oklahoma Highway Safety Office Crash Facts

2013 OKLAHOMA Crash Facts

Oklahoma Department of Public Safety Highway Safety Office 3223 N. Lincoln Blvd. Okla. City, OK 73105-5403 Telephone (405) 523-1570 Fax (405) 523-1586 Web Site: www.ohso.ok.gov Document Location:

http://www.ok.gov/ohso/Data/Crash_Data_and_Statistics/Crash_Facts_2013.html

This publication is issued by the Oklahoma Department of Public Safety as authorized by the Commissioner of Public Safety. The Oklahoma Department of Libraries has been notified of the posting of the 2013 Crash Fact Book to the Department of Public Safety web site: www.dps.state.ok.us.

NOTE: Oklahoma Crash Facts for 2014 are not yet available as of August 31, 2015.

<u>Appendix E: Guidance on Treatment of the Economic Value of a</u> <u>Statistical Life (VSL) in U.S. Department of Transportation</u> <u>Analyses – 2014 Adjustment.</u>



Office of the Secretary of Transportation

MEMORANDUM TO:

1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE Washington, DC 20590

June 13, 2014

SECRETARIAL OFFICERS MODAL ADMINISTRATORS

From:

Peter Rogoff Acting Under Secretary for Policy x64540
Kathryn Thomson Jothyn B- Cha- General Counsel x64702
Guidance on Treatment of the Economic Value of a Statistical Life (VSL) in

Subject:

U.S. Department of Transportation Analyses – 2014 Adjustment

Departmental guidance on valuing reduction of fatalities and injuries by regulations or investments has been published periodically by this office since 1993. We issued a thorough revision of our guidance in 2013 and indicated that we planned to issue annual updates to adjust for changes in prices and real incomes since then.

Our 2013 revision indicated a VSL of \$9.1 million in current dollars for analyses using a base year of 2012. Using the 2013 value as a baseline, and taking into account both changes in prices and changes in real incomes, we now find that these changes over the past year imply an increased VSL of \$9.2 million for analyses prepared in 2014. The procedure for adjusting VSL for changes in prices and real incomes is described on pages 6-7 of the guidance. We also indicated in our guidance that VSL values for future years could be projected based on forecasts of median real wages by the Congressional Budget Office and an elasticity of VSL with respect to income of 1.0. Based on revised wage forecasts from the Congressional Budget Office issued in September 2013, we estimate that there will be an expected 1.18 percent annual growth rate in median real wages over the next 30 years (2013-2043). These estimates imply that VSL in future years should be estimated to grow by 1.18 percent per year before discounting to present value.

This guidance also includes a table of the relative values of preventing injuries of varied severity, unchanged since the 2013 guidance. We also prescribe a sensitivity analysis of the effects of using alternative VSL values. Instead of treating alternative values in terms of a probability distribution, analysts should apply only a test of low and high alternative values of \$5.2 million and \$13.0 million.

This guidance and other relevant documents will be posted on the Reports page of the Office of Transportation Policy website, <u>http://www.dot.gov/policy</u>, and on the General Counsel's regulatory information website, <u>http://www.dot.gov/regulations</u>. Questions should be addressed to Jack Wells, (202) 366-9224 or jack.wells@dot.gov.

cc: Regulations officers and liaison officers

Revised Departmental Guidance 2014: Treatment of the Value of Preventing Fatalities and Injuries in Preparing Economic Analyses

On the basis of the best available evidence, this guidance identifies \$9.2 million as the value of a statistical life to be used for U.S. Department of Transportation analyses assessing the benefits of preventing fatalities and using a base year of 2013. It also establishes policies for projecting future values and for assigning comparable values to prevention of injuries.

Background

Prevention of injury, illness, and loss of life is a significant factor in many private economic decisions, including job choices and consumer product purchases. When government makes direct investments or controls external market impacts by regulation, it also pursues these benefits, often while also imposing costs on society. The Office of the Secretary of Transportation and other DOT administrations are required by Executive Order 13563, Executive Order 12866, Executive Order 12893, OMB Circular A-4, and DOT Order 2100.5 to evaluate in monetary terms the costs and benefits of their regulations, investments, and administrative actions, in order to demonstrate the faithful execution of their responsibilities to the public. Since 1993, the Office of the Secretary of Transportation has periodically reviewed the published research on the value of safety and updated guidance for all administrations. Our previous guidance, issued on February 28, 2013, stated that we planned to update our guidance annually to adjust for changes in prices and real incomes.

The benefit of preventing a fatality is measured by what is conventionally called the Value of a Statistical Life (VSL), defined as the additional cost that individuals would be willing to bear for improvements in safety (that is, reductions in risks) that, in the aggregate, reduce the expected number of fatalities by one. This conventional terminology has often provoked misunderstanding on the part of both the public and decision-makers. What is involved is not the valuation of life as such, but the valuation of reductions in risks. While new terms have been proposed to avoid misunderstanding, we will maintain the common usage of the research literature and OMB Circular A-4 in referring to VSL.

Most regulatory actions involve the reduction of risks of low probability (as in, for example, a one-in-10,000 annual chance of dying in an automobile crash). For these low-probability risks, we shall assume that the willingness to pay to avoid the risk of a fatal injury increases proportionately with growing risk. That is, when an individual is willing to pay \$1,000 to reduce the annual risk of death by one in 10,000, she is said to have a VSL of \$10 million. The assumption of a linear relationship between risk and willingness to pay therefore implies that she would be willing to pay \$2,000 to reduce risk by two in 10,000 or \$5,000 to reduce risk by five in 10,000. The assumption of a linear relationship between risk and willingness to pay (WTP) breaks down when the annual WTP becomes a substantial portion of annual income, so the assumption of a constant VSL is not appropriate for substantially larger risks.

When first applied to benefit-cost analysis in the 1960s and 1970s, the value of saving a life was measured by the potential victim's expected earnings, measuring the additional product society might have lost. These lost earnings were widely believed to understate the real costs of loss of life, because the value that we place on the continued life of our family and friends is not based entirely, or even principally, on their earning capacity. In recent decades, studies based on estimates of individuals' willingness to pay for improved safety have become widespread, and offer a way of measuring the value of reduced risk in a more comprehensive way. These estimates of the individual's value of safety are then treated as the ratio of the individual marginal utility of safety to the marginal utility of wealth. These estimates of the individual values of changes in safety can then

be aggregated to produce estimates of social benefits of changes in safety, which can then be compared with the costs of these changes.

Studies estimating the willingness to pay for safety fall into two categories. Some analyze subjects' responses in real markets, and are referred to as revealed preference (RP) studies, while others analyze subjects' responses in hypothetical markets, and are described as stated preference (SP) studies. Revealed preference studies in turn can be divided into studies based on consumer purchase decisions and studies based on employment decisions (usually referred to as hedonic wage studies). Even in revealed preference studies, safety is not purchased directly, so the value that consumers place upon it cannot be measured directly. Instead, the value of safety can be inferred from market decisions, since goods and services usually display multiple attributes, and are purchased for a variety of reasons, there is no guarantee that safety will be the conclusive factor in any purchasing decision (even products like bicycle helmets, which are purchased primarily for safety, also vary in style, comfort, and durability). Similarly, in employment decisions, safety is one of many considerations in the decision of which job offer to accept. Statistical techniques must therefore be used to identify the relative influence of price (or wage), safety, and other qualitative characteristics of the product or job on the consumer's or worker's decision on which product to buy or which job to accept.

An additional complication in RP studies is that, even if the real risks confronted by individuals can be estimated accurately by the analyst, the consumer or employee may not estimate these risks accurately. It is possible for individuals, through lack of relevant information or limited ability to analyze risks, to assign an excessively low or high probability to fatal risks. Alternatively, detailed familiarity with the hazards they face and their own skills may allow individuals to form more accurate estimates of risk at, for example, a particular job-site than those derived by researchers, which inevitably are based on more aggregate data.

In the SP approach, market alternatives incorporating hypothetical risks are presented to test subjects, who respond with what they believe would be their choices. Answers to hypothetical questions may provide helpful information, but they remain hypothetical. Although great pains are usually taken to communicate probabilities and measure the subjects' understanding, there is no assurance that individuals' predictions of their own behavior would be observed in practice. Against this weakness, the SP method can evaluate many more alternatives than those for which market data are available, and it can guarantee that risks are described objectively to subjects. With indefinitely large potential variations in cost and risk and no uncontrolled variation in any other dimension, some of the objections to RP models are obviated. Despite procedural safeguards, however, SP studies have not proven consistently successful in estimating measures of WTP that increase proportionally with greater risks.

RP studies involving decisions to buy and/or use various consumer products have focused on decisions such as buying cars with better safety equipment, wearing seat belts or helmets, or buying and installing smoke detectors. These studies often lack a continuum of price-risk opportunities, so that the price paid for a safety feature (such as a bicycle helmet) does not necessarily represent the value that the consumer places on the improvement in safety that the helmet provides. In the case of decisions to use a product (like a seatbelt) rather than to buy the product, the "price" paid by the consumer must be inferred from the amount of time and degree of inconvenience involved in using the product, rather than the directly observable price of buying the product. The necessity of making these inferences introduces possible sources of error. Studies of purchases of automobiles probably are less subject to these problems than studies of other consumer decisions, because the price of the safety equipment is directly observable, and there are usually a variety of more or less expensive safety features that provide more of a range of price-risk trade-offs for consumers to make.

While there are many examples of SP studies and RP studies involving consumer product purchases, the most widely cited body of research comprises hedonic wage studies, which estimate the wage differential that

employers must pay workers to accept riskier jobs, taking other factors into account. Besides the problem of identifying and quantifying these factors, researchers must have a reliable source of data on fatality and injury risks and also assume that workers' psychological risk assessment conforms to the objective data. The accuracy of hedonic wage studies has improved over the last decade with the availability of more complete data from the Bureau of Labor Statistics' (BLS) Census of Fatal Occupational Injuries (CFOI), supported by advances in econometric modeling, including the use of panel data from the Panel Study of Income Dynamics (PSID). The CFOI data are, first of all, a complete census of occupational fatalities, rather than a sample, so they allow more robust statistical estimation. Second, they classify occupational fatalities by both industry and occupation, allowing variations in fatalities across both dimensions to be compared with corresponding variations in wage rates. Some of the new studies use panel data to analyze the behavior of workers who switch from one job to another, where the analysis can safely assume that any trade-off between wage levels and risk reflects the preferences of a single individual, and not differences in preferences among individuals.

VSL estimates are based on studies of groups of individuals that are covered by the study, but those VSL estimates are then applied to other groups of individuals who were not the subjects of the original studies. This process is called benefit transfer. One issue that has arisen in studies of VSL is whether this benefit transfer process should take place broadly over the general population of people that are affected by a rulemaking, or whether VSL should be estimated for particular subgroups, such as workers in particular industries, and people of particular ages, races, and genders. Advances in data and econometric techniques have allowed specialized estimates of VSL for these population subgroups. Safety regulations issued by the U.S. Department of Transportation typically affect a broad cross-section of people, rather than more narrowly defined subgroups. Partly because of that, and partly for policy reasons, we do not consider variations in VSL among different population groups (except to take into account the effect on VSL of rising real income over time).

Principles and policies of DOT guidance

This guidance for the conduct of U.S. Department of Transportation analyses is a synthesis of empirical estimates, practical adaptations, and social policies. We continue to explore new empirical literature as it appears and to give further consideration to the policy resolutions embodied in this guidance. Although our approach is unchanged from previous guidance, the numbers and their sources are new, consistent with OMB guidance in Circular A-4 and other sources, and with the use of the best available evidence. The methods we adopt are:

1. Prevention of an expected fatality is assigned a single, nationwide value in each year, regardless of the age, income, or other distinct characteristics of the affected population, the mode of travel, or the nature of the risk. When Departmental actions have distinct impacts on infants, disabled passengers, or the elderly, no adjustment to VSL should be made, but analysts should call the attention of decision-makers to the special character of the beneficiaries.

2. In preparing this guidance, we have adjusted the VSL from the year of the source data to the year before the guidance is issued, based on two factors: growth in median real income and monetary inflation, both measured to the last full year before the date of the guidance.

3. The value to be used by all DOT administrations will be published annually by the Office of the Secretary of Transportation.

4. Analysts should project VSL from the base year to each future year based on expected growth in real income, according to the formula prescribed on page 8 of this guidance. Analysts should not project future changes in VSL based on expected changes in price levels.

5. Alternative high and low benefit estimates should be prepared, using a range of VSLs prescribed on pages 10-11 of this guidance.

In Circular A-4 (2003), the Office of Management and Budget endorsed VSL values between \$1 million and \$10 million, drawing on two recently completed VSL meta-analyses.¹ In 2013 dollars, these values would be between \$1.25 million and \$12.5 million. The basis for our 2008 guidance comprised five studies, four of which were meta-analyses that synthesized many primary studies, identifying their sources of variation and estimating the most likely common parameters. These studies were written by Ted R. Miller;² Ikuho Kochi, Bryan Hubbell, and Randall Kramer;³ W. Kip Viscusi;⁴ Janusz R. Mrozek and Laura O. Taylor;⁵ and W. Kip Viscusi and Joseph Aldy.⁶ They narrowed VSL estimates to the \$2 million to \$7 million range in dollar values of the original data, between 1995 and 2000 (about \$3 million to \$9 million at current prices). Miller and Viscusi and Aldy also estimated income elasticities for VSL (the percent increase in VSL per one percent increase in income). Miller's estimates were close to 1.0, while Viscusi and Aldy estimated the elasticity to be between 0.5 and 0.6. DOT used the Viscusi and Aldy elasticity estimate (averaged to 0.55), along with the Wages and Salaries component of the Employer Cost for Employee Compensation, as well as price levels represented by the Consumer Price Index, to project these estimates to a 2007 VSL estimate of \$5.8 million.

Since these studies were published, the credibility of these meta-analyses has been qualified by recognition of weaknesses in the data used by the earlier primary studies whose results are synthesized in the meta-analyses. We now believe that the most recent primary research, using improved data (particularly the CFOI data discussed above) and specifications, provides more reliable results. This conclusion is based in part on the advice of a panel of expert economists that we convened to advise us on this issue. The panel consisted of Maureen Cropper (University of Maryland), Alan Krupnick (Resources for the Future), Al McGartland (Environmental Protection Agency), Lisa Robinson (independent consultant), and W. Kip Viscusi (Vanderbilt University). The Panel unanimously concluded that we should base our guidance only on hedonic wage studies completed within the past 10 years that made use of the CFOI database and used appropriate econometric techniques.

A White Paper prepared for the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) in 2010 identified eight hedonic wage studies using the CFOI data;⁷ we also identified seven additional studies, including five published since the EPA White Paper was issued (see Table 1). Some of these studies focus on estimating VSL values for narrowly defined economic, demographic, or occupational categories, or use inappropriate econometric techniques, resulting in implausibly high VSL estimates. We therefore focused on nine studies that we think

¹ Viscusi, W. K. and J.E. Aldy (2003). "The Value of a Statistical Life: A Critical Review of Market Estimates Throughout the World." *Journal of Risk and Uncertainty*, 27(1): 5-76; and Mrozek, J.R. and L. O. Taylor (2002). "What Determines the Value of a Life? A Meta-Analysis." *Journal of Policy Analysis and Management*. 21(2).

²Miller, T. R. (2000). "Variations between Countries in Values of Statistical Life." *Journal of Transport Economics and Policy*. 34(2): 169-188. <u>http://www.bath.ac.uk/e-journals/jtep/pdf/Volume_34_Part_2_169-188.pdf</u>

³Kochi, I., B. Hubbell, and R. Kramer (2006). "An Empirical Bayes Approach to Combining and Comparing Estimates of the Value of a Statistical Life for Environmental Policy Analysis." *Environmental and Resource Economics.* 34(3): 385-406.

⁴Viscusi, W. K. (2004). "The Value of Life: Estimates with Risks by Occupation and Industry." *Economic Inquiry*. 42(1): 29-48. ⁵ Mrozek, J. R., and L. O. Taylor (2002). "What Determines the Value of Life? A Meta-Analysis." *Journal of Policy Analysis and Management*. 21(2).

⁶ Viscusi, W. K. and J. E. Aldy (2003). "The Value of a Statistical Life: A Critical Review of Market Estimates Throughout the World." *Journal of Risk and Uncertainty*. 27(1): 5-76.

⁷ U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (2010), *Valuing Mortality Risk Reductions for Environmental Policy: A White Paper (Review Draft).* Prepared by the National Center for Environmental Economics for consultation with the Science Advisory Board – Environmental Economics Advisory Committee.

are useful for informing an appropriate estimate of VSL. There is broad agreement among researchers that these newer hedonic wage studies provide an improved basis for policy-making.⁸

The 15 hedonic wage studies we have identified that make use of the CFOI database to estimate VSL are listed in Table 1. Several of these studies focus on estimating how VSL varies for different categories of people, such as males and females,⁹ older workers and younger workers,¹⁰ blacks and whites,¹¹ immigrants and nonimmigrants,¹² and smokers and non-smokers,¹³ as well as for different types of fatality risks.¹⁴ Some of these studies do not estimate an overall ("full-sample") VSL, instead estimating VSL values only for specific categories of people. Some of the studies, as the authors themselves sometimes acknowledge, arrive at implausibly high values of VSL, because of econometric specifications which appear to bias the results, or because of a focus on a narrowly-defined occupational group. Moreover, these papers generally offer multiple model specifications, and it is often not clear (even to the authors) which specification most accurately represents the actual VSL. We have generally chosen the specification that the author seems to believe is best. In cases where the author does not express a clear preference, we have had to average estimates based on alternative models within the paper to get a representative estimate for the paper as a whole.

	Study	Year of Study \$	<u>VSL in Study-</u> Year \$	<u>VSL in</u> 2012\$	Comments
1.	Viscusi (2003) *	1997	\$14.185M	\$21.65M	Implausibly high; industry- only risk measure
2.	Leeth and Ruser (2003) *	2002	\$7.04M	\$8.90M	Occupation-only risk measure
3.	Viscusi (2004)	1997	\$4.7M	\$7.17M	Industry/occupation risk measure
4.	Kniesner and Viscusi (2005)	1997	\$4.74M	\$7.23M	Industry/occupation risk measure
5.	Kniesner <i>et al.</i> (2006) *	1997	\$23.70M	\$36.17M	Implausibly high; industry/occupation risk measure

Table 1: VSL Studies Using CFOI Database (VSLs in millions of dollars)

⁸A current survey of theoretical and empirical research on VSL may be found in: Cropper, M., J.K. Hammitt, and L.A. Robinson (2011). "Valuing Mortality Risk Reductions: Progress and Challenges." *Annual Review of Resource Economics.* 3: 313-336. http://www.annualreviews.org/doi/abs/10.1146/annurev.resource.012809.103949

⁹ Leeth, J.D. and J. Ruser (2003). "Compensating Wage Differentials for Fatal and Nonfatal Injury Risks by Gender and Race." *Journal of Risk and Uncertainty*, 27(3): 257-277.

¹⁰ Kniesner, T.J., W.K. Viscusi, and J.P. Ziliak (2006). "Life-Cycle Consumption and the Age-Adjusted Value of Life." Contributions to Economic Analysis and Policy. 5(1): 1-34; Viscusi, W.K. and J.E. Aldy (2007). "Labor Market Estimates of the Senior Discount for the Value of Statistical Life." Journal of Environmental Economics and Management. 53: 377-392; Aldy, J.E. and W.K. Viscusi (2008). "Adjusting the Value of a Statistical Life for Age and Cohort Effects." Review of Economics and Statistics. 90(3): 573-581; and Evans, M.F. and G. Schaur (2010). "A Quantile Estimation Approach to Identify Income and Age Variation in the Value of a Statistical Life." Journal of Environmental Economics and Management. 59: 260-270.

¹¹ Viscusi, W.K. (2003). "Racial Differences in Labor Market Values of a Statistical Life." Journal of Risk and Uncertainty. 27(3): 239-256, and Leeth, J.D. and J. Ruser (2003), op. cit.

¹² Hersch, J. and W.K. Viscusi (2010). "Immigrant Status and the Value of Statistical Life." Journal of Human Resources. 45(3): 749-771.

¹³ Viscusi, W.K. and J. Hersch (2008). "The Mortality Cost to Smokers." Journal of Health Economics. 27: 943-958.

¹⁴ Scotton, C.R. and L.O. Taylor. "Valuing Risk Reductions: Incorporating Risk Heterogrneity into a Revealed Preference Framework." *Resource and Energy Economics*. 33 and Kochi, I and L.O. Taylor (2011). "Risk Heterogeneity and the Value of Reducing Fatal Risks: Further Market-Based Evidence." *Journal of Benefit-Cost Analysis*. 2(3): 381-397.

6.	Viscusi and Aldy (2007) *	2000			Industry-only risk measure; no full-sample VSL estimate
7.	Aldy and Viscusi (2008) *	2000			Industry-only risk measure, no full-sample VSL estimate
8.	Evans and Smith (2008)	2000	\$9.6M	\$12.84M	Industry-only risk measure
9.	Viscusi and Hersch (2008)	2000	\$7.37M	\$9.86M	Industry-only risk measure
10.	Evans and Schaur (2010)	1998	\$6.7M	\$9.85M	Industry-only risk measure
11.	Hersch and Viscusi (2010)	2003	\$6.8M	\$8.43M	Industry/occupation risk measure
12.	Kniesner <i>et al.</i> (2010)	2001	\$7.55M	\$9.76M	Industry/occupation risk measure
13.	Kochi and Taylor (2011)*	2004		-	VSL estimated only for occu- pational drivers
14.	Scotton and Taylor (2011)	1997	\$5.27M	\$8.04M	Industry/occupation risk measure; VSL is mean of estimates from three preferred specifications
15.	Kniesner et al. (2012)	2001	\$4M - \$10M	\$5.17M - \$12.93M	Industry/occupation risk measure; mean VSL estimate is \$9.05M

* Studies shown in grayed-out rows were not used in determining the VSL Guidance value.

We found that nine of these studies provided usable estimates of VSL for a broad cross-section of the population.¹⁵ We excluded Viscusi (2003) and Kniesner *et al.* (2006) on the grounds that their estimates of VSL were implausibly high (Viscusi acknowledges that the estimated VSLs in his study are very high). We excluded Leeth and Ruser (2003) because it used only variations in occupation for estimating variation in risk (the occupational classifications are generally regarded as less accurate than the industry classifications). We excluded Viscusi and Aldy (2007) and Aldy and Viscusi (2008) because they did not estimate overall "full-sample" VSLs (they focused instead on estimating VSLs for various subgroups). We excluded Kochi and Taylor (2011) because it estimated VSL only for a narrow occupational group (occupational drivers). For Scotton and Taylor (2011) and Kniesner *et al.* (2012) we calculated average values for VSL from what appeared to be the preferred model specifications. For our 2013 guidance, we adopted the average of the VSLs estimated in the remaining nine studies, updated to 2012 dollars (based both on changes in the price level and changes in real incomes from the year for which the VSL was originally estimated). This average was \$9.14 million, which we rounded to \$9.1 million for purposes of that guidance.

For any one study, updating to 2012 was essentially multiplying the base year VSL of that study by the ratio of 2012 CPI to the study's base year CPI and by the ratio of 2012 Real Incomes to the study's base year Real Incomes. The following equation shows the calculation:

¹⁵ In addition to Viscusi (2004) [cited in footnote 4], Viscusi and Hersch (2008) [cited in footnote 13], Evans and Schaur (2010) [cited in footnote 10], Hersch and Viscusi (2010) [cited in footnote 12], and Scotton and Taylor (2011) [cited in footnote 14], these include Kniesner, T.J. and W.K. Viscusi (2005). "Value of a Statistical Life: Relative Position vs. Relative Age." *AEA Papers and Proceedings*. 95(2): 142-146; Evans, M.F. and V.K. Smith (2008). "Complementarity and the Measurement of Individual Risk Tradeoffs: Accounting for Quantity and Quality of Life Effects." National Bureau of Economic Research Working Paper 13722; Kniesner, T.J., W.K. Viscusi, and J.P. Ziliak (2010). "Policy Relevant Heterogeneity in the Value of Statistical Life: New Evidence from Panel Data Quantile Regressions." *Journal of Risk and Uncertainty*. 40: 15-31; and Kniesner, T.J., W.K. Viscusi, C. Woock, and J.P. Ziliak (2012). "The Value of a Statistical; Life: Evidence from Panel Data." *Review of Economics and Statistics*. 94(1): 74-87.

2012 VSL = Base Year VSL * (2012 CPI/Base Year CPI) * (2012 Real Income/Base Year Real Income)

For example, in the case of the 2005 Kniesner and Viscusi study, the VSL estimate is \$4.74 million in 1997 dollars. To adjust that 1997 estimate to 2012 dollars, we use the ratio of 2012 CPI to 1997 CPI and the ratio of 2012 real dollars to 1997 real dollars. The resulting estimate in 2012 dollars is \$7.23 million:

7.23 million (2012) = 4.74 million (229.594/160.5)

Our VSL guidance will be updated each year to take into account both the increase in the price level and the increase in real incomes. The procedure for updating the overall VSL value is the same as that for updating values for individual VSL studies shown above. For the 2013 update, the formula is as follows:

2013 VSL = 2012 VSL * (2013 CPI/2012 CPI) * (2013 Real Income/2012 Real Income)

\$9.22 million = \$9.14 million * (232.957/229.594) * (\$333/\$335)

Again, we round the VSL value to two significant digits, or \$9.2 million.

The VSL literature is generally in agreement that VSL increases with real incomes, but the exact rate at which it does so is subject to some debate. In our 2011 guidance, we cited research by Viscusi and Aldy (2003) that estimated the elasticity of VSL with respect to increases in real income as being between 0.5 and 0.6 (i.e., a one-percent increase in real income results in an increase in VSL of 0.5 to 0.6 percent). We accordingly increased VSL by 0.55 percent for every one-percent increase in real income. More recent research by Kniesner, Viscusi, and Ziliak (2010) has derived more refined income elasticity estimates ranging from 2.24 at low incomes to 1.23 at high incomes, with an overall figure of 1.44.¹⁶ An alternative specification yielded an overall elasticity of 1.32. Similarly, Costa and Kahn (2004) estimated the income-elasticity of VSL to be between 1.5 and 1.6.¹⁷ These empirical results are consistent with theoretical arguments suggesting that the income-elasticity of VSL should be greater than 1.0.¹⁸

In view of the large increase in the income elasticity of VSL that would be suggested by these empirical results, and because the literature seems somewhat unsettled, we decided in our 2013 guidance to increase our suggested income-elasticity figure only to 1.0. While this figure is lower than the elasticity estimates of Kniesner *et al.* and Costa and Kahn, it is higher than that of Viscusi and Aldy, the basis for our previous guidance. It is difficult to state with confidence whether a cross-sectional income elasticity (such as those

¹⁶ Kniesner, T.J., W.K. Viscusi, and J.P. Ziliak (2010). "Policy Relevant Heterogeneity in the Value of Statistical Life: New Evidence from Panel Data Quantile Regressions." *Journal of Risk and Uncertainty*. 40(1):15–31.

¹⁷ Costa, D.L. and M.E. Kahn (2004). "Changes in the Value of Life, 1940-1980." *Journal of Risk and Uncertainty*. 29(2): 159-180.
¹⁸ Eeckhoudt, L.R. and J.K. Hammitt (2001). "Background Risks and the Value of a Statistical Life." *Journal of Risk and Uncertainty*. 23(3): 261-279; Kaplow, L. (2005). "The Value of a Statistical Life and the Coefficient of Relative Risk Aversion." *Journal of Risk and Uncertainty*, 31(1); Murphy, K.M. and R.H. Topel (2006). "The Value of Health and Longevity." *Journal of Political Economy*. 114(5): 871-904; and Hammitt, J.K. and L.A. Robinson (2011). "The Income Elasticity of the Value per Statistical Life: Transferring Estimates between High and Low Income Populations." *Journal of Benefit-Cost Analysis*. 2(1): 1-27.

estimated in these empirical analyses), representing the difference in sensitivity to fatality risks between lowincome and high-income workers in a given population, corresponds to a longitudinal elasticity, representing the way in which VSL is affected by growth in income over time for an overall population. Consequently, we adopt this more moderate figure, pending more comprehensive documentation.

The index we use to measure real income growth as it affects VSL is the Median Usual Weekly Earnings (MUWE), in constant (1982-84) dollars, derived by BLS from the Current Population Survey (Series LEU0252881600 - not seasonally adjusted). This series is more appropriate than the Wages and Salaries component of the Employment Cost Index (ECI), which we used previously, because the ECI applies fixed weights to employment categories, while the weekly earnings series uses a median employment cost for wage and salary workers over the age of 16. A median value is preferred because it should better reflect the factors influencing a typical traveler affected by DOT actions (very high incomes would cause an increase in the mean, but not affect the median). In contrast to a median, an average value over all income levels might be unduly sensitive to factors that are less prevalent among actual travelers. Similarly, we do not take into account changes in non-wage income, on the grounds that this non-wage income is not likely to be significant for the average person affected by our rules. The MUWE has been virtually unchanged for the past decade, so this has very little effect on the VSL adjustment over the past ten years. However, it is likely to be more significant in the future.

We have chosen the Consumer Price Index for All Urban Consumers Current Series (CPI-U) as a price index that similarly is representative of changes in the value of money that would be considered by a typical worker making decisions corresponding to his income level. This index grew from 2002 to 2012 by 27.62 percent, raising estimates of VSL in 2002 dollars by over 27 percent over ten years.

In 2011, we adopted a procedure for estimating VSL in each future year as it would respond to expected growth in real income levels. Logical consistency required that higher incomes in the future would influence projected VSLs, just as they affect the current year's baseline. The procedure we now specify uses the projected rate of growth of the Real Median Wage for Workers Covered by Social Security, estimated by the Congressional Budget Office (CBO).¹⁹ While the growth rate forecast fluctuates significantly over the next decade in response to incentives in the Affordable Care Act to receive wage compensation versus health insurance benefits, we believe that it is reasonable to use a long-term average growth rate to estimate changes in future VSL. We have calculated the average projected growth rate in the real median wage, based on the CBO data over the next 30 years, to be 1.18 percent per year. With an income elasticity of 1.0, the base-year VSL should thus be increased by 1.18 percent per year to estimate VSL for any future year (in base-year dollars), before discounting to present value.20

For future years, the formula for calculating future values of VSL is therefore:

 $VSL_{2013+N} = VSL_{2013} \times 1.0118^{N}$

where VSL_{2013+N} is the VSL value N years after 2013

¹⁹ The projected growth of the mean real wage is reported by CBO in its 2013 Long-Term Budget Outlook. CBO has provided us with unpublished forecasts of median real wages, which grow slightly more slowly than mean real wages and which we believe are more relevant to estimating the VSL of the average person affected by transportation-related safety risks. We use these projected median real wage forecasts in our guidance for adjustments of future VSLs.

http://www.cbo.gov/publication/45308

²⁰ 1.0118^1.0 = 1.0118 (annual income growth factor of 1.0118, raised to the power of the income elasticity, 1.0, yields annual real VSL growth of 1.0118).

and VSL₂₀₁₃ is the VSL value in 2013 (i.e., \$9.2 million).

When conducting sensitivity analyses using alternative VSL values (see page 10), analysts should use those alternative VSL values in place of the \$9.2 million value used here. We emphasize that future VSL values should be adjusted only for changes in real wages, not for changes in price levels. For analysts using base years prior to 2013, the VSL for 2012 (adjusted for changes in real income and prices) is \$9.1 million. For 2011 this value was \$9.0 million in 2011 dollars.

Value of Preventing Injuries

Nonfatal injuries are far more common than fatalities and vary widely in severity, as well as probability. In principle, the resulting losses in quality of life, including both pain and suffering and reduced income, should be estimated by potential victims' WTP for personal safety. While estimates of WTP to avoid injury are available, often as part of a broader analysis of factors influencing VSL, these estimates are generally only available for an average injury resulting in a lost workday, and not for a range of injuries varying in severity. Because detailed WTP estimates covering the entire range of potential disabilities are unobtainable, we use an alternative standardized method to interpolate values of expected outcomes, scaled in proportion to VSL. Each type of accidental injury is rated (in terms of severity and duration) on a scale of quality-adjusted life years (QALYs), in comparison with the alternative of perfect health. These scores are grouped, according to the Abbreviated Injury Scale (AIS), yielding coefficients that can be applied to VSL to assign each injury class a value corresponding to a fraction of a fatality.

In our 2011 guidance, the values of preventing injuries were updated by new estimates from a study by Spicer and Miller.²¹ The measure adopted was the quality-adjusted percentage of remaining life lost for median utility weights, based on QALY research considered "best," as presented in Table 9 of the cited study. The rate at which disability is discounted over a victim's lifespan causes these percentages to vary slightly, and the study shows estimates for 0, 3, 4, 7, and 10 percent discount rates. These differences are minor in comparison with other sources of variation and uncertainty, which we recognize by sensitivity analysis. Since OMB recommends the use of alternative discount rates of 3 and 7 percent, we present the scale corresponding to an intermediate rate of 4 percent for use in all analyses. The fractions shown should be multiplied by the current VSL to obtain the values of preventing injuries of the types affected by the government action being analyzed.

AIS Level	Severity	Fraction of VSL
AIS 1	Minor	0.003
AIS 2	Moderate	0.047
AIS 3	Serious	0.105
AIS 4	Severe	0.266

Table 2:	Relative Disutility Factors by Injury Severity Level (AIS	i) -
	For Use with 3% or 7% Discount Rate	

²¹ Rebecca S. Spicer and Ted R. Miller. "Final Report to the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration: Uncertainty Analysis of Quality Adjusted Life Years Lost." Pacific Institute for Research and Evaluation. February 5, 2010. <u>http://ostpxweb.dot.gov/policy/reports/QALY Injury Revision_PDF Final Report 02-05-10.pdf</u>

AIS 5	Critical	0.593	
AIS 6	Unsurvivable	1.000	

For example, if the analyst were seeking to estimate the value of a "serious" injury (AIS 3), he or she would multiply the Fraction of VSL for a serious injury (0.105) by the VSL (\$9.2 million) to calculate the value of the serious injury (\$966,000). Values for injuries in the future would be calculated by multiplying these Fractions of VSL by the future values of VSL (calculated using the formula on page 8).

These factors have two direct applications in analyses. The first application is as a basis for establishing the value of preventing nonfatal injuries in benefit-cost analysis. The total value of preventing injuries and fatalities can be combined with the value of other economic benefits not measured by VSLs, and then compared to costs to determine either a benefit/cost ratio or an estimate of net benefits.

The second application stems from the requirement in OMB Circular A-4 that evaluations of major regulations for which safety is the primary outcome include cost-effectiveness analysis, in which the cost of a government action is compared with a non-monetary measure of benefit. The values in the above table may be used to translate nonfatal injuries into fatality equivalents which, when added to fatalities, can be divided into costs to determine the cost per equivalent fatality. This ratio may also be seen as a "break-even" VSL, the value that would have to be assumed if benefits of a proposed action were to equal its costs. It would illustrate whether the costs of the action can be justified by a VSL that is well within the accepted range or, instead, would require a VSL approaching the upper limit of plausibility. Because the values assigned to prevention of injuries and fatalities are derived in part by using different methodologies, it is useful to understand their relative importance in drawing conclusions. Consequently, in analyses where benefits from reducing both injuries and fatalities are present, the estimated values of injuries and fatalities prevented should be stated separately, as well as in the aggregate.

While these injury disutility factors have not been revised in this update of our VSL guidance, the peer review process for this guidance raised the question as to whether their accuracy could be further improved. We therefore believe that a more thorough review of the value of preventing injuries is warranted. While the results of that review are not incorporated in this guidance, we plan to incorporate the results of that review in future guidance as soon as it is completed.

Recognizing Uncertainty

Regulatory and investment decisions must be made by officials informed of the limitations of their information. The values we adopt here do not establish a threshold dividing justifiable from unjustifiable actions; they only suggest a region where officials making these decisions can have relatively greater or lesser confidence that their decisions will generate positive net benefits. To convey the sensitivity of this confidence to changes in assumptions, OMB Circular A-4 and Departmental policy require analysts to prepare estimates using alternative values. We have previously encouraged the use of probabilistic methods such as Monte Carlo analysis to synthesize the many uncertain quantities determining net benefits.

While the individual estimates of VSL reported in the studies cited above are often accompanied by estimates of confidence intervals, we do not, at this time, have any reliable method for estimating the overall probability distribution of the average VSL that we have calculated from these various studies. Consequently, alternative VSL values can only illustrate the conclusions that would result if the true VSL actually equaled the higher or lower alternative values. Analysts should not imply a known probability that the true VSL would exceed or fall short of either the primary VSL figure or the alternative values used for sensitivity analysis. Kniesner et al.

(2012) suggest that a reasonable range of values for VSL is between \$4 million and \$10 million (in 2001 dollars), or \$5.2 million to \$13.0 million in 2013 dollars. This range of values includes all the estimates from the eight other studies on which this guidance is based. For illustrative purposes, analysts should calculate high and low alternative estimates of the values of fatalities and injuries by using alternative VSLs of \$5.2 million and \$13.0 million, with appropriate adjustments for future VSL values and for values of injuries calculated using the VSL.

Because the relative costs and benefits of different provisions of a rule can vary greatly, it is important to disaggregate the provisions of a rule, displaying the expected costs and benefits of each provision, together with estimates of costs and benefits of reasonable alternatives to each provision.

This guidance and other relevant documents will be posted on the Reports page of the Office of Transportation Policy website, <u>http://www.dot.gov/policy</u>. Questions should be addressed to Jack Wells, (202) 366-9224, or jack.wells@dot.gov.

<u>Appendix F: Highway Safety Improvement Program - Map021</u> <u>Interim Eligibility Guidance</u>



Memorandum

Subject: **INFORMATION:** Highway Safety Improvement Program - MAP-21 Interim Eligibility Guidance

From: Tony Furst Associate Administrator for Safety Date: October 4, 2012

In Reply Refer To: HSSP

To: Division Administrators

Moving Ahead for Progress in the 21st Century Act (Public Law 112-141), or MAP-21, made some subtle but significant changes to the Highway Safety Improvement Program (HSIP). The significant change to HSIP in MAP-21 is that the types of projects eligible for HSIP funds are no longer constrained by an inclusionary list. MAP-21 continues to focus the HSIP on significantly reducing traffic fatalities and serious injuries on all public roads, including non-State-owned public roads and roads on tribal lands. The HSIP also continues to require a data-driven, strategic approach to improving highway safety on all public roads that focuses on performance.

Under MAP-21, a highway safety improvement project is any strategy, activity or project on a public road that is consistent with the data-driven State Strategic Highway Safety Plan (SHSP) and corrects or improves a hazardous road location or feature or addresses a highway safety problem. MAP-21 did not continue the 10% flexibility provision established in SAFETEA-LU. States are no longer required to certify they have met various safety infrastructure needs in order to fund non-infrastructure projects. Further, there is no longer a limit to how much a state can spend on any project types. The use of HSIP funds must be compliant with Title 23 and can be used for both infrastructure and non-infrastructure projects that are consistent with the State's SHSP, correct or improve a hazardous road location of feature, or address a highway safety problem.

The attached guidance, which clarifies the new HSIP eligibility guidance, was posted on the FHWA MAP-21 Website on September 25, 2012

(http://www.fhwa.dot.gov/map21/guidance/guidehsip.cfm). This guidance provides clarification on project consistency with the SHSP; project selection through a data driven process; project relationship to performance goals, measures and targets; general project eligibility; and highway safety improvement projects that may warrant additional consideration, such as exceptions to the eligibility of projects to maintain minimum levels

	Rural Collectors & Local Roads ¹											
Calendar Year	Fatalities ²	DVMT ³	VMT ⁴	Fatality Rate per HMVMT ⁵	5-Year Rolling Average Fatality Rate							
2005	314	23904268	8725057820	3.60								
2006	271	24844344	9068185560	2.99								
2007	242	24891708	9085473420	2.66								
2008	302	24989413	9121135745	3.31								
2009	260	23354116	8524252340	3.05	3.12							
2010	261	23351200	8523188000	3.06	3.02							
2011	265	23522815	8585827475	3.09	3.03							
2012	245	23756572	8671148780	2.83	3.07							
2013	215	22461715	8198525975	2.62	2.93							

Appendix G1: High Risk Rural Roads Special Rule Calculations

¹Local Roads, Minor Collectors, and Major Collectors; Urban Area Type = Rural

²Persons fatally injured on rural collectors/local roads. Fatality Analysis Reporting System: http://www.nhtsa.gov/FARS

³Daily Vehicle Miles Traveled, rural collectors/local roads, from Oklahoma Highway Pavement Management System report

⁴Total annual vehicle miles of travel, rural collectors/local roads.

⁵Persons fatally injured per hundred million vehicle miles of travel on rural collectors/local roads

Appendix G2: Older Drivers and Pedestrians Special Rule Calculations

23 U.S.C. 148(g)(2) **Older drivers.**— If traffic fatalities and serious injuries per capita for drivers and pedestrians over the age of 65 in a State increases during the most recent 2-year period for which data are available, that State shall be required to include, in the subsequent Strategic Highway Safety Plan of the State, strategies to address the increases in those rates, taking into account the recommendations included in the publication of the Federal Highway Administration entitled "Highway Design Handbook for Older Drivers and Pedestrians" (FHWA–RD–01–103), and dated May 2001, or as subsequently revised and updated.

The number fatalities and serious per capita (i.e., per person) for any single year is calculated as follows (designated as *I&F Rate*):

 $I\&F Rate = \frac{Total number of drivers and pedestrians aged 65 or older killed or seriously injured in State}{Total number of residents aged 65 or older in State \times 1 Year}$

The units of *I&F Rate* are $\frac{Injuries}{Persons \times Years}$ i.e. injuries per person per year. This number has been multiplied by 1000 for reporting purposes, in compliance with the apparent intent of published guidance.

An alternative calculation has been recommended based on the following: Published tables indicate, by State, the number of residents in that State aged 65 or more, *per 1,000 residents of the State*. This number (designated as 65 *Rate*) is thus by definition

 $65 \operatorname{Rate} = \frac{Total \ number \ of \ residents \ aged \ 65 \ or \ older \ in \ State}{Total \ number \ of \ residents \ aged \ 65 \ or \ older \ in \ State} \times 1000$ $= \frac{Total \ number \ of \ residents \ aged \ 65 \ or \ older \ in \ State}{Total \ number \ of \ residents \ in \ State} \times 1000$

The units of 65 *Rate* are $\frac{Persons}{Persons}$ i.e. it is a dimensionless ratio.

If the total number of relevant injuries and fatalities is divided by this ratio, the result, designated as *Unknown Metric*, is

 $\text{Unknown Metric} = \frac{\text{Total number of drivers and pedestrians aged 65 or older killed or seriously injured in State}{65 \text{ Rate} \times 1 \text{ Year}}$

 $= \frac{Total number of drivers and pedestrians aged 65 or older killed or seriously injured in State}{Total number of residents aged 65 or older in State \times 1000 \times 1 Year}/Total number of residents in State}$

= Total number of drivers and pedestrians aged 65 or older killed or seriously injured × Total number of residents Total number of residents aged 65 or older × 1000 × 1 Year

The units of *Unknown Metric* are thus $\frac{Injuries \times Persons}{Persons \times Years}$ or $\frac{Injuries}{Years}$ These units, in which "persons" cancel out, do not reflect a "per capita" number, as specified by 148(g)(2). Furthermore, *Unknown Metric* does not reflect the rate of injuries per year either; it is equal to this rate divided by the (dimensionless) fraction of older residents in the State.

In the following table, *I&F Rate* is reported as "Deaths and Serious Injuries per 1,000 (65 & Older)". *Unknown Metric* is also reported.

	Victims 65 Years of Age and Older												Deaths &	Five Year		Five Year	
		0	Drivers			Pedestrians						Persons 65 &		Serious	Rolling		Rolling
	Injuries ¹ Fatalities			es	Injuries ¹ Fatalities				es	Killed and	Older per	Oklahoma	Injuries per	Average of	Unknown	Average	
Year	Minor Injuries ⁷	Serious Injuries ⁸	FARS⁴	HSO⁵	ODOT ¹	Minor Injuries ⁷	Serious Injuries ⁸	FARS⁴	HSO⁵	ODOT ¹	Seriously	1,000 Population ²	Population 65 & Older ³	1,000 (65 & Older) per 148(g)(2)	Death/Injury Rate	Metric	of Unknown Metric
2005	747	186	75	76	76	10	10	10	10	10	281	129	468968	0.60		2.18	
2006	723	169	72	70	70	6	7	7	7	7	255	133	473545	0.54		1.92	
2007	736	221	74	74	74	17	8	5	5	5	308	132	480140	0.64		2.33	
2008	739	222	85	85	85	13	6	4	4	4	317	135	490637	0.65		2.35	
2009	688	204	88	86	88	10	12	4	3	3	308	134	495962	0.62	0.61	2.30	2.22
2010	711	235	67	67	65	11	10	5	5	5	317	136	508741	0.62	0.61	2.33	2.25
2011	758	227	82	82	79	9	6	9	9	9	324	136	515859	0.63	0.63	2.38	2.34
2012	803	237	69	69	72	12	10	8	9	8	324	141	534381	0.61	0.62	2.30	2.33
2013	757	223	71		73	10	12	10		11	316	142	549197	0.58	0.61	2.23	2.31
2014*	827	192			91	8	7			4	294		562531	0.52	0.59		
² FHWA	¹ Oklahoma SAFE-T Crash Database. ² FHWA (Older Drivers and Pedestrians Special Rule Interim Guidance)																
					ates Divi	ision, http	o://www.o	census.	gov/po	pest/data	a/historical/	index.html					
⁴ Fatality Analysis Reporting System ⁵ Oklahoma Highway Safety Office Crash Facts																	
	0	,				ine /:f e.	ailabla) a	- 0001	- fatali								
-		serious ir				ties (if av	allable) o	rODOI	fatalli	ies							
⁷ Injury Severity = 3 = B = Non-Incapacitating ⁸ Injury Severity = 4 = A = Incapacitating																	
njury	Sevenity	= 4 = A =	псара	citatin	4												
*Data f	or 2014	are incom	nplete														